

UNSW Cricket Club Annual Report 2013/2014

Never Stand Still



CONTENTS

Office Bearers	3
Past Office Bearers	4
Representative Honours & Award Winners	6
Club Honours (inc Premiership Winning Teams)	12
1st Grade Caps	16
President's Report	18
Treasurer's Report	19
Coaching Report	20
Competition Tables	21
Captains' Records	26
First Grade Report	27
Second Grade Report	37
Third Grade Report	41
Fourth Grade Report	45
Fifth Grade Report	49
Poidevin-Gray Shield Report	54
A.W. Green Shield Report	57
Metropolitan Cup Report	61
Tim Creer Cup Report	65
Australian University Championships	70
Universities Women's Cricket Club	73
Country Tour	75
SCG "Peter Richardson Memorial" Test Match Breakfast	77
US Masters Golf Day.	77
Old Boys Social Match	78
Tremor's Yeoval Charity Golf Day	80
Junior Development (Junior Academy and In2Cricket)	81
Snake-Router Cup	82
Combined Club Statistics	85
Player of the Year Points	90
Career Statistics	92
Club Records	102
Partnership Records	123
Financial Papart 2012/2014	100

COVER PHOTO:

Ben Wakim in action during his magnificent 166no versus Fairfield-Liverpool in Round 3 at the Village Green.

The innings propelled Ben into 1st grade for the rest of the season.

PHOTO ACKNOWLEDGMENTS:

All the photos in this repport have been taken by Matt Sanders, Darren Sue and Paul Serov.

UNSW Cricket Club would like to thank the following supporters:









Office Bearers 2013/2014

PRESIDENT Danny Bhandari

SENIOR VICE PRESIDENTS David Jebb

Matthew Sanders

HONORARY SECRETARY Daniel Bowcock

HON. ASSISTANT SECRETARY Philip Hood

HONORARY TREASURER Peter Scolari

CHAIRMAN OF SELECTORS John Lupton

HEAD COACH David Jebb

COMMITTEE MEMBERSMark AppletonAlex Charlwood

Matthew Garland David Jebb Geoff Lawson William Lindsay Peter Maguire Michael Rea Murray Stanton Darren Sue Christopher Ward

SELECTION COMMITTEE John Lupton (Chairman)

David Dawson

Danny Bhandari / Suthangan Thanabalasingam

Eric Zehner Philip Hood Alex Charlwood Matthew Garland

Chaanuk de Silva / Jordan Marsden

NSWCA & SCA DELEGATES Matthew Sanders (NSWCA & SCA)

2000-01

Paul Serov (SCA)

LIFE MEMBERS

1961-62	J.R.Beard	1981-82	W.J.Rogers	2000-01	G.A.Clark
1964-65	M.J.Reidy	1982-83	Prof. J.P.Barford	2001-02	M.R.Sanders
1967-68	H.C.Bundy	1982-83	P.E.James	2002-03	T.D.Boyce
1967-68	J.Mck.Middleton	1982-83	J.D.MacFarlane	2002-03	D.Lemon
1968-69	Prof. S.E.Livingstone	1991-92	G.F.Lawson	2003-04	P.W.Jourdain
1968-69	Dr. E.C.Watton *	1992-93	G.R.Livingstone	2003-04	R.W.Stark
1969-70	C.H.Barrington *	1992-93	J.G.Robson	2008-09	P.D.Richardson *
1969-70	Capt.J.Morris *	1997-98	G.G.Robinson	2009-10	D.C.Jebb
1976-77	G.M.Garland	1998-99	J.B.Martel	2010-11	P.Serov
1977-78	A.J.Taylor *	1998-99	D.P.Meagher	2011-12	D.J.Carson
1979-80	R.W.Merrell	1999-00	J.S.Dixon	2013-14	A.C.Jones
1981-82	A.Epstein	1999-00	M.J.Slater		

C.J.Chapman

UNSW Sports Association Honorary Life Membership

J.B.Martel G.F.Lawson

¹⁹⁸¹⁻⁸² M.Ray * Deceased

PAST OFFICE BEARERS

	PRESIDENT	HONORARY SECRETARY	HONORARY TREASURER	CHAIRMAN OF SELECTORS
1951-52	Major R.K.Wilthew	V.Turner		
1952-53	Major R.K.Wilthew	V.Turner		
1953-54	Prof. A.E.Alexander	J.Brooks		
1954-55	Prof. A.E.Alexander	Dr. E.C.Watton	R.Emerson	
1955-56	Prof. A.E.Alexander	Dr. B.Frawley	R.Emerson	
1956-57	Prof. A.E.Alexander	J.R.Beard	G.Wilton	
1957-58	Prof. E.B.Smyth	J.R.Beard	W.C.Dwyer	
1958-59	Prof. E.B.Smyth	R.N.Warrener	W.C.Dwyer	
1959-60	Prof. E.B.Smyth	M.J.Reidy	W.C.Dwyer	
1960-61	Prof. E.B.Smyth	C.H.Barrington	J.Mck.Middleton	
1961-62	Prof. H.J.Oliver	C.H.Barrington	J.T.Hall	H.C.Bundy
1962-63	Prof. H.J.Oliver	D.T.Lacey	J.T.Hall	T.D.Creer
1963-64	Prof. S.E.Livingstone	G.M.Garland	J.T.Hall	P.A.Ward
1964-65	Dr. E.C.Watton	G.M.Garland	J.A.Chegwyn	G.Sylvester/M.Gosling/J.Pigott
1965-66	Dr. E.C.Watton	M.J.Gosling	J.A.Chegwyn	G.M.Garland
1966-67	C.H.Barrington	Dr. P.J.Schofield	A.Conomos	J.T.Hall
1967-68	C.H.Barrington	J.E.Pratley	G.J.Cole	P.J.McEachran
1968-69	C.H.Barrington	J.E.Pratley	G.J.Cole	P.C.Emery
1969-70	C.H.Barrington	J.R.Wegner	D.E.Wills	J.D.Dormon
1970-71	C.H.Barrington	J.R.Wegner	P.C.Emery	A.D.Thomas
1971-72	C.H.Barrington	J.R.Wegner	H.W.Hopkins	A.Epstein
1972-73	C.H.Barrington	Dr. J.P.Barford	H.W.Hopkins	A.P.Goodwin
1973-74	C.H.Barrington	Dr. J.P.Barford	H.W.Hopkins	A.P.Goodwin
1974-75	C.H.Barrington	Dr. J.P.Barford	R.W.Merrell	R.S.March
1975-76	C.H.Barrington	J.R.Wegner / R.P.Zabell	R.W.Merrell	G.E.Mullins
1976-77	Y.Marshall	G.F.Mullins	R.W.Merrell	A.Epstein
1977-78	A.Epstein	Ms. J.Ratcliffe	R.W.Merrell	J.D.MacFarlane
1978-79	A.Epstein	Ms. J.Ratcliffe	R.W.Merrell	J.D.MacFarlane
1979-80	Dr. J.E.Ingleson	A.N.McMaster	P.E.James	J.D.MacFarlane
1980-81	Dr. J.E.Ingleson	A.N.McMaster	M.T.Sample	C.W.Jones
1981-82	Dr. J.E.Ingleson	A.N.McMaster	M.T.Sample	I.Kellaway
1982-83	Dr. J.E.Ingleson	A.N.McMaster	M.T.Sample	I.Kellaway
1983-84	Dr. J.E.Ingleson	S.G.Campbell	M.T.Sample	G.Holt
1984-85	Dr. J.E.Ingleson	L.Darmody	M.T.Sample	G.Holt
1985-86	Dr. J.E.Ingleson	L.Darmody	M.T.Sample	E.Robb
1986-87	D.P.Meagher	L.Darmody	P.W.Jourdain	E.Robb
1987-88	D.P.Meagher	P.W.Godber	P.W.Jourdain	J.M.Baker
1988-89	D.P.Meagher	P.W.Godber	P.W.Jourdain	D.J.Bell
1989-90	D.P.Meagher	P.W.Godber	P.W.Jourdain	A.C.Shaw
1990-91	G.A.Clark	P.W.Godber	P.W.Jourdain	M.R.Sanders
1991-92	C.J.Chapman	P.W.Godber	P.W.Jourdain	M.R.Sanders
1992-93	C.J.Chapman	P.W.Godber	P.W.Jourdain	R.Anderson
1993-94	C.J.Chapman	J.O.Carmichael	P.W.Jourdain	D.A.Little
1994-95	C.J.Chapman	J.O.Carmichael	P.W.Jourdain	D.A.Little
1995-96	C.J.Chapman	J.O.Carmichael	P.W.Jourdain	G.G.Robinson
1996-97	C.J.Chapman	A.C.Jones	P.W.Jourdain	G.G.Robinson
1997-98	C.J.Chapman	C.C.Vonwiller	D.Quinlin	G.G.Robinson
1998-99	C.J.Chapman	M.R.Sanders	D.Quinlin	G.A.Clark
1999-00	C.J.Chapman	M.R.Sanders	D.Quinlin	G.A.Clark
2000-01	C.J.Chapman	M.R.Sanders	D.Quinlin	G.A.Clark
2001-02	P.W.Jourdain	M.R.Sanders	T.F.Buckett	G.A.Clark / J.S.Dixon
2002-03 2003-04	P.W.Jourdain P.W.Jourdain	M.R.Sanders P.Serov	J.S.Dixon J.S.Dixon	J.S.Dixon J.S.Dixon
2003-04		P.Serov	J.S.Dixon	J.S.Dixon
2004-05	P.W.Jourdain P.W.Jourdain		J.S.Dixon	
2005-06	P.W.Jourdain	P.Serov P.Serov	J.S.Dixon	D.C.Jebb D.C.Jebb
2007-08 2008-09	P.W.Jourdain P.W.Jourdain	P.Serov P.Serov	J.S.Dixon	D.J.Carson D.J.Sue
2008-09	A.C.Jones	P.Serov P.Serov	Vacant P.L.Scolari	D.J.Sue
2009-10	A.C.Jones A.C.Jones	P.Serov D.S.Bowcock	P.L.Scolari	D.J.Sue D.Bhandari
2010-11	A.C.Jones A.C.Jones	D.S.Bowcock	P.L.Scolari	D.Bhandari
2011-12	A.C.Jones A.C.Jones	D.S.Bowcock	P.L.Scolari	D.Bhandari
2012-13 2013-14	D.Bhandari	D.S.Bowcock	P.L.Scolari	J.C.Lupton
40 IJ* I4	D.Dilaliudii	D.G.DOWGUCK	i .E.Geolali	υ.υ.Ευριοπ

D۷.	TDON
ГΑ	IKUN

1954-67	Mr. G.L.Macauley Esq.	1985-94	Hon. G.J.Samuels AC, CVO, QC (Life Patron 1994)
1967-72	Mr. E.H.Davis Esq.	1994-04	Sir Anthony F. Mason AC, KBE, QC
1972-81	Prof. R.H.Myers	2004-06	Prof. M.S.Wainwright AM
1981-85	Prof. L.M.Birt	2006-	Prof. F.G.Hilmer AO

VICE PRESIDENTS

1951-55	Unavailable	2001-09	G.G.Robinson/G.R.Livingstone/M.J.Gregg
1955-56	G.Borwick	2008-09	A.C.Jones (Deputy President)
1956-79	Refer to Annual Reports	2009-13	D.J.Carson / J.S.Dixon
1979-84	C.H.Barrington/A.Epstein/R.W.Merrell	2013-14	D.C.Jebb / M.R.Sanders
1984-01	Unavailable		

HONORARY ASSISTANT SECRETARY

1951-56	Unavailalbe	1958-59	P.Newman	1961-10	Vacant
1956-57	G.W.Wheeler	1959-60	J.Maddy	2010-14	P.J.Hood
1957-58	M.J.Reidy	1960-61	D.T.Lacey		

HONORARY AUDITOR

1951-61	Unavailalbe	1962-70	D.C.Orrock	2003-07	D.Quinlin
1961-62	A.A.Foster / D.C.Orrock	1970-03	J.T.Hall	2007	Vacant

HEAD COACH

1951-69	Vacant	1995-98	G.R.Livingstone	2009-11	M.W.Creed
1969-73	W.W.Ewens	1998-02	G.S.Milliken	2011-13	T.E.Lang
1973-84	Unavailable	2002-03	L.D.Sutton	2013-14	D.C.Jebb
1984-85	J.E.Pym	2003-07	J.S.Dixon		
1985-95	Unavailable	2007-09	W.H.Smith		

UNSW Sports Association Delegates

1954-60	Unavailable	1985-86	G.Holt / E.Robb
1960-61	D.W.Clark / D.T.Lacey	1986-87	S.Debello / G.Holt
1961-62	B.G.Andrews / C.H.Barrington	1987-88	S.Debello / I.F.Murray
1962-63	D.T.Lacey / C.H.Barrington	1988-89	W.G.Reynolds/Adrian White
1963-64	C.H.Barrington	1989-90	A.Fleming / W.G.Reynolds
1964-65	C.H.Barrington / G.M.Garland	1990-91	L.Mathew / W.G.Reynolds
1965-66	G.M.Garland / M.Gosling	1991-93	B.Calver / D.A.Little
1966-67	C.H.Barrington / A.Conomos	1993-95	D.A.Little / P.Urquhart
1967-68	C.H.Barrington / R.Preiss	1995-96	P.Urquhart / Z.Zavos
1968-70	Unavailable	1996-97	D.J.Carson / Z.Zavos
1970-71	H.W.Hopkins / J.R.Wegner / D.E.Wills	1997-98	D.J.Carson / S.A.Mohideen
1971-72	H.W.Hopkins / A.D.Thomas	1998-99	D.J.Carson / M.D.Mullen
1972-74	J.P.Barford / H.W.Hopkins	1999-01	T.J.Hoare / M.D.Mullen
1974-75	R.S.March / J.P.Barford	2001-02	J.M.Hargrave / T.J.Hoare
1975-76	A.T.McKendry / Y.Marshall	2002-04	P.H.Maguire / C.M.Thomas
1976-77	G.E.Mullins / R.W.Merrell	2004-05	J.R.F.Day / S.W.McKay
1977-78	R.Ratcliffe / T.D.Boyce	2005-07	D.L.Mann / S.W.McKay
1978-79	J.Ratcliffe / G.A.Clark	2007-08	R.A.Dooley/S.W.McKay/H.M.J.Le Lievre/C.N.Ward
1979-80	A.N.McMaster / G.A.Clark	2008-09	H.M.J.Le Lievre/ C.N.Ward
1980-81	I.Kellaway / C.W.Jones	2009-10	C.N.Ward
1981-83	I.Kellaway / I.E.Smith	2010-11	P.J.Hood
1983-84	G.Holt / M.Hoy	2011-12	D.J.Carson
1984-85	S.Debello / G.Holt	2012-13	P.J.Hood

NSW CRICKET ASSOCIATION & SYDNEY CRICKET ASSOCIATION DELEGATES

1973-75	G.M.Garland / C.H.Barrington	1992-94	P.W.Godber / D.P.Meagher
1975-76	G.M.Garland / Y.Marshall	1994-96	G.A.Clark / D.P.Meagher
1976-79	G.M.Garland / W.J.Rogers	1996-98	G.A.Clark / J.S.Dixon
1979-80	W.J.Rodgers / T.L.Buddin / A.N.McMaster	1998-01	G.A.Clark / C.C.Vonwiller
1980-84	T.L.Buddin / A.N.McMaster	2001-02	J.Plunkett-Cole/ C.C.Vonwiller
1984-87	T.L.Buddin / D.P.Meagher	2002-07	G.F.Lawson / M.R.Sanders
1987-91	G.R.Livingstone/ D.P.Meagher	2007-	M.R.Sanders / P.Serov
1991-92	R.S.March / D.P.Meagher		

REPRESENTATIVE HONOURS AND AWARD WINNERS

REPRESENT	REPRESENTATIVE HONOURS						
INTERNATIO	NAL - TESTS						
1980-89	G.F.Lawson	Australia	46 matches				
1993-01	M.J.Slater	Australia	74 matches				
		Test match (Australia v New Zealand, December 2011)					
	NAL – LIMITED OVERS						
1980-89	G.F.Lawson	Australia	79 matches				
1993-97 2010-	M.J.Slater T.L.W.Cooper	Australia The Netherlands	42 matches 23 matches				
2011-	D.T.Christian	Australia	19 matches				
2012-	T.van der Gugten	The Netherlands	4 matches				
INTERNATIO	NAL – TWENTY20						
2009-	D.T.Christian	Australia	15 matches				
2012-	T.van der Gugten	The Netherlands	13 matches				
2012-	T.L.W.Cooper	The Netherlands	15 matches				
	NAL – OTHER	Australia ICC Hadaa 40 Wadd Cua	in Naw Zaaland				
2001-02 2005-06	D.T.Christian D.T.Christian	Australia – ICC Under 19 World Cup Australia – International 6's Tournament	in New Zealand in Hong Kong				
2006-07	T.L.W.Cooper	Australia – ICC Under 19 World Cup	in Sri Lanka				
2007-08	G.F.Lawson	Pakistan	Coach				
2011	T.A.Jagot	Australia – Under 15 Schools Team	Tour of West Indies				
2013	T.R.R.Manoosingh	Canada – Under 19					
FIRST-CLAS		No. On the Wales AMentons Analysis	AE watches				
1977-80 1977-92	G.G.Watson G.F.Lawson	New South Wales/Western Australia New South Wales	45 matches 115 matches				
1981-86	M.Ray	New South Wales / Tasmania	44 matches				
1991-04	M.J.Slater	New South Wales / Derbyshire	98 matches				
1994-95	J.C.Young	New South Wales	2 matches				
2007- 2008-	D.T.Christian T.L.W.Cooper	South Australia / Hampshire / Victoria South Australia	44 matches 39 matches				
2010-11	T.E.Lang	South Australia	2 matches (Debut v England)				
2011-	T.van der Gugten	New South Wales / The Netherlands	4 matches				
2011-	D.G.Dawson	New South Wales	8 matches (plus 23 matches for Tasmaina (03-08))				
2011-	C.P.Tremain	New South Wales	6 matches				
	- LIMITED OVERS (LIST		AA watabaa				
1978-92 1982-86	G.F.Lawson M.Ray	New South Wales Tasmania	44 matches 5 matches				
1992-04	M.J.Slater	New South Wales (91-04) / Derbyshire (98-99)	80 matches				
2006-	D.T.Christian	New South Wales / South Australia / Victoria	82 matches				
2008-	T.L.W.Cooper	South Australia / The Netherlands	103 matches				
2010-11 2011-	T.E.Lang T.van der Gugten	South Australia New South Wales / Tasmania / The Netherlands	1 match 20 matches				
2011-	C.P.Tremain	New South Wales	2 matches				
2012-	D.G.Dawson	New South Wales	4 matches (plus 10 matches for Tasmaina (03-08))				
DOMESTIC -	- TWENTY20						
2005-	D.T.Christian	New South Wales / South Australia / Hampshire/	135 matches				
2006-07	T.E.Lang	Deccan Charges / Brisbane Heat / Bangalore / Middlesex New South Wales	4 matches				
2008-	T.L.W.Cooper	South Australia / Adelaide Strikers / Melbourne	67 matches				
		Renegates / The Netherlands					
2012-	T.van der Gugten	The Netherlands	19 matches				
2012-	C.P.Tremain	Sydney Thunder	12 matches				
DOMESTIC -	-	N 0 11 W 1	01. (5.11.01; 11.40)				
1978-79 1995-98	C.J.Chapman G.F.Lawson	New South Wales New South Wales	Sheffield Shield 12th man only Coach				
2007-08	T.van der Gugten	Australia	Under 17 Merit Team				
2008-09	A.J.Robson	Australia	Under 17 Merit Team				
2011	G.F.Lawson	Kochi Tuskers Kerala (IPL)	Coach				
2012-13 2013-14	T.A.Jagot C.P.Tremain	Australia Cricket Australia Invitational XI vs. England	Under 17 Merit Team				
2013-14	G.F.Lawson	Cricket Australia Invitational XI vs. England	Coach				
	WALES CRICKET ASSO	•					
1973-74	M.Ray	New South Wales Colts					
1976-77	G.G.Watson	New South Wales Colts					
1976-77	G.F.Lawson	NSW Cricket Association XI					
1976-77 1976-77	M.Watt J.G.Robson	NSW Cricket Association XI NSW Cricket Association XI					
1976-77	C.J.Chapman	NSW Cricket Association XI					
1976-77	G.G.Watson	NSW Cricket Association XI					
1977-78	G.F.Lawson	New South Wales Colts					

1980-81	G P Livingstone	New South Wales Colts
1981-82	G.R.Livingstone J.S.Dixon	New South Wales Colts
1990-91	J.M.Baker	New South Wales 2nd XI
1991-92	J.M.Baker	South Australia 2nd XI
1992-94	D.J.Carson	New South Wales Under 17
1993-94	J.C.Young	New South Wales 2 nd XI
1994-96	M.J.Phelps	New South Wales 2 nd XI
1999-00	D.T.Christian	New South Wales Under 17
2000-01	T.J.Hoare	New South Wales Colts
2000-01	D.T.Christian	New South Wales Under 19
2002-02	D.T.Christian	New South Wales Colts
2004-05	D.T.Christian	New South Wales 2nd XI
2004-07	M.W.Creed	New South Wales 2 nd XI
2005-06	T.D.Cox	State League (South-East Sydney)
2005-07	P.D.Richardson	Manager (SE Sydney State League Team)
2005-07	D.T.Christian	State League (South-East Sydney)
2005-07	A.M.Neilan	State League (South-East Sydney)
2005-07	T.E.Lang	State League (South-East Sydney)
2005-07	M.W.Creed	State League (South-East Sydney)
2005-07	A.D.Jeffrey	State League (South-East Sydney)
2005-07	T.E.Lang	New South Wales 2 nd XI
2006-07	J.R.F.Day	State League (South-East Sydney)
2006-07	S.D.Robson	State League (South-East Sydney)
2006-07	T.L.W.Cooper	New South Wales Under 19
2006-07	S.D.Robson	New South Wales Under 19
2006-08	T.L.W.Cooper	New South Wales Second XI
2006-08	T.van der Gugten	New South Wales Under 17
2007-08	J.R.F.Day	State League (South-East Sydney)
2008-09	M.Gowland	New South Wales Second XI
2008-09	A.J.Robson	New South Wales Under 17 (vc)
2008-09	A.J.Robson	New South Wales Under 17 Schools Team (c)
2008-09	K.J.C.Emery	New South Wales Under 17 City Squad
2008-09	A.J.Julian	New South Wales – Imparja Cup Team
2008-10	T.van der Gugten	New South Wales Under 19
2009-10	B.J.Hutchison	New South Wales Under 19
2010-12	T.van der Gugten	New South Wales Futures League Team
2010-11	A.J.Robson	New South Wales Under 19
2010-11	J.A.Henry	New South Wales Futures League Team
2010-11	M.W.Creed	Coach (City Colts)
2011	J.J.Dunning	NSW Indoor Cricket Team
2011-12	D.G.Dawson	New South Wales Futures League Team – T20 Bash - Captain
2011-12	P.W.Molinari	New South Wales Futures League Team – T20 Bash
2011-12	P.W.Molinari	New South Wales Futures League Team
2011-12	T.van der Gugten	New South Wales Second XI
2011-12	D.G.Dawson	New South Wales Futures League Team
2011-12	D.G.Dawson	New South Wales Second XI
2011-12	C.P.Tremain	New South Wales Futures League Team
2011-12	C.P.Tremain	New South Wales Second XI
2011-12	J.T.Manning-Bancroft	New South Wales – Imparja Cup Team
2011-12	Z.J.Churchill	New South Wales Catholic Colleges Cricket Team
2012-13	T.A.Jagot	New South Wales Schoolboys Team
2012-13	T.A.Jagot	New South Wales Under 17 City Squad
2012-13	T.A.Jagot	New South Wales Under 19 City Squad
2012-13 2012-13	T.A.Jagot Z.J.Churchill	New South Wales Under 17
2012-13	Z.J.Churchill	New South Wales Under 17 City Squad
2012-13	Z.J.Churchill	New South Wales Under 17 New South Wales Combined High Schools 1st XI
2012-13	T.S.Rogers	New South Wales Under 19 City Squad
2012-13	T.S.Rogers	New South Wales Under 19 (Captain)
2012-13	J.T.Manning-Bancroft	New South Wales – Imparja Cup Team
2012-13	M.A.Atallah	GPS Representative
2013-14	D.G.Dawson	New South Wales Futures League Team
2013-14	C.P.Tremain	New South Wales Futures League Team
2013-14	J.A.Venianakis	New South Wales Under 17 City Squad
2013-14	J.A.Venianakis	New South Wales Under 17
2013-14	D.O.White	New South Wales Under 17 City Squad
2013-14	T.A.Jagot	New South Wales Under 19 City Squad
2013-14	T.A.Jagot	New South Wales Under 19
2013-14	T.M.Skelly	New South Wales Under 19 Country Squad
2013-14	T.M.Skelly	New South Wales Under 19
2013-14	N.D.L.Kellaway	New South Wales Under 19 City Squad
2013-14		
	J.A.Venianakis	New South Wales Combined Catholic Colleges Cricket Team
2013-14	D.O.White	New South Wales Combined Catholic Colleges Cricket Team

SYDNEY CRICKET ASSOCIATION 1976-77 M.Ray 1976-77 G.G.Watson 1976-77 G.G.Watson Metropolitan 1st XI Metropolitan 1st XI Metropolitan 2nd XI

1976-77	M.Ray	ANZ Bank Cup
1976-77	G.G.Watson	ANZ Bank Cup
1976-77	C.J.Chapman	ANZ Bank Cup
1976-77	J.G.Robson	ANZ Bank Cup
1998-99	D.T.Christian	Combined AW Green Shield Team
1999-00	I.C.Foster	Combined AW Green Shield Team
2010-11	T.A.Jagot	A.W.Green Shield Merit Team (2nd XI)
2010-11	L.A.Talay	Sydney Grade XI vs. Sydney Shires XI
2010-11	M.W.Creed	Coach (City Colts)
2011-12	C.P.Tremain	Sydney Grade XI vs. Sydney Shires XI
2011-12	T.A.Jagot	A.W.Green Shield Merit Team (1st XI – Captain)
2011-12	Z.J.Churchill	A.W.Green Shield Merit Team (1st XI)
2012-13	T.J.Henry	A.W.Green Shield Merit Team (2nd XI)
2012-13	D.O.White	A.W.Green Shield Merit Team (2nd XI)
2012-13	J.A.Venianakis	A.W.Green Shield Merit Team (2nd XI)
2012-13	D.J.Carr	A.W.Green Shield Merit Team (Reserves)
2012-13	D.G.Dawson	SCA First Grade Merit Team



Australian Universities v Durham University, The Racecourse, Durham – 5 June 2014

The remergence of Australian Universities teams playing matches is a welcome sight after a hiatus of many years. The last couple of years has seen an Australian Universities team play tour matches in the UK against a range of universities, including Oxford and Cambridge. This year's team, made up mostly of Australian players already in Englandf playing league cricket, include three UNSW players – James Day, Ben Wakim and Charlie Wakim.

INTER-VARSITY

INTLIN- VAINOIT	•	
1960-61	T.H.Lee	Australian Combined Universities vs. West Indies
1961-62	T.H.Lee	Australian Combined Universities vs. NZ Universities
1961-62	S.W.Gilchrist	Australian Combined Universities vs. NZ Universities
1962-63	J.A.Chegwyn	Australian Combined Universities vs. NZ Universities
1962-63	R.S.J.Levi	Australian Combined Universities vs. NZ Universities
1962-63	P.A.Ward	Australian Combined Universities vs. NZ Universities
1965-66	G.James	Australian Combined Universities vs. NZ Universities
1969-70	J.E.Pratley	Australian Combined Universities vs. NZ Universities
1969-70	D.E.Wills	Australian Combined Universities vs. NZ Universities
1976-77	C.J.Chapman	Australian Combined Universities
1976-77	G.F.Lawson	Australian Combined Universities
1976-77	J.G.Robson	Australian Combined Universities
1976-77	G.G.Watson	Australian Combined Universities
1977-78	S.G.Campbell	Australian Combined Universities vs NZ Uni's (Australia)
1977-78	C.J.Chapman	Australian Combined Universities vs NZ Uni's (Australia)
1977-78	G.F.Lawson	Australian Combined Universities vs NZ Uni's (Australia)
1977-78	J.G.Robson	Australian Combined Universities vs NZ Uni's (Australia)
1979-80	G.R.Livingstone	Australian Combined Universities vs Young England (Australia)
1979-80	J.G.Robson	Australian Combined Universities vs England (Australia) - Captain
1979-80	G.Kirkwood	Australian Combined Universities vs England (Australia)
1981-82	S.G.Campbell	Australian Combined Universities in Singapore & UK (Australia)
1981-82	J.S.Dixon	Australian Combined Universities in Singapore & UK (Australia)
1981-82	J.G.Robson	Australian Combined Universities in Singapore & UK (Australia)
1986-87	J.M.Baker	Australian Combined Universities vs Oxford-Cambridge Uni's
1995-96	P.W.Carson	Australian Universities Merit Team (Australia)
1995-96	M.W.Hayward	Australian Universities Merit Team (Australia)

1995-96	P.Levett	Australian Universities Merit Team (Australia)
1995-96	M.J.Phelps	Australian Universities Merit Team (Australia)
2003-04	S.A.Mohideen	Australian Combined Universities vs. NSW Colts (Australia)
2003-04	C.M.Thomas	Australian Combined Universities vs. NSW Colts (Australia)
2007-08	J.A.Byrne	Australian Universities T20 Merit Team
2007-08	S.W.McKay	Australian Universities T20 Merit Team
2009-10	J.L.McNeil	Australian Universities T20 Merit Team
2009-10	H.G.Campbell	Australian Universities T20 Merit Team
2010-11	J.L.McNeil	Australian Universities T20 Merit Team
2010-11	A.J.Redman	Australian Universities T20 Merit Team
2011	D.R.Mulvenna	Australian Combined Universities vs. Oxford University
2011-12	T.G.Atallah	Australian Universities T20 Merit Team
2011-12	A.J.Redman	Australian Universities T20 Merit Team
2011-12	N.J.Walker	Australian Universities T20 Merit Team
2012	C.A.Wakim	Australian Combined Universities – Tour of the UK
2012	N.J.Walker	Australian Combined Universities – Tour of the UK
2012-13	C.A.Wakim	Australian Universities T20 Merit Team
2012-13	G.B.Ashmore	Australian Universities T20 Merit Team
2012-13	T.G.Atallah	Australian Universities T20 Merit Team
2012-13	T.G.Atallah	Red Bull World College Cricket Championships All Star Team
2012-13	J.L.McNeil	Red Bull World College Cricket Championships All Star Team
2012-13	B.J.McLean	Red Bull World College Cricket Championships All Star Team
2013-14	T.S.Rogers	Australian Universities T20 Merit Team
2013-14	H.McLean	Australian Universities T20 Merit Team
2014	J.R.F.Day	Australian Universities Tour of England
2014	B.P.Wakim	Australian Universities Tour of England
2014	C.A.Wakim	Australian Universities Tour of England

OTHER AWARDS

1974-75	R.P.Zabel	UNSWCC Encouragement Award Trophy
1975-76	G.G.Watson	Richie Benaud Trophy for Best PG's Player in the Competition
1976-77	M.Ray	Australian Cricketers Award for Sydney Grade Cricketer of the Year
1976-77	W.J.Rogers	SMH Award for 1st Grade Captain of the Year
1976-77	G.F.Lawson	Richie Benaud Trophy for Most Outstanding Performance in PG's Final
1980-81	M.Ray	Australian Cricketers Award for Sydney Grade Cricketer of the Year
1980-81	M.Ray	SMH Award for 1st Grade Player of the Year
1990	G.F.Lawson	Medal of the Order of Australia
1991-92	J.Van Ardenne	NSWWCA 4th Grade Player of the Year
1999-00	I.D.K.Salisbury	SMH Award for 1st Grade Player of the Year
1999-00	I.D.K.Salisbury	SMH Award for 1st Grade Captain of the Year
1999-00	G.F.Lawson	Australian Sports Medal
2002-03	G.F.Lawson	Life Membership NSWCA
2003	G.F.Lawson	UNSW Sporting Hall of Fame
2004-05	T.E.Lang	Richie Benaud Medal for Best Player of the 1st Grade Final
2008-09	W.H.Smith	Medal of the Order of Australia
2010	M.J.Slater	UNSW Sporting Hall of Fame
2011-12	P.W.Molinari	UNSWCC Most Oustanding New Player
2011-12	D.G. Dawson	UNSW Male Athlete of the Year
2011-12	1st Grade Team	UNSW Team of the Year
2011-12	Club	UNSW Club of the Year
2012-13	T.E.Lang	UNSW Coach of the Year (Joint Winner)
2012-13	Club	UNSW Club of the Year (Joint Winner)
2012-13	R.W.Banham	UNSWCC Most Oustanding New Player
2013-14	AUGs T20 Team	UNSW Team of the Year
2013-14	L.W.P.Wells	UNSWCC Most Oustanding New Player
2013-14	G.F.Lawson	Cricket NSW Hall of Fame

UNSW BLUES WINNERS

stone
te
;
1
dson
ell
rford
on
i d

UNSW SPORTS RECOGNITION AWARD

1975-76	C.H.Barrington	1980-81	J.D.MacFarlane	2006-07	P.D.Richardson
1976-77	R.W.Merrell	1982-83	J.E.Ingleson	2007-08	P.Serov
1977-78	G.M.Garland	1999-00	J.S.Dixon	2008-09	D.J.Sue
1977-78	W.J.Rogers	2002-03	M.R.Sanders	2010-11	M.J.O'Brien
1978-79	A.Epstein	2004-05	D.C.Jebb	2012-13	A.C.Jones

E.H. "TED" DAVIS TROPHY FOR PLAYER OF THE YEAR

1967-68	G.J.Cole	1984-85	G.A.Clark	2000-01	D.J.Carson
1968-69	A.J.Taylor	1985-86	G.R.Livingstone	2001-02	R.W.Stark
1969-70	G.M.Garland	1986-87	M.J.Gregg	2002-03	R.W.Stark
1970-71	G.M.Garland	1987-88	A.P.R.Clements	2003-04	D.T.Christian
1971-72	P.J.Schofield	1988-89	J.M.Baker	2004-05	M.W.Creed/T.E.Lang
1972-73	G.M.Garland	1989-90	J.G.Robson	2005-06	D.T.Christian
1973-74	M.Ray	1990-91	J.M.Baker	2006-07	D.T.Christian
1974-75	M.Ray	1991-92	M.J.Slater	2007-08	M.W.Creed
1975-76	M.Ray	1992-93	D.Gallop	2008-09	T.E.Lang
1976-77	S.G.Campbell	1993-94	J.C.Young	2009-10	D.G.Dawson
1978-79	M.Ray	1994-95	M.J.Phelps	2010-11	D.G.Dawson
1979-80	I.Kellaway	1995-96	J.G.Robson	2011-12	D.G.Dawson
1980-81	M.Ray	1996-97	A.Lindsay	2012-13	D.G.Dawson
1981-82	J.G.Robson	1997-98	J.Stamm	2013-14	D.G.Dawson
1982-83	N.Perger	1998-99	I.D.K.Salisbury		
	G.G.Robinson	1999-00	A.Lamb		

W.JOHN ROGERS TROPHY FOR POIDEVIN-GRAY SHIELD (U21) PLAYER OF THE YEAR

1976-77	J.G.Robson	1993-94	M.K.Paine	2004-05	J.R.F.Day
1983-84	M.Hoy	1994-95	S.A.Mohideen	2005-06	J.R.F.Day/S.D.Robson
1984-85	L.Gray	1995-96	B.P.J.Nott	2006-07	M.Gowland
1985-86	S.P.O'Brien	1996-97	P.D.Hemphill	2007-08	H.M.J.Le Lievre
1986-87	M.Back	1997-98	A.Lamb	2008-09	M.Gowland
1987-88	Adrian White	1998-99	R.M.K.Hamman	2009-10	B.J.Hutchison
1988-89	A.Fleming	1999-00	T.J.Hoare	2010-11	J.L.McNeil
1989-90	A.Fleming	2000-01	M.R.Elliott	2011-12	C.A.Wakim
1990-91	P.Sinclair	2001-02	A.P.Langdon	2012-13	T.S.Rogers
1991-92	M.W.Hayward	2002-03	D.T.Christian	2013-14	T.A.Jagot
1992-93	D.J.A.Gainsford	2003-04	D.T.Christian		-

A.W.GREEN SHIELD (U16) PLAYER OF THE YEAR

1997-98	J.Hill	2003-04	N.G.P.Matthews	2009-10	S.W.R.Murn
1998-99	D.T.Christian	2004-05	R.J.Medley	2010-11	T.A.Jagot
1999-00	D.Tartak	2005-06	M.Treuburg	2011-12	T.A.Jagot
2000-01	R.A.Dooley	2006-07	T.G.Atallah	2012-13	D.O.White
2001-02	A.R.Braid	2007-08	A.J.Robson	2013-14	S.K.Murthy
2002-03	P.Aley	2008-09	S.Gray		_

ROOKIE AWARD

1989-90	B.Calver	2000-01	S.A.Bray	2008-09	B.S.Dean
1990-91	D.Trafford	2001-02	G.S.McDonald	2009-10	B.J.Hutchison
1991-92	M.W.Hayward	2002-03	M.W.O'Connor	2010-11	C.P.Tremain
1992-93	M.J.Phelps	2003-04	M.W.Creed	2011-12	Z.J.Churchill
1993-97	Not Awarded	2004-05	T.E.Lang	2012-13	T.S.Rogers
1997-98	T.J.Hoare	2005-06	T.van der Gugten	2013-14	J.J.Byrnes
1998-99	T.D.Cox	2006-07	A.J.Robson		
1999-00	D.Bhandari	2007-08	H.M.J.Le Lievre		

CAPTAIN JOHN MORRIS FIELDING TROPHY

• /11 1/11					
1958-59	J.Mck.Middleton	1977-78	D.P.Meagher	1996-97	A.Lamb
1959-60	R.Werley	1978-79	J.P.Barford	1997-98	S.A.Mohideen
1960-61	D.T.Lacey	1979-80	C.Hanger	1998-99	A.M.Neilan
1961-62	H.J.Boulton	1980-81	J.Sackett	1999-00	A.Lamb
1962-63	R.W.Smith	1981-82	J.Sackett	2000-01	A.D.Pratt
1963-64	G.Sylvester	1982-83	B.Everett	2001-02	A.M.Neilan
1964-65	J.Mck.Middleton	1983-84	B.Everett	2002-03	C.M.Britton
1965-66	D.Webster	1984-85	M.Back	2003-04	A.M.Neilan
1966-67	G.J.Cole	1985-86	J.S.Dixon	2004-05	A.M.Neilan
1967-68	R.S.J.Levi	1986-87	M.Back	2005-06	M.C.Sykes
1968-69	D.E.Wills	1987-88	M.Kovacs	2006-07	M.Gowland
1969-70	R.W.D.Robertson	1988-89	D.Cummins	2007-08	A.J.Robson
1970-71	R.W.D.Robertson	1989-90	A.D.Pratt	2008-09	V.A.Mauric
1971-72	J.B.Martel	1991-92	S.A.Norbury	2009-10	J.A.Henry
1973-74	D.T.Pratt	1992-93	G.Hill	2010-11	J.L.McNeil
1974-75	I.E.Smith	1993-94	A.D.Pratt	2011-12	J.L.McNeil
1975-76	C.J.Chapman	1994-95	M.Kovacs	2012-13	M.Gowland
1976-77	D.P.Meagher	1995-96	B.Schirmer	2013-14	N.J.Walker

PETER D. RICHARDSON TROPHY FOR CLUBMAN OF THE YEAR

1980-81 1991-92 1992-93 1994-95 1995-96 1996-97	A.T.McKendry I.Kellaway P.W.Trimble D.Downing M.Kovacs J.O.Carmichael A.C.Jones G.F.Lawson/J.S.Dixon	1999-00 2000-01 2001-02 2002-03 2003-04 2004-05	P.Serov O.W.Higgins	2007-08 2008-09 2009-10 2010-11 2011-12 2012-13	P.H.Maguire S.W.McKay M.J.O'Brien A.W.Reid D.S.Bowcock M.B.J.Garland D.Bhandari
1997-98	G.F.Lawson/J.S.Dixon	2005-06	Ms. T.Christian	2013-14	M.J.Stanton

BARR-TURN JACKET

1968-69 1969-70	R.W.Lucas G.M.Garland	1984-85 1985-86	P.L.Scolari M.B.Ryan	2000-01 2001-02	
1970-71	R.W.D.Robertson	1986-87	E.Robb	2002-03	M.C.Leahy
1971-72		1987-88	J.S.Dixon		A.P.Langdon
1972-73	P.N.Dobell-Brown	1988-89	J.Gallagher	2004-05	R.A.Dooley
1973-74	R.W.Merrell	1989-90	M.Kovacs	2005-06	S.W.McKay
1974-75	J.E.Pym	1990-91	P.Sinclair	2006-07	D.J.Carson
1975-76	R.E.Pym	1991-92	M.W.Hayward	2007-08	H.M.J.Le Lievre
1976-77	P.J.Grattan-Smith	1992-93	D.Trafford	2008-09	P.Serov
1977-78	J.O'Brien	1993-94	M.J.Phelps	2009-10	M.S.Appleton
1978-79	G.G.Robinson	1994-95	M.J.Gregg	2010-11	N.J.Walker
1979-80	D.T.Pratt	1995-96	T.F.Buckett	2011-12	A.C.Jones
1980-81	D.P.Meagher	1996-97	D.C.Jebb	2012-13	D.G.Dawson
1981-82	J.G.Robson	1997-98	D.J.Stephen	2013-14	C.P.Tremain
1982-83	R.W.Stark	1998-99	T.J.Hoare		
1983-84	G.Holt	1999-00	M.Plunkett-Cole		

UNSW BEN LEXCEN SCHOLARSHIPS

1988-89	W.Faulkner	2000-01	D.T.Christian	2006-07	T.L.W.Cooper
1988-89	A.Fleming	2002-04	J.R.F.Day	2007-08	R.J.Kember
1992-93	M.J.Phelps	2003-04	S.W.McKay	2010-12	D.G.Dawson
1998-99	D.J.Carson	2004-06	A.J.Blackwell	2010-13	J.L.McNeil
1999-00	T.J.Hoare	2004-05	G.W.Dobbie	2011-12	K.Sutherland
2000-02	T.S.Richardson	2005-09	S.L.Hungerford	2012-13	T.S.Rogers

OTHER SCHOLARSHIPS

2000-01	T.S.Richardson	CS	2010-11	C.A.Wakim	HPT1	2011-12	R.C.Close	IPCM
2001-02	? T.D.Cox	CS	2010-11	N.J.Walker	HPT1	2011-12	T.S.Rogers	UNAW
2002-03	8 M.W.O'Connor	CS	2010-11	T.G.Atallah	EASP	2012-13	T.S.Rogers	HPT1
2004-05	M.C.Sykes	CS	2011-12	C.A.Wakim	HPT1	2012-13	H.G.Nichols	HPT1
2005-06	M.Gowland	CS	2011-12	N.J.Walker	HPT1	2012-13	D.Ferrara	HPT2
2007-08	R.J.Medley	CS	2011-12	T.G.Atallah	HPT3	2012-13	H.G.Campbell	HPT2
2009-10	R.J.Medley	HP	2011-12	H.G.Nichols	HPT3	2012-13	L.A. Talay	PDR
2009-10) J.L.McNeil	HP	2011-12	H.G.Campbell	UNAW	2012-13	N.J.Walker	PDR
2009-10	C.A.Wakim	EASP	2011-12	A.J.Robson	PDR	2012-13	T.S.Rogers	PDR
2009-10	N.J.Walker	EASP	2011-12	C.P.Tremain	PDR	2013-14	J.A.Venianakis	PDR
2009-10	T.G.Atallah	EASP	2011-12	N.J.Walker	PDR			

WOMEN'S PLAYER OF THE YEAR

1989-90	J.Van Ardenne	1995-96	A.Sanders	2000-01	G.Connolly
1990-91	J.Van Ardenne	1996-97	Not awarded	2001-02	J.Miller
1991-92	J.Van Ardenne	1997-98	G.Connolly	2002-03	G.Connolly
1992-93	P.van Oploo	1998-99	Not awarded	2003-04	No Ladies Team
1994-95	S.Zeppos	1999-00	Not awarded		

Universities Women's Cricket Club

Onivers	ities Women's Officket Olub				
2004-0	K.A.Blackwell	2007-08	K.Owen	2010-11	F.Wunsch
2005-0	A.Vaughan	2008-09	K.A.Blackwell		
2006-07	R.Earnshaw	2009-10	A.Vaughan		

CLUB HONOURS

SYDNEY GRADE COMPETITION (ENTERED 1973-74)

CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP

1978-79 CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP WINNERS

FIRST GRADE

- 1976-77 PREMIERS W.J.Rogers (c), J.B.Martel, R.E.Pym, G.G.Watson, G.R.Livingstone, C.J.Chapman, J.G.Robson, G.F.Lawson, J.O'Brien, P.G.Deegan, M.Ray, S.G.Campbell, P.J.Grattan-Smith, M.Watt.
- 1980-81 PREMIERS (SMH Team of the Year) M.Ray (c), T.L.Buddin, C.J.Chapman, G.F.Lawson, B.Handley, C.M.Hanger, J.S.Dixon, P.Tout, N.Perger, S.G.Campbell, N.Jansson, G.R.Livingstone, J.G.Robson, A.H.Wijeratne, D.P.Meagher.
- 1981-82 Finalists M.Ray (c), S.G.Campbell, C.J.Chapman, J.S.Dixon, B.Handley, C.M.Hanger, G.F.Lawson, G.R.Livingstone, D.P.Meagher, R.E.Pym, J.G.Robson
- 2004-05 Finalists D.J.Carson (c), C.Brown, D.T.Christian, T.L.W.Cooper, T.D.Cox, M.W.Creed, T.E.Lang, A.M.Neilan, M.W.O'Connor, I.D.K.Salisbury, E.J.W.Zehner, C.M.Thomas (12th Man)
- 2011-12 MINOR PREMIERS Semi-Finalists D.G.Dawson (c), M.D.Birrell, J.A.Byrne, G.W.Clarence, M.Gowland, T.E.Lang, J.L.McNeil, P.W.Molinari, L.A.Talay, C.P.Tremain, N.J.Walker, C.A.Wakim (12th Man), C.E.Matthews (13th Man).
- 2012-13 MINOR PREMIERS Semi-Finalists T.E.Lang (c), R.W.Banham, J.A.Byrne, J.R.F.Day, D.G.Dawson, M.Gowland, J.L.McNeil, T.S.Rogers, C.P.Tremain, B.P.Wakim, C.A.Wakim, T.A.Jagot (12th man).

LIMTED OVERS COMPETITION

- 1987-88 Quarter Finalists
- 1993-94 Semi Finalists J.S.Dixon (c), M.Back, M.Boyer, G.Breusch, D.Gallop, M.W.Hayward, J.Horley, M.J.Phelps, A.D.Pratt, J.G.Robson, D.Trafford, J.C.Young.
- 1994-95 Finalists J.S.Dixon (c), M.Boyer, D.Gallop, M.W.Hayward, J.Horley, M.Kovacs, M.D.Mullen, M.J.Phelps, A.D.Pratt, D.Trafford, J.C.Young.
- 2004-05 PREMIERS D.J.Carson (c), D.T.Christian, M.W.Creed, M.W.O'Connor, C.Brown, J.R.F.Day, T.E.Lang, I.D.K.Salisbury, A.M.Neilan, E.J.W.Zehner, T.D.Cox, M.R.Elliott.
- 2011-12 Semi-Finalists D.G.Dawson (c), M.D.Birrell, J.A.Byrne, G.W.Clarence, M.Gowland, T.E.Lang, J.L.McNeil, P.W.Molinari, L.A.Talay, C.P.Tremain, T.van der Gugten, C.A.Wakim (12th Man).
- 2012-13 Semi-Finalists T.E.Lang (c), R.W.Banham, J.A.Byrne, J.R.F.Day, D.G.Dawson, M.Gowland, J.L.McNeil, M.T.Reed, T.S.Rogers, C.P.Tremain, B.P.Wakim, C.A.Wakim.

TWENTY20 COMPETITION

- 2008-09 Quarter Finalists T.E.Lang (c), M.W.Creed, B.S.Dean, M.Gowland, H.M.J.Le Lievre, R.T.Lyons, S.W.McKay, R.Nikolovski, M.W.O'Connor, B.J.Small, T.van der Gugten.
- 2011-12 Quarter Finalists D.G.Dawson (c), M.D.Birrell, J.A.Byrne, G.W.Clarence, M.Gowland, J.L.McNeil, P.W.Molinari, L.A.Talay, C.P.Tremain, T.van der Gugten, C.A.Wakim (12th Man).
- 2012-13 Finalists D.G.Dawson (c), R.W.Banham, J.A.Byrne, J.R.F.Day, M.Gowland, T.E.Lang, J.L.McNeil, M.T.Reed, T.S.Rogers, B.P.Wakim, C.A.Wakim, N.J.Walker (12th Man).

SECOND GRADE

- 1974-75 Encouragement Award R.W.D.Robertson (c) , G.M.Garland, A.J.Taylor, P.J.Burnett, D.G.Smith, D.R.Barbour, P.W.Watkins, C.A.Brown, G.Kirkwood, A.J.Jacobs, P.J.Grattan-Smith, A.H.Wijeratne, P.G.Noble
- 1977-78 PREMIERS T.L.Buddin (c), P.G.Deegan, R.Campbell, N.Jansson, P.Tout, B.Handley, G.Kirkwood, R.E.Pym, R.S.March, G.G.Robinson, I.E.Smith, J.B.Martel, N.Perger, D.T.Pratt, P.C.Emery, J.Sands, P.W. Jourdain.
- 1978-79 Finalists J.B.Martel (c)
- 1985-86 Semi Finalists
- 1990-91 Semi Finalists P.W.Trimble (c)
- 1991-92 Semi Finalists P.W.Trimble (c), G.Breusch, A.P.R.Clements, D.Coots, D.Downing, D.J.A.Gainsford, D.Gallop, M.W.Hayward, M.Kovacs, P.Sinclair
- 1992-93 Semi Finalists P.W.Trimble (c), M.Back, M.Boyer, G.Breusch, A.P.R.Clements, D.Coots, D.Downing, D.J.A.Gainsford, D.Gallop, M.J.Phelps, A.D.Pratt.
- 1999-00 Finalists G.S.Milliken (c), D.Bhandari, T.F.Buckett, D.T.Christian, D.Coots, M.R.Elliott, A.Lamb, P.B.Mitchell, M.D.Mullen, A.D.Pratt, E.J.W.Zehner.
- 2000-01 Qualifying Finalists G.S.Milliken (c), D.Bhandari, S.A.Bray, T.D.Cox, D.P.Dermody, M.R.Elliott, G.T.Meredith, P.B.Searle, D.J.Stephen, C.M.Thomas, E.J.W.Zehner.
- 2002-03 Semi Finalists M.C.Leahy (c), J.Bedi, M.C.Bennett, D.Bhandari, P.W.Carson, B.S.Cox, T.D.Cox, R.M.K.Hamman, M.W.O'Connor, R.T.Smith, E.J.W.Zehner.
- 2005-06 Semi Finalists D.Bhandari (c), P.W.Carson, M.R.Elliott, M.Gowland, R.Nikolovski, A.J.O'Sullivan, T.S.Richardson, D.J.Stephen, M.C.Sykes, E.J.W.Zehner, A.D.Zell, S.W.McKay (12th Man).

THIRD GRADE

1975-76	Encouragement Award - J.E.Ingleson (c), C.P.Kiefel, I.E.Smith, B.R.Cox, G.J.Cole, G.M.Garland, S.J.Howard, M.N.Bryce, R.P.Zabell, J.N.Cutler	,
	T.B.Haymet.	

- 1978-79 Finalists J.E.Ingleson (c)
- 1979-80 Semi Finalists J.E.Ingleson (c)
- 1980-81 Semi Finalists J.E.Ingleson (c)
- 1988-89 Semi Finalists D.P.Meagher (c)
- 2000-01 Semi Finalists J.S.Dixon (c), C.M.Britton, T.F.Buckett, G.M.Dennis, M.W.Hayward, A.P.Langdon, M.C.Leahy, S.A.Mohideen, H.P.E.Nott, A.D.Pratt, C.C.Vonwiller.

FOURTH GRADE

- 1978-79 Semi Finalists A.Epstein (c)
- 1992-93 Semi Finalists D.Quinlin (c)
- 1994-95 Finalists M.J.Gregg (c), D.J.Culhane, G.Hackney, J.C.Lupton, S.A.Mohideen, M.Morson, M.K.Paine, J.G.Robson, S.Schirmer, P.Urquhart, Z.Zavos.
- 1996-97 Semi Finalists R.W.Stark (c)
- 1998-99 Semi Finalists R.W.Stark (c)
- 1999-00 Semi Finalists R.McLachlan (c)
- 2000-01 Semi Finalists R.McLachlan (c)

FIFTH GRADE

- 1975-76 Semi Finalists
- 1976-77 Finalists P.E.James (c)
- 1977-78 Finalists J.D.MacFarlane (c)
- 1981-82 Finalists K.Madden (c)
- 1986-87 Semi Finalists
- 1988-89 Semi Finalists
- 1995-96 PREMIERS R.W.Stark (c), P.B.Searle, C.Neal, C.W.Jameson, S.B.H.Gerber, T.F.Buckett, G.R. Shepherd, P.W.Carson, G.J.Harris, P.Levett, M.Robson, G.A.Clark, M.Hughes.
- 1996-97 Finalists M.R.Sanders (c)
- 2000-01 Finalists D.Quinlin (c)
- 2001-02 Qualifying Finalists R.W.Stark (c), P.W.Carson, G.C.Clowes, N.C.Dornan, M.J.Gregg, G.J.Harris, C.W.Jamison, P.B.Mitchell, M.Plunkett-Cole, R.T.Smith, L.R.Taylor.
- 2002-03 Semi Finalists R.W.Stark (c), N.C.Dornan, R.H.Fleming, S.B.H.Gerber, C.W.Jameson, M.Kulkarni, C.P.Maxwell, P.B.Mitchell, M.Plunkett-Cole, J.G.Robson, L.R.Taylor.
- 2005-06 Semi Finalists P.B.Mitchell (c), H.A.Bachmann, S.B.H.Gerber, J.R.Glenday, P.A.Harris, E.Kargas, C.J.Morris, C.O'Brien, J.G.Robson, D.W.Ross, M.Treuberg.

POIDEVIN-GRAY SHIELD (UNDER 21'S)

- 1976-77 PREMIERS J.G.Robson (c), M.N.Bryce, J.O.Carmichael, S.J.Howard, N.Jansson, P.W.Jourdain, G.Kirkwood, G.F.Lawson, G.R.Livingstone, D.P.Meagher, N.Perger, M.Watt.
- 1981-82 Semi Finalists J.S.Dixon (c), J.M.Baker, D.Dixon, P.Dixon, M.Hamwood, M.Hoy, M.Kilborn, John McLachlan, M.B.Ryan, I.W.Smith, R.W.Stark.
- 2005-06 Finalists J.R.F.Day (c), T.L.W.Cooper, G.W.Dobbie, R.A.Dooley, M.Gowland, S.W.McKay, R.Nikolovski, S.D.Robson, M.C.Sykes, T.van der Gugten, J.Webb, S.J.Crowl (12th Man), S.L.Crichton (Sub).
- 2011-12 Quarter Finalists A.J.Robson (c), T.G.Atallah, K.Bascaran, J.J.Dunning, T.D.Gallop, T.A.Jagot, H.G.Nichols, J.P.Roach, C.P.Tremain, C.A.Wakim, N.J.Walker.

A.W.GREEN SHIELD (UNDER 16'S)

- 2011-12 Finalists T.A.Jagot (c), M.A.Atallah, Z.J.Churchill, O.B.Duffy, J.A.Erickson, G.D.Gillespie, J.Habib, N.D.L.Kellaway, R.B.Lawrence Jnr, N.G.Tsoukalas, J.A.Venianakis, D.O.White, S.P.Furlong (sub).
- 2012-13 Quarter Finalists N.G.Tsoukalas (c), D.J.Carr, A.W.Dinclik, S.P.Furlong, T.J.Henry, S.Hoque, R.B.Lawrence Jnr, J.G.Lyras, A.Patel, M.L.Scolari, J.A.Venianakis, D.O.White.

SYDNEY METROPOLITAN CUP COMPETITION

METROPOLITAN CUP - ENTERED FROM 1998-99

- 2001-02 Semi Finalists P.Serov (c), V.Bourke, D.J.Dunne, D.M.Kachor, M.Kulkarni, D.A.Little, M.S.Lucas, P.H.Maguire, C.Mampityarachchi, J.Maroulis,
- 2005-06 Semi Finalists A.C.Jones (c), M.B.J.Garland, S.Halikas, S.K.Kalagara, M.Kulkarni, M.S.Lucas, M.J.Roucek, P.Serov, J.J.H.Tan, B.D.Tate, N.Weerakkody, H.Sangster (12th Man).
- 2012-13 Qualifying Finalists A.G.Charlwood (c), A.C.Autar, A.C.Jones, J.C.Lupton, T.R.R.Manoosingh, S.A.D.Nguyen, T.G.Perera, L.G.Peters, M.B.Rowe, M.J.Stanton, J.J.H.Tan, S.Hoque (12th Man).

TIM CREER CUP — ENTERED FROM 2011-12

- 2011-12 Semi-Finalists A.G.Charlwood (c), R.G.Agar, A.D.Coovre, C.A.de Silva, M.B.J.Garland, B.P.Karmakar, S.Kumar, J.C.Lupton, J.J.H.Tan, T.B.Whitton, N.J.Williams, S.B.Raza (12th Man).
- 2012-13 PREMIERS C.A.de Silva (c), G.Araujo, M.J.Brandy, A.D.Coovre, M.B.J.Garland, B.P.Karmakar, K.Kishor, P.H.Maguire, L.G.Peters, S.B.Raza, T.L.Stening, A.Xu (12th Man), J.L.Marsden (Sub).
- 2013-14 Semi Finalists C.A.de Silva (c), C.J.Allister, K.Balasubramaniam, A.Gnyawali, B.P.Karmakar, K.Kishor, R.W.Makin, J.L.Marsden, S.B.Raza, T.L.Stening, A.Xu, A.J.Buckland (12th man)

INTER-VARSITY (AUSTRALIAN UNIVERSITY CHAMPIONSHIPS)

- 1974-75 CHAMPIONS J.B.Martel (c), C.J.Chapman, J.G.Robson, P.E.James, J.P.Barford, S.R.Tait, R.S.March, S.G.Wiblin, C.A.Brown, R.P.Zabell, G.Kirkwood, D.R.Barbour, M.Ray, P.J.Grattan-Smith.
- 1975-76 Finalists J.B.Martel (c), M.N.Bryce, S.G.Campbell, C.J.Chapman, P.G.Deegan, T.Heymet, C.W.Jones, C.P.Kiefel, S.Lockhart, J.G.Robson, G.G.Watson.
- 1986-87 CHAMPIONS J.M.Baker (c), J.Abbott, B.Cooper, A.Szabo, J.Martin, S.P.O'Brien, D.Roper, W.McKay, L.Gray, P.Warrington, M.N.Palin, N.Horne, M.Back, J.Orchard.
- 1988-89 CHAMPIONS A.C.Shaw (c), P.Sinclair, D.Coots, A.Fleming, M.Kovacs, N.Wood, A.White, A.McCallum, T.Grosser, S.Raju, D.Cummins.
- 1990-91 Finalists A.C.Shaw (c), D.Allan, R.Anderson, D.A.Little, M.Lollback, R.McLachlan, S.Rajun, B.Schirmer, S.Schirmer, D.Singer, D.Trafford, R.Wickremasena
- 1995-96 CHAMPIONS M.J.Phelps (c), P.W.Carson, D.J.Carson, D.J.Culhane, S.A.Mohideen, M.C.Leahy, P.Levett, P.B.Searle, S.B.H.Gerber, M.W.Hayward, A.Cavill, G.Shanthan
- 2003-04 CHAMPIONS C.M.Thomas (c) , S.A.Mohideen, O.M.Zafar, J.R.F.Day, D.L.Mann, D.Mitchell, J.A.Byrne, J.MacCallum, N.Singh, W.E.Sommerville, N.Ball, M.G.Watson.
- 2007-08 Semi Finalists S.W.McKay (c), F.M.Afzal, S.Ali, S.A.Butler, J.A.Byrne, R.A.Dooley, S.Maguire, V.A.Mauric, M.S.Owers, S.Sivapalan, S.J.Towers.
- 2009-10 Finalists Silver Medal R.J.Medley (c), T.G.Atallah, J.R.N.Brown, H.G.Campbell, R.C.Close, S.G.Kostoglou, V.A.Mauric, J.L.McNeil, N.Mostafa, S.Sivapalan, T.A.Yazdani, B.P.Karmakar (12th Man).
- 2010-11 Finalists Silver Medal J.L.McNeil (c), B.E.Aggar, T.G.Atallah, M.Choudhury, L.D.Ford, P.P.Hartig-Franc, J.A.Pepper, A.J.Redman, C.A.Wakim, N.J.Walker, C.S.Wills, N.E.Woellner.
- 2011-12 Bronze Medal J.L.McNeil (c), G.B.Ashmore, T.G.Atallah, D.Ferrera, T.D.Gallop, H.G.Nichols, A.J.Redman, C.P.Tremain, C.A.Wakim, N.J.Walker, N.W.Woellner, A.D.Jenkins (12th Man), P.J.Hood (Manager).
- 2012-13 CHAMPIONS C.A.Wakim (c), G.B.Ashmore, T.G.Atallah, M.P.Crowe, D.Ferrara, T.D.Gallop, E.J.Hannah, B.J.McLean, T.B.C.Muthanna, H.G.Nichols, T.S.Rogers, N.J.Walker, T.B.Whitton (Sub).
- 2013-14 CHAMPIONS C.A.Wakim (c), T.G.Atallah, T.D.Gallop, M.C.Jones, E.Leten, B.J.McLean, H.McLean, H.G.Nichols, J.R.Reid, T.S.Rogers, N.J.Walker, D.K.Senarath (sub), T.C.Wakim (sub)

SYDNEY WOMEN'S GRADE COMPETITION

UNSW CRICKET CLUB:

- 1975-76 2nd Grade Finalists G.Myers (c), K.Bennett, J.Calcraft, S.Cater, J.Cowan, C.Donohue, V.Ellis, H.Godfrey, P.Grant, A.Medennis, M.Myers, S.Walker, E.Wilkinson.
- 1990-91 4th Grade Semi Finalists
- 2000-01 4th Grade Finalists A.Casamento (c)
- 2001-02 3rd Grade PREMIERS J. Miller, A.Martel, J.Skinner, C.Firkin, M.Hone, C.Lees, K.Soo, J.Kinna, G.Connolly, L.Caruso, N.Martel, S.Anderson, J.Kimber.

UNIVERSITIES WOMEN'S CRICKET CLUB (FROM 2002/03):

- 2008-09 1st Grade -Finalists
- 2009-10 2nd Grade Semi Finalists A.Vaughan (c), E.Bath, C.Hodgkinson, S.Issa, W.Maxwell, C.Murray, T.Seymour, J.Still, A.Street, F.Wunsch.
- 2011-12 1st Grade Semi Finalists K.Owen (c), E.Bath, F.Goodwin, H.Laughton, J.Livesey, E.Mifsud, C.Mizzi, C.Murray, A.Parkin, G.Redmayne, A.Vaughan, P.Tulloch (12th Women).
- 2011-12 3rd Grade Semi-Finalists
- 2011-12 Brewer Shield Finalists R.Hebden (c), K.Bubalo, C.Iemma, M.Kay, R.Li, G.Ohlin, G.Puckett, D.Srinivas, O.Toolin, T.Wesson, K.Wong.
- 2012-13 1st Grade Finalists A.J.Blackwell (c), R.L.Haynes, K.Sutherland, E.Burns, S.L.Hungerford, G.Redmayne, C.Mizzi, A.Parkin, E.Mifsud, C.Hodgkinson, M.Gibson, F.Goodwin.
- 2012-13 3rd Grade Qualifying Finalists W.Maxwell (c), K.Murphy, K.Holland, J.Bellamy, K.Brown, C.Birchall, A.Chisholm, B.Lutz, C.Perry, O.Toolin, V.White.
- 2013-14 1st Grade PREMIERS R.Haynes (c), K.Owen, G.Redmayne, K.A.Blackwell, A.Parkin, K.Sutherland, E.Mifsud, F.Goodwin, M.S.Norup, S.Miyaji, C.Hodgkinson, B.Lutz, K.Wong (sub).
- 2013-14 1st Grade T20 Finalists R.Haynes (c), K.Owen, G.Redmayne, A.Parkin, K.Sutherland, E.Mifsud, F.Goodwin, M.S.Norup, S.Miyaji, R.Li, B.Lutz, S.Katti.
- 2013-14 3rd Grade Semi-Finalists A.Chisholm, (c), W.Maxwell, K.Serena, B.Atkins, S.Farrar, L.M.Lam, K.Murphy, K.Regan, K.Holland, M.Anderson, C.Cushway, L.East, S.Healy.
- 2013-14 3rd Grade T20 Semi-Finalists W.Maxwell (c), A.Chisholm, K.Serena, K.Murphy, K.Regan, K.Holland, V.White, L.Barker, M.Esperon, B.Lutz, S.Miyaqi.
- 2013-14 Brewer Shield PREMIERS D.Srinivas (c), J.Christie, S.Liu, M.Jones, M.Darke, A.Sims, Z.Benjamin, N.Gibson, O.Porter, A.McKay, S.Robinson, J.Manchester.
- 2013-14 Brewer Shield T20 PREMIERS D.Srinivas (c), J.Christie, S.Liu, M.Jones, M.Darke, A.Sims, Z.Benjamin, N.Gibson, O.Porter, A.McKay, S.Robinson, J.Manchester.

MUNICIPAL AND SHIRES COMPETITION (ENTERED 1951-1973)

CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP

1964-65	CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP WINNERS
1965-66	CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP WINNERS
1966-67	CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP WINNERS
1967-68	CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP WINNERS
1968-69	CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP WINNERS
1970-71	CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP WINNERS
1971-72	CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP WINNERS

A DIVISION

1962-63	Semi Finalists - Prof. J.H.M.Salmon (c)
1963-64	Semi Finalists - J A Chegwyn (c)

- 1964-65 PREMIERS J.A.Chegwyn (c), J.Mck.Middleton (vc), B.G.Andrews, D.C.Clark, R.G.Ballantyne, K.Daly, G.M.Garland, J.Piggott, G.Sylvester, M.J.Reidy, P.A.Ward.
- 1965-66 PREMIERS J.A.Chegwyn (c), J.McK Middleton (vc), B.G.Andrews, H.C.Bundy, D.C.Clark, K.Daly, G.M.Garland, M.Gosling, I.Lowe, J.Pigott, G.Sylvester, M.J.Reidy.
- 1966-67 Semi Finalists J.A.Chegwyn (c)
- 1967-68 PREMIERS H.C.Bundy (c), J.E.Pratley (vc), B.G.Andrews, R.G.Ballantyne, J.N.Healey, H.Herbert, R.S.J.Levi, I.Lowe, P.J.McEarchran, J.Mck.Middleton, D.E.Wills, P.C.Emery (12th man).
- 1968-69 Finalists J.E.Pratley (c)
- 1969-70 Finalists J.E.Pratley (c)
- 1970-71 PREMIERS J.E.Pratley (c), G.M.Garland (vc), G.J.Cole, B.R.Cos, A.E.Dietsch, P.A.Heaney, J.B.Martel, Z.Pirjevec, R.W.D.Robertson, G.G.Robinson, D.G.Smith.
- 1971-72 PREMIERS G.M.Garland (c), A.E.Dietsch (vc), G.J.Cole, B.R.Cos, P.A.Heaney, J.B.Martel, G.A.N.Preston, C.A.P.Samerasekera, A.J.Taylor, P.Whalen, D.E.Wills, H.W.Hopkins, R.W.D.Robertson, G.G.Robinson.
- 1972-73 Semi Finalists G.M.Garland (c)

B DIVISION

- 1952-53 Semi Finalists
- 1963-64 PREMIERS H.C.Bundy (c), T.D.Creer (vc), R.G.Ballantyne, R.Bayfield, D.C.Clark, J.Hollington, I.Lowe, F.Martin, I.Potter, G.Sylvester, R.W.Smith, C.Relton (12th man).
- 1964-65 Semi Finalists (H.C.Bundy ©)
- 1966-67 PREMIERS R.W.Lucas ©, P.J.Schofield, C.H.Barrington, R.Bayfield, A.Bishop, G.J.Cole, D.T.Lacey, D.Pocock,, A.J.Taylor, R.A.Turner, D.E.Wills.
- 1967-68 PREMIERS R.W.Lucas (c), P.J.Schofield (vc), C.H.Barrington, D.Brady, R.Bayfield, G.J.Cole, J.Piggott, C.Relton, A.J.Taylor, A.R.Turner, P.A.Ward.

C DIVISION

1964-65	Semi Finalists - J.Tainsh (c)
1971-72	Semi Finalists - A.Epstein (c)
1972-73	Semi Finalists - A.Epstein (c)

D DIVISION

1986-87 PREMIERS (One Day Competition) - D.J.Bell (c), D.Hughes, J.Hughes, P.Bush, S.Bell, M.Howe, D.Joseph, G.Morgan, D.Graham, J.Warrington, D.Fitzsimmons.

MOORE PARK

1990-91	NSW Catholic Cricket Assn – 1st Grade – Finalists - M.Phillips (c)
1990-91	NSW Catholic Cricket Assn – 3rd Grade – Semi Finalists
1991-92	NSW Catholic Cricket Assn – 3rd Grade – PREMIERS - A.Burgess (c)
1991-92	NSW Catholic Cricket Assn – 2nd Grade – Semi Finalists - M.Phillips (c)
1992-93	Randwick Catholic Youth Movement Comp - 3rd Grade - PREMIERS - A.Sachs (c), A.Burgess, S.Fenton, A.C.Jones, L.Joseph, S.Joseph, T.Lynch, N.Mistry, M.Perkins, G.Sendall, R.Sirimanne, A.Wunsch, A.Webster.
1994-95	MP&SECA – 3rd Grade – PREMIERS - A.C.Jones (c), W.Campion, A.Cavill, N.Conolly, P.Cranmer, A.Greenhill, A.Linsday, C.Neal, M.Plunkett-Cole, R.Wickremasena, A.Wunsch.
1995-96	MP&SECA – 1st Grade – Semi Finalists - A.C.Jones (c)
1998-99	MP&SECA – 5th Grade – Finalists - R.Ward (c)
1999-00	MP&SECA – 2nd Grade – Semi Finalists - R.Ward (c)

1ST GRADE CAPS

ap o	Players Name	Debut Season	Cap No	Players Name	Debut Season	Cap No	Players Name	Debut Season
	GM Garland	73-74	71	G Holt	86-87	141	EJW Zehner	01-02
	LG Cupper	73-74	72	MB Ryan	86-87	142	AP Langdon	01-02
	BG Andrews	73-74	73	PW Godber	87-88	143	BS Cox	02-03
	VE Carvalho	73-74	74	Adrian White	87-88	144	MW O'Connor	02-03
	JN Cutler	73-74	75	E Robb	87-88	145	MC Leahy	02-03
	AE Dietsch	73-74	76	PL Scolari	87-88	146	MW Creed	03-04
	PJ Grattan-Smith	73-74	77	NC Dornan	87-88	147	JRF Day	03-04
	AJ Jacobs	73-74	78	PW Trimble	87-88	148	RS Ferley	03-04
	AS Johnston	73-74	79	APR Clements	87-88	149	CM Thomas	03-04
	RC Mansfield	73-74	80	M Kovacs	88-89	150	OM Zafar	03-04
	JB Martel	73-74	81	AC Shaw	88-89	151	C Brown	04-05
	CW Meredith	73-74	82	A Cane	88-89	152	TE Lang	04-05
	JM Middleton	73-74	83	W Faulkner	88-89	153	TLW Cooper	04-05
		73-74	84		88-89	154	GW Dobbie	04-05
	PG Noble			MH Carmichael				
	DT Pratt	73-74	85	S Debello	88-89	155	AD Jeffrey	05-06
	MG Pullen	73-74	86	S Price	88-89	156	MC Sykes	05-06
	M Ray	73-74	87	D Coots	89-90	157	SD Robson	05-06
	RWD Robertson	73-74	88	M Boyer	89-90	158	GP Smith	06-07
	GG Robinson	73-74	89	A McCallum	89-90	159	T van der Gugten	06-07
	AJ Taylor	73-74	90	G Breusch	90-91	160	S Lane	06-07
	PJ Tonkin	73-74	91	M Crawley	90-91	161	M Gowland	06-07
	S Van der Sluys	73-74	92	MJ Slater	90-91	162	R Nikolovski	06-07
	PW Watkins	73-74	93	D Trafford	90-91	163		07-08
							M Mag	
	GG Watson	73-74	94	JC Young	91-92	164	HMJ Le Lievre	07-08
	CJ Chapman	74-75	95	J Horley	91-92	165	RJ Medley	07-08
	G Kirkwood	74-75	96	D Downing	91-92	166	J Webb	07-08
	JE Pym	74-75	97	MW Hayward	91-92	167	SW McKay	07-08
	RE Pym	74-75	98	D Carroll	92-93	168	SL Crichton	07-08
	JG Robson	74-75	99	MJ Phelps	92-93	169	W Lindsay	08-09
	IE Smith	74-75	100	DJA Gainsford	92-93	170	BS Dean	08-09
	PJ Burnett	74-75	101	SA Norbury	93-94	171	BJ Small	08-09
	WJ Rogers	75-76	102	S Herzberg	94-95	172	AJ Robson	08-09
	•			· ·				
	AH Wijeratne	75-76	103	MD Mullen	94-95	173	RT Lyons	08-09
	CW Jones	75-76	104	DJ Carson	94-95	174	BP Wakim	08-09
	MK Grave	75-76	105	WR Saunders	94-95	175	JL McNeil	08-09
	PG Deegan	75-76	106	BPJ Nott	94-95	176	CD Stewart	08-09
	GF Lawson	76-77	107	AW Johnson	95-96	177	JA Henry	09-10
	J O'Brien	76-77	108	G Hackney	96-97	178	DG Dawson	09-10
	M Watt	76-77	109	B Schirmer	96-97	179	BJ Hutchison	09-10
	SG Campbell	76-77	110	TF Buckett	96-97	180	CE Matthews	09-10
	GR Livingstone	76-77	111	P Urguhart	96-97	181	ANJ Day	09-10
	P Tout	77-78	112	HPE Nott	96-97	182	NJ Walker	10-11
	N Perger	77-78	113	SA Mohideen	96-97	183	LA Talay	10-11
	N Jansson	78-79	114	DJ Stephen	96-97	184	CP Tremain	10-11
	J Sands	78-79	115	GS Milliken	97-98	185	CA Wakim	10-11
	TL Buddin	79-80	116	IDK Salisbury	97-98	186	JA Byrne	10-11
	JS Dixon	79-80	117	PW Carson	97-98	187	TP Colley	10-11
	CM Hanger	79-80	118	M Morson	97-98	188	GW Clarence	11-12
	B Handley	79-80	119	P Chin	98-99	189	PW Molinari	11-12
	DP Meagher	80-81	120	RMK Hamman	98-99	190	MD Birrell	11-12
	M Hamwood	81-82	121	MR Elliott	98-99	191	TS Rogers	12-13
							•	
	C Deegan	81-82	122	DCH Heysen	98-99	192	RW Banham	12-13
	JM Baker	82-83	123	TJ Hoare	98-99	193	TBC Muthanna	12-13
	A Dillon	82-83	124	AM Neilan	98-99	194	MT Reed	12-13
	M Hoy	82-83	125	TD Cox	98-99	195	SB Keshar	12-13
	M Kilborn	82-83	126	DP Dermody	98-99	196	GD Whichello	12-13
	RS March	82-83	127	PB Searle	98-99	197	TA Jagot	12-13
	W Hetherington	82-83	128	TS Richardson	99-00	198	JA Venianakis	12-13
	l Kellaway	82-83	129	D Langford-Smith	99-00	199	SE McCann	13-14
	P Bishell	83-84	130	DT Christian	99-00	200	R du Plessis	13-14
	DR Pringle	83-84	131	D Bhandari	99-00	201	TG Atallah	13-14
	•							
	S Keers	83-84	132	A Lamb	99-00	202	LWP Wells	13-14
	PW Jourdain	83-84	133	CJ Adams	00-01	203	TM Skelly	13-14
	B Everett	83-84	134	SA Bray	00-01	204	MA Atallah	13-14
	P Dodd	84-85	135	BM Day	01-02			
	GA Clark	84-85	136	K Danenbergsons	01-02			
	M Back	85-86	137	LD Sutton	01-02			
	D Gallop	85-86	138	MG Watson	01-02			
	G Eades	85-86	139	J Bedi	01-02			
				GS McDonald	01-02			
	AD Pratt	85-86	140					

1ST GRADE CAPS (LIMITED OVERS)

ар	Players	Debut Cap Players Season No Name		•	Debut	Сар	Players	Debut
lo	Name				Season	No	Name	Season
	GF Lawson	92-93	41	AM Neilan	99-00	81	SW McKay	08-09
	JS Dixon	92-93	42	TS Richardson	99-00	82	RT Lyons	08-09
	M Back	92-93	43	CJ Adams	00-01	83	JA Henry	09-10
	M Boyer	92-93	44	D Bhandari	00-01	84	DG Dawson	09-10
	D Coots	92-93	45	DT Christian	00-01	85	BJ Hutchison	09-10
	D Gallop	92-93	46	DP Dermody	00-01	86	CD Stewart	09-10
	MW Hayward	92-93	47	A Lamb	00-01	87	CE Matthews	09-10
	J Horley	92-93	48	J Bedi	01-02	88	ANJ Day	09-10
	M Kovacs	92-93	49	K Danenbergsons	01-02	89	JL McNeil	09-10
0	MJ Phelps	92-93	50	BM Day	01-02	90	AJ Robson	10-11
1	JG Robson	92-93	51	LD Sutton	01-02	91	NJ Walker	10-11
2	MJ Slater	92-93	52	MG Watson	01-02	92	LA Talay	10-11
3	D Trafford	92-93	53	EJW Zehner	01-02	93	CP Tremain	10-11
4	JC Young	92-93	54	BS Cox	02-03	94	JA Byrne	10-11
5	G Breusch	93-94	55	MW O'Connor	02-03	95	CA Wakim	10-11
6	SA Norbury	93-94	56	MW Creed	03-04	96	MD Birrell	11-12
7	AD Pratt	93-94	57	JRF Day	03-04	97	GW Clarence	11-12
8	S Herzberg	94-95	58	RS Ferley	03-04	98	BP Wakim	11-12
9	M Kilborn	94-95	59	CM Thomas	03-04	99	PW Molinari	11-12
0	MD Mullen	94-95	60	OM Zafar	03-04	100	TS Rogers	12-13
1	BPJ Nott	94-95	61	C Brown	04-05	101	MT Reed	12-13
2	WR Saunders	94-95	62	TE Lang	04-05	102	RW Banham	12-13
3	AW Johnson	95-96	63	AP Langdon	04-05	103	SB Keshar	12-13
4	DJ Carson	95-96	64	AD Jeffrey	05-06	104	GD Whichello	12-13
5	B Schirmer	95-96	65	MC Sykes	05-06	105	LWP Wells	13-14
6	TF Buckett	96-97	66	TLW Cooper	05-06	106	TA Jagot	13-14
7	G Hackney	96-97	67	SD Robson	05-06	107	TM Skelly	13-14
8	SA Mohideen	96-97	68	GP Smith	06-07	108	MA Atallah	13-14
9	P Urguhart	96-97	69	T van der Gugten	06-07		in triunan	
0	GS Milliken	97-98	70	S Lane	06-07			
1	HPE Nott	97-98	71	M Gowland	06-07			
2	IDK Salisbury	97-98	72	R Nikolovski	07-08			
3	DJ Stephen	97-98	73	M Mag	07-08			
4	TD Cox	98-99	74	HMJ Le Lievre	07-08			
5	RMK Hamman	98-99	75	RJ Medley	07-08			
6	TJ Hoare	98-99	75 76	W Lindsay	08-09			
0 7	PB Searle	98-99	76 77	BS Dean	08-09			
	MR Elliott	99-00	77 78	SL Crichton	08-09			
8 9		99-00 99-00	76 79	BJ Small	08-09			
	DCH Heysen							
1 0	D Langford-Smith	99-00	80	J Webb	08-09			

1ST GRADE CAPS (TWENTY 20)

Сар	Players	Debut	Сар	Players	Debut	Сар	Players	Debut
No	Name	Season	No	Name	Season	No	Name	Season
1	TE Lang	08-09	21	EJW Zehner	09-10	41	R du Plessis	13-14
2	MW O'Connor	08-09	22	CE Matthews	09-10	42	TG Atallah	13-14
3	BS Dean	08-09	23	ANJ Day	09-10	43	JA Venianakis	13-14
4	SL Crichton	08-09	24	CA Wakim	10-11	44	TM Skelly	13-14
5	W Lindsay	08-09	25	JA Byrne	10-11	45	TA Jagot	13-14
6	SW McKay	08-09	26	JL McNeil	10-11		•	
7	R Nikolovski	08-09	27	AJ Robson	10-11			
8	SJ Towers	08-09	28	LA Talay	10-11			
9	BJ Small	08-09	29	CP Tremain	10-11			
10	RT Lyons	08-09	30	TP Colley	10-11			
11	J Webb	08-09	31	NJ Walker	10-11			
12	MW Creed	08-09	32	MD Birrell	11-12			
13	SD Gilmour	08-09	33	PW Molinari	11-12			
14	M Gowland	08-09	34	GW Clarence	11-12			
15	T van der Gugten	08-09	35	JRF Day	12-13			
16	HMJ Le Lievre	08-09	36	TS Rogers	12-13			
17	DG Dawson	09-10	37	RW Banham	12-13			
18	JA Henry	09-10	38	BP Wakim	12-13			
19	BJ Hutchison	09-10	39	MT Reed	12-13			
20	CD Stewart	09-10	40	LWP Wells	13-14			

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

Season 2013/14 kicked off with the news that our esteemed President, Andrew Jones had ascended to the high office of CEO of Cricket NSW and would thus be unable to continue in his club role. This well deserved development led to me receiving the honour and challenge of following on from Andrew.

There are a number of people who make the club what it is today, and the collaborative, politics free nature of our club as well as the love of cricket for the sake of the game is what makes it such a pleasure to be involved with. We fielded a total of nine teams as well as running a junior academy and in2Cricket program. Next to this are trials, training camps, country tours, practice, registrations, administration, financial matters and a host of other matters that go into the management of UNSWCC.

I would like to thank our Vice Presidents David Jebb and Matt Sanders for their efforts and support in providing not only much needed leadership to the club but 'get your hands dirty contributions' as well. I'd also like to thank Daniel Bowcock for his tireless stint as Club Secretary, John Lupton who stepped up to fill the role of Chairman of Selectors, and Murray Stanton who was a worthy winner of Clubman of the Year for his sterling and innovative efforts around the club.

We owe a great deal to our club coaches in recent times, Tim Lang, Murray Creed and David Jebb. While the role of club coach is paid (nowhere near enough), it is only someone who loves the club who would take it on - and we have been lucky in that regard.

Our volunteers are especially appreciated and we were fortunate enough to meet Richard Bowman this year who has already contributed so much to our operations at the VG. Geoff and Julie Lawson provide us the kind of leadership, passion and down to earth presence that is both inspiring and welcoming. We are very grateful for their continued love of the club and the game. It is also great to see Henry back coaching at a higher level and continuing to contribute for the NSW Blues even if it means we see less of him from time to time.

Our Honorary Treasurer, Peter Scolari, also deserves our thanks for trawling through all kinds of data and processing to make sure we stay afloat and Matt Garland has powered through a great deal in relation to gear and other areas.

We are grateful to our captains also for stepping up and taking the job one - it is not an easy job to captain a side, but they put in a lot of effort to make it work.

I'd like to thank our sponsors, the Doncaster Hotel, Clovelly Community Bank and especially Michael Black for their contributions. Blacky has given the club a lot, for very little in return, and we are lucky to have him.

We owe a great debt to all our committee members, coaches, supporters, scorers, volunteers and sponsors for their efforts week in, week out.

As wonderful a place as our club is to play cricket and enjoy the sport, there is no skirting the fact that our performance was well below acceptable. To finish 20th in the club championship is a disservice to those who have built the club and contributed to its standing in NSW to date. We must find a way to convert talent to results and our committee is wholly committed to this task. Our Metro Cup and Tim Creer Cup had decent seasons but our 7 SCA teams were well under par.

We have some great young players coming through and some great leaders, but improvement will require a commitment to preparation and discipline that can be seen as at odds with our at times carefree approach to cricket. The Australian team aspires to play hard but fair, and to always give 100% for your self and your team. This is the Australian way. Even in an era of professionalism, this can still be achieved in an amateur environment. It is based on a desire to be the best we can be. The club will do everything in its power to create the right environment. Lets hope the players can match that effort next season. Lets hope that the leaders and future leaders stand up and set standards to drag us up the ladder.

Wishing you a pleasant and restful winter, and looking forward to 2014/15.

DANNY BHANDARI PRESIDENT

TREASURER'S REPORT

It with pleasure that I table the Treasurer's Report for season 2013/14.

This is the first year that we have reported for the June financial year (rather than calendar year) as it covers the actual season itself rather than straddling 2 seasons at a time.

From a financial point of view we were able to post a profit of \$45,535. This was largely achieved by tight management of expenses as well diligent tracking and follow up of subs by Suey and Apples (huge effort guys - thanks). We were able to secure much needed sponsorship and particular acknowledgement needs to go to our major sponsors the Doncaster Hotel and also to the Bendigo Bank in Clovelly. Thank you to Bandit & Simon Jagot for obtaining these. It should go without saying but we need to ensure as a club that wherever possible we support these organisations as much as we can. The profit figure is a little artificially high due to timing of some grant monies but is a great result nonetheless.

As at 30 June 2014, we have approximately a total of \$138,000 in the bank with approximately \$10,000 owing in GST and sundry creditors to pay.

I suppose our challenge is to ensure that we use the money that we have wisely to further the club's future and make UNSWCC one of the players' (existing and future) Sydney grade clubs of choice.

Any strategic plan for the club will need to be backed up by existing and future cash requirements and must also ensure that we not only have enough finance to survive each year but also to allow us to thrive each year.

I would like to thank the Committee and players for their assistance as my role has been relevantly minimal in the scheme of things in comparison to the great work done by others. Thank you to Garlo and Bandit for helping me getting things paid via Commbiz and also a big thanks to Clifford from my office who has assisted in processing the accounts and lodging Business Activity Statements each quarter as well as providing me with the necessary reports to see where we are at anyone point in time.

Special thanks must also go to my business partner Phil Comerford who has allowed both mine and Clifford's time to serve the club that has given me so much joy and friendship over the years.

The financial statements for the financial year ending 30 June 2014 are provided at pp 128-9 of the Annual Report.

PETER SCOLARI HONORARY TREASURER



Jimmy Day in action for Australian Universities during the 2014 UK tour.

COACHING REPORT

The following coaching structure was in place for the 2013-2014 season:

Name	Accreditation	Responsibility
David Jebb	Level 2	Club Coach/Coaching Coordinator
Murray Creed	Level 3	Batting Coach
Geoff Lawson	Level 3	Bowling Coach (when NSW commitments allowed)
Chris Corey	Level 1 (Baseball)	Fielding Coach
John Lupton	Level 1	Practice Co-ordinator and Bowling Coach
David Dawson	Level 2	Wicketkeeping and Poidevin Gray Shield Coach
Tim Lang	Level 2	UNSW Junior Academy and Green Shield Coach

We also made use of the following specialist coaches provided by the Cricket NSW Coaching Support Unit:

Grahame Cassell
Anthony Clark
Mark McInnes
Matthew Nicholson
Fielding and throwing (1 session)
Finger Spinning (2 sessions)
Wrist Spinning (2 sessions)
Fast Bowling (2 sessions)

Following Tim Lang accepting the Director of Cricket position at Cranbrook School, the Club recruited Mark Atkinson, a Level 3 Coach and ex first class player, as our Head Coach. Unfortunately he was forced to withdraw from his appointment in August due to business reasons. In the circumstances, we were unable to find a suitable replacement at short notice and amended our structure to include a Club Coach co-ordinating role, which I filled. Due to my full time occupation as a 1st Grade groundsman (at Pratten Park) this was effectively for midweek sessions only and left the pure Head Coach role (with it's intended focus on 1st and 2nd Grade) vacant, including on weekends. As the season progressed, it became apparent that this was a critical shortcoming in the management and development of our young 1st and 2nd Grade teams, and consequently our chief goal for the coming season is to invest in a highly qualified and professional Head Coach, to be supported by the existing group of committed assistant coaches who focus on a particular sub set of players, or particular skills. To this end, we have advertised with Cricket NSW for a Head Coach and believe that the recruitment of right person for this position will allow our current structure to achieve it's full effectiveness.

Attendances at training were excellent throughout the pre-season and pre Xmas periods, but dropped off when we moved from Dave Phillips to the Village Green and," co-incidentally", so did our results. There may have been various reasons for the lower numbers, including parking difficulties, unsettled weather and average practice wicket preparation, but the fact remains that no matter what coaching structure and facilities are in place, players also need to motivate themselves and keep putting time into their game to perform in the strong competitions the we are part of. In a university club, with dynamic study, work and attendance patterns affecting everything we do, self-starting is a requirement for all of us. The coaches and gear are there – the players just need to keep working and making good use of their time.

DAVID JEBB CLUB COACH

COMPETITION TABLES 2013/2014

SYDNEY GRADE CRICKET - CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP - THE SYDNEY SMITH CUP

Rank	Club	Points	Rank	Club	Points
1st	Sydney University	1458.0	11th	Bankstown	1081.0
2nd	Northern District	1268.0	12th	Campbelltown-Camden	981.0
3rd	Penrith	1230.0	13th	North Sydney	892.0
4th	Sydney	1195.7	14th	Fairfield-Liverpool	881.6
5th	Sutherland	1194.0	15th	Eastern Suburbs	830.0
6th	Randwick Petersham	1174.0	16th	Parramatta	826.0
7th	St George	1150.0	17th	Hawkesbury	784.0
8th	Manly-Warringah	1148.0	18th	Western Suburbs	756.0
9th	Gordon	1135.0	19th	Blacktown	590.0
10th	Mosman	1090.0	20th	UNSW	587.0

Grade	Weighting
First Grade	6.00
First Grade Limited-Over	0.00
Twenty20 Cup	6.00
Second Grade	5.00
Third Grade	4.00
Fourth Grade	3.00
Fifth Grade	2.00
Poidevin-Gray Shield	4.00
AW Green Shield	3.00

Sydney Grade Cricket - First Grade - The Belvidere Cup

RANK	TEAM	Р	W2	W1	D	L1	L2	WKTS LOST	RUNS FOR	WKTS TAKEN	RUNS AGST	POINTS	QUOTIENT
1	Sydney University	15	3	9	0	2	1	120	3854	200	3291	81	1.9518
2	Penrith	15	0	11	2	2	0	129	3683	155	3347	66	1.3222
3	Randwick Petersham	15	1	9	1	4	0	125	3374	158	3403	61	1.2532
4	Mosman	15	1	8	0	6	0	140	3905	156	3786	58	1.1493
5	Manly-Warringah	15	0	9	0	6	0	118	3593	139	3311	55	1.2783
6	Bankstown	15	0	9	1	4	1	135	3519	144	3468	55	1.0824
7	Sydney	15	0	8	2	5	0	123	3515	137	3409	48	1.1485
8	Northern District	15	0	8	2	4	1	124	3810	130	3617	48	1.1043
9	Sutherland	15	0	7	0	7	1	159	3800	139	3691	46	0.9000
10	St George	15	0	7	0	8	0	139	3951	127	3629	43	0.9947
11	Campbelltown-Camden	15	0	7	2	6	0	118	3765	106	3376	42	1.0018
12	Fairfield-Liverpool	15	1	5	1	8	0	181	3437	158	3656	41	0.8206
13	Western Suburbs	15	0	6	2	7	0	147	3808	137	3271	36	1.0850
14	UNSW	15	0	6	1	8	0	127	3728	136	4185	36	0.9539
15	Eastern Suburbs	15	0	5	1	9	0	132	2864	125	3425	31	0.7919
16	Hawkesbury	15	0	5	0	10	0	168	3578	99	3614	30	0.5834
17	Gordon	15	0	4	2	9	0	127	3833	121	4070	24	0.8973
18	North Sydney	15	0	4	2	9	0	143	3156	136	3597	24	0.8344
19	Parramatta	15	0	3	2	9	1	153	3587	130	3778	22	0.8067
20	Blacktown	15	0	3	1	10	1	148	2768	123	3604	18	0.6383

Sydney Grade Cricket - First Grade Limited-Over

RANK	TEAM	P	W2	W1	D	L1	L2	WKTS LOST	RUNS FOR	WKTS TAKEN	RUNS AGST	POINTS	NET RUN RATE
1	Sydney University	4	0	4	0	0	0	25	752	40	534	25	1.3985
2	Northern District	4	0	4	0	0	0	28	748	40	674	24	0.6732
3	Manly-Warringah	4	0	3	0	1	0	34	730	40	645	19	0.4250
4	Penrith	4	0	3	0	1	0	31	753	35	660	18	0.7143
5	Mosman	4	0	3	0	1	0	28	811	37	717	18	-0.0698
6	St George	4	0	2	0	2	0	35	798	32	724	13	0.9658
7	Eastern Suburbs	4	0	2	0	2	0	33	558	35	558	13	0.2731
8	Bankstown	4	0	2	0	2	0	29	663	25	661	13	0.1811
9	Randwick Petersham	4	0	2	0	2	0	22	572	32	632	13	0.0565
10	Fairfield-Liverpool	4	0	2	0	2	0	35	696	38	713	13	0.0288
11	Sutherland	4	0	2	0	2	0	37	816	37	727	12	0.4267
12	Hawkesbury	4	0	2	0	2	0	40	701	32	687	12	0.0177
13	Western Suburbs	4	0	2	0	2	0	36	662	35	682	12	-0.1969
14	Parramatta	4	0	2	0	2	0	30	804	39	892	12	-0.2210
15	North Sydney	4	0	1	0	3	0	32	724	24	734	6	-0.3718
16	UNSW	4	0	1	0	3	0	29	701	33	807	6	-0.4832
17	Gordon	4	0	1	0	3	0	39	770	26	909	6	-0.7564
18	Campbelltown-Camden	4	0	1	0	3	0	35	861	19	893	6	-0.7878
19	Sydney	4	0	1	0	3	0	39	638	29	738	6	-0.9608
20	Blacktown	4	0	0	0	4	0	40	507	29	678	0	-1.4808

RANK	TEAM	Р	W2	W1	D	L1	L2	WKTS LOST	RUNS FOR	WKTS Taken	RUNS AGST	POINTS	NRR
1	Sutherland	3	0	3	0	0	0	15	339	22	333	18	1.0467
2	Sydney	3	0	3	0	0	0	19	373	21	349	18	0.8243
3	Campbelltown-Camden	3	0	2	1	0	0	12	323	13	269	12	1.3500
4	Parramatta	3	0	2	0	1	0	22	397	26	317	12	1.3333
5	St George	3	0	2	1	0	0	15	292	15	249	12	1.0750
6	Gordon	3	0	2	0	1	0	16	422	22	365	12	1.0097
7	Manly-Warringah	3	0	2	0	1	0	18	427	26	383	12	0.7333
8	Randwick Petersham	3	0	2	0	1	0	20	405	20	379	12	0.5833
9	Bankstown	3	0	2	0	1	0	16	448	15	422	12	0.4052
10	Sydney University	3	0	2	0	1	0	17	432	15	423	12	0.3218
11	North Sydney	3	0	2	0	1	0	18	416	23	422	12	0.1598
12	Eastern Suburbs	3	0	2	0	1	0	23	384	21	348	12	0.0943
13	Newcastle	3	0	2	0	1	0	17	400	26	413	12	-0.1037
14	Penrith	3	0	1	0	2	0	19	372	24	392	6	0.4270
15	Northern District	3	0	1	0	2	0	18	395	20	398	6	-0.1851
16	Mosman	3	0	1	0	2	0	17	411	11	415	6	-0.3612
17	Illawarra	3	0	1	0	2	0	24	341	21	346	6	-0.4406
18	Fairfield-Liverpool	3	0	0	0	3	0	19	316	17	323	0	-0.6757
19	Hawkesbury	3	0	0	0	3	0	25	390	21	471	0	-1.3939
20	Western Suburbs	3	0	0	0	3	0	21	393	10	476	0	-1.6569
21	UNSW	3	0	0	0	3	0	22	332	16	403	0	-1.7062
22	Blacktown	3	0	0	0	3	0	28	328	16	440	0	-1.8667
	Frade Cricket - Second Grade				D	L1	L2	WKTS LOST	RUNS FOR	WKTS TAKEN	RUNS AGST	POINTS	QUOTIEN
1	Sydney University	15	1	12	0	2	0	111	3577	170	2957	86	1.8527
2	Northern District	15	0	11	1	2	1	118	3142	144	3254	67	1.1783

RANK	TEAM	Р	W2	W1	D	L1	L2	WKTS LOST	RUNS FOR	WKTS TAKEN	RUNS AGST	POINTS	QUOTIENT
1	Sydney University	15	1	12	0	2	0	111	3577	170	2957	86	1.8527
2	Northern District	15	0	11	1	2	1	118	3142	144	3254	67	1.1783
3	Gordon	15	0	11	0	4	0	99	3559	134	3584	66	1.3441
4	St George	15	1	9	1	4	0	120	3712	140	3483	65	1.2434
5	Sydney	15	0	10	1	4	0	101	3651	121	2909	60	1.5036
6	Mosman	15	1	7	0	6	1	138	3463	164	3797	56	1.0839
7	Bankstown	15	2	6	0	7	0	148	3402	148	3154	52	1.0786
8	Western Suburbs	15	0	8	1	6	0	112	3728	119	3692	48	1.0729
9	Randwick Petersham	15	0	8	1	6	0	122	3139	137	3488	48	1.0106
10	Fairfield-Liverpool	15	0	7	1	7	0	136	3386	132	3392	43	0.9689
11	Parramatta	15	0	7	0	8	0	140	3308	126	3185	43	0.9348
12	Penrith	15	0	7	1	7	0	149	3527	133	2983	42	1.0554
13	North Sydney	15	0	6	1	7	1	128	3356	126	3727	40	0.8864
14	Eastern Suburbs	15	0	6	1	8	0	137	3311	119	3289	36	0.8744
15	Campbelltown-Camden	15	1	4	1	9	0	146	3299	139	3621	34	0.8674
16	Manly-Warringah	15	0	5	0	9	1	141	3388	128	3565	30	0.8627
17	Sutherland	15	1	3	0	11	0	137	3552	113	3688	24	0.7944

1 11

RANK	TEAM	Р	W2	W1	D	L1	L2	WKTS LOST	RUNS FOR	WKTS TAKEN	RUNS AGST	POINTS	QUOTIENT
1	Sydney	15	0	11	1	3	0	77	2303	151	2680	70.0	1.6852
2	Sydney University	15	1	10	0	4	0	134	3109	154	2717	70.0	1.3151
3	Northern District	15	0	11	1	3	0	100	2808	136	2392	69.0	1.5965
4	Manly-Warringah	15	0	11	0	4	0	107	2793	141	2731	69.0	1.3477
5	Sutherland	15	1	9	1	4	0	117	3319	149	2887	66.0	1.4641
6	Gordon	15	0	11	0	4	0	95	2765	126	2939	66.0	1.2478
7	Hawkesbury	15	0	9	0	6	0	113	2814	137	2866	56.0	1.1904
8	Bankstown	15	0	8	1	6	0	121	2798	124	2979	50.0	0.9625
9	St George	15	0	7	0	8	0	114	2772	125	2645	43.0	1.1491
10	Penrith	15	0	7	1	7	0	129	2839	117	2661	43.0	0.9676
11	Mosman	15	0	7	3	5	0	133	3495	105	3226	42.0	0.8553
12	Randwick Petersham	15	1	5	0	8	1	138	3312	129	3155	40.0	0.9813
13	Eastern Suburbs	15	0	5	2	7	1	133	2740	119	2685	31.0	0.9131
14	Parramatta	15	0	5	1	9	0	143	2963	131	3083	31.0	0.8804
15	North Sydney	15	0	5	0	10	0	134	2665	110	2928	31.0	0.7472
16	Campbelltown-Camden	15	0	5	1	9	0	119	2506	98	2560	30.0	0.8062
17	Western Suburbs	15	0	5	1	9	0	138	2988	112	3153	30.0	0.7691
18	Fairfield-Liverpool	15	0	5	1	9	0	128	2364	117	2546	28.4	0.8487
19	Blacktown	15	0	3	0	11	1	159	2646	106	2763	18.0	0.6384
20	UNSW	15	0	1	0	14	0	144	2519	89	2922	6.0	0.5328

Hawkesbury

Blacktown

UNSW

0.6280 **0.7593**

0.7210

Sydney Grade Cricket - Fourth Grade - The Reid Cup

RANK	TEAM	Р	W2	W1	D	L1	L2	WKTS LOST	RUNS FOR	WKTS TAKEN	RUNS AGST	POINTS	QUOTIENT
1	Eastern Suburbs	15	1	8	2	4	0	128	2713	148	2268	63.0	1.3831
2	Sutherland	15	0	10	0	5	0	119	2949	146	2835	62.0	1.2762
3	Manly-Warringah	15	1	8	2	4	0	136	3538	135	2939	60.0	1.1950
4	Parramatta	15	0	9	0	6	0	122	2905	139	2950	57.0	1.1220
5	North Sydney	15	0	9	2	3	1	122	2854	149	3032	55.0	1.1496
6	Fairfield-Liverpool	15	1	7	2	5	0	127	2884	153	3002	53.0	1.1574
7	Randwick Petersham	15	0	8	0	7	0	138	2572	141	2747	50.0	0.9566
8	Campbelltown-Camden	15	0	8	1	6	0	117	2805	134	3171	49.0	1.0131
9	Penrith	15	1	6	2	6	0	125	2132	139	2439	48.0	0.9720
10	Northern District	15	0	7	1	7	0	140	2756	138	2665	47.0	1.0194
11	Mosman	15	0	7	2	6	0	129	2527	130	2665	45.0	0.9556
12	Hawkesbury	15	1	5	3	6	0	133	3354	130	2923	44.0	1.1216
13	UNSW	15	0	7	1	7	0	132	2697	130	2716	43.0	0.9780
14	Sydney University	15	0	7	0	8	0	131	2982	134	2884	42.0	1.0577
15	St George	15	0	6	2	7	0	115	2739	128	3118	37.0	0.9778
16	Gordon	15	0	6	1	7	1	136	3328	116	3104	36.0	0.9145
17	Sydney	15	0	6	0	9	0	132	2782	125	2839	35.9	0.9280
18	Bankstown	15	0	3	2	10	0	149	3475	116	3413	19.0	0.7927
19	Western Suburbs	15	0	3	0	11	1	159	2793	117	2801	18.0	0.7337
20	Blacktown	15	0	3	1	9	2	174	2353	116	2627	18.0	0.5971

Sydney Grade Cricket - Fifth Grade - The David Sherwood Cup

RANK	TEAM	Р	W2	W1	D	L1	L2	WKTS LOST	RUNS FOR	WKTS TAKEN	RUNS AGST	POINTS	QUOTIENT
1	Penrith	15	1	12	0	2	0	98	3050	153	2458	84	1.9372
2	Sutherland	15	0	11	1	3	0	109	3020	146	2890	68	1.3997
3	Manly-Warringah	15	0	11	0	4	0	124	3180	142	2955	68	1.2324
4	Gordon	15	2	7	1	5	0	122	3171	149	2849	65	1.3593
5	Campbelltown-Camden	15	0	10	1	4	0	97	2769	139	3085	61	1.2862
6	Randwick Petersham	15	0	9	1	4	1	146	2893	143	2327	56	1.2177
7	St George	15	0	8	3	4	0	127	2652	147	2624	53	1.1698
8	Sydney University	15	0	8	0	7	0	141	3160	142	2938	50	1.0832
9	Sydney	15	0	8	1	6	0	134	2856	150	2748	49	1.1634
10	North Sydney	15	0	8	1	5	1	139	2869	140	3307	49	0.8738
11	UNSW	15	0	7	0	8	0	146	3263	124	3075	43	0.9012
12	Eastern Suburbs	15	0	7	1	7	0	127	2455	116	2322	42	0.9657
13	Fairfield-Liverpool	15	0	6	0	8	1	152	2170	145	2422	41	0.8547
14	Northern District	15	0	6	1	7	1	129	2724	119	2758	38	0.9111
15	Mosman	15	0	5	2	8	0	149	3029	135	3116	37	0.8807
16	Blacktown	15	0	6	0	9	0	150	2769	124	2951	36	0.7757
17	Hawkesbury	15	0	4	0	11	0	146	2985	122	3550	24	0.7026
18	Western Suburbs	15	1	2	1	11	0	154	2567	127	2877	19	0.7358
19	Bankstown	15	0	2	0	13	0	146	2625	117	3170	12	0.6636
20	Parramatta	15	0	1	2	12	0	169	3159	125	2944	9	0.7937

Sydney Grade Cricket - Poidevin-Gray Shield

RANK	TEAM	P	W2	W1	D	L1	L2	WKTS LOST	RUNS FOR	WKTS TAKEN	RUNS AGST	POINTS	NRR
1	Campbelltown-Camden	7	0	5	1	1	0	40	1009	54	985	29	0.6017
2	North Sydney	7	0	5	1	1	0	40	1010	52	898	29	0.5876
3	Parramatta	7	0	5	1	1	0	43	1093	42	1038	28	0.3195
4	Sutherland	7	0	5	1	1	0	39	1109	47	983	26	1.1052
5	Blacktown	7	0	5	1	1	0	40	1013	53	891	26	0.7668
6	Gordon	7	0	4	1	2	0	34	1184	47	1205	24	0.8385
7	St George	7	0	4	2	1	0	43	1014	47	935	22	0.5068
8	Bankstown	7	0	4	1	2	0	33	1060	45	998	21	1.0098
9	Northern District	7	0	3	1	3	0	48	994	48	888	20	0.9120
10	Sydney	7	0	3	1	3	0	39	934	50	880	17	0.6723
11	Penrith	7	0	3	2	2	0	32	732	42	816	17	-0.1675
12	Randwick Petersham	7	0	3	1	3	0	46	994	44	1023	14	-0.1598
13	Fairfield-Liverpool	7	0	2	0	5	0	61	955	43	1051	12	-0.9771
14	Eastern Suburbs	7	0	2	1	4	0	43	927	41	907	10	-0.2705
15	Manly-Warringah	7	0	2	1	4	0	51	1016	42	1095	10	-0.4339
16	Mosman	7	0	2	1	4	0	54	1036	42	1139	10	-1.2757
17	UNSW	7	0	1	1	5	0	48	952	39	1028	6	-0.9231
18	Western Suburbs	7	0	1	1	5	0	50	895	39	1006	4	-1.0753
19	Hawkesbury	7	0	0	1	6	0	55	1097	43	1176	0	-0.4441
20	Sydney University	7	0	0	2	5	0	45	807	24	889	0	-1.6287

RANK	Grade Cricket - AW Green Shie TEAM	P	W2	W1	D	L1	L2	WKT		UNS	WKTS	RUNS	POINTS	NRR
	<u>.</u>							LOS		OR	TAKEN	AGST		
1	Bankstown	7	0	7	0	0	0	34		443	63	963	42	2.1200
2	Sutherland	7	0	6	0	1	0	48		319	69	1099	36	1.1234
3	St George	7	0	5	0	2	0	40		395	68	873	30	0.9290 0.9264
4 5	Hawkesbury Blacktown	7 7	0	5 5	0	2	0	41 50		352 099	62 57	1060 981	30 30	0.9264
		7	0	5 5	0	2	0	69		200	65	1113		0.4050
6	Randwick Petersham	7		5 4	0	3		46		200 047	60	1056	30	0.1670
7	Western Suburbs		0				0						24	
8	Penrith	7 7	0	4	0	3	0	58 53		197 214	62 62	1108 1189	24 24	0.3325 0.2742
	Northern District	7	-	3		3	0							-0.3008
10 11	Gordon	7	0	3	0			60		260	50	1261	21 18	
	Parramatta	7	0	3	0	4	0	55 56		259	58 49	1321 1149	18	-0.020
12 13	Sydney Comdon		0	3	0	4	0	58		243 374	54 54	1476	18	-0.030
14	Campbelltown-Camden	7	0	2	1	4	0	60		134	47	1137	15	-0.080
	North Sydney	7	0		1	4	0							-0.413
15	Mosman Mosly Warringsh	7	0	2		•	0	69		116	60	1279	15	-0.4460
16	Manly-Warringah	7	0	2	0	5	0	67		163	55	1106	12	-0.150
17 18	Sydney University	7	0	1	0	5		60 65		679 323	40 49	790 1498	12	-0.9026 -1.6522
19	Eastern Suburbs	7	0	1	0	6	0	65		082		1174	9	
20	Fairfield-Liverpool UNSW	7	0	1	0	6	0	68		934	40 52	1200	6	-1.0754 -1.407
20	ONOW			'	U	•	Ů	00	•)J 4	JZ	1200		-1.407
ydney	Metropolitan Competition - Tri	force Sp	orts Me	tropolit	an Cur	<u>)</u>								
RANK	TEAM	P	BYE	W2	W1	D	L1	L2	WKTS LOST	RUNS FOR	WKTS TAKEN	RUNS AGST	POINTS	Quotient
1	Gordon	14	1	2	9	0	3	0	110	2879	165	2266	88	1.9058
2	Blacktown 1	14	1	1	9	0	4	0	107	2379	150	2232	77	1.4942
3	Sydney University	14	1	0	10	0	4	0	122	2707	133	2298	75	1.2842
4	Western Suburbs 1	14	1	1	8	1	4	0	129	2375	135	2513	67	0.9890
5	Penrith	14	1	0	8	0	5	1	135	2616	114	2282	60	0.9680
6	Fairfield-Liverpool	14	1	1	6	1	6	0	133	2389	124	2306	53	0.9659
7	Balmain Tigers 1	14	1	0	7	2	5	0	111	2327	122	2423	50	1.0556
8	UNSW	13	2	0	5	3	5	0	99	2139	93	2139	45	0.9394
9	Randwick Petersham Green	14	1	0	6	2	6	0	121	2258	128	2276	44	1.0495
10	Mosman	14	1	0	6	1	7	0	124	2355	124	2738	44	0.8601
11	North Sydney	14	1	1	4	1	8	0	117	2067	115	2244	38	0.9054
12	Blacktown 2	14	1	0	4	2	7	1	121	2377	93	2315	33	0.7892
13	Randwick Petersham Gold	14	1	0	1	0	12	1	157	2225	115	2514	13	0.6483
14	Western Suburbs 2	9	1	0	1	0	6	2	97	1399	85	1703	6	0.7199
15	Balmain Tigers 2	4	1	0	0	1	2	1	30	343	17	586	6	0.3317
	Metropolitan Competition - Tri	·	T!	. 0	O									
RANK	TEAM	P	W2	W1	<u>Cup</u> D	Ľ	1	L2	WKTS	RUNS		RUNS	POINTS	NRR
									LOST	FOR	TAKEN	AGST		
1	South Sydney	22	0	16	2	4		0	140	3672		2837	108.0	1.32
2	Burwood Briars Gold	22	0	13	2	7		0	134	2885		2819	92.0	0.43
3	Georges River Stingrays	22	0	14	1	7		0	142	3272		3089	90.0	0.46
4	Sydney	22	0	13	3	6		0	123	3239		2651	86.0	0.72
5	RHH Sydney Pirates	22	0	13	3	6		0	126	3003		2408	84.0	1.03
6	Warringah White	22	0	11	6	5		0	93	2257		2203	78.5	0.77
			0	11	2	9		0	149	3084		2965	71.0	0.13
7	North West Sydney	22						0	134	2949	144	2507	68.0	0.46
8	UNSW	22	0	10	3	9							66 0	(1.12
8 9	UNSW Warringah Green	22 22	0 0	11	3	8		0	125	2940	163	3011	66.0	
8 9	UNSW Warringah Green Burwood Briars Maroon	22 22 22	0 0	11 10	3	8		0	125 120	2940 2199	163 129	2565	65.0	-0.18
8 9 10 11	UNSW Warringah Green Burwood Briars Maroon Georges River Sharks	22 22 22 22	0 0 0	11 10 9	3 3 4	8 9 9		0 0 0	125 120 129	2940 2199 2428	163 129 116	2565 2390	65.0 58.0	-0.18 -0.08
8 9 10 11 12	UNSW Warringah Green Burwood Briars Maroon Georges River Sharks Roseville	22 22 22 22 22 22	0 0 0 0	11 10 9 6	3 3 4 4	9 9 12	2	0 0 0 0	125 120 129 138	2940 2199 2428 1904	163 129 116 86	2565 2390 2597	65.0 58.0 43.0	-0.18 -0.08 -1.84
8 9 10 11 12 13	UNSW Warringah Green Burwood Briars Maroon Georges River Sharks Roseville Lindfield	22 22 22 22 22 22 22	0 0 0 0 0	11 10 9 6 4	3 3 4 4 3	8 9 9 12	2	0 0 0 0	125 120 129 138 100	2940 2199 2428 1904 1790	163 129 116 86 86	2565 2390 2597 1964	65.0 58.0 43.0 18.0	-0.18 -0.08 -1.84 -0.71
8 9 10 11 12 13 14	UNSW Warringah Green Burwood Briars Maroon Georges River Sharks Roseville Lindfield Lane Cove	22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22	0 0 0 0 0 0	11 10 9 6 4 3	3 3 4 4 3 6	8 9 9 12 14	2 5 3	0 0 0 0 0	125 120 129 138 100 150	2940 2199 2428 1904 1790 2739	163 129 116 86 86 110	2565 2390 2597 1964 3427	65.0 58.0 43.0 18.0 16.5	-0.18 -0.08 -1.84 -0.71 -1.31
8 9 10 11 12 13 14	UNSW Warringah Green Burwood Briars Maroon Georges River Sharks Roseville Lindfield Lane Cove Auburn	22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22	0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11 10 9 6 4 3 3	3 3 4 4 3 6 3	8 9 9 12 14 15	2 5 3	0 0 0 0 0 0	125 120 129 138 100 150 140	2940 2199 2428 1904 1790 2739 2192	163 129 116 86 86 110 84	2565 2390 2597 1964 3427 2592	65.0 58.0 43.0 18.0 16.5 10.0	-0.18 -0.08 -1.84 -0.71 -1.31
8 9 10 11 12 13 14	UNSW Warringah Green Burwood Briars Maroon Georges River Sharks Roseville Lindfield Lane Cove	22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22	0 0 0 0 0 0	11 10 9 6 4 3	3 3 4 4 3 6	8 9 9 12 14	2 5 3	0 0 0 0 0	125 120 129 138 100 150	2940 2199 2428 1904 1790 2739	163 129 116 86 86 110 84	2565 2390 2597 1964 3427	65.0 58.0 43.0 18.0 16.5	-0.18 -0.08 -1.84 -0.71 -1.31
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15	UNSW Warringah Green Burwood Briars Maroon Georges River Sharks Roseville Lindfield Lane Cove Auburn	22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22	0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11 10 9 6 4 3 3	3 3 4 4 3 6 3 4	8 9 9 12 14 15	2 5 3	0 0 0 0 0 0	125 120 129 138 100 150 140	2940 2199 2428 1904 1790 2739 2192	163 129 116 86 86 110 84	2565 2390 2597 1964 3427 2592	65.0 58.0 43.0 18.0 16.5 10.0	-0.18 -0.08 -1.84 -0.71 -1.31
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16	UNSW Warringah Green Burwood Briars Maroon Georges River Sharks Roseville Lindfield Lane Cove Auburn Mt Pritchard-Sthn Districts Cricket Association Women's	22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11 10 9 6 4 3 3 3	3 3 4 4 3 6 3 4	8 9 9 12 13 13 14 16	2 5 3 6 5	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	125 120 129 138 100 150 140 115	2940 2199 2428 1904 1790 2739 2192 1653	163 129 116 86 86 110 84 78	2565 2390 2597 1964 3427 2592 2181	65.0 58.0 43.0 18.0 16.5 10.0 7.0	-0.18 -0.08 -1.84 -0.71 -1.31 -1.39 -1.71
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 Sydney	UNSW Warringah Green Burwood Briars Maroon Georges River Sharks Roseville Lindfield Lane Cove Auburn Mt Pritchard-Sthn Districts Cricket Association Women's	22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 P	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11 10 9 6 4 3 3 3	3 3 4 4 3 6 3 4 de	8 9 9 12 13 13 16 15	2 5 3 6 5 WK1 LOS	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	125 120 129 138 100 150 140 115	2940 2199 2428 1904 1790 2739 2192 1653 WKTS TAKEN	163 129 116 86 86 110 84 78	2565 2390 2597 1964 3427 2592 2181	65.0 58.0 43.0 18.0 16.5 10.0 7.0	-0.18 -0.08 -1.84 -0.71 -1.31 -1.39 -1.71
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 Sydney RANK	UNSW Warringah Green Burwood Briars Maroon Georges River Sharks Roseville Lindfield Lane Cove Auburn Mt Pritchard-Sthn Districts Cricket Association Women's TEAM St George-Sutherland	22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 P P	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	11 10 9 6 4 3 3 3 3 irst Gra	3 3 4 4 3 6 3 4 dee	8 9 9 12 13 14 14 14	22 5 3 3 5 5 WK1 LOS	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	125 120 129 138 100 150 140 115	2940 2199 2428 1904 1790 2739 2192 1653 WKTS TAKEN 100	163 129 116 86 86 110 84 78 RUNS AGST 2208	2565 2390 2597 1964 3427 2592 2181 POINTS	65.0 58.0 43.0 18.0 16.5 10.0 7.0 PTS RATIO 5.167	-0.18 -0.08 -1.84 -0.71 -1.31 -1.39 -1.71 NRR
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 Sydney RANK 1 2	UNSW Warringah Green Burwood Briars Maroon Georges River Sharks Roseville Lindfield Lane Cove Auburn Mt Pritchard-Sthn Districts Cricket Association Women's TEAM St George-Sutherland Universities	22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 18 18	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 8 8 9 9 9 9	11 10 9 6 4 3 3 3 irst Gra W	3 3 4 4 3 6 3 4 de D	8 9 9 9 12 15 15 16 15 15 L L 4 5	22 55 56 57 WKT LOS	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	125 120 129 138 100 150 140 115 UNS FOR	2940 2199 2428 1904 1790 2739 2192 1653 WKTS TAKEN 100 94	163 129 116 86 86 110 84 78 RUNS AGST 2208	2565 2390 2597 1964 3427 2592 2181 POINTS 93 80	65.0 58.0 43.0 18.0 16.5 10.0 7.0 PTS RATIO 5.167 4.444	-0.18 -0.08 -1.84 -0.71 -1.31 -1.39 -1.71 NRR 2.085 0.690
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 Sydney RANK 1 2 3	UNSW Warringah Green Burwood Briars Maroon Georges River Sharks Roseville Lindfield Lane Cove Auburn Mt Pritchard-Sthn Districts Cricket Association Women's TEAM St George-Sutherland Universities Bankstown Sports	22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 P 18 18	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8	11 10 9 6 4 3 3 3 irst Gra W	3 3 4 4 3 6 3 4	8 9 9 9 12 15 15 16 15 16 15 16 15 16 15 16 15 16 15 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16	22 5 33 6 5 5 WK1 LOS 71 73	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	125 120 129 138 100 150 140 115 UNS FOR 429 1419	2940 2199 2428 1904 1790 2739 2192 1653 WKTS TAKEN 100 94	163 129 116 86 86 110 84 78 RUNS AGST 2208 2080 2147	2565 2390 2597 1964 3427 2592 2181 POINTS 93 80 78	65.0 58.0 43.0 18.0 16.5 10.0 7.0 PTS RATIO 5.167 4.444 4.333	-0.18 -0.08 -1.84 -0.71 -1.31 -1.39 -1.71 NRR 2.085 0.690 0.972
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 Sydney RANK 1 2 3 4	UNSW Warringah Green Burwood Briars Maroon Georges River Sharks Roseville Lindfield Lane Cove Auburn Mt Pritchard-Sthn Districts Cricket Association Women's TEAM St George-Sutherland Universities Bankstown Sports Sydney	22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 P 18 18 18	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8	11 10 9 6 4 3 3 3 irst Gra W	3 3 4 4 de D 3 4 3 2	8 9 9 9 12 15 15 16 15 16 15 16 15 16 15 16 15 16 17 16 17 16 17 16 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17	WKT LOSD 688 713	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	125 120 129 138 100 150 140 115 UNS FOR 429 4419 1127 1104	2940 2199 2428 1904 1790 2739 2192 1653 WKTS TAKEN 100 94 100 90	163 129 116 86 86 110 84 78 RUNS AGST 2208 2080 2147 2250	2565 2390 2597 1964 3427 2592 2181 POINTS 93 80 78 74	65.0 58.0 43.0 18.0 16.5 10.0 7.0 PTS RATIO 5.167 4.444 4.333 4.111	-0.18i -0.08i -1.84i -0.71 -1.31: -1.39i -1.71! NRR 2.085- 0.690: 0.972i -0.168
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 Sydney RANK 1 2 3 4 5	UNSW Warringah Green Burwood Briars Maroon Georges River Sharks Roseville Lindfield Lane Cove Auburn Mt Pritchard-Sthn Districts Cricket Association Women's TEAM St George-Sutherland Universities Bankstown Sports Sydney Gordon	22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 18 18 18 18	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8	11 10 9 6 4 3 3 3 3 irst Gra W 11 9 9 9	3 3 4 4 dee D 3 4 3 2 3	8 9 9 9 12 15 15 16 15 16 15 16 15 16 17 7	WK1 LOS 68 71 73	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	125 120 129 138 100 150 140 115 UNS FOR 429 4419 1127 1104 1537	2940 2199 2428 1904 1790 2739 2192 1653 WKTS TAKEN 100 94 100 90 90	163 129 116 86 86 110 84 78 RUNS AGST 2208 2080 2147 2250 2351	2565 2390 2597 1964 3427 2592 2181 POINTS 93 80 78 74 70	65.0 58.0 43.0 18.0 16.5 10.0 7.0 PTS RATIO 5.167 4.444 4.333 4.111 3.889	0.13: -0.18i -0.08i -1.84i -0.71: -1.31: -1.39i -1.71: NRR 2.085: 0.690: 0.972i -0.168 -0.167
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 Sydney RANK 1 2 3 4	UNSW Warringah Green Burwood Briars Maroon Georges River Sharks Roseville Lindfield Lane Cove Auburn Mt Pritchard-Sthn Districts Cricket Association Women's TEAM St George-Sutherland Universities Bankstown Sports Sydney	22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 P 18 18 18	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8	11 10 9 6 4 3 3 3 irst Gra W	3 3 4 4 de D 3 4 3 2	8 9 9 9 12 15 15 16 15 16 15 16 15 16 15 16 15 16 17 16 17 16 17 16 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17	WKT LOSD 688 713	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	125 120 129 138 100 150 140 115 UNS FOR 429 4419 1127 1104	2940 2199 2428 1904 1790 2739 2192 1653 WKTS TAKEN 100 94 100 90	163 129 116 86 86 110 84 78 RUNS AGST 2208 2080 2147 2250	2565 2390 2597 1964 3427 2592 2181 POINTS 93 80 78 74	65.0 58.0 43.0 18.0 16.5 10.0 7.0 PTS RATIO 5.167 4.444 4.333 4.111	-0.18 -0.08 -1.84 -0.71 -1.31 -1.39 -1.71 NRR 2.085 0.690 0.972 -0.168

Syaney (Cricket Association Wor	nen s Co	<u> Jilipeuu</u>	<u> </u>	ot Ora	UC IN	CHLYZ	<u> </u>							
RANK	TEAM	P	BYE	W2	W1	D	L1	L2	WKTS LOST	RUNS FOR	WKTS TAKEN	RUNS AGST	POINTS	PTS RATIO	NRR
1	Sydney	10	1	0	7	0	3	0	50	1295	48	1204	49	4.900	1.0714
2	Campbelltown-Camden	9	2	0	5	1	3	0	32	1097	43	887	43	4.778	1.2890
3 4	Universities St George-Sutherland	9 9	2 2	0 0	5 5	1	3	0	31 <i>47</i>	861 1308	50 44	921 1093	42 39	4.667 4.333	0.6396 1.1283
5	Gordon	9	2	0	5	0	4	0	36	1158	39	1225	39 37	4.333	-0.7533
6	Bankstown Sports	10	1	0	5	0	5	0	50	1198	54	1248	36	3.600	-0.7333
7	Northern District	10	1	0	0	0	10	0	70	1012	38	1351	3	0.300	-3.0057
	Cricket Association Won					-								0.000	0.000
RANK	TEAM	Р	BYE	W2	W1	D	L1	L2	WKTS	RUNS	WKTS	RUNS	POINTS	PTS	NRR
									LOST	FOR	TAKEN	AGST		RATIO	
1	St George-Sutherland	18	3	0	14	4	0	0	46	1774	121	1131	118	6.556	2.8847
2	Campbelltown-Camden	18	3	0	12	5	1	0	78	1733	102	1391	104	5.778	1.505
3 4	Bankstown Sports Penrith	18 18	3	0	10 7	2	6 8	0	97 97	2179 1611	107 103	2237 1668	80 66	4.444 3.667	0.315
5	Universities	18	3	0	6	4	8	0	85	1724	105	1743	61	3.389	0.0081
6	Sydney	18	3	0	6	3	9	0	109	1419	91	1739	58	3.222	-0.627
7	Gordon	18	3	0	4	3	11	0	87	2013	79	2252	46	2.556	-0.609
8	Northern District	18	3	0	4	3	11	0	112	1778	45	1951	44	2.444	-1.783
9	Parramatta-Blacktown	18	3	0	2	5	11	0	99	1355	57	1474	36	2.000	-1.888
ydney (Cricket Association Wor	nen's Co	<u>ompetiti</u>	on - Se	cond (Grade	Twent	ty20							
RANK	TEAM	Р	BYE	W2	W1	D	L1	L2	WKTS	RUNS	WKTS	RUNS	POINTS	PTS	NRR
1		9	2	0	8	1	0	0	LOST 24	FOR 788	TAKEN 63	AGST 615	64	7.111	2.668
2	St George-Sutherland Campbelltown-Camden	9	2	0	8 7	1	1	0	24 46	788 764	56	720	55	6.111	1.2372
3	Penrith	9	2	0	5	0	4	0	46 54	704 777	52	720 766	40	4.444	-0.048
4	Bankstown Sports	9	2	0	5	0	4	0	48	1121	52	1048	38	4.222	0.2168
5	Universities	9	2	0	3	1	5	0	39	859	52	840	29	3.222	-0.332
6	Northern District	10	1	0	4	0	6	0	68	1188	28	1141	29	2.900	-1.065
7	Parramatta-Blacktown	9	2	0	2	2	5	0	49	831	47	828	26	2.889	-0.114
8	Sydney	9	2	0	2	1	6	0	63	746	41	929	21	2.333	-1.374
9	Gordon	9	2	0	2	0	7	0	49	897	49	1084	20	2.222	-0.933
ydney (Cricket Association Won	nen's Co	ompetiti	on - Th	ird Gra	ade Li	mited-	Over	<u>'s</u>						
RANK	TEAM	Р	BYE	W2	W1	D	L1	L2	WKTS	RUNS FOR	WKTS	RUNS	POINTS	PTS	NRR
1	St George-Sutherland	8	1	0	7	1	0	0	LOST 37	1053	TAKEN 57	AGST 581	60.3	7.538	3.3176
2	Gordon	8	1	0	6	1	1	0	45	1221	56	868	51.3	6.413	1.8069
3	Universities	8	1	Ö	4	1	3	0	52	909	49	906	36.8	4.600	-0.0062
4	Campbelltown-Camden	8	1	0	3	2	3	0	57	986	50	741	34.8	4.350	0.7904
5	Bankstown Sports	7	2	0	2	2	3	0	28	745	38	686	29.4	4.200	-0.457
6	Northern District	8	1	0	1	0	7	0	73	685	50	1438	14.2	1.775	-2.822
7	Parramatta-Blacktown	7	2	0	0	1	6	0	44	496	36	875	10.6	1.514	-2.314
ydney (Cricket Association Won	nen's Co	ompetiti	on - Th	ird Gra	ade Tv	wenty 2	20							
RANK	TEAM	Р	W2	W1	D	L1	L2		WKTS	RUNS	WKTS	RUNS	POINTS	PTS	NRR
1	St George-Sutherland	10) 0	10	0	0	0		LOST 40	FOR 1321	62	703	72.0	7.200	3.1849
2	Gordon	10		9	0	1	0		43	1144	73	642	66.1	6.610	2.5629
3	Campbelltown-Camden	10		7	0	3	0		51	1127	58	991	50.8	5.080	0.7083
4	Universities	10		6	Õ	4	Õ		46	1040	43	903	42.7	4.270	0.6850
5	Northern District	10		4	0	6	0		57	881	35	1009	29.1	2.910	-0.7688
6	Bankstown Sports			3	0	7	0		49	866	47	1049	23.2	2.320	-0.9150
	Darikatowii aporta	10	, ,	U		10						1000	4.5	0.450	-2.1458
7	Sydney	10		0	0	10	0		66	811	45	1223	7.0	0.430	
7 8	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		0		0	9	0		66 51	811 639	45 40	1309	4.0	0.400	-3.8385
8	Sydney	10	0 0	0	0	9	0	d-Ov	51						-3.8385
8	Sydney Parramatta-Blacktown	10	0 0	0	0	9	0	d-Ov	51 ers WKTS	639 RUNS	40 WKTS	1309 RUNS		0.400 PTS	-3.8385 NRR
8 ydney (Sydney Parramatta-Blacktown Cricket Association Wor	10 10 nen's Co	ompetiti BYE	0 1 on - Br	0 ewer S	9 Shield D	0 Limite		51 ers	639	40	1309	4.0	0.400	NRR
8 RANK 1 2	Sydney Parramatta-Blacktown Cricket Association Won TEAM	10 10 nen's Co P 8 8	ompetiti BYE 2 2	0 1 on - Br W2 0 0	0 ewer S W1 6 4	9 Shield D 2 2	Limite L1 0 2	L2 0 0	51 Vers WKTS LOST 44 39	RUNS FOR 1002 950	WKTS TAKEN 55 50	1309 RUNS AGST	4.0 POINTS 55.6 42.4	0.400 PTS RATIO	NRR 1.154: 0.4146
8 ydney C RANK 1 2 3	Sydney Parramatta-Blacktown Cricket Association Won TEAM Universities Campbelltown-Camden Penrith	10 10 nen's Co P 8 8 8	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 1 on - Br W2 0 0 0	0 ewer S W1 6 4 3	9 Shield D 2 2 2	0 Limite L1 0 2 3	0 0 0	51 WKTS LOST 44 39 48	RUNS FOR 1002 950 729	40 WKTS TAKEN 55 50 53	1309 RUNS AGST 692 780 774	4.0 POINTS 55.6 42.4 35.7	0.400 PTS RATIO 6.950 5.300 4.463	NRR 1.154: 0.414(
8 ydney (RANK 1 2 3 4	Sydney Parramatta-Blacktown Cricket Association Word TEAM Universities Campbelltown-Camden Penrith St George-Sutherland	10 10 nen's Co P 8 8 8 8 9	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 1 on - Br W2 0 0 0 0	0 ewer S W1 6 4 3 3	9 Shield D 2 2 2 3	0 Limite L1 0 2 3 3	0 0 0 0 0	51 WKTS LOST 44 39 48 42	RUNS FOR 1002 950 729 879	55 50 53 50	1309 RUNS AGST 692 780 774 949	4.0 POINTS 55.6 42.4 35.7 35.2	0.400 PTS RATIO 6.950 5.300 4.463 3.911	NRR 1.1543 0.4144 -0.096 -0.066
8 ydney (RANK 1 2 3 4 5	Sydney Parramatta-Blacktown Cricket Association Word TEAM Universities Campbelltown-Camden Penrith St George-Sutherland Gordon	10 10 nen's Co P 8 8 8 8 9	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 1 on - Br W2 0 0 0 0 0	0 ewer S W1 6 4 3 3 2	9 Shield D 2 2 2 3 3 3	0 Limite L1 0 2 3 3 4	0 0 0 0 0	51 WKTS LOST 44 39 48 42 52	RUNS FOR 1002 950 729 879 780	55 50 53 50 45	RUNS AGST 692 780 774 949 735	4.0 POINTS 55.6 42.4 35.7 35.2 29.3	0.400 PTS RATIO 6.950 5.300 4.463 3.911 3.256	NRR 1.154 0.4144 -0.096 -0.066 0.0706
8 ydney C RANK 1 2 3 4 5 6	Sydney Parramatta-Blacktown Cricket Association Won TEAM Universities Campbelltown-Camden Penrith St George-Sutherland Gordon Bankstown Sports	100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100	0 0 0 0 0 Description BYE 2 2 2 1 1 1 1 1	0 1 on - Br W2 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 ewer S W1 6 4 3 3 2 2	9 Shield D 2 2 2 3 3 2 2	0 Limite L1 0 2 3 3 4 5	0 0 0 0 0	51 WKTS LOST 44 39 48 42 52 66	RUNS FOR 1002 950 729 879 780 830	55 50 53 50 45	RUNS AGST 692 780 774 949 735 1140	4.0 POINTS 55.6 42.4 35.7 35.2 29.3 25.5	0.400 PTS RATIO 6.950 5.300 4.463 3.911 3.256 2.833	NRR 1.154: 0.4146 -0.096 -0.066 0.0700 -0.832
8 ydney (RANK 1 2 3 4 5	Sydney Parramatta-Blacktown Cricket Association Word TEAM Universities Campbelltown-Camden Penrith St George-Sutherland Gordon	10 10 nen's Co P 8 8 8 8 9	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 1 on - Br W2 0 0 0 0 0	0 ewer S W1 6 4 3 3 2	9 Shield D 2 2 2 3 3 3	0 Limite L1 0 2 3 3 4	0 0 0 0 0	51 WKTS LOST 44 39 48 42 52	RUNS FOR 1002 950 729 879 780	55 50 53 50 45	RUNS AGST 692 780 774 949 735	4.0 POINTS 55.6 42.4 35.7 35.2 29.3	0.400 PTS RATIO 6.950 5.300 4.463 3.911 3.256	NRR 1.1543 0.4146 -0.0966 -0.066 0.0700 -0.8320
8 RANK 1 2 3 4 5 6 7	Sydney Parramatta-Blacktown Cricket Association Won TEAM Universities Campbelltown-Camden Penrith St George-Sutherland Gordon Bankstown Sports	100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 1 on - Br W2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 ewer S W1 6 4 3 3 2 2 2	9 Shield D 2 2 2 3 3 2 2 2	0 Limite L1 0 2 3 3 4 5 5	0 0 0 0 0 0	51 WKTS LOST 44 39 48 42 52 66	RUNS FOR 1002 950 729 879 780 830	55 50 53 50 45	RUNS AGST 692 780 774 949 735 1140	4.0 POINTS 55.6 42.4 35.7 35.2 29.3 25.5	0.400 PTS RATIO 6.950 5.300 4.463 3.911 3.256 2.833	NRR 1.1543 0.4146 -0.0966 -0.066 0.0700 -0.8320
8 ydney C RANK 1 2 3 4 5 6 7	Sydney Parramatta-Blacktown Cricket Association Won TEAM Universities Campbelltown-Camden Penrith St George-Sutherland Gordon Bankstown Sports Northern District	100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 1 on - Br W2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 ewer S W1 6 4 3 3 2 2 2	9 Shield D 2 2 2 3 3 2 2 2	0 Limite L1 0 2 3 3 4 5 5	0 0 0 0 0 0	51 WKTS LOST 44 39 48 42 52 66 65 WKTS	RUNS FOR 1002 950 729 879 780 830 894	WKTS TAKEN 55 50 53 50 45 51 52	RUNS AGST 692 780 774 949 735 1140 994	4.0 POINTS 55.6 42.4 35.7 35.2 29.3 25.5	0.400 PTS RATIO 6.950 5.300 4.463 3.911 3.256 2.833 2.811 PTS	NRR 1.154. 0.4144 -0.096 -0.066 0.0700 -0.832 -0.460
8 ydney C RANK 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 ydney C	Sydney Parramatta-Blacktown Cricket Association Won TEAM Universities Campbelltown-Camden Penrith St George-Sutherland Gordon Bankstown Sports Northern District Cricket Association Won	100 110 110 110 110 110 110 110 110 110	0 0 0 0 0 0 Dompetiti BYE 2 2 2 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	0 1 on - Br W2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 ewer S W1 6 4 3 3 2 2 2 ewer S	9 Shield D 2 2 2 3 3 2 2 Shield	0 Limite L1 0 2 3 3 4 5 5 Twent	0 0 0 0 0 0 0	51 WKTS LOST 44 39 48 42 52 66 65	RUNS FOR 1002 950 729 879 780 830 894	WKTS TAKEN 55 50 53 50 45 51 52	RUNS AGST 692 780 774 949 735 1140 994	4.0 POINTS 55.6 42.4 35.7 35.2 29.3 25.5 25.3	0.400 PTS RATIO 6.950 5.300 4.463 3.911 3.256 2.833 2.811	NRR 1.154. 0.4144-0.096 -0.066 0.0704 -0.832 -0.460
RANK 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 ydney C	Sydney Parramatta-Blacktown Cricket Association Won TEAM Universities Campbelltown-Camden Penrith St George-Sutherland Gordon Bankstown Sports Northern District Cricket Association Won TEAM	100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100	Dompetiti BYE 2 2 2 1 1 1 1 competitii BYE	0 1 on - Br W2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 ewer S W1 6 4 3 3 2 2 2 ewer S	D 2 2 2 3 3 2 2 Shield D	0 Limite L1 0 2 3 3 4 5 5 5 Twent	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	51 WKTS LOST 44 39 48 42 52 66 65 WKTS LOST	RUNS FOR 1002 950 729 879 780 830 894	WKTS TAKEN 55 50 53 50 45 51 52 WKTS TAKEN	RUNS AGST 692 780 774 949 735 1140 994 RUNS AGST	4.0 POINTS 55.6 42.4 35.7 35.2 29.3 25.5 25.3	0.400 PTS RATIO 6.950 5.300 4.463 3.911 3.256 2.833 2.811 PTS RATIO	NRR 1.154: 0.4146 -0.096 0.0700 -0.832 -0.460
RANK 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 cydney C	Sydney Parramatta-Blacktown Cricket Association Won TEAM Universities Campbelltown-Camden Penrith St George-Sutherland Gordon Bankstown Sports Northern District Cricket Association Won TEAM Universities	100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100	Dompetiti BYE 2 2 2 1 1 1 1 Dompetiti BYE	0 1 on - Br W2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 ewer S W1 6 4 3 3 2 2 2 ewer S W1 5	9 Shield D 2 2 2 3 3 2 2 Shield D 3	0 Limite L1 0 2 3 3 4 5 5 5 Twent	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	51 WKTS LOST 44 39 48 42 52 66 65 WKTS LOST 29	RUNS FOR 1002 950 729 879 780 830 894 RUNS FOR 686	WKTS TAKEN 55 50 53 50 45 51 52 WKTS TAKEN 45	RUNS AGST 692 780 774 949 735 1140 994 RUNS AGST 506	4.0 POINTS 55.6 42.4 35.7 35.2 29.3 25.5 25.3 POINTS 48.2	0.400 PTS RATIO 6.950 5.300 4.463 3.911 3.256 2.833 2.811 PTS RATIO 5.356	NRR 1.154: 0.4146 -0.096 -0.066 0.0700 -0.832 -0.460 NRR 1.3420 1.7067
8 Sydney C RANK 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 Sydney C RANK 1 2	Sydney Parramatta-Blacktown Cricket Association Worn TEAM Universities Campbelltown-Camden Penrith St George-Sutherland Gordon Bankstown Sports Northern District Cricket Association Worn TEAM Universities Northern District	100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100	by b	0 1 on - Br W2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 ewer S W1 6 4 3 3 2 2 2 ewer S	9 Shield D 2 2 2 3 3 2 2 Shield D 3 1	0 Limite L1 0 2 3 3 4 5 5 5 Twent L1 1 2	L2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	*** WKTS LOST 44 42 52 66 65 *** WKTS LOST 29 33	RUNS FOR 1002 950 729 879 780 830 894 RUNS FOR 686 911	WKTS TAKEN 55 50 53 50 45 51 52 WKTS TAKEN 45 35	RUNS AGST 692 780 774 949 735 1140 994 RUNS AGST 506 700	4.0 POINTS 55.6 42.4 35.7 35.2 29.3 25.5 25.3 POINTS 48.2 45.3	PTS RATIO 6.950 5.300 4.463 3.911 3.256 2.833 2.811 PTS RATIO 5.356 5.663	NRR 1.1542 0.4146 -0.096 -0.066 0.0700 -0.832 -0.4600 NRR 1.3422 1.7067 0.5590
8 Sydney C RANK 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 Sydney C RANK 1 2 3	Sydney Parramatta-Blacktown Cricket Association Worn TEAM Universities Campbelltown-Camden Penrith St George-Sutherland Gordon Bankstown Sports Northern District Cricket Association Worn TEAM Universities Northern District Bankstown Sports Campbelltown-Camden Gordon Gordon	100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 1 on - Br W2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 w1 6 4 3 3 2 2 2 2 w1 5 5 5	9 Shield D 2 2 2 3 3 2 2 Shield D 3 1 2	0 Limite L1 0 2 3 3 4 5 5 5 Twent L1 1 2 2	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	### WKTS LOST ### 44 ### 39 ### 42 ### 52 ### 66 ### 65 ### WKTS LOST ### 29 ### 33 ### 59 ### 39 ### 39 ### 42 ### 52 ### 66 ### 65 ### 52 ### 52 ### 66 ### 53 ### 55	RUNS FOR 1002 950 729 879 780 830 894 RUNS FOR 686 911 616	WKTS TAKEN 55 50 53 50 45 51 52 WKTS TAKEN 45 35 44 36 42	RUNS AGST 692 780 774 949 735 1140 994 RUNS AGST 506 700 566	4.0 POINTS 55.6 42.4 35.7 35.2 29.3 25.5 25.3 POINTS 48.2 45.3 44.1	PTS RATIO 6.950 5.300 4.463 3.911 3.256 2.833 2.811 PTS RATIO 5.356 5.663 4.900 4.144 3.638	NRR 1.1542 0.4146 -0.096 -0.066 0.0700 -0.832 -0.4609 NRR 1.3420 1.7066 0.5590 0.6917
8 Sydney C RANK 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 Sydney C RANK 1 2 3 4 4 4 4	Sydney Parramatta-Blacktown Cricket Association Worn TEAM Universities Campbelltown-Camden Penrith St George-Sutherland Gordon Bankstown Sports Northern District Cricket Association Worn TEAM Universities Northern District Bankstown Sports Campbelltown-Camden	100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 1 on - Br W2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 W1 6 4 3 3 2 2 2 2 W1 5 5 5 3	9 Shield D 2 2 2 3 3 2 2 Shield D 3 1 2 4	0 Limite L1 0 2 3 3 4 5 5 5 Twent L1 1 2 2 2 2	L2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	### ST	RUNS FOR 1002 950 879 780 830 894 RUNS FOR 686 911 616 665	WKTS TAKEN 55 50 53 50 45 51 52 WKTS TAKEN 45 344 36	RUNS AGST 692 780 774 949 735 1140 994 RUNS AGST 506 700 566 582	4.0 POINTS 55.6 42.4 35.7 35.2 29.3 25.5 25.3 POINTS 48.2 45.3 44.1 37.3	PTS RATIO 6.950 5.300 4.463 3.911 3.256 2.833 2.811 PTS RATIO 5.356 5.663 4.900 4.144	-3.8385 NRR 1.1543 0.4146 -0.096; -0.066 0.0700 -0.8320 -0.4603 NRR 1.3420 1.7067 0.5567 0.6917 -0.6080 -2.4296

CAPTAIN'S RECORDS

Grade	Captain	Mts					Res	ults					ВР	Tot.	Win	Pos
Grade	Сартат	IVILS	OW ¹	OW^2	W1	T1	Draw	NR	L1	OL1	OL ²	WF	DP	Pts	%	Pos
1st	Dawson,David G	11	-	-	5	-	-	1	5	-	-	-	-	30	50.0	
	Total	11	-	-	5	-	-	1	5	-	-	-	-	30	50.0	14th
1L0	Dawson,David G	4	-	-	1	-	-	-	3	-	-	-	-	6	25.0	
	Total	4	-	-	1	-	-	-	3	-	-	-	-	6	25.0	16th
T20C	Dawson,David G	3	-	-	-	-	-	-	3	-	-	-	-	0	0.0	
	Total	3	-	-	-	-	-	-	3	-	-	-	-	0	0.0	21st
2nd	Appleton,Mark S	1	-	-	-	-	-	-	1	-	-	-	-	0	0.0	
	Bhandari,Danny	4	-	-	1	-	-	-	3	-	-	-	-	6	25.0	
	Thanabalasingam,S K	10	-	-	2	-	1	-	7	-	-	-	-	12	20.0	
	Total	15	-	-	3	-	1	-	11	•	-	•	-	18	20.0	19th
3rd	Appleton,Mark S	1	-	-	-	-	-	-	1	-	-	-	-	0	0.0	
	Bowcock, Daniel S	2	-	-	-	-	-	-	2	-	-	-	-	0	0.0	
	Thanabalasingam,N R	1	-	-	-	-	-	-	1	-	-	-	-	0	0.0	
	Zehner,Eric J W	11	-	-	1	-	-	-	10	-	-	-	-	6	9.1	
	Total	15	-	-	1	-		-	14	-	-		-	6	6.7	20th
4th	Hood,Philip J	14	-	-	7	-	1	-	6	-	-	-	1	43	50.0	
	Ward, Christopher N	1	-	-	-	-	-	-	1	-	-	-	-	0	0.0	
	Total	15	-	-	7	-	1	-	7	-	-	-	1	43	46.7	13th
5th	Charlwood, Alexander G	14	-	-	7	-	-	-	7	-	-	-	1	43	50.0	
	Tan,Jonathan J H	1	-	-	-	-	-	-	1	-	-	-	-	0	0.0	
	Total	15	-	-	7	-		-	8	-	-	-	1	43	46.7	11th
МС	Garland, Matthew B J	15	-	-	5	-	-	3	5	-	-	-	3	45	41.7	
	Total	15	-	-	5	-		3	5	-	-	-	3	45	41.7	8th
TCC	de Silva,Chaanuk A	15	-	-	9	-	-	3	3	-	-	-	7	55	75.0	
	Karmakar,Bikram P	2	-	-	1	-	-	-	1	-	-	-	-	6	50.0	
	Marsden, Jordan L	7	-	-	1	-	-	-	6	-	-	-	1	7	14.3	
	Total	24	-	-	11	-		3	10	-	-	-	8	68	52.4	8th
GS	Crawford,Isaac J	6	-	-	1	-	-	-	5	-	-	-	-	6	16.7	
	Izzard,Benjamin B	1	-	-	-	-	-	-	1	-	-	-	-	0	0.0	
	Total	7	-	-	1	-			6	-	-			6	14.3	20th
PG	Rogers, Thomas S	7	-	-	1	-	-	1	5	_	-	_	-	6	16.7	
	Total	7	-	-	1	-		1	5				-	6	16.7	17th
Club	Total	131	_	-	42	-	2	8	77		-	-	13	271	34.1	20th

Explanation of Headings

Mts = Matches as Captain

OW¹ = Outright win after leading on first innings
OW² = Outright win after trailing on first innings
W1 = Win on first innings
T1 = Tie on first innings

= Drawn match Draw NR No Result L1

 Loss on first innings
 Outright loss after leading on first innings
 Outright loss after trailing on first innings
 Bonus Points Gained (Limited Overs matches only) OL^1 OL^2

BP

Bye = Bye = Win on Forfeit WF LF = Loss on Forfeit Tot. Pts

Total Points ObtainedPercentage of matches won from matches played with a result Win %

= Final position/placing in competition Pos.

FIRST GRADE REPORT





Dawso (left) on his way to a clinical 71no as we chased down North Sydney in Round 8 at the Village Green. Luke Wells (right) – our Pommy import - gliding one fine during the Round 12 victory over Blacktown at the Village Green.

Season 2013/14 proved to be a mixed season for the mighty UNSW Bees first grade team. With our expectations as high as ever coming off the previous two seasons as minor premiers we unfortunately didn't quite live up to our potential and missed out on the finals for the first time in a few years. It wasn't from a lack of effort and we did fall victim to some injuries to key players however if truth be told we didn't perform as well as we could have as a unit. When the batters fired the bowlers didn't and when the bowlers did their job our batters fell short. It is this inconsistency that we will look to improve upon next season. However even though we didn't quite get the results we wanted we still possess in my opinion one of the more talented First Grade sides in the competition and with most players still in the beginning stages of their careers the future of the club looks great. There were many wonderful contributions throughout the season both on and off the field and I wanted to take the time to go through each of these performances individually.

Jimmy Day - The club is very lucky to have a player of the quality of Jimmy playing for us. So well respected both on and off the field Jim really started to show his full potential this season and if it wasn't for an injury to his knee in my opinion was bound for further representative honours with NSW. Jimmy was our rock in the middle order and our rock with the ball when required - everyone at the club really hopes he is back next season from his UK adventures as the season won't be the same on or off the field without this UNSW legend.

Mitchell "Newly Married" Gowland - Although hampered by an ongoing shoulder issue that stopped him from bowling or throwing more than 20m Mitch was again a site to behold with the bat when he got going. Such a talent and always in the minds of NSW selectors Mitch was again our firepower up front and dominated attacks throughout the season. With shoulder surgery behind him and his best years ahead of him Mitch will again be pushing for higher honours in the seasons to come and it's a pleasure to watch a player of his talent take attacks apart each and every weekend.

Chris "I like Hunting" Tremain - Big Trem is the heart and soul of the club. Always going the extra mile to bring the "tunes" on game day, the Go Pro to training or organising club drinking days and bbqs. Niggly injuries hampered the big man this season but when on the deck and fully fit there is no better sight if you're in the field. Hugely talented and one of the good guys, the club will miss Trem as he sets his sights on a more consistent first class opportunity with the "stinky" Vics. Good luck big man and hope to see you back in the summer for some games for the Bees around Big Bash time.

Ben "Leb Jew" Wakim - What a breakthrough season for this club legend. Ben hit a purple patch this season with his batting where anything he touched went for four!!!! Some of the cleanest and classiest batting displays I've seen at the club. On top of his playing talent Ben is a man of great character and a leader in our club. He got the raw end of a few selections early on but fought his way back into the side the only way he knows how – with big hundreds. He then followed this up with more huge scores and was averaging over 100 in first grade for a lot of the season. Hopefully loving his time in the UK Benny will be looking to add to this great season and earn himself some higher honors with NSW this coming season.

Chucky "Orange" Wakim - Speaking of breakthrough seasons - Wakim Jr also turned it on scoring his maiden first grade ton and following it up with a excellent season. A freak talent Chuck will also be pushing for higher honors with NSW this coming season. Playing the the UK and no doubt carving it up I'm looking forward to watching Chuck's progress back in Australia. It's great to be around these two legends as they start to fulfill their potential and I'm looking forward to spending some quality time in the middle with them both this coming season.

Tom "Buckton" Rogers - Bucky keeps going from strength to strength and it was great to see him rewarded with some 2nd X1 games for the ACT Comets this season. In the absence of Trem, Buck became our strike bowler and led from the front. Always setting a strong example for the club with his second to none work ethic and fierce determination - UNSW will sorely miss his talent and attitude this coming season. We wish Buck all the best with his move and hopefully he will see the light and return soon to the mighty Bees - as we will miss having him around.

Tom Jagot - Another of the young guns at the club - Jages continues to develop into a fine player. This was highlighted with his selection in the NSW U19 side and in him showing some mature innings throughout the season. Moving on to greener pastures for more opportunity the club will very much miss Jages and we wish him all the best with his change of club. Like Bucky we know Jages will be back - Once a Bee always a Bee.





Tremors with 2-21 (left) and Tom Skelly with 4-46 (right) were the pick of the bowlers in our Round 8 victory over North Sydney.

Tom Skelly - The big lad from Goulburn way - what a debut season for "Ned". Big Skell was a little raw at first but with every game improved more and more culminating in some impressive pacey spells and a well earned "5 for" against Penrith. Under the guidance of Henry, Tom is making rapid improvements and if he continues at this rate then future representative honours will not be far away. It was only recently that a big country quick at the club had a break through year and didn't look back and Skell could do well to be inspired by the progress of Trem and know that realising his dreams are not that far away.

Tom Attalah - One of the more competitive players I have played with - it was always great to walk out onto the field with Tom knowing he was up for the fight. Tom is a talented bowler with a bright future and I feel was a little unlucky this season with some results not quite going his way even though his bowling was strong and consistent - I know for sure that this won't slow him down and I look forward to watching Tom become one of the dominant off spinners in the comp.

Marcus Attalah - Intellectually the smartest man in the club - socially the slowest and most laconic – Marcus proved to everyone that he has the talent and skill to achieve whatever he wants on the field. Drawing high praise from NSW players he competed against Marcus tied down some quality batsman this season and took some vital wickets in the process. A talented batsman also, Marcus will be looking to push himself further up the order this season and make himself a true first grade all rounder.

Jimmy "Tilsy" Byrne - Although his season was disrupted somewhat with work and triathlon commitments - it was always a pleasure to have the big man around. A true team man and part time model - the women of the world went into mourning on hearing of his recent marriage to Courtney. We hope Byrnesy will be back next season to go around again cause the club won't be same without this legend at the club.

Will "Bar Fridge" Lindsay - How fortunate we are at the club to have clubmen like Willba around. Although his times in first grade were limited this season Baa stood up and took his opportunities every time he was called upon without fuss or fanfare. Without a doubt the greatest net bowler in the world - Baa's talent to swing the ball both ways is second to none and we wish Bar all the best with his move to "the bush" and soon to be arrival of "little bar".

Nick "Texas" Walker - speaking of good club men. I called Walks into the 20/20 side vs Randwick at Coogee at literally the last minute and "Jacky" delivered the goods with a top score performance. This sums Walks up - will do anything for the team at any time, at any cost. One of the more talented humans I know - Walks has the ability to succeed at whatever he puts his mind too. Looking forward to watching Walks have a break through season this year - one of the good guys!!!

Rico Du Plessis - So impressed with Rico's "always put the team first" attitude this season. If you were fighting in the trenches this is the guy you'd want next to you - unless you were fighting the Saffas.... then you'd be in trouble. Making the opening spot

his own and taking some excellent catches in the slips, it was a shame to see Rico's shoulder cut his season short. Looking forward to spending some time in the middle with Faf this coming season and watching him fulfill his potential.

Jon Venianakis - JV - the young pup - although had limited opportunities in first grade still managed to add to his First Class scalp list nicking out some NSW batsman again. The future of our pace attack - JV and young Declan - will be pushing for further opportunities this season and we all look forward to watching them progress through the ranks.

Danny Bhandari - The old man of the team - Bandito took his opportunities with both hands this season and provided some strong rear guard action with his batting in some crucial periods scoring a few 50's and putting some icing on a few innings. Perhaps not the best mover in the outfield "Dito" was lucky to have a sound pair of hands and held on to some sharp chances at first clip. At times it was nice to have a old head in the change rooms and I thank him for his efforts this season.





Benny Wakim (left) had a breakthrough season, cementing his place in 1st grade with over 450 runs including a beautiful 152no (off 157 balls) versus Gordon in Round 5 as we chased down 327 only 3 wickets down. Danny Bhandari's (right) season wasn't a breakthrough but it was a renaissance as Bandit found himself back in 1st grade after a long hiatus. He may now be the wrong side of 30 but a couple of half-centuries demonstrated that he still has what it takes to play 1's.

Luke Wells - Big Wellsy our UK import for the season fitted in perfectly to our group and was a pleasure to play and spend some time with. Providing some better than expected leggies and a dominant force at the top of the order, Wellsy's contribution was substantial with both bat and ball. But more than this Wellsy was a terrific team man - always fighting for the win, encouraging the lads and energetic in the field. A terrific guy both on and off the park. We wish Wellsy all the best with his career in the UK and hope to see him out here again with an English Cap on his head. Best of luck mate.

Richard "Big Ban" Banham - Another of our front line players riddled with niggly injuries it was a frustrating season for Banners. When fit and firing the big man is as hard to face as anyone and provided us with some real firepower up front. One of the more passionate guys to play with Banners wears his heart on his sleeve and has so much pride in his performance and will do anything to win. We hope Banners will be around for years to come as he is our strike bowler and provides so much entertainment both on and off the field.

Shaun McCann - Our big Kiwi / Safa / Aussie - although only playing the one game big Shauno fitted into the club beautifully. A podiatrist by trade the boys will be lining up for orthotics left right and centre. Busy with work and finding it hard train as much as he would have liked we hope to see a lot more of Shauno this coming season as he is a talented player with much to give.

Eric Zehner - Cher's song comes to mind "if I could turn back time". How awesome was it to see Zoom play a few games back in 1's. Although not the athlete he once was Zoom still swings the ball both ways and has the ability to confuse and bemuse the best. A true legend of the club and a great bloke to have around thanks for your efforts this year Zoom we really appreciate it mate.

And Finally to Jebby, Bandit, Bowie, Julie, Muzza, Langy, Richard, Henry, Simon, Rattler, Matty Sanders, and all the members of the club from players, administrators, volunteers and supporters thanks again so much for all your help and support this past season. Although off the field we were stitched up a little in the coaching department by some things out of our control - it is a testament to the great people at the club that we achieved some impressive things both on and off the field. We are truly fortunate to have such wonderful people associated with this great club and I look forward to sharing in some success and strengthening our friendships well and truly into the future.

Cheers.

DAVID DAWSON

MATCH SUMMARIES - 1st Grade Two Day Matches 2013/2014

Rd	Venue	Fmt	Inns of:	Score	Ov	Inns of:	Score	Ov
1	Village Green	2D	Manly Warringah	339	86.5	UNSW	110	45.3
			Lindsay,William	3/85	19	Dawson, David G	30	(88)
			Venianakis, John A	3/75	10.5	Day,James R F	28	(42)
			Day,James R F	2/34	7	(2nd Inns)	1/81	20
						Dawson, David G	40*	(55)
	Contoin	D	- David C. (Tana i Mar)			du Plessis,Rico	39*	(64)
	Captain: Result:	Loss or			but: SE Mo	cCann, R du Plessis, TG Atallah	l.	
			eting: Day 1 - RW Banham, Da					
2	Village Green	2D	Sydney	5/382 d.	87	UNSW	276	92.5
			Tremain, Christopher P	4/90	17	Day,James R F	129	(188)
						Wells,Luke W P	46 37	(102)
	Captain:	Dawsoi	n,David G (Toss : Lost)			du Plessis,Rico	31	(52)
	Result:		n 1st Innings (0 points) - UNSV	VCC 1st Grade De	but: LWP \	Wells, TM Skelly		
3	Rosedale Oval	2D	UNSW	116	50.1	Fairfield-Liverpool	112	36.3
			Jagot, Thomas A	22	(29)	Tremain, Christopher P	5/44	14.3
			Wakim, Charles A	21	(40)	Day, James R F	3/21	10
			(2nd Inns)	3/237 d.	64	(2nd Inns)	4/136	30
			Dawson, David G	83*	(161)	Tremain, Christopher P	3/57	13
			Gowland, Mitchell	73	(110)	, σσιορσ.	0,0.	. •
			Wells,Luke W P	41	(56)			
			du Plessis.Rico	21	(42)			
	Captain:	Dawson	n,David G (Toss : Won)	2.	()			
	Result:		1st Innings (6 points)					
4	Village Green	2D	UNSW	336	99.4	Sydney University	6/337	77.1
7	Village Oreen	20	Wakim, Charles A	117	(183)	Banham, Richard W	2/121	24.1
			Day, James R F	70	(135)	Skelly,Thomas M	2/45	7
			Wakim,Benjamin P	64	(126)	Skelly, Montas W	2/43	,
			Dawson,David G	25	(56)			
	Contain	Dawas		25	(30)			
	Captain: Result:		n,David G (Toss : Won) n 1st Innings (0 points)					
5	Village Green	2D	Gordon	9/327 d.	89.3	UNSW	3/328	81.1
J	Village Green	20		9/327 d. 2/40		Wakim,Benjamin P		
			Day, James R F		13		152*	(157
			Wells,Luke W P	2/71	17	Dawson, David G	113	(172)
	Contoine	Dawas	n Dovid C. (Toos v Won)			du Plessis,Rico	33	(95)
	Captain:		n,David G (Toss : Won)					
^	Result:		1st Innings (6 points)	250	00	Mastaus Coloreda	204	04.0
6	Pratten Park	2D	UNSW	350	96	Western Suburbs	291	81.2
			Wells,Luke W P	114	(178)	Wells,Luke W P	4/90	26
			Wakim,Benjamin P	82	(106)	Tremain, Christopher P	3/78	24.2
			Bhandari, Danny	65*	(63)	Banham,Richard W	2/58	15
		_	Day,James R F	24	(56)			
	Captain:	Dawsoi	n,David G (Toss : Lost)					
_	Result:		1st Innings (6 points)	004	00.4	Forting O. I. de	00	07.0
7	Waverley Oval	2D	UNSW	291	89.1	Eastern Suburbs	86	37.3
			Wakim, Charles A	97	(174)	Rogers, Thomas S	4/17	8.3
			Dawson,David G	62	(122)	Skelly,Thomas M	3/20	6
			Bhandari, Danny	31	(70)	Banham,Richard W	2/16	11
			Wells,Luke W P	28	(50)	(2nd Inns)	6/144	60
	0-1-1-	D	. D. 140 (T L.d)			Banham,Richard W	3/37	10
	Captain:		n,David G (Toss : Lost)					
12	Result:		1st Innings (6 points)	200	02.2	UNSW	E/340	04 5
12	Village Green	2D	Blacktown	309	93.3		5/310	91.5
			Tremain, Christopher P	3/66	20	Gowland, Mitchell	111	(153
			Atallah, Marcus A	2/42	15	Day, James R F	55*	(121
			Wells,Luke W P	2/53	20.3	Wakim, Charles A	35	(74)
		_	Rogers, Thomas S	2/65	21	Bhandari,Danny	34*	(41)
	Captain:		n,David G (Toss : Won)					
46	Result:		1st Innings (6 points)			B 14	6/66= :	
13	Howell Oval	2D	UNSW	86	54.4	Penrith	9/237 d.	51
			Dawson,David G	47	(117)	Skelly, Thomas M	5/43	13
			(2nd Inns)	3/172	60	Tremain, Christopher P	3/27	10
			Dawson,David G	70	(146)			
			Wells,Luke W P	56	(124)			
			Wakim,Benjamin P	39*	(78)			
	Captain:		n,David G (Toss : Lost)					
	Result:		n 1st Innings (0 points) (Bracke					
14	Hurstville Oval	2D	St.George	7/283 d.	79	UNSW	244	47.3
			Tremain, Christopher P	2/50	21	Day,James R F	88	(83)
			Atallah, Marcus A	2/76	21	Wakim,Benjamin P	33	(48)
						Wakim, Charles A	26	(37)
						Bhandari, Danny	25	(35)
	Captain:	Dawsor	n,David G (Toss : Won)			• •		` ′

15	Village Green		orthern Districts	7/395 d.	84.5	UNSW	3/90	30
		At	allah,Marcus A	3/118	29	Day,James R F	41*	(60)
		Tr	emain,Christopher P	2/73	16.5	Dawson, David G	23*	(61)
		Sk	elly,Thomas M	1/23	7			
	Captain:	Dawson,Dav	vid G (Toss : Lost)					
	Result:	No Result (0	points) - Play Abandoned	Day 2 at 17:04 D	ue to Rain			

MATCH SUMMARIES - 1st Grade Limited Overs Competition 2013/2014

Rd	Venue	Fmt	Inns of:	Score	Ov	Inns of:	Score	Ov
L01	Village Green	LO	North Sydney	154	38.5	UNSW	2/155	42.2
(Rd 8)			Skelly,Thomas M	4/46	9.5	Dawson, David G	71*	(115)
			Tremain, Christopher P	2/21	6	Wakim, Charles A	36	(57)
			Banham,Richard W	2/33	10	Wakim,Benjamin P	30*	(63)
	Captain:		n,David G (Toss : Lost)					
	Result:	Win on	1st Innings (6 points) - UNSW	CC 1LO Debut:	LWP We	lls, TA Jagot, TM Skelly		
LO2	Raby 1	LO	UNSW	7/256	50	Campbelltown-Camden	5/257	45.3
(Rd 9)			Dawson, David G	90	(98)	Banham,Richard W	2/51	10
			Bhandari,Danny	55	(54)	Wakim, Charles A	2/53	10
			Wakim, Charles A	42	(69)			
			Wells,Luke W P	20	(36)			
	Captain:	Dawsor	n,David G (Toss : Won)					
	Result:	Loss or	1 1st Innings (0 points)					
LO3	Village Green	LO	Mosman	8/205	50	UNSW	142	43.4
(Rd 10)			Rogers, Thomas S	4/32	10	Rogers,Thomas S	31	(35)
			Skelly,Thomas M	2/50	8	Gowland,Mitchell	24	(42)
						Byrne, James A	21	(39)
						Wakim,Benjamin P	21	(41)
	Captain:	Dawsor	n,David G (Toss : Won)			·		
	Result:	Loss or	n 1st Innings (0 points)					
LO4	Owen Earle	LO	Hawkesbury	191	49.3	UNSW	148	38.2
(Rd 11)	Oval		Atallah, Marcus A	3/39	10	Zehner,Eric J W	28	(27)
			Wells,Luke W P	3/39	7.3	Gowland,Mitchell	26	(36)
			Rogers, Thomas S	2/20	10	Atallah,Marcus A	24	(60)
						Day,James R F	20	(40)
	Captain:	Dawsor	n,David G (Toss : Won)			-		
	Result:	Loss or	n 1st Innings (0 points) - UNSV	/CC 1st Grade	Debut: Ma	A Atallah		

MATCH SUMMARIES - CSG Twenty20 Cup 2013/2014

Rd	Venue	Fmt	Inns of:	Score	Ov	Inns of:	Score	Ov
T1	Village Green	T20	UNSW	3/151	20	Bankstown	4/153	18.1
			Gowland,Mitchell	38	(32)	Atallah,Thomas G	1/29	3.1
			Day,James R F	38	(40)			
			Dawson,David G	34*	(29)			
	Captain:	Dawsor	n,David G (Toss : Won)		,			
	Result:	Loss on	1 1st Innings (0 points) - UNSW	CC 1T20 Debut: LV	VP Well, F	R du Plessis, TG Atallah, JA Venia	anakis	
T2	Village Green	T20	Parramatta	6/142	20	UNSW	77	14.3
			Tremain, Christopher P	2/26	4	Wakim, Charles A	28	(21)
			Wells,Luke W P	2/37	4	Dawson, David G	24	(30)
			Lindsay,William	1/20	4			, ,
	Captain:	Dawsor	n,David G (Toss : Lost)					
	Result:	Loss on	1st Innings (0 points) - UNSW	CC 1T20 Debut: TN	1 Skelly			
T3	Coogee Oval	T20	UNSW	9/104	20	Randwick-Petersham	6/108	17.3
			Walker, Nicholas J	48*	(41)	Rogers, Thomas S	2/17	2
			Jagot Thomas A	20	(20)	Lindsay, William	1/7	1
			5 ,		()	Day,James R F	1/13	4
	Captain:	Dawsor	n,David G (Toss : Won)			•		
	Result:	Loss on	1st Innings (0 points) - UNSW	CC 1T20 Debut: TA	Jagot			

BATTING - 1st Grade - Combined 2013/2014

1096.5 Overs Faced: Runs Scored For: 3728 Wickets Lost: 127 Average / Wicket: 29.35 Balls / Wicket: 51.82 Runs / Over: 3.40

350 vs Western Suburbs (Rd6) Highest Score For:

Lowest Score For:	86 vs	Penrith	(Rd13)														
Name	Mts	lnn	No	HS	Runs	Avg	50	100	S/R	4s	6s	Ct	Wk	St	RD	RI	Pts
Day,James R F	12	13	4	129	477	53.00	3	1	57.75	52	6	1			-	-	967
Dawson, David G	15	18	4	113	741	52.93	5	1	52.33	76	2	-	30	3	-	-	1811
Wakim,Benjamin P	12	13	3	152*	461	46.10	2	1	65.58	60	1	7			-	-	801
Wakim, Charles A	15	14	1	117	417	32.08	1	1	54.94	51	4	4			-	-	722
Gowland,Mitchell	9	10	-	111	318	31.80	1	1	61.04	41	-	2			-	-	503
Bhandari,Danny	9	9	2	65*	219	31.29	2	-	67.59	24	-	1			-	-	349
Wells,Luke W P	12	14	-	114	377	26.93	1	1	45.98	45	1	4			1	-	1037
du Plessis,Rico	7	9	1	39*	158	19.75	-	-	45.66	18	1	6			-	1	373
Rogers, Thomas S	13	9	1	31	102	12.75	-	-	38.93	8	-	9			1	-	762
Jagot,Thomas A	7	4	-	22	50	12.50	-	-	52.08	5	-	3			1	-	160
Byrne, James A	4.5	4	1	21	34	11.33	-	-	59.65	3	-	-			-	-	84
Banham, Richard W	8	4	-	15	31	7.75	-	-	31.63	5	-	-			-	-	446
Tremain, Christopher P	9.5	6	-	14	43	7.17	-	-	39.81	4	-	3			-	-	963
Lindsay,William	5	4	1	12*	19	6.33	-	-	46.34	-	-	1			-	-	144
Walker, Nicholas J	4	4	-	6	14	3.50	-	-	24.14	2	-	3			-	-	74
Skelly,Thomas M	13	8	6	2	6	3.00	-	-	11.11	-	-	-			-	-	631
Also Batted:																	
Zehner,Eric J W	2	2	-	28	33	16.50	-	-	91.67	5	-	-			-	-	53
Atallah, Marcus A	5	3	-	24	42	14.00	-	-	48.28	4	1	1			-	-	342
McCann,Shaun E	1	2	-	4	4	2.00	-	-	28.57	1	-	-			-	-	4
Atallah, Thomas G	1	1	-	1	1	1.00	-	-	25.00	-	-	-			-	1	31
Venianakis, John A	1	1	1	0*	0	-	-	-	0.00	-	-	-			-	-	85
Ferrara, Daniel	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	1			-	-	20
Extras					181												

UNSW 1st Grade Debut: MA Atallah, TG Atallah, R du Plessis, SE McCann, TM Skelly, LWP Wells.

BATTING - 1st Grade Two Day Matches 2013/2014

922.3 Overs Faced: 3027 Runs Scored For: Wickets Lost: 98 Average / Wicket: 30.89 Balls / Wicket: 56.48 Runs / Over: 3.28

Highest Score For: 350 vs Western Suburbs (Rd6)

riigilest score roi.				05 (Nuo)													
Lowest Score For:	86 vs F	Penrith (F	Rd13)														
Name	Mts	lnn	No	HS	Runs	Avg	50	100	S/R	4s	6s	Ct	Wk	St	RD	RI	Pts
Day,James R F	11	12	4	129	457	57.13	3	1	58.14	51	6	1			-	-	947
Wakim,Benjamin P	8	9	2	152*	379	54.14	2	1	68.04	54	1	3			-	-	629
Dawson, David G	11	14	3	113	571	51.91	3	1	48.72	59	2	-	25	1	-	-	1441
Bhandari,Danny	5	6	2	65*	161	40.25	1	-	65.45	21	-	1			-	-	236
Gowland, Mitchell	6	7	-	111	260	37.14	1	1	60.19	33	-	1			-	-	425
Wakim, Charles A	11	10	1	117	319	35.44	1	1	54.34	40	3	3			-	-	554
Wells,Luke W P	8	10	-	114	344	34.40	1	1	46.42	42	1	1			-	-	809
du Plessis,Rico	7	9	1	39*	158	19.75	-	-	45.66	18	1	6			-	1	373
Jagot,Thomas A	6	4	-	22	50	12.50	-	-	52.08	5	-	3			1	-	150
Rogers, Thomas S	9	6	-	26	67	11.17	-	-	30.18	5	-	6			-	-	447
Banham,Richard W	6	4	-	15	31	7.75	-	-	31.63	5	-	-			-	-	356
Tremain, Christopher P	8.5	6	-	14	43	7.17	-	-	39.81	4	-	3			-	-	913
Lindsay,William	4	4	1	12*	19	6.33	-	-	46.34	-	-	1			-	-	144
Skelly,Thomas M	9	6	4	2	4	2.00	-	-	10.00	-	-	-			-	-	449
Also Batted:																	
Byrne, James A	1.5	2	1	8	12	12.00	-	-	75.00	2	-	-			-	-	32
Atallah, Marcus A	4	2	-	13	18	9.00	-	-	66.67	1	1	1			-	-	233
Walker, Nicholas J	3	3	-	6	11	3.67	-	-	25.58	2	-	2			-	-	51
McCann,Shaun E	1	2	-	4	4	2.00	-	-	28.57	1	-	-			-	-	4
Atallah, Thomas G	1	1	-	1	1	1.00	-	-	25.00	-	-	-			-	1	31
Venianakis, John A	1	1	1	0*	0	-	-	-	0.00	-	-	-			-	-	85
Ferrara, Daniel	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	1			-	-	20
Extras					118												

BATTING - 1st Grade Limited Overs Competition 2013/2014

 Overs Faced:
 174.2

 Runs Scored For:
 701

 Wickets Lost:
 29

 Average / Wicket:
 24.17

 Balls / Wicket:
 36.07

 Runs / Over:
 4.02

Highest Score For: 7/256 vs Campbelltown-Camden (LO2)

Lowest Score For: 142 vs Mosman (LO3)

Lowest Score For.	142 V	SIVIOSITI	an (LUS)													
Name	Mts	Inn	No	HS	Runs	Avg	50	100	S/R	4s	6s	Ct	Wk	St	RD	RI	Pts
Dawson, David G	4	4	1	90	170	56.67	2	-	69.67	17	-	-	5	2	-	-	370
Wakim,Benjamin P	4	4	1	30*	82	27.33	-	-	56.16	6	-	4			-	-	172
Wakim, Charles A	4	4	-	42	98	24.50	-	-	56.98	11	1	1			-	-	168
Bhandari,Danny	4	3	-	55	58	19.33	1	-	74.36	3	-	-			-	-	113
Gowland, Mitchell	3	3	-	26	58	19.33	-	-	65.17	8	-	1			-	-	78
Rogers, Thomas S	4	3	1	31	35	17.50	-	-	87.50	3	-	3			1	-	315
Wells,Luke W P	4	4	-	20	33	8.25	-	-	41.77	3	-	3			1	-	228
Also Batted:																	
Atallah, Marcus A	1	1	-	24	24	24.00	-	-	40.00	3	-	-			-	-	109
Day, James R F	1	1	-	20	20	20.00	-	-	50.00	1	-	-			-	-	20
Zehner,Eric J W	2	2	-	28	33	16.50	-	-	91.67	5	-	-			-	-	53
Byrne, James A	3	2	-	21	22	11.00	-	-	53.66	1	-	-			-	-	52
Walker, Nicholas J	1	1	-	3	3	3.00	-	-	20.00	-	-	1			-	-	23
Skelly,Thomas M	4	2	2	1*	2	0.00	-	-	14.29	-	-	-			-	-	182
Banham, Richard W	2	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-			-	-	90
Tremain, Christopher P	1	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-			-	-	50
Jagot,Thomas A	1	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-			-	-	10
Lindsay,William	1	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-			-	-	-
Extras					63												

BATTING - CSG Twenty20 Cup 2013/2014

 Overs Faced:
 54.3

 Runs Scored For:
 332

 Wickets Lost:
 22

 Average / Wicket:
 15.09

 Balls / Wicket:
 14.86

 Runs / Over:
 6.09

 Highest Score For:
 3/151

Highest Score For: 3/151 vs Bankstown (Rd1)
Lowest Score For: 77 vs Parramatta (Rd2)

Mts Avg 100 Wk Pts Runs 50 S/R 6s RD RI Name Inn No HS 4s Ct St Dawson, David G 34 58 29.00 96.67 4 Wakim, Charles A 3 3 28 53 26.50 120.45 6 2 2 3 2 Gowland, Mitchell 2 38 42 21.00 113.51 5 1 2 Day, James R F 38 38 19.00 90.48 3 Wells,Luke W P 3 18 35 11.67 72.92 2 1 Lindsay,William 2 3* 3 3.00 1 37.50 $Rogers, Thomas\ S$ 3 2 2 4 2.00 66.67 3 Tremain, Christopher P 3 3 3 1.50 42.86 Wakim, Benjamin P 3 2 2 1.00 66.67 du Plessis,Rico 0 3 0 0.00 0.00 Also Batted: Jagot,Thomas A 20 20 20.00 100.00 2 Atallah, Thomas G 2 0 0 0.00 0.00 Walker, Nicholas J 48* 48 117.07 5 Skelly, Thomas M 5* 5 83.33 1 1 Venianakis, John A Extras 21

Note: 1T20 Statistics for 2013/2014 do not contribute to player 1st Grade Statistics

BOWLING - 1st Grade - Combined 2013/2014

1078 Overs Bowled: Runs Scored Against: 4185 Wickets Taken: 136 Average / Wicket: 30.77 Balls / Wicket: 47.56 Runs / Over: 3.88

Highest Score Against: 7/395 vs Northern Districts (Rd15) 86 vs Eastern Suburbs (Rd7)

Lowest Score Against:

	00 10 2000000 (100)										
Name	0	М	W	R	Best	Avg	Econ	S/R	5wi	Wd	Nb
Tremain, Christopher P	163.4	30	28	588	5/44	21.00	3.59	35.07	1	-	30
Skelly,Thomas M	111.5	9	20	527	5/43	26.35	4.71	33.55	1	25	3
Day,James R F	110	28	11	318	3/21	28.91	2.89	60.00	-	1	19
Atallah, Marcus A	85	13	11	322	3/39	29.27	3.79	46.36	-	4	-
Rogers,Thomas S	128.1	22	15	470	4/17	31.33	3.67	51.27	-	8	8
Banham,Richard W	141.4	24	17	573	3/37	33.71	4.04	50.00	-	5	3
Wells,Luke W P	151.5	26	15	520	4/90	34.67	3.42	60.73	-	4	1
Lindsay, William	43	7	3	163	3/85	54.33	3.79	86.00	-	5	-
du Plessis,Rico	41	4	1	125	1/19	125.00	3.05	246.00	-	-	1
Also Bowled:											
Venianakis, John A	10.5	1	3	75	3/75	25.00	6.92	21.67	-	-	1
Bhandari,Danny	12	1	1	33	1/25	33.00	2.75	72.00	-	2	-
Zehner,Eric J W	16	1	1	50	1/21	50.00	3.13	96.00	-	4	1
Byrne,James A	18	1	2	102	1/28	51.00	5.67	54.00	-	4	3
Wakim, Charles A	25	1	2	138	2/53	69.00	5.52	75.00	-	2	-
Atallah,Thomas G	19	5	1	70	1/70	70.00	3.68	114.00	-	-	-
McCann,Shaun E	1	-	-	4	0/4	-	4.00	-	-	-	-
Extras	•			107							

BOWLING - 1st Grade Two Day Matches 2013/2014

894.1 Overs Bowled: Runs Scored Against: 3378 Wickets Taken: 103 Average / Wicket: Balls / Wicket: 32.80 52.09 Runs / Over: 3.78

Highest Score Against: 7/395 vs Northern Districts (Rd15)

Lowest Score Against: 86 vs Eastern Suburbs (Rd7)

con S/F .60 36.3 .33 36.4 .89 60.0 .17 67.0	38 1 43 1 00 -	- 9 1	30 3 19
.33 36.4 .89 60.0	13 1 00 -	- 9 1	3
.89 60.0	- 00	9 1	-
		1	10
.17 67.0	20		19
	JU -	-	1
.77 56.2	25 -	-	-
.02 56.1	15 -	1	3
.92 69.8	38 -	1	7
.54 82.0	00 -	1	-
.05 246.0	- 00	-	1
.92 21.6	67 -	-	1
.00 24.0	00 -	-	2
.68 114.0	- 00	-	-
.30 -	-	-	-
.00 -	-	-	-
.00 -	-	-	-
	.77 56.2 .02 56. .92 69.8 .54 82.0 .05 246. .92 21.6 .00 24.0 .68 114.	.77 56.2502 56.1592 69.8854 82.0005 246.0092 21.6700 24.0068 114.003000 -	.77 56.2502 56.15 - 1 .92 69.88 - 1 .54 82.00 - 1 .05 246.0092 21.6700 24.0068 114.003000

BOWLING - 1st Grade Limited Overs Competition 2013/2014

183.5 807 Overs Bowled: Runs Scored Against: Wickets Taken: 33 Average / Wicket: Balls / Wicket: 24.45 33.42 Runs / Over: 4.39

5/257 vs Campbelltown-Camden (LO2) Highest Score Against:

Lowest Score Against.	134 VS INC	134 vs North Sydney (LOT)										
Name	0	М	W	R	Best	Avg	Econ	S/R	5wi	Wd	Nb	
Rogers,Thomas S	35	3	7	105	4/32	15.00	3.00	30.00	-	7	1	
Banham,Richard W	20	3	4	84	2/33	21.00	4.20	30.00	-	4	-	
Skelly,Thomas M	26.5	1	6	159	4/46	26.50	5.93	26.83	-	16	-	
Wells,Luke W P	29	2	4	131	3/39	32.75	4.52	43.50	-	4	-	
Also Bowled:			•	•					•			

Tremain, Christopher P	6	1	2	21	2/21	10.50	3.50	18.00	-	-	-
Atallah,Marcus A	10	-	3	39	3/39	13.00	3.90	20.00	-	4	-
Bhandari,Danny	10	1	1	25	1/25	25.00	2.50	60.00	-	2	-
Wakim, Charles A	15	-	2	85	2/53	42.50	5.67	45.00	-	2	-
Zehner,Eric J W	16	1	1	50	1/21	50.00	3.13	96.00	-	4	1
Byrne, James A	14	1	1	74	1/34	74.00	5.29	84.00	-	4	1
Lindsay,William	2	-	-	18	0/18	-	9.00	-	-	4	-
Extras				16							

BOWLING - CSG Twenty20 Cup 2013/2014

Runs Scored Against: Wickets Taken: Average / Wicket: 403 16 25.19 Balls / Wicket: 20.88 Runs / Over: Highest Score Against: Lowest Score Against: 7.24

4/153 vs Bankstown (Rd1) 77 vs Parramatta (Rd2)

Lowoot Cool o 7 igainot.	77 VO 1 G	i ai i i atta									
Name	0	М	Ŵ	R	Best	Avg	Econ	S/R	5wi	Wd	Nb
Lindsay,William	5	-	2	27	1/7	13.50	5.40	15.00	-	-	-
du Plessis,Rico	10.3	-	3	67	1/16	22.33	6.38	21.00	-	-	-
Wells,Luke W P	12	-	4	92	2/37	23.00	7.67	18.00	-	2	-
Tremain, Christopher P	11	-	2	75	2/26	37.50	6.82	33.00	-	4	2
Atallah, Thomas G	6.1	-	1	59	1/29	59.00	9.57	37.00	-	1	-
Also Bowled:											
Rogers,Thomas S	2	-	2	17	2/17	8.50	8.50	6.00	-	-	-
Day, James R F	4	-	1	13	1/13	13.00	3.25	24.00	-	-	-
Wakim, Charles A	2	-	-	15	0/15	-	7.50	-	-	-	-
Venianakis, John A	2	-	-	20	0/20	-	10.00	-	-	-	-
Skelly,Thomas M	1	-	-	11	0/11	-	11.00	-	-	2	-
Extras				7							

PARTNERSHIPS - 1st Grade Two Day Matches 2013/2014

1st 1st	12	B1 11			Sc	Bat 2	Sc	P/S
10+		Blacktown	1	Wells,Luke W P	31	Gowland,Mitchell	111	84
151	2	Sydney	1	du Plessis,Rico	37	Wells,Luke W P	46	79
1st	3	Fairfield-Liverpool	2	du Plessis,Rico	21	Wells,Luke W P	41	69
2nd	13	Penrith	2	Wells,Luke W P	56	Dawson, David G	70	94
2nd	12	Blacktown	1	Dawson, David G	34	Gowland,Mitchell	111	93
2nd	6	Western Suburbs	1	Dawson, David G	24	Wells,Luke W P	114	79
2nd	1	Manly Warringah	2	Dawson, David G	40*	du Plessis,Rico	39*	76
3rd	5	Gordon	1	Dawson, David G	113	Wakim,Benjamin P	152*	244
3rd	3	Fairfield-Liverpool	2	Gowland, Mitchell	73	Dawson, David G	83*	151
3rd	6	Western Suburbs	1	Wakim,Benjamin P	82	Wells,Luke W P	114	130
3rd	13	Penrith	2	Dawson, David G	70	Wakim,Benjamin P	39*	73
4th	15	Northern Districts	1	Day,James R F	41*	Dawson, David G	23*	59*
5th	4	Sydney University	1	Day, James R F	70	Wakim, Charles A	117	153 #
5th	7	Eastern Suburbs	1	Dawson, David G	62	Wakim, Charles A	97	108
5th	14	St.George	1	Wakim, Charles A	26	Day, James R F	88	58
6th	12	Blacktown	1	Bhandari,Danny	34*	Day,James R F	55*	69*
6th	7	Eastern Suburbs	1	Bhandari, Danny	31	Wakim, Charles A	97	67
6th	4	Sydney University	1	Wakim, Charles A	117	Wakim,Benjamin P	64	58
6th	14	St.George	1	Bhandari,Danny	25	Day, James R F	88	56
7th	6	Western Suburbs	1	Rogers, Thomas S	12	Bhandari, Danny	65*	54
8th	7	Eastern Suburbs	1	Lindsay,William	6	Rogers,Thomas S	26	27
9th	4	Sydney University	1	Wakim,Benjamin P	64	Lindsay,William	12*	32
10th	2	Sydney	1	Day,James R F	129	Skelly,Thomas M	1*	32

New club record.
NOTE:DG Dawson & BP Wakim's 3rd Wkt Partnership was the highest in SCA 1st Grade for 2013/2014.

Partnership Averages

Wkt	Inns	NO	Runs	Avg
1st	14	-	377	26.93
2nd	14	-	434	31.00
3rd	13	-	717	55.15
4th	13	2	239	21.73
5th	9	-	448	49.78
6th	9	1	342	42.75
7th	8	-	176	22.00
8th	8	-	128	16.00
9th	8	-	101	12.63
10th	8	-	65	8.13

PARTNERSHIPS - 1st Grade Limited Overs Competition 2013/2014

Wkt	Rd	Opponent	Inn	Bat 1	Sc	Bat 2	Sc	P/S
1st	LO2	Campbelltown-Camden	1	Wells,Luke W P	20	Wakim, Charles A	42	55
2nd	LO2	Campbelltown-Camden	1	Wakim, Charles A	42	Dawson, David G	90	41
3rd	LO1	North Sydney	1	Wakim,Benjamin P	30*	Dawson, David G	71*	85*
4th	LO4	Hawkesbury	1	Gowland,Mitchell	26	Day, James R F	20	35
5th	LO2	Campbelltown-Camden	1	Dawson,David G	90	Bhandari,Danny	55	105#
6th	LO3	Mosman	1	Walker, Nicholas J	3	Gowland, Mitchell	24	13
7th	LO2	Campbelltown-Camden	1	Byrne, James A	1	Rogers, Thomas S	4*	6
8th	LO3	Mosman	1	Rogers,Thomas S	31	Byrne, James A	21	50
9th	LO4	Hawkesbury	1	Zehner,Eric J W	28	Atallah, Marcus A	24	32
10th	LO4	Hawkesbury	1	Atallah,Marcus A	24	Skelly,Thomas M	1*	26

[#] New club record.

NOTE: DG Dawson & D Bhandari's 5th Wicket Partnership was the highest in SCA 1st Grade LO for 2013/2014.

Partnership Averages

Inns	NO	Runs	Avg
4	-	89	22.25
4	-	94	23.50
4	1	177	59.00
3	-	49	16.33
3	-	148	49.33
3	-	15	5.00
3	-	9	3.00
3	1	50	25.00
2	-	42	21.00
2	-	28	14.00
	4 4 4 3 3 3 3 3 3 2	4 - 4 - 4 1 3 - 3 - 3 - 3 - 3 - 3 2 - 2 -	4 - 89 4 - 94 4 1 177 3 - 49 3 - 148 3 - 15 3 - 9 3 1 50 2 - 42

PARTNERSHIPS - CSG Twenty20 Cup 2013/2014

Wkt	Rd	Opponent	lnn	Bat 1	Sc	Bat 2	Sc	P/S
1st	1	Bankstown	1	Gowland,Mitchell	38	Day,James R F	38	86
2nd	2	Parramatta	1	Wakim, Charles A	28	Dawson, David G	24	51
3rd	1	Bankstown	1	Wells,Luke W P	18	Dawson, David G	34*	24
4th	1	Bankstown	1	Wakim, Charles A	11*	Dawson, David G	34*	30*
5th	3	Randwick-Petersham	1	Wakim,Benjamin P	0	Wells,Luke W P	12	0
6th	3	Randwick-Petersham	1	Wells,Luke W P	12	Walker, Nicholas J	48*	17
7th	3	Randwick-Petersham	1	Jagot,Thomas A	20	Walker, Nicholas J	48*	47 #
8th	3	Randwick-Petersham	1	Tremain, Christopher P	3	Walker, Nicholas J	48*	3
9th	3	Randwick-Petersham	1	Rogers,Thomas S	2	Walker, Nicholas J	48*	4
10th	3	Randwick-Petersham	1	Lindsay,William	3*	Walker, Nicholas J	48*	17*

New club record.
NOTE: NJ Walker & TA Jagot's 7th Wicket Partnership was the highest for SCA CSG T20 Cup for 2013/2014.

Partnership Averages

1 draioioinp 7 tvoragoo										
Inns	NO	Runs	Avg							
3	-	93	31.00							
3	-	62	20.67							
3	-	48	16.00							
3	1	30	15.00							
2	-	0	-							
2	-	17	8.50							
2	-	51	25.50							
2	-	3	1.50							
2	-	6	3.00							
2	1	22	22.00							
	3 3 3 3 2 2 2 2 2	Inns NO 3 -	Inns NO Runs 3 - 93 3 - 62 3 - 48 3 1 30 2 - 0 2 - 17 2 - 51 2 - 3 2 - 6							

SECOND GRADE REPORT



Nick Walker congratulations Ben Wakim upon reaching his century in Round versus Fairfield-Liverpool at the Village Green. That innings propelled Benny into 1st grade. Nick posted a half-century that day as well – a good start to a season that produced nearky 400 runs for Cheeks, including a century versus North Sydney in Round 8. It was a welcome return to form for Cheeks who, by his own admission, has had a lean past couple of seasons. Hopefully this season is the start of a prolonged run of form for Cheeks and that he will soon be back as a regular member of the 1st grade team.



Young Marcus Atallah was reportedly furious mid-way through the season when he received his HSC marks and discovered that he did not beat older brother Tom's marks of a few years before. The fact that he got a ATAR of 99.85 and is now studying law at UNSW demonstrates that the Atallah's are one competitive family. Both Tom and Marcus made their 1st grade debut this season making them the second set of brothers this season to play alongside each other in 1st grade. Marcus earned his 1st grade spot after sdome excellent spin bowling in 2"s in the first half of the season – 23 wickets across both grades are a mark of his potential.

MATCH SUMMARIES - 2nd Grade 2013/2014

Rd	Venue	Fmt	Inns of:	Score	Ov	Inns of:	Score	Ov
1	Manly Oval	2D	UNSW	277	86.4	Manly Warringah	8/282	86
	,		Rogers, Thomas S	80	(156)	Keshar,Shashi B	4/103	21
			Campbell, Hugh G	36	(82)			
			Houston, Bo C J	34	(76)			
			Shah,Jwalit	32	(58)			
	Captain:	Appleto	n,Mark S (Toss : Won)					
	Result:		1st Innings (0 points)					
2	Ryde Oval	2D	Sydney	267	94	UNSW	221	76.1
	-		Bhandari,Danny	3/31	13	Bhandari,Danny	60	(133)
			Atallah,Thomas G	3/60	27	Redman, Andrew J	32	(76)
			Venianakis, John A	2/45	16	Wakim,Benjamin P	30	(60)
						McCann,Shaun E	20	(63)
	Captain:		ri,Danny (Toss : Lost)					
	Result:		1st Innings (0 points)					
3	Village Green	2D	UNSW	5/393 d.	96	Fairfield-Liverpool	222	63.3
			Wakim,Benjamin P	166*	(196)	Keshar,Shashi B	4/57	13.3
			Bhandari, Danny	81	(108)	Venianakis, John A	3/35	11
			Walker, Nicholas J	53	(114)	Atallah,Thomas G	2/50	19
		5	Redman, Andrew J	45	(95)			
	Captain:		ri,Danny (Toss : Lost)					
	Result:		1st Innings (6 points)					
4	Sydney	2D	Sydney University	7/365 d.	93.5	UNSW	118	59.5
	University 1		Atallah, Thomas G	3/107	23.5	Bhandari,Danny	27	(76)
			Atallah, Marcus A	2/57	16			
	Captain:		ri,Danny (Toss : Lost)					
	Result:		1st Innings (0 points)					
5	Chatswood Oval	2D	UNSW	296	80.4	Gordon	4/299	69.2
			Byrnes, Joseph J	118*	(221)	Lindsay,William	2/41	15
			Keshar,Shashi B	53	(48)			
			Thanabalasingam,S K	31	(39)			
			Bhandari,Danny	28	(49)			
	Captain:		ri,Danny (Toss : Lost)					
	Result:		1st Innings (0 points)					
6	Village Green	LO	UNSW	170	46.5	Western Suburbs	7/173	32.2
			Campbell,Hugh G	29	(56)	Atallah,Marcus A	4/20	9.2
			Atallah, Marcus A	25	(41)			
			Atallah, Thomas G	23	(49)			
			Keshar,Shashi B	20	(14)			
	Captain:		alasingam,Suthangon K (To	ss : Won)				
	Result:		1st Innings (0 points)					
7	Village Green	LO	UNSW	5/231	50	Eastern Suburbs	3/232	47.4
			Jagot,Thomas A	80*	(107)	McCann,Shaun E	1/43	8
			Redman, Andrew J	61	(98)			
			Walker, Nicholas J	26	(37)			
			Thanabalasingam,S K	25	(15)			
	Captain:		alasingam,Suthangon K (To	ss : Won)				
	Result:		1st Innings (0 points)					
8	Bon Andrews	LO	UNSW	8/274	50	North Sydney	5/275	48.4
	Oval		Thanabalasingam,S K	109	(120)	Zehner,Eric J W	1/43	9
			Walker, Nicholas J	107	(91)			
			Lindsay,William	22	(33)			
	Captain:		alasingam,Suthangon K (To	ss : Won)				
	Result:	Loss on	1st Innings (0 points)					
9	Village Green	LO	UNSW	9/193	50	Campbelltown-Camden	9/188	50
			Walker, Nicholas J	59	(106)	Atallah,Marcus A	3/18	10
			Atallah, Thomas G	44	(50)	Zehner,Eric J W	3/36	10
			Campbell,Hugh G	20	(68)	Atallah,Thomas G	2/37	10
	Captain:		alasingam,Suthangon K (To	ss : Lost)				
	Result:	Win on	1st Innings (6 points)					
10	Allan Border	LO	Mosman	224	47.1	UNSW	175	46.1
	Oval		Atallah, Thomas G	3/36	9.1	Jagot,Thomas A	44*	(67)
			Thanabalasingam,S K	2/27	5	Byrnes,Joseph J	38	(70)
			Atallah, Marcus A	2/49	10	Atallah,Marcus A	27	(38)
	Captain:	Thanab	alasingam,Suthangon K (To			-		` '
	Result:		1st Innings (0 points)	,				
			UNSW	154	45.5	Hawkesbury	4/155	40.4
11		LO	UNOW	134				
11	Village Green	LO	Walker, Nicholas J			Keshar,Shashi B	1/16	8
11		LO		62	(112)		1/16 1/16	
11				62		Keshar,Shashi B	1/16 1/16	8 4.4

12	Joe McAleer Oval	2D	Blacktown Lindsay,William Appleton,Mark S Keshar,Shashi B	203 4/38 2/30 2/34	77.3 18 13 20.3	UNSW Byrnes,Joseph J Walker,Nicholas J Atallah,Thomas G Bascaran,Kabilan	8/240 60 48 39* 38	79.4 (130) (69) (96) (49)			
	Captain: Result:		balasingam,Suthangon K (T	oss : Won)				,			
13	Village Green	2D	1st Innings (6 points) Penrith	272	77.3	UNSW	135	53.2			
13	Village Green	20	Atallah,Thomas G	3/82	21.3	Byrnes, Joseph J	42	(106)			
			Byrne, James A	2/17	21.3 8	Byrne,James A	31	(54)			
			Appleton, Mark S	2/17	11	Jagot,Thomas A	28	(54)			
			Venianakis, John A	2/34	10	Jagot, Momas A	20	(34)			
			Verilarianis,Joriii A	2/04	10	(2nd Inns)	8/130	45			
						Thanabalasingam,S K	44	(71)			
						Lindsay, William	33*	(74)			
	Captain:	Thanal	balasingam,Suthangon K (T	oss · Won)		Lindsay, william	00	(14)			
	Result:		n 1st Innings (0 points) - (Bra		- JA Veniar	nakis Day 2 - JA Byrne)					
14	Village Green	2D	UNSW	213	69.1	St.George	7/181	50			
	· ····ugo o · · · · · ·		Byrnes, Joseph J	104	(179)	Rogers, Thomas S	4/48	17			
			Venianakis, John A	29	(33)	Atallah, Thomas G	2/50	15			
	Captain:	Thanal	balasingam,Suthangon K (T	oss : Lost)	()		_,_,				
	Result:		0 points) - Day 1 Washed Ou		aration mat	ch Day 2.					
15	Mark Taylor	LO	UNSW	149	47.2	Northern Districts	8/135	41			
	Oval		Venianakis, John A	21	(23)	White.Declan O	5/18	8			
					(- /	Bhandari, Danny	2/15	4			
	Captain:	Thanal	balasingam,Suthangon K (T	oss : Won)		, ,					
	Result:										

BATTING - 2nd Grade 2013/2014

Overs Faced:	982.4
Runs Scored For:	3369
Wickets Lost:	143
Average / Wicket:	23.56
Balls / Wicket:	41.23
Runs / Over:	3.43
Highest Score For:	5/393 vs Fairfield-Liverpool (Rd3)
Lowest Score For:	118 vs Sydney University (Rd4)

ey University (Rd4) Wk Name Mts S/R Ct St RD RI Pts Inn Runs 6s No HS Avg 4s Byrnes, Joseph J 44.00 47.36 Bhandari, Danny 42.20 51.97 Walker, Nicholas J 39.20 62.32 Jagot, Thomas A 80* 37.20 60.00 Venianakis, John A 11.5 27.00 66.94 Redman, Andrew J 26.43 47.44 Thanabalasingam, Suthangon K 20.33 62.12 Lindsay,William 33* 19.00 47.16 Atallah, Marcus A 17.43 65.95 Keshar,Shashi B 14.88 78.81 McCann,Shaun E 14.20 31.98 Campbell, Hugh G 13.73 42.54 Bascaran, Kabilan 13.38 55.44 Atallah, Thomas G 13.36 43.62 Appleton, Mark S 4.40 25.29 Thanabalasingam, Nirmalan R 3.50 22.95 White, Declan O 0* 0.00 0.00 Also Batted: Wakim, Benjamin P 166* 196.00 76.56 46.00 Rogers, Thomas S 49.46 34.00 Houston,Bo C J 44.74 Byrne, James A 0.5 18.00 52.94 17.00 Shah, Jwalit 54.84 Roach, Jack P 6.00 22 22 Tsoukalas, Nikolas G 5.00 25.64 Zehner Eric J W 5.00 90.91 Nichols, Hayden G 3.00 30.00 12.50 Ferrara, Daniel 1.00 1* Woellner, Nathan E 0.50 7.14 Bowcock, Daniel S 0.00 0.00

Extras

BOWLING - 2nd Grade 2013/2014

Overs Bowled:	919.1
Runs Scored Against:	3473
Wickets Taken:	112
Average / Wicket:	31.01
Balls / Wicket:	49.24
Runs / Over:	3.78
Highest Score Against:	7/365 vs Sydney University (Rd4)
Lowest Score Against:	203 vs Blacktown (Rd12)

Name	0	М	w	R	Best	Avg	Econ	S/R	5wi	Wd	Nb
Atallah,Marcus A	61.2	12	12	206	4/20	17.17	3.36	30.67	-	-	-
Bhandari, Danny	39	9	6	113	3/31	18.83	2.90	39.00	-	1	-
Atallah, Thomas G	180.5	36	22	659	3/36	29.95	3.64	49.32	-	4	-
White, Declan O	77	18	7	237	5/18	33.86	3.08	66.00	1	4	1
Keshar,Shashi B	104	19	12	415	4/57	34.58	3.99	52.00	-	1	2
Lindsay, William	108	26	9	313	4/38	34.78	2.90	72.00	-	11	-
Appleton,Mark S	66	10	7	260	2/30	37.14	3.94	56.57	-	4	1
Thanabalasingam,Suthangon K	61	11	6	231	2/27	38.50	3.79	61.00	-	4	-
Woellner, Nathan E	29	1	3	155	1/16	51.67	5.34	58.00	-	11	6
Venianakis, John A	96	7	8	448	3/35	56.00	4.67	72.00	-	19	10
Shah,Jwalit	31	5	1	95	1/36	95.00	3.06	186.00	-	-	-
Also Bowled:											
Byrne, James A	8	2	2	17	2/17	8.50	2.13	24.00	-	-	-
Rogers, Thomas S	17	5	4	48	4/48	12.00	2.82	25.50	-	-	1
Zehner,Eric J W	19	1	4	79	3/36	19.75	4.16	28.50	-	7	-
McCann,Shaun E	18	3	1	67	1/43	67.00	3.72	108.00	-	-	5
Campbell, Hugh G	4	-	-	22	0/22	-	5.50	-	-	-	-
Extras	•			99							

PARTNERSHIPS - 2nd Grade 2013/2014

Wkt	Rd	Opponent	Inn	Bat 1	Sc	Bat 2	Sc	P/S
1st	3	Fairfield-Liverpool	1	Redman, Andrew J	45	Bhandari,Danny	81	116
1st	12	Blacktown	1	Walker, Nicholas J	48	Byrnes, Joseph J	60	85
2nd	5	Gordon	1	McCann,Shaun E	24	Byrnes, Joseph J	118*	58
3rd	8	North Sydney	1	Walker, Nicholas J	107	Thanabalasingam,S K	109	129
3rd	13	Penrith	1	Jagot,Thomas A	28	Byrnes, Joseph J	42	60
3rd	7	Eastern Suburbs	1	Redman, Andrew J	61	Jagot,Thomas A	80*	54
3rd	1	Manly Warringah	1	Houston,Bo C J	34	Rogers, Thomas S	80	51
4th	3	Fairfield-Liverpool	1	Walker, Nicholas J	53	Wakim,Benjamin P	166*	155
4th	7	Eastern Suburbs	1	Walker, Nicholas J	26	Jagot,Thomas A	80*	56
4th	12	Blacktown	1	Thanabalasingam,S K	30	Byrnes, Joseph J	60	56
5th	1	Manly Warringah	1	Campbell,Hugh G	36	Rogers, Thomas S	80	96
5th	5	Gordon	1	Thanabalasingam,S K	31	Byrnes, Joseph J	118*	66
6th	8	North Sydney	1	Thanabalasingam,S K	109	Lindsay,William	22	51
7th	13	Penrith	2	Thanabalasingam,S K	44	Lindsay,William	33*	46
8th	5	Gordon	1	Keshar,Shashi B	53	Byrnes, Joseph J	118*	80
8th	12	Blacktown	1	Bascaran,Kabilan	38	Atallah, Thomas G	39*	64
9th	14	St.George	1	Venianakis, John A	29	Appleton,Mark S	9	25
10th	2	Sydney	1	Keshar,Shashi B	16	Venianakis John A	10*	27

Partners	ship Avera	ages		
Wkt	Inns	NO	Runs	Avg
1st	16	-	544	34.00
2nd	16	-	335	20.94
3rd	16	-	516	32.25
4th	16	-	438	27.38
5th	16	-	480	30.00
6th	16	2	304	21.71
7th	14	-	284	20.29
8th	14	-	276	19.71
9th	13	1	119	9.92
10th	11	1	73	7.30

THIRD GRADE REPORT

This was a tough report to write in all honesty. I put it off while searching Wikipedia for the required small tropical country of fertile soil capable of growing enough crop to sugar coat our season. I'm still searching so I'll cut to the chase. We beat Fairfield. \0/

The positives as I saw it were that we went about our season with good humour, a good attitude and in the right spirit. As a skipper that took an edge off the competitive disappointments. Being able to lead a troupe of good fellows around is a privilege even if you don't get to sing all the verses of your beloved club song very often.

Here is the second verse...

But I said
Son I've made a habit
Out a reading bowlers faces
Knowing what the deck's doin
By the way the wickets fell
So if you don't mind me sayin
Why don't you hit 'em through the spaces
And for one mouthful of your VB
I'll give you some advice...
(chorus)

I digress ... throughout most of the season the story seemed quite repetitive. We'd come close vs some of the better teams. Then there would be outings vs beatable sides where one of their bats would make a once in a season (or three) knock and essentially bat us out of the game. And then there would be games where we'd be at the donny before some teams had finished their first innings.

Speaking of batting, we very briefly saw the benefits of Jo Byrnes on his ascent as well as Haydon Nichols while he wasn't injuring himself. Both showed our young batting line up how it could be done. Nick Tsoukalas took a cue and lead our regular bats with 264 @ 24 showing frequent glimpses of the talent he possesses. Dan Ferrara frustrated many including himself with sparkles of brilliance amidst many missed opportunities totalling 225. Nirm had a fine start to the year netting 217 before making his way into 2^{nd} grade. And then we reach the 'not so young anymore' bats where I outscored D Bowcock (188 vs 186 ... \o/). Realistically though, with only 3 blokes making 200 for the season, no tons, and only a handful of 50s, our bowling had to be top notch ...

So I'll start again with the brief appearances ... for that we saw Shashi briefly who rather amusingly at times showed what a 2nd grade leggy can do when given the new pill. He took two in the first over vs the minor premiers but sadly we were on the beers seven overs later ... Shashi finished with 9 @ 16.6. Brendan Fox made claims of all-rounder status snaring a sneaky few @12.5 – though I've been told there may have been a bit in that deck. Beyond that I bowled myself a lot to take 14, while Nate Woolner and Apples toiled away for their 8 wickets. Sid Shankar and Jai Shah were steady throughout the year but neither ever really ripped through any teams. To that point the majority of our bowlers' best figures were '3 for's or less. It would have been nice to try to defend some bigger totals, but I guess we did field well. J Shah managed two carbon copy run outs and generally we accounted well for ourselves in the field.

Beyond that the season offered many opportunities for new and old. No less than 36 players got a taste of 3rd grade this season. Plus a special thanks to Jerry who copped two '6s to 3s' promotions for away games in a row.

From the first game warm up to the post match cricket Olympics with all the Frisbee in between, the lads stuck together. It was a tough season that I hope 3rd grade won't repeat any time soon. But as I said after getting bowled out for 51 ... it can't get much worse... (we got bowled out for 35 a week later).

ERIC ZEHNER MATCH SUMMARIES - 3rd Grade 2013/2014

Rd	Venue	Fmt	Inns of:	Score	Ov	Inns of:	Score	Ov
1	David Phillips	2D	UNSW	245	74.4	Manly Warringah	2/267	65.1
	South		Thanabalasingam,N R	52	(88)	Stanton, Matthew H T	1/28	11
			Bowcock, Daniel S	50	(54)			
			Shankar, Siddharth	40	(71)			
			Roach, Jack P	28	(Ì14)			
	Captain:	Zehner	Eric J W (Toss : Won)		,			
	Result:	Loss of	n 1st Innings (0 points)					
2	David Phillips	2D	UNSW	231	79	Sydney	5/248	65.1
	South		Byrnes, Joseph J	87	(164)	Appleton,Mark S	2/31	10
			Thanabalasingam,N R	50	(108)			
			Bowcock, Daniel S	27	(78)			
			Stocker.Rohan T	26*	(32)			
	Captain:	Zehner	Eric J W (Toss: Won)		(- /			
	Result:	Loss of	n 1st Innings (0 points)					

3	Fairfield Oval	2D	UNSW Byrnes,Joseph J Shah,Jwalit (2nd Inns)	150 58 24	53.4 (99) (65) 8	Fairfield-Liverpool Zehner,Eric J W Woellner,Nathan E	132 5/27 3/51	47.3 13 16
	Captain: Result:		Eric J W (Toss: Won) 1st Innings (6 points)					
4	David Phillips South	2D	Sydney University Campbell,Hugh G	8/322 d . 3/98	80 18	UNSW Tsoukalas,Nikolas G Shah,Jwalit Bascaran,Kabilan Campbell,Hugh G	223 67 27 24 20	78 (137) (85) (42) (38)
	Captain: Result:		Eric J W (Toss: Won) 1 1st Innings (0 points)					()
5	David Phillips South	2D	UNSW Campbell,Hugh G Zehner,Eric J W Woellner,Nathan E	158 55 27 22*	68.5 (130) (54) (27)	Gordon Zehner,Eric J W	4/181 1/28	52.5 8
	Captain: Result:		Eric J W (Toss : Lost) 1 1st Innings (0 points)					
6	Blick Oval	LO	Western Suburbs Kharwadkar,Nikhil N Zehner,Eric J W	7/264 2/30 2/50	50 6 10	UNSW Nichols,Hayden G Tsoukalas,Nikolas G Ferrara,Daniel	186 52 24 24	48 (52) (32) (50)
	Captain: Result:		Eric J W (Toss : Won) 1 1st Innings (0 points)					
7	Trumper Park	LO	Eastern Suburbs Appleton,Mark S	8/253 3/53	50 10	UNSW Nichols,Hayden G Roach,Jack P	181 55 51	42.2 (73) (80)
	Captain: Result:		Eric J W (Toss : Lost) 1 1st Innings (0 points)					
8	David Phillips South	LO	UNSW Ferrara,Daniel Fox,Brendan M Thanabalasingam,N R	4/228 81 48* 44	50 (107) (45) (108)	North Sydney Keshar,Shashi B	8/229 3/37	42 10
	Captain: Result:		Tsoukalas,Nikolas G on,Mark S (Toss : Won) on 1st Innings (0 points)	23	(32)			
9	Raby 2	LO	UNSW	179	46.5	Campbelltown-Camden	5/180	47.1
	Captain:	Bowcoo	Thanabalasingam,N R Shah,Jwalit Bowcock,Daniel S ck,Daniel S (Toss: Won)	47 23* 22	(82) (44) (38)	Shah,Jwalit Shankar,Siddharth	2/44 2/46	10 10
10	Result: David Phillips	Loss or	1 1st Innings (0 points) Mosman	240	49.4	UNSW	201	46.5
10	South	10	Shah,Jwalit Fox,Brendan M Keshar,Shashi B	3/66 2/16 2/32	9.4 6 10	Bowcock,Daniel S Ferrara,Daniel Shankar,Siddharth Shah,Jwalit	47 39 34 24	(38) (100) (58) (20)
	Captain: Result:		ck,Daniel S (Toss : Lost) 1 1st Innings (0 points)					
11	Bensons Lane 2	LO	UNSW Tsoukalas,Nikolas G	95 38	36.2 (79)	Hawkesbury Fox,Brendan M Jones,Dean N	6/96 2/22 2/27	18.5 3.5 6
	Captain: Result:		palasingam,Nirmalan R (Toss n 1st Innings (0 points)	: Lost)		,		
12	David Phillips South Captain:	2D Zehner	UNSW Zehner,Eric J W McCormick,Samuel A ,Eric J W (Toss: Won)	149 59* 34	49 (68) (41)	Blacktown White,Declan O Shankar,Siddharth	6/157 3/30 1/11	69 18 13
13	Result: Bill Ball Oval		1 1st Innings (0 points)	3/270 d.	64	UNSW	195	60.5
13	Bill Ball Oval	20	White,Declan O	1/60	12	Tsoukalas,Nikolas G Zehner,Eric J W McCormick,Samuel A Shah,Jwalit	49 44 36* 29	(108) (48) (31) (58)
	Captain: Result:		Eric J W (Toss : Won) 1 1st Innings (0 points) - (Brack	keting:Day 1 - NE	Woellner,			. ,
14	Harold Fraser Reserve	LO	UNSW Lindsay,William ,Eric J W (Toss : Lost)	51 12	21.3 (25)	St.George Woellner,Nathan E Zehner,Eric J W	5/52 2/1 2/25	14.2 2.2 7
	Captain: Result:		n 1st Innings (0 points) - Day 1	Washed Out. No	n Schedul			
15	David Phillips South Captain:	LO Zehner	UNSW Reid,Jake R	35 13	27.1 (45)	Northern Districts Keshar,Shashi B	2/36 2/19	8 4

BATTING - 3rd Grade 2013/2014

Overs Faced: 791
Runs Scored For: 2518
Wickets Lost: 144
Average / Wicket: 17.49
Balls / Wicket: 32.96
Runs / Over: 3.18

Highest Score For: 245 vs Manly Warringah (Rd1)
Lowest Score For: 35 vs Northern Districts (Rd15)

Lowest Score For:	35 vs	Northe	rn Distri	cts (Rd1	5)												
Name	Mts	lnn	No	HS	Runs	Avg	50	100	S/R	4s	6s	Ct	Wk	St	RD	RI	Pts
Tsoukalas, Nikolas G	11	12	1	67	264	24.00	1	-	48.18	26	3	2			-	-	339
Thanabalasingam, Nirmalan R	10	10	-	52	217	21.70	2	-	45.97	26	3	2			-	-	292
McCormick,Samuel A	6	5	1	36*	81	20.25	-	-	77.14	11	-	-	4	2	-	1	211
Zehner,Eric J W	11	11	1	59*	188	18.80	1	-	66.90	23	4	3			-	1	673
Bowcock, Daniel S	10	10	-	50	186	18.60	1	-	50.82	20	6	-			1	-	216
Shah,Jwalit	9	9	1	29	145	18.13	-	-	43.15	13	1	3			2	1	430
Roach, Jack P	6	6	-	51	102	17.00	1	-	46.79	13	-	1			-	-	147
Ferrara,Daniel	14	15	1	81	225	16.07	1	-	43.69	17	5	1			-	-	280
Shankar,Siddharth	10	9	-	40	116	12.89	-	-	38.16	9	1	2			-	-	296
Fox,Brendan M	6	6	1	48*	63	12.60	-	-	54.78	4	1	1			-	-	163
Keshar,Shashi B	5	5	1	14	36	9.00	-	-	87.80	2	1	3			-	1	311
Woellner,Nathan E	7.5	7	3	22*	35	8.75	-	-	58.33	4	1	2			-	1	280
Appleton,Mark S	6	5	1	13	27	6.75	-	-	29.67	2	-	-			-	-	212
Bascaran, Kabilan	6	6	-	24	40	6.67	-	-	45.98	6	-	-	6	-	-	2	190
Gunning,Pyke O L	6	6	-	15	26	4.33	-	-	28.26	2	-	1			-	-	46
Jones,Dean N	4	4	-	7	17	4.25	-	-	34.00	1	-	-			-	-	77
Stanton, Matthew H T	4	4	4	7*	11	-	-	-	28.21	-	-	-			-	-	101
Also Batted:																	
Byrnes,Joseph J	2	2	-	87	145	72.50	2	-	55.13	24	-	1			-	-	225
Nichols, Hayden G	3	3	-	55	119	39.67	2	-	76.77	16	2	2			-	1	239
Campbell, Hugh G	3	3	-	55	79	26.33	1	-	45.14	7	4	2			-	-	259
Dabarera,Ramesh L	3	3	2	10	18	18.00	-	-	38.30	2	-	-			-	-	38
Patel, Ankit	1	1	-	14	14	14.00	-	-	30.43	3	-	-			-	-	14
Lindsay,William	1	1	-	12	12	12.00	-	-	48.00	2	-	-			-	-	32
Kharwadkar, Nikhil N	3	3	-	15	32	10.67	-	-	28.07	3	-	1			-	-	112
Hannah,Edward J	1	1	-	6	6	6.00	-	-	60.00	1	-	-			-	-	26
Reid,Jake R	3	3	-	13	16	5.33	-	-	30.77	1	-	-	4	-	-	-	121
Rea,Michael P	1	1	-	5	5	5.00	-	-	55.56	1	-	-			-	-	5
Murthy,Sameer K	1	1	-	5	5	5.00	-	-	71.43	1	-	-			-	-	5
Gavan, Joshua P	2	2	-	9	9	4.50	-	-	23.68	1	-	-			-	-	9
White, Declan O	3	3	-	9	12	4.00	-	-	20.69	1	-	-			-	-	137
Maguire,Peter H	2	2	-	4	8	4.00	-	-	61.54	2	-	-			-	-	8
Venianakis, John A	0.5	1	-	2	2	2.00	-	-	40.00	-	-	-			-	-	2
Hartig-Franc,Philip P	1	1	-	0	0	0.00	-	-	0.00	-	-	-			-	-	-
Stocker,Rohan T	1	1	1	26*	26	-	-	-	81.25	3	-	-			-	-	26
Ho,Gavin T	1	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-			-	-	20
Whichello, Glen D	1	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-			-	-	20
Extras					231												



Brendan Fox in action

BOWLING - 3rd Grade 2013/2014

 Overs Bowled:
 723.4

 Runs Scored Against:
 2927

 Wickets Taken:
 89

 Average / Wicket:
 32.89

 Balls / Wicket:
 48.79

 Runs / Over:
 4.04

Highest Score Against: 8/322 vs Sydney University (Rd4)
Lowest Score Against: 132 vs Fairfield-Liverpool (Rd3)

Lowest Score Against.	132 VS Fall	Helu-Live	וטטטו (דע	(در							
Name	0	M	W	R	Best	Avg	Econ	S/R	5wi	Wd	Nb
Keshar,Shashi B	44	3	9	150	3/37	16.67	3.41	29.33	-	7	-
White, Declan O	42	11	5	122	3/30	24.40	2.90	50.40	-	-	-
Zehner,Eric J W	103.1	21	14	363	5/27	25.93	3.52	44.21	1	25	1
Appleton,Mark S	65	11	8	241	3/53	30.13	3.71	48.75	-	4	-
Woellner,Nathan E	73.2	12	8	245	3/51	30.63	3.34	55.00	-	5	6
Stanton,Matthew H T	40	9	4	145	1/24	36.25	3.63	60.00	-	-	5
Campbell,Hugh G	29.5	1	4	150	3/98	37.50	5.03	44.75	-	-	-
Shankar,Siddharth	69	15	7	267	2/46	38.14	3.87	59.14	-	7	11
Shah,Jwalit	72.1	17	7	291	3/66	41.57	4.03	61.86	-	2	1
Jones,Dean N	41	4	3	157	2/27	52.33	3.83	82.00	-	17	2
Also Bowled:											
Fox,Brendan M	13	1	4	50	2/16	12.50	3.85	19.50	-	4	1
Lindsay,William	5	-	1	25	1/25	25.00	5.00	30.00	-	-	-
Kharwadkar,Nikhil N	16	1	3	88	2/30	29.33	5.50	32.00	-	-	-
Hannah,Edward J	7	1	1	33	1/33	33.00	4.71	42.00	-	3	-
Whichello, Glen D	8	1	1	48	1/48	48.00	6.00	48.00	-	1	-
Ho,Gavin T	9	2	1	54	1/54	54.00	6.00	54.00	-	-	1
Dabarera,Ramesh L	10	1	1	58	1/45	58.00	5.80	60.00	-	9	-
Nichols,Hayden G	20	3	1	98	1/48	98.00	4.90	120.00	-	7	-
Hartig-Franc,Philip P	5	2	-	12	0/12	-	2.40	-	-	1	-
Stocker,Rohan T	18	4	-	69	0/69	-	3.83	-	-	-	-
Murthy,Sameer K	12	2	-	52	0/52	-	4.33	-	-	-	4
Ferrara, Daniel	15.1	-	-	82	0/30	-	5.41	-	-	-	-
Gunning,Pyke O L	6	-	-	43	0/10	-	7.17	-	-	-	-
Extras	•			85							

PARTNERSHIPS - 3rd Grade 2013/2014

Wkt	Rd	Opponent	lnn	Bat 1	Sc	Bat 2	Sc	P/S
1st	8	North Sydney	1	Ferrara,Daniel	81	Thanabalasingam,N R	44	130
2nd	1	Manly Warringah	1	Thanabalasingam,N R	52	Roach,Jack P	28	79
3rd	4	Sydney University	1	Campbell,Hugh G	20	Tsoukalas, Nikolas G	67	41
4th	2	Sydney	1	Thanabalasingam,N R	50	Byrnes, Joseph J	87	97
4th	8	North Sydney	1	Tsoukalas, Nikolas G	23	Fox,Brendan M	48*	69
4th	10	Mosman	1	Bowcock, Daniel S	47	Ferrara,Daniel	39	57
4th	1	Manly Warringah	1	Tsoukalas, Nikolas G	27	Bowcock, Daniel S	50	53
5th	7	Eastern Suburbs	1	Nichols, Hayden G	55	Roach,Jack P	51	90
5th	2	Sydney	1	Bowcock, Daniel S	27	Byrnes, Joseph J	87	65
5th	6	Western Suburbs	1	Tsoukalas, Nikolas G	24	Nichols, Hayden G	52	59
5th	4	Sydney University	1	Shankar,Siddharth	12	Tsoukalas, Nikolas G	67	50
6th	3	Fairfield-Liverpool	1	Byrnes,Joseph J	58	Shah,Jwalit	24	65
7th	12	Blacktown	1	McCormick,Samuel A	34	Zehner,Eric J W	59*	73
8th	5	Gordon	1	Campbell,Hugh G	55	Kharwadkar, Nikhil N	7	37
9th	2	Sydney	1	White, Declan O	9	Stocker,Rohan T	26*	28
10th	6	Western Suburbs	1	Appleton,Mark S	13	Stanton, Matthew H T	7*	35

Partnership Averages
Wkt Inns N NO Runs Avg 292 222 16 18.25 1st 15 15 14.80 2nd 132 8.80 3rd 15 4th 423 28.20 15 14 28.64 21.21 5th 401 1 6th 297 7th 14 264 18.86 8th 14 182 13.00 14 14 10.21 143 9th 10th 162 11.57

FOURTH GRADE REPORT

For the past couple of seasons lower grade skippers have not had much positive to say for their team's performances. I am pleased however to report that season 2013-14 was much improved for fourth grade! A result of having a consistent core group of capable players (apart from the Christmas period) and arguably the best fourth grade bowling attack in the competition.

Results wise with an overall record of 7 wins and 7 losses with 1 draw, this was a great season to be apart of. We were undefeated after 5 rounds with wins over Manly, Sydney, Sydney Uni and Gordon and a solid draw against Fairfield-Liverpool, this was shaping up to be a bumper season. Unavailabilities over the Christmas break however, meant that the club was under strength with players playing a grade or two too high which resulted in us dropping a few matches but we remained in the hunt for finals up until the second last round going down to St. George in a match we should have won. Chasing 148 on a plum deck at DP South, we were 4/104 when we lost our marbles and our wickets to fall 13 runs short – some geriatric from St. George bowled 25 overs straight and took 3/23 bowling medium pace at DP. Can you believe it? A win in this game would have had us sitting 6th with one game to play – from this point on our finals hopes were shot. The other major lowlight of the season was being routed for 62 against Easts in round 6. No details required – there was too much wrong with it, I wouldn't know where to begin.

There were some great team highlights as well. To name a few, we began with a win over Manly in round 1 after coming from behind at one point, with a team that was our fifth grade team for round 2 was a good start to the season. This win included a magnificent century from **Joe Byrnes**. My favorite win of the season however, was the one over Sydney Uni. We posted 259 with runs to **Hayden Nichols** and **Jack Roach**, which you would take most times playing at Sydney Uni No.2. All week our bowlers were phoning me saying they couldn't bowl the following Saturday through injury. We went into week 2 with 2 age restricted fast bowlers – **Murthy** and **Stanton**, one off-spinner – **Crowe** and an all-rounder – **Tricky Rea**. We ended up bowling them out for 214 in 78 overs. We got maximum overs out of Murthy and Stanton and Crowe bowled from one end for 29 straight taking 5fa73 and Rea bowled 15 of his best for 4fa32. This was an outstanding achievement for fourth grade cricket standard.



Micky Rea attempting to launch one into Astrolabe Park during a caemo appearance in 3rd grade. Micky was the mainstay of the 4th grade middle order this season and also made a welcome return to form with ball, snaring a few handy wickets.

Over the season past, our strength was really our bowling and fielding. Most weeks our new ball attack consisted of **Matt Stanton** and **Dean Jones**. Two really good but different new ball bowlers, apart from being left handed, Jones is a lot taller and pitches the ball just short of a length with good angle across the right handers, while Stanton is a bit more skiddy but moves the ball in the air both ways and on occasion very late. Both have great potential. To follow this up we had a basket of all rounders like **Sameer Murthy, Phil Hartig Franc, Micky Rea, Hayden Nichols, Sid Shankar** to bowl medium pace, all very capable medium pace bowlers and to compliment them, we had spinners such as Murray Crowe, Chris Ward, Rohan Stocker, Nikhil Khawadkar and Gav Ho who are all handy with the stick also. Spin bowling was an obvious strength of this fourth grade side. Each one of these guys definitely has potential to bowl spin in higher-grade cricket. I've also got to mention that I believe our fielding was much better this season. We had a lot of youth and energy in the field as well as a decent keeper for a change (instead of me) in **Sam McCormick**, which combined well with the tight bowling to make life difficult for other teams. I can't remember fourth grade doing this so well in my time at the club.

The team's batting was at times brilliant, particularly early on until selectors got wind of some of the talent we had hiding in fourth grade, but it was also the major reason why we didn't win more games. There were too many occasions when our batting failed e.g. 62 vs Easts, 135 vs St. Goerge, 93 vs Northern Districts, 123 vs Mosman etc. We either didn't score enough runs to put the other team under pressure, or we didn't chase down gettable totals. As the skipper and opening bat I needed to set a better example with my own form, but overall, our attitude and concentration with the bat all through the order needs improvement. There were of course great knocks along the way, previously mentioned ton from **Joe Byrnes**, fine 81no from **Hayden Nichols**, 77no from **Sid Shankar**, 60no from **Micky Rea** to get us over the line against Gordon, 60no from **Phil Hartig Franc** to get us over the line against Blacktown, 55 from **Ankit Patel** to win the game against Cambelltown - all of these match winning or match saving innings' which is what we need more of throughout the season. **Jack Roach** made some handy contributions along the way, which were solid, but further work on his technique and belief in himself will make him a better player.

I would like to congratulate **Chris Ward** for winning the bowling award for fourth grade this season. It felt like every time he bowled he just bagged 2 or 3 wickets – like spotting raccoons. He finished with 18 wickets in fourth grade at an average of 13. Our highest run scorer was **Phil Hartig Franc** with 215 runs @ 27 closely followed by **Ankit Patel** with 213 @ 24. Well done lads, keep working on building big scores!

To conclude, again, I'd like to thank the club and it's committee for their support, being apart of this club is truly satisfying and rewarding. I'd like to thank all of the players that played fourth grade this season, I know we did our best, but I would urge you all to keep rocking up and keep training harder and to start next season where we left off this season – don't learn the same lessons over again. I look forward to sharing the field of fun and runs once again.

PHILIP HOOD

MATCH SUMMARIES - 4th Grade 2013/2014

Rd	Venue	Fmt	Inns of:	Score	Ov	Inns of:	Score	Ov
1	Graham	2D	UNSW	289	76.1	Manly Warringah	248	72.3
	Reserve		Byrnes, Joseph J	127	(175)	Kharwadkar, Nikhil N	3/34	16.3
			Rea, Michael P	50	(95)	Ward, Christopher N	2/32	12.4
					()	Ho,Gavin T	2/34	7
	Captain:		hilip J (Toss : Won)					
	Result:	Win on	1st Innings (6 points)					
2	Birchgrove	2D	UNSW	150	67	Sydney	144	45.5
	Oval		Murthy,Sameer K	42	(76)	Kharwadkar, Nikhil N	2/17	7
			Gunning, Pyke O L	32	(93)	Stanton, Matthew H T	2/20	10
			Kharwadkar, Nikhil N	20	(69)	Nichols, Hayden G	2/22	8
					, ,	Jones,Dean N	2/30	10.5
	Captain:	Hood,P	hilip J (Toss : Won)					
	Result:	Win on	1st Innings (6 points)					
3	David Phillips	2D	Fairfield-Liverpool	336	80.5	UNSW	8/305	80
	South		Kharwadkar, Nikhil N	3/73	20	Shankar,Siddharth	78*	(151)
			Stocker Rohan T	3/104	20.5	Hood,Philip J	68	(84)
			Jones,Dean N	2/46	10	Murthy, Sameer K	42	(52)
			•			McCormick,Samuel A	41	(48)
	Captain:	Hood,P	hilip J (Toss : Lost)					()
	Result:) points)					
4	Sydney	2D	UNŚW	259	71.5	Sydney University	214	78.5
	University 2		Nichols, Hayden G	81*	(90)	Crowe, Murray P	5/73	29
			Roach, Jack P	56	(13 4)	Rea,Michael P	4/32	14.5
			Patel, Ankit	42	(99)			
			Rea,Michael P	26	(21)			
	Captain:	Hood.P	Philip J (Toss: Won)		()			
	Result:	Win on	1st Innings (6 points)					
5	Killara Oval	2D	Gordon	188	52.4	UNSW	7/189	61.4
			Jones.Dean N	3/28	10.4	Rea.Michael P	60*	(87)
			Crowe, Murray P	3/43	14	Roach, Jack P	23	(70)
			Rea.Michael P	2/3	3	Gunning,Pyke O L	22	(87)
			Stanton, Matthew H T	2/16	8			()
	Captain:	Hood P	hilip J (Toss : Won)		-			
	Result:	Win on	1st Innings (6 points) - Day 1 Wa	shed Out - 120 o	ver declara	tion match day 2		
6	David Phillips	LO	UNSW	7/213	50	Western Suburbs	7/214	48
•	North		Fox.Brendan M	84*	(131)	Fox.Brendan M	3/28	4
			McCormick,Samuel A	49	(48)	Jones,Dean N	2/38	8
	Captain:	Hood P	hilip J (Toss : Won)		(. •)	0000,200	2,00	·
	Result:	Loss or	1 1st Innings (0 points)					
7	David Phillips	LO	UNSW	62	21.4	Eastern Suburbs	4/63	19.4
•	North		Thanabalasingam,N R	31	(46)	Jones,Dean N	1/10	3
	Captain:	Hood P	hilip J (Toss : Lost)	O1	(10)	001100,2001111	1710	·
	Result:		1 1st Innings (0 points)					
8	Tunks Park	LO33 01	UNSW	141	41	North Sydney	5/142	45.3
U	i ulika i ulik	LO	Hartig-Franc,Philip P	55	(77)	Murthy,Sameer K	2/30	6
			Lawrence,Ronald Jnr B	21	(51)	Stanton, Matthew H T	2/37	10
	Captain:	Hood D	Philip J (Toss : Won)	۷1	(31)	otanton, matthew 11 1	2/31	10
	Result:		1 1st Innings (0 points)					
	INGSUIL.	LU35 UI	i isi iiiiiigs (u pulits)					

9	David Phillips	LO	Campbelltown-Camden	99	29	UNSW	3/102	13.4
	South		Senarath,Diluka K	4/15	8	Patel, Ankit	55	(42)
			Ward, Christopher N	3/20	6			
			Dabarera,Ramesh L	3/21	6			
	Captain:	Hood, P	Philip J (Toss : Lost)					
	Result:		1st Innings (6 points + 1BP)					
10	Rawson Park	LO	Mosman	181	50	UNSW	123	42.5
			Ward, Christopher N	3/18	10			
			Ho,Gavin T	2/40	8			
	Captain:	Hood P	Philip J (Toss: Won)	_, .0	•			
	Result:		n 1st Innings (0 points)					
11	David Phillips	LO	UNSW	9/256	50	Hawkesbury	219	45.5
•••	South	LO	Hartig-Franc,Philip P	56	(57)	Ho,Gavin T	5/48	9.5
	Couti		Crowe, Murray P	54	(35)	110,000111 1	3/40	3.0
			Roach, Jack P	36	(41)			
			Ho,Gavin T	29	(23)			
	Captain:	Hood D	Philip J (Toss : Won)	29	(23)			
	Result:		1st Innings (6 points)					
12		2D	Blacktown	AFF	CO 0	UNSW	0/457	CO E
12	Jim Hanshaw	ZD	Kharwadkar.Nikhil N	155 2/22	68.2 10		8/157	63.5
	Oval					Hartig-Franc,Philip P	63*	(148)
			Crowe, Murray P	2/25	15	Araujo,Gabriel	27	(97)
	01-1-	U I D	Ward, Christopher N	2/29	14	Crowe,Murray P	24	(50)
	Captain:		Philip J (Toss : Lost)					
	Result:		1st Innings (6 points)					
13	David Phillips	2D	Penrith	273	78.3	UNSW	224	69.2
	South		Crowe, Murray P	3/54	18	Gavan, Joshua P	63	(138)
			Ward,Christopher N	3/57	19	Crowe, Murray P	45	(72)
						Woellner,Nathan E	32*	(51)
						Patel, Ankit	26	(47)
	Captain:		Christopher N (Toss : Lost)		_			
	Result:		n 1st Innings (0 points) - (Bracketin					
14	David Phillips	2D	St.George	148	43.1	UNSW	136	53.5
	South		Crowe,Murray P	4/42	14.1	Roach, Jack P	33	(95)
			Jones,Dean N	2/14	5	Patel,Ankit	21	(60)
			Stanton,Matthew H T	2/27	10			
			Ward, Christopher N	2/30	9			
	Captain:		Philip J (Toss : Won)					
	Result:	Loss or	n 1st Innings (0 points) - Day 1 Wa	ished Out.120 ov	ver declara	tion match Day 2.		
15	Asquith Oval	LO	UNSW	93	42.4	Northern Districts	4/94	29.3
			Ward, Christopher N	19*	(74)	Ward, Christopher N	2/14	3.3
	Captain:	Hood, P	Philip J (Toss : Lost)		` /	•		
	Result:		n 1st Innings (0 points)					

BATTING - 4th Grade 2013/2014

 Overs Faced:
 805.3

 Runs Scored For:
 2699

 Wickets Lost:
 132

 Average / Wicket:
 20.45

 Balls / Wicket:
 36.61

 Runs / Over:
 3.35

Highest Score For: 8/305 vs Fairfield-Liverpool (Rd3)
Lowest Score For: 62 vs Eastern Suburbs (Rd7)

Name Mts lnn No HS Runs Avg S/R 4s 6s Ct Wk St RD RI Pts Hartig-Franc, Philip P 26.88 54.71 Patel, Ankit 23.67 56.35 Roach, Jack P 22.25 40.55 Rea, Michael P 60* 21.67 63.93 32 Crowe, Murray P 21.00 68.69 Gunning, Pyke O L 21.00 31.46 McCormick, Samuel A 18.57 70.27 Murthy, Sameer K 16.14 60.43 Ho,Gavin T 14.67 69.47 Hood, Philip J 13.42 49.69 Lawrence, Ronald Jnr B 12.50 36.50 12.20 30.05 Ward, Christopher N Reid, Jake R 8.75 33.65 Kharwadkar, Nikhil N 8.00 26.23 Stanton.Matthew H T 8.5 6.33 22.89 Jones, Dean N 1.67 12.35 Also Batted: Byrnes, Joseph J 127.00 72.57 47.62 80.00 Shankar, Siddharth 84* Fox, Brendan M 49.00 60.49 Nichols, Hayden G 81* 40.50 83.51 Thanabalasingam, Nirmalan R 31.00 67.39 Gavan, Joshua P 25.00 41.44 Stanton, Murray J 15.00 100.00 Loganathan, Ajanthan 13.00 61.90

Bowcock, Daniel S	1	1	-	11	11	11.00	-	-	39.29	1	-	-	-	-	21
Araujo,Gabriel	3	3	-	27	32	10.67	-	-	23.36	-	-	-	-	1	72
Tsoukalas, Nikolas G	2	2	1	9*	10	10.00	-	-	71.43	2	-	-	-	-	20
Maguire,Peter H	2	1	-	8	8	8.00	-	-	72.73	-	-	-	-	-	18
Stocker,Rohan T	2	2	1	7*	7	7.00	-	-	53.85	1	-	2	-	-	142
Hannah,Edward J	1	1	-	6	6	6.00	-	-	27.27	1	-	-	1	-	46
Dabarera,Ramesh L	3	2	-	11	11	5.50	-	-	64.71	2	-	-	-	-	136
Foster-Pullman,Julian A	2	2	-	7	7	3.50	-	-	30.43	-	-	3	-	-	97
Woellner, Nathan E	0.5	1	1	32*	32	-	-	-	62.75	5	-	-	-	-	32
Senarath,Diluka K	4	2	2	15*	15	-	-	-	35.71	-	-	-	-	-	205
Extras	•				248										

BOWLING - 4th Grade 2013/2014

Overs Bowled: 788.1 Runs Scored Against:
Wickets Taken:
Average / Wicket:
Balls / Wicket:
Runs / Over:
Highest Score Against: 2718 130 20.91 36.38 3.45

336 vs Fairfield-Liverpool (Rd3) 99 vs Campbelltown-Camden (Rd9) Lowest Score Against:

Lowest Score Against.	33 V3 Call	ppelitowi	i-Carride	ii (ixuə)							
Name	0	M	W	R	Best	Avg	Econ	S/R	5wi	Wd	Nb
Rea,Michael P	25.5	5	6	79	4/32	13.17	3.06	25.83	-	17	-
Ward, Christopher N	89.1	15	18	242	3/18	13.44	2.71	29.72	-	4	-
Ho,Gavin T	36.1	1	11	170	5/48	15.45	4.70	19.73	1	3	-
Senarath,Diluka K	27	2	6	106	4/15	17.67	3.93	27.00	-	4	1
Crowe, Murray P	113.1	23	17	302	5/73	17.76	2.67	39.94	1	1	-
Kharwadkar, Nikhil N	84.1	14	12	240	3/34	20.00	2.85	42.08	-	6	-
Jones,Dean N	77	10	13	265	3/28	20.38	3.44	35.54	-	8	15
Stanton, Matthew H T	96	17	11	285	2/16	25.91	2.97	52.36	-	5	13
Murthy,Sameer K	48	3	4	201	2/30	50.25	4.19	72.00	-	11	6
Hartig-Franc,Philip P	42	7	2	130	1/9	65.00	3.10	126.00	-	8	4
Also Bowled:											
Hannah,Edward J	10	4	1	14	1/14	14.00	1.40	60.00	-	4	-
Fox,Brendan M	6	-	3	45	3/28	15.00	7.50	12.00	-	2	3
Dabarera,Ramesh L	19	3	4	73	3/21	18.25	3.84	28.50	-	4	6
Nichols, Hayden G	21	2	3	55	2/22	18.33	2.62	42.00	-	-	1
Araujo, Gabriel	9.3	-	1	25	1/14	25.00	2.63	57.00	-	-	-
Stocker,Rohan T	21.5	-	3	105	3/104	35.00	4.81	43.67	-	-	-
Shankar,Siddharth	18	3	2	98	2/47	49.00	5.44	54.00	-	-	3
Foster-Pullman, Julian A	18	5	1	64	1/41	64.00	3.56	108.00	-	-	-
Gunning, Pyke O L	14	1	1	69	1/33	69.00	4.93	84.00	-	2	1
Loganathan, Ajanthan	6.2	-	-	27	0/27	-	4.26	-	-	-	-
Maguire,Peter H	5	-	-	23	0/23	-	4.60	-	-	8	-
Patel, Ankit	1	-	-	6	0/6	-	6.00	-	-	1	-
Extras	•			96							

PARTNERSHIPS - 4th Grade 2013/2014

Wkt	Rd	Opponent	Inn	Bat 1	Sc	Bat 2	Sc	P/S
1st	3	Fairfield-Liverpool	1	Gunning,Pyke O L	24	Hood,Philip J	68	77
1st	9	Campbelltown-Camden	1	Rea,Michael P	19	Patel, Ankit	55	58
2nd	4	Sydney University	1	Lawrence,Ronald Jnr B	15	Patel,Ankit	42	39
3rd	4	Sydney University	1	Patel, Ankit	42	Roach, Jack P	56	71
4th	4	Sydney University	1	Rea,Michael P	26	Roach, Jack P	56	40
5th	1	Manly Warringah	1	Rea,Michael P	50	Byrnes, Joseph J	127	109
6th	3	Fairfield-Liverpool	1	Murthy,Sameer K	42	Shankar,Siddharth	78*	73
6th	11	Hawkesbury	1	Ho,Gavin T	29	Hartig-Franc, Philip P	56	52
7th	6	Western Suburbs	1	McCormick,Samuel A	49	Fox,Brendan M	84*	112
7th	3	Fairfield-Liverpool	1	McCormick,Samuel A	41	Shankar,Siddharth	78*	71
7th	11	Hawkesbury	1	Hartig-Franc,Philip P	56	Crowe,Murray P	54	61
7th	13	Penrith	1	Gavan, Joshua P	63	Crowe, Murray P	45	55
8th	2	Sydney	1	Murthy,Sameer K	42	Kharwadkar,Nikhil N	20	50
9th	13	Penrith	1	Ward, Christopher N	15	Woellner,Nathan E	32*	34
10th	4	Sydney University	1	Stanton, Matthew H T	0	Nichols, Hayden G	81*	31

Partnership Averages

Wkt	Inns	NO	Runs	Avg
1st	15	-	373	24.87
2nd	15	-	186	12.40
3rd	15	-	310	20.67
4th	15	1	266	19.00
5th	14	-	343	24.50
6th	14	-	291	20.79
7th	14	-	504	36.00
8th	14	2	195	16.25
9th	12	2	131	13.10
10th	10	1	100	11.11

FIFTH GRADE REPORT

A great season by the fifth grade bees that ended up with us just missing out on a finals' berth. Finishing 11th was a good result and showed a lot of hard work from a diverse and ever-changing player pool. The hunger to win was always there; only one game we were truly out of it, the rest we fought hard until the final ball.

The first round summed up our season. Sent into the field on flat wicket (even by DP standards) with an outfield that would outrun Usain Bolt, Manly slogged their way to 7/355 (dec). Not the sort of total you want to face first round in. We finished the second day all out for 337. The first game I (and I dare say most of the team) have lost scoring over 330.

What marked this game as representative of our season was the batting scorecard. **Ronnie Lawrence** scored a sold 66 near the top of the order, short-term UNSW pommie import **Jimmy Thistlethaite** notched up a quick-fire 66, **Ankit Patel** hit a classy opening 42 and **Muz Stanton** hit a disdainful 32 to all parts of the ground. Runs all around but no-one scored 100.

There were no hundreds scored this season. It's hard to win premierships without them.



The skipper in action at David Phillips North. Charlie has progressed as a skipper from Tim Creer Cup, to Metro and this season led 5th grade. As leading wicket-taker in 5th grade, he surpassed 150 career wickets for the club.

One of the more enjoyable aspects of the season was seeing some real growth and young talent coming into the club. Young left-handed quick **Liam Evans** (7 at 24.29) grew enormously throughout the season. Liam played the first game in fives and like all bowlers that game was punished on a flat wicket. Liam then played a significant portion of the season in Metro Cup better learning his craft. By the time he returned to fives late in the season, Liam had great control over his big hooping left-arm innies and was a young kid out-thinking seasoned campaigners.

Greenies keeper and opening bat **Niki Radhakrishnan** (43 at 8.6), while not scoring big totals showed amazing temperament, patience and personal responsibility for a 13 year-old opening the batting in men's cricket. He also has one of the best square drives I've seen in the lower grades, which isn't bad for someone who weighs about 10kgs.

On the other end of the spectrum, warhorses **Pete 'Jerry' Maguire** (216 runs at 43.20, 10 wickets at 16.8) and **Muz Stanton** (240 at 24, eight catches and four stumpings) put in regular performances and often provided that experience at crucial times that helped tip the balance in our favour. If you speak to Muz within the next decade, I'm sure he'll tell you that one umpire told me (and unfortunately Muz) that Muz was the "best wicket-keeper in fifth grade". What Muz won't tell you is how large the bribe was.

Another great moment during the season was **Ronnie Lawrence's** (186 runs at 20.67) 45 in a one-dayer against Hawkesbury out at Benson's Lane. While on paper 45 off 67 in a team total of 207 might not look that great, however, it was one of the toughest batting displays I've seen in a long time. We were sent in on a soft wicket, the ball was swinging, popping off a length

and the boys from the west weren't short of a word or two. Ronnie stuck his head down, played assertive cricket and swung the game well into our favour.

We were all out for 207 in the 50th over and then rolled Hawks for 166. It's innings like Ronnie's on dodgy decks in great bowling conditions that not-only rally teams but define seasons.

Although he jetted off overseas before Christmas, it would be unfair not to mention **Julian Foster-Pullman**, who scored 104 runs at 52 and took nine wickets at 11 in just three games. To be fair, I doubt he would have played much fives for the rest of the season.

A season all bees who played fives should be proud of. To go from last place on the ladder in 12/13 to 11th in 13/14 (the highest ranked UNSW grade side this season) is an enormous effort.

Bring on 14/15.

ALEX CHARLWOOD

MATCH SUMMARIES - 5th Grade 2013/2014

3	Captain: Result: David Phillips North Captain: Result: David Phillips North Captain: Result: Don Dawson Oval Captain: Result:	Loss of 2D	Manly Warringah Mulvenna,Daniel R Allister,Christopher J ood,Alexander G (Toss: Lost) n 1st Innings (0 points) UNSW Thistlethwaite,James E Crowe,Murray P (2nd Inns) Mulvenna,Daniel R Ward,Christopher N Ho,Gavin T ood,Alexander G (Toss: Won) 1st Innings (6 points) UNSW Peters,Lawrence G	7/355 d. 2/36 2/79 194 49 25 164 33 28 27	69 6 14 51.3 (63) (43) 37.2 (45) (39) (45)	UNSW Thistlethwaite,James E Lawrence,Ronald Jnr B Araujo,Gabriel Patel,Ankit Sydney Dabarera,Ramesh L Fensom,Samuel D J (2nd Inns) Crowe,Murray P Ho,Gavin T	337 66 66 44 42 163 5/71 3/27 5/93 2/7 1/5	84.2 (48) (144) (117) (80) 46.4 20 11 17 2
3	Captain: Result: David Phillips North Captain: Result: Don Dawson Oval Captain:	2D Charlw Win on	Allister,Christopher J ood,Alexander G (Toss: Lost) n 1st Innings (0 points) UNSW Thistlethwaite,James E Crowe,Murray P (2nd Inns) Mulvenna,Daniel R Ward,Christopher N Ho,Gavin T ood,Alexander G (Toss: Won) 1st Innings (6 points) UNSW Peters,Lawrence G	2/79 194 49 25 164 33 28 27	51.3 (63) (43) 37.2 (45) (39)	Lawrence,Ronald Jnr B Araujo,Gabriel Patel,Ankit Sydney Dabarera,Ramesh L Fensom,Samuel D J (2nd Inns) Crowe,Murray P	66 44 42 163 5/71 3/27 5/93 2/7	(144) (117) (80) 46.4 20 11 17 2
3	Result: David Phillips North Captain: Result: Don Dawson Oval Captain:	2D Charlw Win on	ood,Alexander G (Toss: Lost) n 1st Innings (0 points) UNSW Thistlethwaite,James E Crowe,Murray P (2nd Inns) Mulvenna,Daniel R Ward,Christopher N Ho,Gavin T ood,Alexander G (Toss: Won) 1st Innings (6 points) UNSW Peters,Lawrence G	194 49 25 164 33 28 27	51.3 (63) (43) 37.2 (45) (39)	Araujo,Gabriel Patel,Ankit Sydney Dabarera,Ramesh L Fensom,Samuel D J (2nd Inns) Crowe,Murray P	44 42 163 5/71 3/27 5/93 2/7	(117) (80) 46.4 20 11 17 2
3	Result: David Phillips North Captain: Result: Don Dawson Oval Captain:	2D Charlw Win on	n 1st Innings (0 points) UNSW Thistlethwaite, James E Crowe, Murray P (2nd Inns) Mulvenna, Daniel R Ward, Christopher N Ho, Gavin T ood, Alexander G (Toss: Won) 1st Innings (6 points) UNSW Peters, Lawrence G	49 25 164 33 28 27	(63) (43) 37.2 (45) (39)	Sydney Dabarera,Ramesh L Fensom,Samuel D J (2nd Inns) Crowe,Murray P	42 163 5/71 3/27 5/93 2/7	46.4 20 11 17 2
3	Result: David Phillips North Captain: Result: Don Dawson Oval Captain:	2D Charlw Win on	n 1st Innings (0 points) UNSW Thistlethwaite, James E Crowe, Murray P (2nd Inns) Mulvenna, Daniel R Ward, Christopher N Ho, Gavin T ood, Alexander G (Toss: Won) 1st Innings (6 points) UNSW Peters, Lawrence G	49 25 164 33 28 27	(63) (43) 37.2 (45) (39)	Sydney Dabarera,Ramesh L Fensom,Samuel D J (2nd Inns) Crowe,Murray P	163 5/71 3/27 5/93 2/7	46.4 20 11 17 2
3	Result: David Phillips North Captain: Result: Don Dawson Oval Captain:	2D Charlw Win on	n 1st Innings (0 points) UNSW Thistlethwaite, James E Crowe, Murray P (2nd Inns) Mulvenna, Daniel R Ward, Christopher N Ho, Gavin T ood, Alexander G (Toss: Won) 1st Innings (6 points) UNSW Peters, Lawrence G	49 25 164 33 28 27	(63) (43) 37.2 (45) (39)	Dabarera,Ramesh L Fensom,Samuel D J (2nd Inns) Crowe,Murray P	5/71 3/27 5/93 2/7	20 11 17 2
3	David Phillips North Captain: Result: Don Dawson Oval Captain:	2D Charlw Win on	UNSW Thistlethwaite,James E Crowe,Murray P (2nd Inns) Mulvenna,Daniel R Ward,Christopher N Ho,Gavin T ood,Alexander G (Toss: Won) 1st Innings (6 points) UNSW Peters,Lawrence G	49 25 164 33 28 27	(63) (43) 37.2 (45) (39)	Dabarera,Ramesh L Fensom,Samuel D J (2nd Inns) Crowe,Murray P	5/71 3/27 5/93 2/7	20 11 17 2
3	Captain: Result: Don Dawson Oval Captain:	Charlw Win on	Thistlethwaite, James E Crowe, Murray P (2nd Inns) Mulvenna, Daniel R Ward, Christopher N Ho, Gavin T ood, Alexander G (Toss: Won) 1st Innings (6 points) UNSW Peters, Lawrence G	49 25 164 33 28 27	(63) (43) 37.2 (45) (39)	Dabarera,Ramesh L Fensom,Samuel D J (2nd Inns) Crowe,Murray P	5/71 3/27 5/93 2/7	20 11 17 2
3	Captain: Result: Don Dawson Oval Captain:	Win on	Crowe,Murray P (2nd Inns) Mulvenna,Daniel R Ward,Christopher N Ho,Gavin T ood,Alexander G (Toss: Won) 1st Innings (6 points) UNSW Peters,Lawrence G	25 164 33 28 27	(43) 37.2 (45) (39)	Fensom,Samuel D J (2nd Inns) Crowe,Murray P	3/27 5/93 2/7	11 17 2
3	Result: Don Dawson Oval Captain:	Win on	(2nd Inns) Mulvenna,Daniel R Ward,Christopher N Ho,Gavin T ood,Alexander G (Toss : Won) 1st Innings (6 points) UNSW Peters,Lawrence G	164 33 28 27	37.2 (45) (39)	(2nd Inns) Crowe,Murray P	5/93 2/7	17 2
3	Result: Don Dawson Oval Captain:	Win on	Mulvenna,Daniel R Ward,Christopher N Ho,Gavin T ood,Alexander G (Toss: Won) 1st Innings (6 points) UNSW Peters,Lawrence G	33 28 27	(45) (39)	Crowe, Murray P	2/7	2
3	Result: Don Dawson Oval Captain:	Win on	Ward,Christopher N Ho,Gavin T ood,Alexander G (Toss : Won) 1st Innings (6 points) UNSW Peters,Lawrence G	28 27	(39)			
3	Result: Don Dawson Oval Captain:	Win on	Ho,Gavin T ood,Alexander G (Toss : Won) 1st Innings (6 points) UNSW Peters,Lawrence G	27	(39)	Ho,Gavin T	1/5	2
3	Result: Don Dawson Oval Captain:	Win on	Ho,Gavin T ood,Alexander G (Toss : Won) 1st Innings (6 points) UNSW Peters,Lawrence G			·		
3	Result: Don Dawson Oval Captain:	Win on	ood,Alexander G (Toss : Won) 1st Innings (6 points) UNSW Peters,Lawrence G	179	,			
3	Result: Don Dawson Oval Captain:	Win on	1st Innings (6 points) UNSW Peters,Lawrence G	179				
4	Oval Captain:		UNSW Peters,Lawrence G	179				
4	Captain:		•		49.5	Fairfield-Liverpool	7/185	81
4	•			61	(78)	Foster-Pullman, Julian A	3/27	14
4	•		Ho,Gavin T	30	(39)	Dabarera,Ramesh L	2/42	22
4	•		Crowe, Murray P	26	(45)			
4	•		Lawrence Ronald Jnr B	22	(40)			
4	•	Charlw	ood, Alexander G (Toss: Won)		` '			
		Loss or	n 1st Innings (0 points)					
	David Phillips	2D	Sydney University	263	78.3	UNSW	6/271	62.5
	North		Foster-Pullman,Julian A	4/40	15	Foster-Pullman,Julian A	64	(80)
			Charlwood, Alexander G	3/61	23	Ho,Gavin T	60	(85)
			Dabarera,Ramesh L	2/46	15.3	Reid,Jake R	53*	(68)
						Senarath, Diluka K	26*	(43)
	Captain:	Charlw	ood, Alexander G (Toss: Lost)			, , , , ,		(- /
	Result:		1st Innings (6 points)					
5	David Phillips	2D	UNSW	275	78.3	Gordon	129	44.3
	North		Fox,Brendan M	84*	(196)	Maguire,Peter H	4/35	14
			Stanton, Murray J	44	(56)	Senarath,Diluka K	2/19	8
			Maguire,Peter H	43	(40)	Kellaway, Nicholas D L	2/35	12
			Gavan, Joshua P	31	(70)	•		
	Captain:	Charlw	ood, Alexander G (Toss: Lost)		, ,			
	Result:		1st Innings (6 points)					
6	Punchbowl Oval	LO	UNSW	219	49.4	Western Suburbs	173	44
			Stanton, Murray J	47	(43)	Garland, Matthew B J	3/44	9
			Gavan, Joshua P	28	(50)	Wilson, Andrew J	2/23	6
			Maguire, Peter H	27	(29)	Dabarera Ramesh L	2/24	7
			Reid,Jake R	21	(27)	Charlwood, Alexander G	2/41	10
	Captain:	Charlw	ood,Alexander G (Toss: Won)		` '	•		
	Result:		1st Innings (6 points)					
	Snape Park	LO	Eastern Suburbs	6/221	50	UNSW	9/220	50
	•		Maguire,Peter H	3/36	9	Patel, Ankit	40	(49)
			Foster-Pullman,Julian A	2/32	9	Reid,Jake R	36	(45)
					-	Foster-Pullman,Julian A	33	(60)
						Stanton, Murray J	32	(19)
	Captain:	Charlw	ood,Alexander G (Toss : Lost)				~-	()
	Result:		n 1st Innings (0 points)					
	David Phillips	LO	North Sydney	8/265	50	UNSW	193	40
	North		Dabarera,Ramesh L	2/49	10	Peters,Lawrence G	78	(60)
	Captain:	Charlw	ood,Alexander G (Toss : Lost)					()
	Result:		n 1st Innings (0 points)					

9	Raby 3	LO	UNSW McRae,John H	154 33	42.4 (55)	Campbelltown-Camden Hannah,Edward J	1/156 1/28	20 7					
			Peters,Lawrence G	21	(15)	Haillian, Luwaiu J	1/20	'					
	Captain:	Charlw	rood,Alexander G (Toss : Lost)	21	(13)								
	Result:		n 1st Innings (0 points)										
10	David Phillips	LO	UNSW	8/281	50	Mosman	213	45.1					
	North		Gavan.Joshua P	81	(102)	Charlwood.Alexander G	4/43	10					
			Maguire,Peter H	63	(72)	Tan,Jonathan J H	2/13	5.1					
			Crowe,Murray P	41	(34)	Murthy,Sameer K	2/44	8					
			Mulvenna, Daniel R	25	(26)	marary, cames. 11	_,	·					
	Captain:	Charlw	rood,Alexander G (Toss : Won)		()								
	Result:		1st Innings (6 points)										
11	Bensons Lane 3	LO	UNSW	207	50	Hawkesbury	166	43.5					
			Lawrence,Ronald Jnr B	45	(67)	Evans,Liam J	3/49	8					
			Mulvenna, Daniel R	41	(54)	Charlwood, Alexander G	2/19	10					
			Sharma, Roop K	32	(54)	•							
	Captain:	Charlw	rood, Alexander G (Toss: Lost)		()								
	Result:		1st Innings (6 points)										
12	David Phillips	2D	Blacktown	273	77.4	UNSW	154	63.1					
	North		Murthy,Sameer K	2/18	9	Murthy,Sameer K	38	(72)					
			Sharma,Roop K	2/45	18	Senarath, Diluka K	29	(77)					
			McRae, John H	2/50	10	Sharma,Roop K	28	(75)					
	Captain:	Charlw	rood, Alexander G (Toss: Lost)			•		, ,					
	Result:	Loss of	n 1st Innings (0 points)										
13	Rance Oval	2D	UNSW	163	58.4	Penrith	5/169	44.4					
			Stanton, Murray J	40	(57)	Stanton, Matthew H T	4/38	10.4					
			Stocker,Rohan T	31	(68)								
	Captain:	Charlw	rood, Alexander G (Toss: Won)										
	Result:	Loss on 1st Innings (0 points) - No Play Day 1 due to wet conditions.											
		120 ov											
14	Cahill Park	LO	UNSW	170	49.5	St.George	5/171	41.5					
			McRae,John H	47	(62)	Dabarera,Ramesh L	2/42	9					
			Tan,Jonathan J H	30	(43)	Senarath,Diluka K	1/19	9					
			Senarath,Diluka K	26*	(62)								
	Captain:		nathan J H (Toss : Won)										
	Result:		n 1st Innings (0 points) - Day 1 Wa										
15	David Phillips	LO	Northern Districts	80	26.2	UNSW	3/84	18.1					
	North		Senarath,Diluka K	3/8	5	Maguire,Peter H	50*	(35)					
			Charlwood, Alexander G	2/4	2.2								
			Lupton, John C	2/42	10								
			Maguire,Peter H	1/7	3								
	Captain:		rood,Alexander G (Toss: Lost)										
	Result:	Win on	1st Innings (6 points + 1BP)										



Chris Ward made only a cameo appearnace in 5's, spending most of the season in 4's. Another 20 wicket haul this season saw him, like Charlie, pass 150 career wickets.

BATTING - 5th Grade 2013/2014

 Overs Faced:
 836.3

 Runs Scored For:
 3265

 Wickets Lost:
 146

 Average / Wicket:
 22.36

 Balls / Wicket:
 34.38

 Runs / Over:
 3.90

Highest Score For: 337 vs Manly Warringah (Rd1)
Lowest Score For: 154 vs Blacktown (Rd12)

Lowest Score For:			own (Ro														
Name	Mts	Inn	No	HS	Runs	Avg	50	100	S/R	4s	6s	Ct	Wk	St	RD	RI	Pts
Maguire,Peter H	6	6	1	63	216	43.20	2	-	102.37	23	4	3			-	-	626
Gavan, Joshua P	5	5	-	81	176	35.20	1	-	57.52	16	2	-			-	-	241
Ho,Gavin T	3	4	-	60	129	32.25	1	-	65.48	20	1	1			-	-	214
Reid,Jake R	5	6	1	53*	153	30.60	1	-	68.61	22	-	-	6	1	-	-	373
Crowe, Murray P	3	4	-	41	110	27.50	-	-	83.97	10	4	2			-	-	210
Peters,Lawrence G	8	8	-	78	195	24.38	2	-	76.17	29	1	4			-	1	365
Stanton, Murray J	10	10	-	47	240	24.00	-	-	80.00	27	4	-	8	4	-	2	590
McRae, John H	7	6	1	47	116	23.20	-	-	67.05	10	-	-			-	-	226
Senarath,Diluka K	7	6	2	29	88	22.00	-	-	43.35	4	-	2			-	-	323
Patel, Ankit	4	5	-	42	105	21.00	-	-	60.69	11	1	1			-	1	145
Araujo,Gabriel	4	4	-	44	83	20.75	-	-	41.29	7	-	-			1	-	123
Lawrence,Ronald Jnr B	8	9	-	66	186	20.67	1	-	50.68	18	-	2			-	1	281
Ward, Christopher N	4	4	1	28	55	18.33	-	-	52.38	5	-	2			-	1	165
Mulvenna, Daniel R	10	11	1	41	175	17.50	-	-	50.58	20	4	6			-	-	420
Murthy,Sameer K	4	4	-	38	57	14.25	-	-	43.18	1	-	1			-	-	217
Tan,Jonathan J H	9	8	-	30	91	11.38	-	-	44.39	9	1	2			-	-	231
Nguyen,Sam James A D	5	5	-	27	52	10.40	-	-	46.85	8	-	3			-	3	152
Radhakrishnan, Nikethan	5	5	-	11	43	8.60	-	-	31.62	3	-	-	2	-	-	1	113
Autar,Ravi C	4	4	2	11*	16	8.00	-	-	30.77	1	-	1			-	-	96
Charlwood, Alexander G	14	12	2	17	56	5.60	-	-	30.77	3	-	5			-	1	671
Dabarera, Ramesh L	7	7	1	7	28	4.67	-	-	38.36	2	-	2			1	1	548
Also Batted:																	
Foster-Pullman, Julian A	3	3	1	64	104	52.00	1	-	59.09	12	-	1			-	-	414
Thistlethwaite, James E	2	3	-	66	128	42.67	1	-	100.00	16	5	-			-	-	183
Sharma, Roop K	2	2	-	32	60	30.00	-	-	46.51	6	1	1			-	-	150
Hartig-Franc Philip P	1	1	-	27	27	27.00	-	-	103.85	5	-	2			-	-	77
Stocker, Rohan T	2	2	-	31	37	18.50	-	-	45.68	2	1	2			-	-	77
Rahman, Prosha A	1	1	-	16	16	16.00	-	-	80.00	3	-	-			-	-	16
Kellaway, Nicholas D L	1	1	-	16	16	16.00	-	-	80.00	-	1	-			-	-	66
Zamprogno, Edward	1	1	-	9	9	9.00	-	-	69.23	1	-	2			-	-	49
Agar,Ryan G	1	1	-	8	8	8.00	-	-	100.00	1	-	-			-	-	8
Youngson, Neil A	1	1	-	7	7	7.00	-	-	70.00	1	-	-			-	_	27
Allister Christopher J	1	1	-	7	7	7.00	-	-	46.67	1	-	-			-	-	47
Hogue Saief	1	1	-	6	6	6.00	-	-	11.76	-	-	-			-	-	16
Hannah, Edward J	2	2	-	3	3	1.50	-	-	23.08	_	-	-			-	_	43
Fensom, Samuel D J	1	2	-	1	1	0.50	_	-	7.69	_	-	_			-	_	96
Wilson, Andrew J	2	2	-	0	0	0.00	-	-	0.00	_	-	1			-	_	70
Dinclik, Ayden W	1	1	_	0	0	0.00	-	_	0.00	_	_	_			_	_	20
Loganathan, Ajanthan	1	1	_	0	0	0.00	-	_	0.00	_	_	1			_	_	40
Fox,Brendan M	1	1	1	84*	84	-	1	_	42.86	10	_	-			_	_	119
Evans,Liam J	5	3	3	11*	18	_		_	51.43	2	_	3			_	_	273
Garland, Matthew B J	1	1	1	5*	5	_	_	_	35.71	-	_	1			_	_	120
Stanton, Matthew H T	0.5	i	i	0*	0	_	_	_	-	_	_	-			_	_	130
Lupton, John C	1.5			-	-	_	_	_	_	_	_	_			_	_	50
Extras	1				353												
LAUGO					000												

BOWLING - 5th Grade 2013/2014

 Overs Bowled:
 780.1

 Runs Scored Against:
 3075

 Wickets Taken:
 124

 Average / Wicket:
 24.80

 Balls / Wicket:
 37.75

 Runs / Over:
 3.94

Highest Score Against: 7/355 vs Manly Warringah (Rd1)
Lowest Score Against: 80 vs Northern Districts (Rd15)

Lowoot Coole / Igainot.	00 10 11011	ICITI DIGI	ioto (i ta i	Ο)							
Name	0	M	W	R	Best	Avg	Econ	S/R	5wi	Wd	Nb
Foster-Pullman,Julian A	38	15	9	99	4/40	11.00	2.61	25.33	-	1	-
Maguire,Peter H	48	11	10	168	4/35	16.80	3.50	28.80	-	18	-
Murthy,Sameer K	32	6	6	112	2/18	18.67	3.50	32.00	-	18	9
Dabarera,Ramesh L	98.3	15	16	343	5/71	21.44	3.48	36.94	1	17	2
Evans,Liam J	42	5	7	170	3/49	24.29	4.05	36.00	-	18	-
Charlwood, Alexander G	133.3	23	18	517	4/43	28.72	3.87	44.50	-	5	2
Senarath,Diluka K	68	16	7	210	3/8	30.00	3.09	58.29	-	3	2
Hannah,Edward J	33	10	2	60	1/28	30.00	1.82	99.00	-	3	-
McRae,John H	24	2	4	131	2/50	32.75	5.46	36.00	-	17	6
Crowe, Murray P	25	2	2	104	2/7	52.00	4.16	75.00	-	-	-

Also Bowled:											
Loganathan,Ajanthan	4	2	1	7	1/7	7.00	1.75	24.00	-	-	-
Fensom,Samuel D J	11	3	3	27	3/27	9.00	2.45	22.00	-	5	1
Stanton,Matthew H T	10.4	-	4	38	4/38	9.50	3.56	16.00	-	-	3
Garland, Matthew B J	9	-	3	44	3/44	14.67	4.89	18.00	-	10	-
Sharma,Roop K	19.5	2	3	48	2/45	16.00	2.42	39.67	-	-	2
Kellaway, Nicholas D L	12	2	2	35	2/35	17.50	2.92	36.00	-	1	1
Wilson, Andrew J	8	-	2	39	2/23	19.50	4.88	24.00	-	11	-
Lupton, John C	10	1	2	42	2/42	21.00	4.20	30.00	-	10	-
Mulvenna,Daniel R	8	-	2	50	2/36	25.00	6.25	24.00	-	1	-
Tan,Jonathan J H	21	3	3	105	2/13	35.00	5.00	42.00	-	4	1
Youngson,Neil A	7	-	1	35	1/35	35.00	5.00	42.00	-	5	-
Allister, Christopher J	14	1	2	79	2/79	39.50	5.64	42.00	-	2	2
Ho,Gavin T	8	-	1	45	1/5	45.00	5.63	48.00	-	-	-
Ward, Christopher N	21	4	2	91	1/12	45.50	4.33	63.00	-	-	-
Dinclik, Ayden W	10	1	1	47	1/47	47.00	4.70	60.00	-	8	1
Thistlethwaite,James E	15.4	2	1	61	1/38	61.00	3.89	94.00	-	-	1
Autar,Ravi C	24	3	2	131	1/15	65.50	5.46	72.00	-	25	-
Hoque,Saief	2	-	-	4	0/4	-	2.00	-	-	2	-
Zamprogno,Edward	5	-	-	15	0/15	-	3.00	-	-	5	-
Rahman,Prosha A	6	1	-	30	0/30	-	5.00	-	-	2	-
Araujo,Gabriel	4	-	-	21	0/21	-	5.25	-	-	1	1
Peters,Lawrence G	6	-	-	32	0/12	-	5.33	-	-	2	-
Patel, Ankit	2	-	-	25	0/25	-	12.50	-	-	-	-
Extras				111							

PARTNERSHIPS - 5th Grade 2013/2014

Wkt	Rd	Opponent	Inn	Bat 1	Sc	Bat 2	Sc	P/S
1st	7	Eastern Suburbs	1	Gavan, Joshua P	32	Patel, Ankit	40	86
1st	1	Manly Warringah	1	Patel, Ankit	42	Araujo,Gabriel	44	80
2nd	3	Fairfield-Liverpool	1	Lawrence,Ronald Jnr B	22	Peters,Lawrence G	61	73
2nd	6	Western Suburbs	1	Gavan, Joshua P	28	Araujo,Gabriel	19	67
2nd	11	Hawkesbury	1	Sharma,Roop K	32	Lawrence,Ronald Jnr B	45	62
3rd	10	Mosman	1	Maguire,Peter H	63	Gavan,Joshua P	81	110
3rd	8	North Sydney	1	Peters,Lawrence G	78	Nguyen,Sam James A D	27	55
3rd	15	Northern Districts	1	Radhakrishnan,N	11	Maguire,Peter H	50*	53
4th	4	Sydney University	1	Ho,Gavin T	60	Foster-Pullman,Julian A	64	111
4th	1	Manly Warringah	1	Thistlethwaite,James E	66	Lawrence,Ronald Jnr B	66	109
5th	5	Gordon	1	Maguire,Peter H	43	Fox,Brendan M	84*	58
5th	7	Eastern Suburbs	1	Reid,Jake R	36	Foster-Pullman,Julian A	33	56
5th	10	Mosman	1	Crowe, Murray P	41	Gavan,Joshua P	81	55
5th	2	Sydney	1	Reid,Jake R	15	Thistlethwaite,James E	49	55
6th	11	Hawkesbury	1	Mulvenna,Daniel R	41	Stanton, Murray J	17	55
7th	4	Sydney University	1	Senarath, Diluka K	26*	Reid,Jake R	53*	79*
7th	5	Gordon	1	Stanton,Murray J	44	Fox,Brendan M	84*	63
8th	12	Blacktown	1	Murthy,Sameer K	38	Senarath,Diluka K	29	63
9th	2	Sydney	2	Ward, Christopher N	28	Charlwood, Alexander G	9*	33
10th	6	Western Suburbs	1	Stanton, Murray J	47	Garland, Matthew B J	5*	26

Destar and C	
Partnersni	p Averages

Wkt	Inns	NO	Runs	Avg
1st	16	-	424	26.50
2nd	16	-	329	20.56
3rd	16	-	453	28.31
4th	16	1	559	37.27
5th	15	-	432	28.80
6th	15	-	248	16.53
7th	15	1	325	23.21
8th	14	-	203	14.50
9th	14	1	170	13.08
10th	13	1	122	10.17

POIDEVIN GRAY SHIELD REPORT

The 2013/14 PG's season was a break through seasons for several players. Impressive performances in grade cricket were equally matched in the PG's season. Unfortunately the individual results were more of a highlight than the team's performances. I have no doubt that the PG's side this season could have been a top four team, unfortunately the side was plagued with injury and HSC throughout the year. The season had many learning curves for individuals and as a team. We faced many challenges throughout the season and I was impressed with our responses. The middle order often found themselves padded up early, but responded well. It often happens that the middle order can fall into a hole after an early collapse, but the middle order grabbed their opportunities and showed their talents on several occasions. On the bowling side of things, the spin bowling options are an exciting space to watch! Watching Marcus and Nick do their thing from both ends, I don't think it's too long until they'll be doing it together in the higher grades. There are also some talented pacemen among the group who are only getting better and better! Here's how some of the players went ...

Tom Jagot - For an 18 year old, the PG's competition, the bumblebee club, the centre wicket of the VG and the synthetic training nets have seen TJ around for many years now. TJ's dedication and effort towards his game received rewards this season seeing him notch up a fine hundred under the pump against Sutherland, and seeing him put his name out there in the representative scene. This season he was of great assistance a leader in the side and was always a safe bet.

Joe Byrnes - Joe is a respected person and player amongst the team, club and both on and of the field. A man from country NSW, a popular trait for many at the club, Joe speaks when something needs to be said, plays for his team and is first to jump into a challenge. Joe had a great start to his career at UNSW and has been a pleasure to captain, watch and play with. The stats speak for themselves for this man's season. Joe kicked off with a great hundred against Parramatta with several wickets falling early around him. A great person and cricketer, I look forward to seeing Joe's progression into the top grade at UNSW.

Tom Skelly - Another young country lad coming to make his mark on the cricket NSW scene through the ranks of UNSW. Skell loves his cricket and is a passionate yet terrorising fast bowler. Several times this season saw Tom pull out his signature dismissal, clean bowling several opposing top order batters. With the swing bowlers opening up, Tom was a handy surprise to those who thought they had faced off the tough ones. With Tom's dedication to his game and desire for success, it will be exciting to see his transformation into next season.

Nick Kellaway - Nick is a great person and footballer, which unfortunately led to his absence for majority of the PG's season. We did however manage to get him into the side and he did not disappoint. Nick is a driven competitor whose presence motivates those around him. Nick bowled a heavy ball first change and provided some big hitting in the middle order. I believe Nick to be a great leader, hopefully in the coming season we can see Nick turn out for the PG's side once again.

Jack Roach - Well known as one of the hardest working clubmen at UNSW and a bloke to always lend a hand, Roach's contribution to the PG's side was no different. Several games saw an early collapse in the batting order. At number five or as the opening batter, Roach often held his wicket providing a platform for the batting innings. I hope to see Jack receive all the rewards he deserves with his contribution to every aspect of the club.

Hayden Nichols - Unfortunately we didn't see much of Hayden this year due to injury. Parts we did see were great. Another talented dual sportsmen, Hayden demonstrated the attributes that dual sportsmen tend to; talent, desire to win and leadership. When put to any challenge, Hayden would take it with two hands. Hayden provides tight bowling in the middle order and some aggressive hitting. Hopefully the VG will see him around a little more with the red kookaburra, not the sherrin.

Nick Tsoukalis - Nick was a handy package this season. A good fieldsman and an aggressive batsmen, Nick provided the team with a chance on several occasions. Often coming in under the pump with the bat, Nick played his game and swung the momentum back to his team. Some promising signs from Nick this year which should see him as one of the senior members of next year's squad.

John Venianakis - John was given the new ball this year (into the wind-sorry), and proved to everyone why he has the ability to control the new ball and swing it late. Sometimes getting a little too serious, when Johnny gets his smile on him we see the best he has to offer. John also came in on several occasion and scored a quick-fire twenty or thirty when we needed it. Really looking forward to seeing John step as to a senior member of the squad next season and watching his bowling progress (hopefully we will see another bee swap black and yellow for the sky blue next season).

Declan White - Struck with injury for a lot of our season we saw glimpses of Declan early. Declan showed a good improvement on promising signs from last season. He's only getting quicker and I look forward to where it goes this coming season!

Sidarth Shankar - Sid came into the squad late but showed no signs of trailing. Sid was positive and enthusiastic coming into the team for our fourth or fifth game, exactly what the side needed. With some added pace and bounce Sid should be an exciting prospect for next year's side.

Nick Kharwadkar - Nick had a great season in our competition. Nick contributed to the bowling unit significantly with a talent to change up his pace well and tie down the batters through the middle overs. A switched on player always thinking about his plans, Nick is one to watch in the coming seasons, especially in the limited over format!

Kabilan Bascaran - The final run in PG's for Kabi and he didn't disappoint. He has been one of the best gloveman in the competition for several seasons and contributes with the bat in the middle order. A highlight for Kabi this season was when he put one onto the hill at the VG to silence those sly sledges in the change rooms. A pleasure to captain, contributing to warm ups

and field settings throughout the game. One who has always trained hard from a young age, I look forward to seeing Kabi notch up some big scores in the coming grade seasons.

Matt Stanton - Most 19 year olds wouldn't go to a Justin Bieber concert by themselves ... most. The apple doesn't fall far from the tree in this Matt's case. He is a hard working cricketer who's always there to do whatever needs to be done for his team mates at training, in warm ups and throughout the game. A highlight of Matt's PG's season was watching him fire up against his old club at Sutherland showing his consistency and swing which he had done all season. A big off season could see Matt become a major part of next season's bowling attack.

Marcus Atallah - The best spinner in the competition, Marcus was unanswered by opposing batsmen and did the job each game for the team. Marcus is an intelligent man, always thinking about his field and changing it as he goes, and giving me a good word or two when I changed something. Seeing wicket after wicket, Marcus quickly received anything he wanted from his captain. Great prospect within the senior club and a great bloke to have around both on and off the field.

Daniel Ferrara - Dan is a humble man who notched up several vital scores this season. Known as the biggest romantic in the east, Dan's smoothness off the field was seen in his batting this year. Dan's developments were noticed by many and are a good reward for the efforts he puts into his own game and others'.

Dean Jones - Dean earned his spot in the PG's side this season after some impressive grade results and his work ethic at training. Constantly assessing his own performances ball after ball, Dean was a pleasure to have in the side and also to train alongside. When Dean got the ball pitched up, there wasn't many answers. Watching Dean at training, he's getting this right more and more. I look forward to seeing where he's at this time next season!

David Dawson (Coach) - Although being an enormous year for Dawso on and off the field, he still managed to be there for the PG's warm-ups. Daws provided a professional atmosphere when players arrived in the mornings. Dawso's knowledge of the game was a great benefit to the team and myself from assessing team performance to the assessment of individual plans.

Murray Stanton (Manager/Life Saver) - Murray is an outstanding individual. Murray does things that he is not asked, things none thinks of, and volunteers for the things none else even wants to do. I think I can safely say on behalf of the team that after a loss, one of the main factors of our disappointment was that we had let Murray down. Many of the players who were in the team last year when Murray was not around, realise how much of a privilege it is to have someone like him. Murray held the team together on many occasions this season and provided the support we needed. I hope the team over the coming seasons can reward Murray's efforts with performances he deserves.

TOM ROGERS

MATCH SUMMARIES - Poidevin-Gray Shield 2013/2014

Rd		Inns of:	Score	Ov	Inns of:	Score	Ov	
PG1	Village Green	LO	Parramatta	9/235	50	UNSW	5/219	50
			Venianakis,John A	4/43	10	Byrnes, Joseph J	105	(132)
			White, Declan O	2/30	10	Tsoukalas, Nikolas G	39*	(52)
						Roach,Jack P	26	(65)
	Captain:		Thomas S (Toss : Lost)					
	Result:		1 1st Innings (0 points)					
PG2	Village Green	T20	Bankstown	4/156	20	UNSW	97	18.2
			Venianakis,John A	2/17	4	Roach,Jack P	27	(25)
		_				Jagot,Thomas A	23	(30)
	Captain:		Thomas S (Toss : Lost)					
	Result:		1 1st Innings (0 points)					
PG3	Coogee Oval	T20	UNSW	103	17.5	Randwick-Petersham	3/104	16
			Nichols, Hayden G	39	(44)	Atallah,Marcus A	1/20	4
		_	Atallah, Marcus A	30	(27)			
	Captain:		Thomas S (Toss : Won)					
	Result:		1 1st Innings (0 points) - Rain					
PG4	Village Green	LO	Western Suburbs	3/54	12.4	UNSW		
		_	Skelly,Thomas M	1/4	2			
	Captain:		Thomas S (Toss : Won)					
	Result:		ult (0 points) - Washed Out. 3					
PG5	Glenn McGrath	LO	UNSW	8/227	50	Sutherland	7/228	32.4
	Oval		Jagot,Thomas A	103	(110)	Skelly,Thomas M	3/60	8
			Venianakis, John A	45	(72)	Rogers, Thomas S	2/44	10
		_	Roach, Jack P	20	(25)			
	Captain:		Thomas S (Toss: Won)					
	Result:		1 1st Innings (0 points)					
PG6	Village Green	LO	Fairfield-Liverpool	9/167	50	UNSW	5/171	45.5
			Skelly,Thomas M	4/24	10	Jagot,Thomas A	47	(71)
	0 1 1	-	T. 0 (T. 1. 1)			Ferrara,Daniel	45	(72)
	Captain:		Thomas S (Toss : Lost)					
	Result:		1st Innings (6 points)				*****	
PG7	Joe McAleer	LO	UNSW	135	47	Blacktown	4/138	37.3
	Oval		Rogers, Thomas S	32	(64)	Atallah, Marcus A	2/24	10
	0-1-1-	Б	Ferrara, Daniel	30	(64)	Rogers, Thomas S	1/25	9
	Captain:		Thomas S (Toss : Lost)					
	Result:	Loss or	1st Innings (0 points)					

BATTING - Poidevin-Gray Shield 2013/2014

 Overs Faced:
 229

 Runs Scored For:
 952

 Wickets Lost:
 48

 Average / Wicket:
 19.83

 Balls / Wicket:
 28.62

 Runs / Over:
 4.16

Highest Score For: 8/227 vs Sutherland (PG5)
Lowest Score For: 97 vs Bankstown (PG2)

Lowest Score For.	31 VS	Daliksti	OWII (F	JZ)													
Name	Mts	Inn	No	HS	Runs	Avg	50	100	S/R	4s	6s	Ct	Wk	St	RD	RI	Pts
Byrnes, Joseph J	4	3	-	105	125	41.67	-	1	75.30	13	-	1			-	-	245
Jagot, Thomas A	6	5	-	103	184	36.80	-	1	78.63	17	-	3			-	-	354
Venianakis, John A	4	3	1	45	62	31.00	-	-	68.13	6	-	2			-	-	312
Tsoukalas, Nikolas G	4	4	1	39*	59	19.67	-	-	47.97	3	-	1			-	1	99
Ferrara, Daniel	5	5	-	45	88	17.60	-	-	55.35	6	-	1			-	-	118
Atallah, Marcus A	5	4	1	30	50	16.67	-	-	61.73	3	-	1			-	-	180
Nichols, Hayden G	5	4	-	39	65	16.25	-	-	61.32	7	-	-			-	-	65
Roach, Jack P	7	6	-	27	91	15.17	-	-	48.66	9	-	2			-	-	141
Rogers, Thomas S	7	6	-	32	78	13.00	-	-	54.93	12	-	3			2	-	308
Bascaran, Kabilan	7	5	1	14	34	8.50	-	-	80.95	2	1	-	10	-	-	2	314
Kharwadkar, Nikhil N	6	3	1	8*	9	4.50	-	-	90.00	-	-	1			-	-	79
White, Declan O	4	3	1	2*	4	2.00	-	-	50.00	-	-	-			-	1	74
Skelly,Thomas M	6	4	2	3	3	1.50	-	-	42.86	-	-	-			-	-	248
Also batted:																	
Jones,Dean N	2	1	-	1	1	1.00	-	-	12.50	-	-	-			-	-	11
Kellaway, Nicholas D L	1	1	1	9*	9	-	-	-	40.91	-	-	1			-	-	49
Shankar, Siddharth	2	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-			-	-	50
Stanton, Matthew H T	2	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-			-	-	-
Extras	•				90												

Extras

^ Poidevin-Gray Shield points do not contribute to overall Club Player of the Year Points.

BOWLING - Poidevin-Gray Shield 2013/2014

 Overs Bowled:
 218.5

 Runs Scored Against:
 1082

 Wickets Taken:
 39

 Average / Wicket:
 27.74

 Balls / Wicket:
 33.67

 Runs / Over:
 4.94

Highest Score Against: 9/235 vs Parramatta (PG1)
Lowest Score Against: 97 vs Bankstown (PG2)

Lowest Ocore Against.	31 V3 Dai	INSLOWIT	1 02)								
Name	0	М	W	R	Best	Avg	Econ	S/R	5wi	Wd	Nb
Venianakis, John A	24	-	8	138	4/43	17.25	5.75	18.00	-	9	3
Atallah, Marcus A	28	2	5	99	2/24	19.80	3.54	33.60	-	5	-
Skelly,Thomas M	29	4	8	174	4/24	21.75	6.00	21.75	-	22	3
White, Declan O	17	1	3	70	2/30	23.33	4.12	34.00	-	5	-
Rogers,Thomas S	39.4	5	6	141	2/44	23.50	3.55	39.67	-	5	1
Kharwadkar, Nikhil N	24	1	2	161	1/20	80.50	6.71	72.00	-	2	-
Also Bowled:											
Shankar,Siddharth	13	1	2	44	1/15	22.00	3.38	39.00	-	1	-
Kellaway, Nicholas D L	8.3	-	1	33	1/33	33.00	3.88	51.00	-	4	-
Jones, Dean N	10	2	-	38	0/12	-	3.80	-	-	2	2
Ferrara, Daniel	3	-	-	13	0/13	-	4.33	-	-	3	-
Stanton, Matthew H T	12	2	-	55	0/19	-	4.58	-	-	-	1
Nichols, Hayden G	10.4	-	-	90	0/11	-	8.44	-	-	2	-
Extras				26							

PARTNERSHIPS - Poidevin-Gray Shield 2013/2014

1 / ((X) IVE	11011111	T Clactill Gray Cilicia Loto						
Wkt	Rd	Opponent	Inn	Bat 1	Sc	Bat 2	Sc	P/S
1st	PG1	Parramatta	1	Roach, Jack P	26	Byrnes,Joseph J	105	77
2nd	PG6	Fairfield-Liverpool	1	Ferrara,Daniel	45	Jagot,Thomas A	47	59
3rd	PG5	Sutherland	1	Rogers, Thomas S	17	Jagot,Thomas A	103	45
4th	PG1	Parramatta	1	Byrnes, Joseph J	105	Tsoukalas, Nikolas G	39*	65
5th	PG6	Fairfield-Liverpool	1	Tsoukalas, Nikolas G	5	Atallah,Marcus A	13*	22
6th	PG5	Sutherland	1	Venianakis, John A	45	Jagot,Thomas A	103	80
7th	PG5	Sutherland	1	Jagot,Thomas A	103	Bascaran,Kabilan	14	28
8th	PG7	Blacktown	1	Tsoukalas, Nikolas G	15	Kellaway, Nicholas D L	9*	16
9th	PG7	Blacktown	1	Skelly,Thomas M	3	Kellaway, Nicholas D L	9*	5
10th	PG7	Blacktown	1	Jones,Dean N	1	Kellaway, Nicholas D L	9*	5

Partnersh	nip Averages			
Wkt	Inns	NO	Runs	Avg
1st	6	-	190	31.67
2nd	6	-	143	23.83
3rd	6	-	145	24.17
4th	6	-	163	27.17
5th	6	-	66	11.00
6th	6	2	145	36.25
7th	4	-	53	13.25
8th	4	-	27	6.75
9th	4	1	14	4.67
10th	3	-	6	2.00

AW GREEN SHIELD REPORT

After a couple of successful Green Shield seasons and with a big turnover of players our Green Shield team was always going to be up against the odds this season. I relished the challenge of putting a brand new squad together and hopefully a competitive one at that. With unprecedented numbers at our net trials I was quietly confident we would come up with a quality group of young cricketers. I picked a young squad with a number of players still available for future seasons.

The draw wasn't kind to us as we drew the likes of Bankstown and Sutherland. Both these teams ended up playing off in the decider. We played five teams that eventually played off in the quarter finals.

Our season got underway against Western Suburbs at David Phillips South. Batting first we went from 1-50 to all out 102. Western Suburbs eventually passed our total 6 wickets down. This was to be the story of our season unfortunately, we just couldn't quiet get enough runs on the board for our bowlers to work with.

We have a number of young batsman available next year and I'm sure this seasons experience will hold them in good stead to perform well next summer. I can't speak highly enough of our bowlers! Our quicks **Sameer Murthy** and **Rohan Gopal** being absolute standouts for us, as was our Canberra leg spinner **Ben Izzard**.





Sameer was one of the best bowlers in the competition and scored some handy runs for us. It was a farce him not gaining selection in the Green Shield representative teams.

Rohan was the real surprise packet. He bowled with great control, decent pace and was our most consistant bowler over the seven games. I'm hopeful Rohan remains at the club because he is definately one to keep an eye on. He has raw talent with the Kookaburra in hand and plenty of development left in him.

Ben showed us why he is highly regarded in the National capital with some classy performances. He bowled his leggies with good control and looked all class at times with the bat. Definately a player we need to develop and get through the grades at UNSW.

Highlight for me was our dominant win against a strong Parramatta outfit at Old Kings. Fighting hard to 9/209 off our 60 overs we gave our attack a chance to shine and didn't they do that! Sameer bowling with good pace ripped the heart out of the Parramatta batting and Benny Izzard bamboozled them with his leg spinning variety. Parramatta all out 106. What a win! Our rendition of 'The Grundler' in the shoe box change rooms at Old Kings was ordinary but all the boys and their parents were thrilled to get our first win on the board.

Zac Crawford (c) - What a quality kid! Led the team brilliantly and under tough circumstances at times. Looked classy with the bat but through a couple of poor umpiring decisions and a jaffa against Bankstown he couldn't get going for us. I hope to see Zac in the bumblebee colours in the seasons to come.

Will Todd - Toddy was the rock for us at the top of the order. This boy is technically very good with the bat and has a quality temperament. Brilliant slips fielder. I'm tipping him to be a star in this competition next season.

Nikethan Radhakrishnan - What a find for the club! Playing well above his age of 13, Nikethan showed what potential he has as a keeper/bat. I'm tipping this kid to play state cricket in the years to come if he continues to work and listen to the right people. His keeping was outstanding taken 7 catches and 3 stumpings.

Jessie Stewart - showed glimpses of his hard hitting batting during the season and I'm sure with continued effort Jessie will turn himself into a very good cricketer. Very popular team member.

Ben Izzard - The boy from the ACT was brilliant for us! Some of his bowling spells were of a first grade leg spinning standard. Made a couple of 40's with the blade and looks like a serious cricketer.

Robin Evans - Very similar player to Will Todd. Technically quality with the bat and his more than handy off spinners make him one to watch for next seasons competition. Robin, Fionn and Toddy to be the mainstays of our batting order next summer.

Fionn Geraghty - This feisty little competitor has been in the Bees system for a couple of years now. He showed everyone how tough and skillful he is at times during this campaign. But with another years experience I'm sure he will flourish in next seasons Green Shield.

Sameer Murthy - The big man-child was our best performer. Sameer bowled some quick spells and made some hard hitting runs. Unlucky not to be selected in one of the Green Shield Rep teams. One of the more talented players in the competition. Plenty of development in this big unit.

Callum Maritz - Callum provided us with some entertaining moments with his fearless approach to batting. Always brilliant in the field and will continue to progress with is leg spinners. Superb team man and a pleasure to have around the group.

Shashank Nampalli - Shashank had limited opportunities because of our big squad. Looks like a stylish player and was a very good team man throughout.

Ed Goddard - A whole hearted performer every time he wore the black and gold. His more than useful seamers and energy in the field make him a very important member of any team.

Liam Mason - Bowls his off spinners with a lovely action and with good flight and control. We will look to Maso to bowl plenty of overs next season and to provide us with his cheeky banter once again. Could become useful with the bat.

Rohan Gopal - He was the find of our season. Rohan has beautiful control and wrist action with the ball and more than handy lower order batsman. This boy is one to develop for the future. I can see him terrorising batsman at the Village Green in the seasons ahead.

Josh Weston - Westo started like a house on fire taking important wickets for us and supported Sameer and Rohan very well throughout the 6 games he played. With a little tweaking of his action I'm sure Josh will become a very good cricketer.

I would like to thank **Simon Jagot** for assisting me from start to finish during the season and during the teams selection process. Our Green Shield and Academy programs are all thanks to Simon's hard work and enthusiasm over the past 5 years. If we had more guys like Simon around the club it would be in a stronger position. Can't thank you enough mate.

Big thanks to our scorers **Alan Zu** and **Michael Rea**. It's a blessing for me that you guys are available to score each game. This makes my like so much easier and one less thing I need to worry about on game day. Sorry we couldn't get more wins on those ever impressive scorecards you produce. Thanks boys!

Huge thank you to all the parents for your support during the season. It was a pleasure to meet you all and spend time chatting on game days. Sorry we couldn't get some more wins for you but that's sport.

The afternoon teas that were produced each home game were nothing short of outstanding! Mr Gopal's samosas and Mrs Geraghty's home made sausage rolls were a highlight for me.

And finally a massive thanks to all players involved!! The commitment and attitude you all showed was first class. I had a really enjoyable time coaching you all. I hope you all learnt something and took plenty of positives out of the season.

I wish all the older boys a successful transition into grade cricket and whatever career path you decide to choose. Looking forward to seeing all available players back on deck next season. I'm sure with the experiences of the past summer results will improve both individually and as a team.

TIM LANG
UNSW GREEN SHIELD - HEAD COACH

MATCH SUMMARIES - A.W. Green Shield 2013/2014

Rd	Venue	Fmt	Inns of:	Score	Ov	Inns of:	Score	Ov	
GS1	David Phillips	LO	UNSW	102	51	Western Suburbs	6/104	31	
	South		Geraghty,Fionn P	24	(86)	Weston, Joshua A	3/11	6	
			Todd,William H C	22	(55)	Gopal,Rohan	2/9	6	
	Captain:	Crawfo	rd,Isaac J (Toss : Lost)		. ,	·			
	Result:	Loss or	1 1st Innings (0 points)						
GS2	Village Green	LO	UNSW	127	51.3	Sutherland	6/128	30.1	
			Murthy,Sameer K	33	(42)	Weston, Joshua A	2/25	4	
			Crawford, Isaac J	26	(67)	Izzard, Benjamin B	2/43	7	
					, ,	Mason,Liam C	1/8	3	
	Captain:	Crawfo	rd,Isaac J (Toss : Won)						
	Result:	Loss or	1 1st Innings (0 points)						
GS3	Joe McAleer	LO	UNSW	112	47.1	Blacktown	4/113	29.2	
	Oval		Murthy,Sameer K	27	(29)	Murthy,Sameer K	2/15	6	
			•			Maritz,Callum S	1/9	3.2	
	Captain:	Crawfo	rd,Isaac J (Toss : Won)						
	Result:	Loss or	1 1st Innings (0 points)						
GS4	Old Kings Oval	LO	UNSW	9/209	60	Parramatta	106	37.2	
			Izzard,Benjamin B	44	(81)	Murthy,Sameer K	4/28	10	
			Murthy,Sameer K	42	(59)	Izzard, Benjamin B	3/27	10	
			Radhakrishnan,N	32	(81)	Maritz,Callum S	1/0	0.2	
			Arahu,Zachary K	26*	(21)				
	Captain:	Crawfo	rd,lsaac J (Toss : Won)		. ,				
	Result:		1st Innings (6 points)						
GS5	Village Green	LO	Fairfield-Liverpool	9/228	60	UNSW	145	49.5	
			Murthy,Sameer K	3/44	12	Maritz, Callum S	38	(60)	
			Evans,Robin N	2/25	7	Murthy,Sameer K	27	(24)	
			Izzard,Benjamin B	2/36	12	·			
	Captain:	Crawfo	rd,Isaac J (Toss : Lost)						
	Result:	Loss or	1 1st Innings (0 points)						
GS6	Jensen Park	LO	Bankstown	7/318	60	UNSW	9/173	60	
			Gopal,Rohan	3/35	12	Todd, William H C	41	(88)	
			Izzard,Benjamin B	2/57	11	Izzard, Benjamin B	34	(62)	
			•			Gopal, Rohan	29	(39)	
	Captain:	Crawfo	rd,Isaac J (Toss : Lost)			·		. ,	
	Result:		1 1st Innings (0 points)						
GS7	David Phillips	LO	Randwick-Petersham	203	60	UNSW	66	29.5	
	North		Murthy,Sameer K	2/33	12	Maritz,Callum S	15	(20)	
			Evans, Robin N	2/34	10	•		` '	
			Izzard,Benjamin B	2/38	12				
	Captain:	Izzard,	Benjamin B (Toss : Lost)						
	Result:		1 1st Innings (0 points)						

BATTING - A.W. Green Shield 2013/2014

Overs Faced: 349.2
Runs Scored For: 934
Wickets Lost: 68
Average / Wicket: 13.74
Balls / Wicket: 30.82
Runs / Over: 2.67

Highest Score For: 9/209 vs Parramatta (GS4)
Lowest Score For: 66 vs Randwick-Petersham (GS7)

LUWEST SCOILE I OI.	00 10	i tanawi	OK I OLO	ionani (C	JOI)												
Name	Mts	Inn	No	HS	Runs	Avg	50	100	S/R	4s	6s	Ct	Wk	St	RD	RI	Pts
Izzard,Benjamin B	6	6	-	44	126	21.00	-	-	47.01	9	-	4			1	-	481
Murthy,Sameer K	7	7	-	42	134	19.14	-	-	81.21	14	-	2			-	-	539
Geraghty, Fionn P	5	5	-	24	72	14.40	-	-	35.64	6	-	1			-	-	102
Todd,William H C	6	6	-	41	81	13.50	-	-	35.84	6	-	-			1	-	101
Maritz,Callum S	7	7	-	38	94	13.43	-	-	48.21	10	-	1			-	-	184
Gopal,Rohan	7	6	1	29	54	10.80	-	-	37.76	4	-	1			1	-	289
Radhakrishnan, Nikethan	7	7	-	32	74	10.57	-	-	31.62	7	-	-	7	3	-	-	334
Arahu,Zachary K	5	5	1	26*	39	9.75	-	-	41.49	14	3	-			-	-	69
Crawford, Isaac J	6	6	1	26	46	9.20	-	-	40.00	4	-	2			-	-	96
Mason,Liam C	5	4	2	16*	16	8.00	-	-	33.33	2	-	1			-	-	66
Goddard,Edward J K	4	3	1	10	16	8.00	-	-	29.09	-	-	1			-	-	56
Nampalli,Shashank	3	3	-	12	22	7.33	-	-	20.37	1	-	-			-	-	22
Stewart,Jesse J	5	5	-	14	32	6.40	-	-	32.99	3	-	1			-	-	62
Evans,Robin N	4	4	-	10	15	3.75	-	-	25.42	-	-	1			-	-	125
Weston, Joshua A	5	3	3	9*	17	-	-	-	18.28	1	-	1			-	-	192
Sanders, Thomas D F	2	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-			-	-	-
Extras					96												

[^] Green Shield points do not contribute to overall Club Player of the Year Points.

BOWLING - A.W. Green Shield 2013/2014

Overs Bowled:	307.5
Runs Scored Against:	1200
Wickets Taken:	52
Average / Wicket:	23.08
Balls / Wicket:	35.52
Runs / Over:	3.90
	7/040

Highest Score Against: 7/318 vs Bankstown (GS6) Lowest Score Against: 106 vs Parramatta (GS4)

Lowoot Coole / Igainot.	100 101 0	arramatt	<i>x</i> (00+)								
Name	0	M	W	R	Best	Avg	Econ	S/R	5wi	Wd	Nb
Weston, Joshua A	28	6	6	94	3/11	15.67	3.36	28.00	-	1	5
Evans,Robin N	18	-	4	67	2/25	16.75	3.72	27.00	-	-	-
Murthy,Sameer K	69.1	9	14	236	4/28	16.86	3.41	29.64	-	8	16
Izzard, Benjamin B	60	6	11	224	3/27	20.36	3.73	32.73	-	1	-
Gopal,Rohan	60	9	8	174	3/35	21.75	2.90	45.00	-	7	15
Maritz,Callum S	17.4	-	3	79	1/0	26.33	4.47	35.33	-	1	-
Mason,Liam C	25	4	1	86	1/8	86.00	3.44	150.00	-	-	1
Also Bowled:											
Arahu,Zachary K	13	1	1	56	1/21	56.00	4.31	78.00	-	-	1
Goddard,Edward J K	12	1	1	70	1/47	70.00	5.83	72.00	-	1	2
Crawford, Isaac J	2	-	-	14	0/14	-	7.00	-	-	-	-
Sanders, Thomas D F	3	-	-	29	0/10	-	9.67	-	-	5	-
Extras				71							

PARTNERSHIPS - A.W. Green Shield 2013/2014

Wkt	Rd	Opponent	Inn	Bat 1	Sc	Bat 2	Sc	P/S
1st	GS1	Western Suburbs	1	Todd,William H C	22	Geraghty,Fionn P	24	51
2nd	GS6	Bankstown	1	Izzard,Benjamin B	34	Todd,William H C	41	64
3rd	GS6	Bankstown	1	Todd,William H C	41	Nampalli,Shashank	10	16
4th	GS4	Parramatta	1	Izzard,Benjamin B	44	Murthy,Sameer K	42	85
5th	GS3	Blacktown	1	Izzard,Benjamin B	18	Murthy,Sameer K	27	33
6th	GS6	Bankstown	1	Radhakrishnan,N	11	Geraghty,Fionn P	10	18
7th	GS2	Sutherland	1	Murthy,Sameer K	33	Maritz,Callum S	13	35
8th	GS4	Parramatta	1	Geraghty,Fionn P	19	Arahu,Zachary K	26*	43
9th	GS6	Bankstown	1	Gopal,Rohan	29	Mason,Liam C	16*	47
10th	GS5	Fairfield-Liverpool	1	Maritz,Callum S	38	Gopal,Rohan	6*	36

NOTE:CS Maritz & R Gopal's 10th Wicket Partnership was the highest in SCA AWGS for 2013/2014.

Partnership Averages

Wkt	Inns	NO	Runs	Avg
1st	7	-	134	19.14
2nd	7	-	117	16.71
3rd	7	-	53	7.57
4th	7	-	174	24.86
5th	7	-	71	10.14
6th	7	-	55	7.86
7th	7	-	76	10.86
8th	7	-	103	14.71
9th	7	-	67	9.57
10th	7	2	84	16.80





METROPOLITAN CUP REPORT

UNSWCC Metro Cup finished 8th out of 15 this season. Underachieved? Yes, but we were the 2nd highest finishing team at the club this season (it was not exactly a stellar season for the Bees). At full strength, we were clearly one of the top four teams in our competition. Even taking into consideration the washouts and personnel issues we had this year, we really still should have achieved a semi final appearance. That said, it is difficult to be too critical because we all played with the typical UNSWCC attitude (both a blessing and a curse) and the boys cannot be faulted on their match-day efforts or their general enthusiasm, positivity and belief regardless of the match situation.

We had an inauspicious start to the season with a first innings loss to traditional Metro rivals North Sydney, followed by a bye which netted us 6 competition points. Our third match, against Wests, was much more enjoyable. Burgeoning sports entrepreneur **Josh Gavan** and UNSWCC evergreen **Pete 'Jerry' Maguire** heralded victory with scores of 144 & 146 respectively, and helped achieve a first innings total of 360/4(dec). This victory was hard earned as Wests shut up shop after losing their top order and DP North can be a very difficult place on which to take wickets when opposition batsmen make no pretence about scoring runs and focus only on survival. The Magpie skipper combined with the no 11 batsman for a 2.5 hour stand and threatened to hold on for the draw. Fortunately, as we'd declared well before stumps on Day 1 and the quicker bowlers had been used sparingly, we were able to take the final wicket with the second new ball in fading light, thanks to a pumped-up opening bowler. Ill-disciplined bowling earlier in the day meant we'd lost the opportunity for outright points, but it was still a satisfying and dominant first innings win.

A tough Day 1 performance against Mosman was followed by an enforced month-long break due to washouts and a second, curiously-placed bye. Missing out on points against Mosman and Fairfield narrowed our margin for error in the back half of the season, where we were due to play the teams that usually fill the top places on the Metro Cup competition ladder.

The imposed layoff, coupled with a flow of players back from fives, resulted in a determined team defeating then competition leaders Gordon in a burly one-day performance. The following round, the last match pre-holidays, against Wests 2 at Jubilee had it all: a nail-biting finish, a 200-strong crowd (a genuine audience for 'Rattler' Lupton's antics), public drunkenness, nudity, dual streakers, alleged coitus in the dressing room. Even the cricket was entertaining as we had a treble of triples with **Dr Roop Sharma**, **Andrew Wilson** and **Liam Evans** all bagging three-fa, the quick bowlers doing us proud in the manner in which they got us home. Liam in particular bounced back after feeling the guilt for some controversial umpiring decisions earlier in the day, and bowled the death overs with real maturity and composure. Wests required two runs to win from the final over and Liam bowled six perfect rocks that beat the bat... and the Magpies. He took plenty of confidence from this result, and his performances were markedly improved for the remainder of the season.

The New Year began with a Randy-Petes fixture against a number of familiar faces and they took good advantage of a low, slow pitch and even slower outfield, our lazy effort not helping matters. When we recomposed ourselves, we pushed RPs and came within a few balls of stealing the result. Unfortunately we didn't. The following week we took revenge on the RPs partner team in a one dayer, with **Ravi Autar** routing the top order with a five wicket haul. This was the third Michelle I can remember 'El toro' taking against our South Eastern neighbours.

We were in a position where three wins in the last five rounds could guarantee us a finals birth. The 'easiest' of the five was against Blacktown 2 in an Australia Day weekend one dayer. They provided surprisingly stiff opposition for a team running second last on the ladder, possibly due to the number of players backing up from their second placed 'A' team. Stars with the bat proved to be **Rohan Stocker** (69 off 48, 56 runs in boundaries), **Will Craft** (38 off 27) and **Abhi Gnyawali** (32 off 28), the latter pair scoring 74 for the 10th wicket to get us 255. The defence started strongly with early wickets, before some heavy hitters in the Blacktown middle order got the run rate up & required runs down. Two key plays by Mr Stocker helped apply the brakes in the form of a one-handed boundary catch at long on, followed by a direct hit run out from square of the wicket. Some very tight bowling from part-time med (and frequent Bala tormentor) **Prosha Rahman** claimed the final two wickets, and the match. Unfortunately, the win would prove to be our final of the year.

Our results for the remainder of the season were three losses and a wash out. The two dayer at Rance was a four innings affair that swayed both ways throughout before petering out as we struggled to reach the 11.5 r.p.o. rate in the final 20 overs of the match. The home match against Blacktown was highlighted by a punchy, aggressive, enjoyable 44 in the second innings by **Ryan Makin**, a similarly punchy, aggressive and likeable young Liverpudlian (the Sydney one, not the British one). Ryan started the season in the train-on squad but eventually found his way up as the leading run scorer in Metro. Chalk up another win for the selection committee ...

Defending another low total in the inter-university match, we threatened to steal the match with some late wickets but eventually lost to the eventual Premiers by four wickets. **Saief Hoque**, who was probably our most consistent bowler of the year, took two wickets in this match. He also made good advantage of the lack of official umpires in Metro by giving a top-of-his-lungs send off to a loudmouthed USyd batsmen, which drew glares from the opposition and laughter from the spectators. The final Sunday match in Balmain was delayed by a sodden pitch. This separated the men from the boys (literally), as the under 18s went straight to the nets for some practice while the over 18s went straight to a cafe for coffee & breakfast. When a near apocalyptic storm struck in the afternoon, the match was abandoned without a ball bowled. Because of this **Ben Whitton**, our celebrity

guest of the day, can continue to say he hasn't played a game of cricket since he represented his country, regardless of how it makes him sound when he says it.

The final round washout also denied a number of young Bees from making their senior debut for the club, which was a shame as one of the key roles of the Metro Cup is to provide that stepping stone between junior and Grade cricket. We did get to see plenty of talented young cricketers and I hope that everyone that played with Metro enjoyed their cricket, and choose to stay with UNSWCC.

Wrapping up now, I'd like to give particular thanks to 'Rattler' Lupton, 'Jermaine' Charlwood and 'Choppy' De Silva. Their cricketing nous was of great assistance to me in selections, captaincy and in dealing with match situations. Thanks also to the coaches, committee members and volunteers that made frequent and valuable donations of time and effort into the club. The on-field results weren't there for us this season, but I know that their efforts were not unnoticed by the club as a whole and I hope their example inspires everyone to give that much more in training, achieve the results that we are capable of and prove the volunteers efforts are not in vain. See you in 2014/15 ...

MATT GARLAND

MATCH SUMMARIES - Metropolitan Cup 2013/2014

Rd	Venue	Fmt	Inns of:	Score	Ov	Inns of:	Score	Ov
1	Tunks Park	2D	North Sydney	244	69.1	UNSW	132	56.3
			Autar,Ravi C	2/28	12.1	Tan,Jonathan J H	21	(27)
			Garland,Matthew B J	2/49	15			
			Hoque,Saief	1/20	14			
	Captain:	Garlan	d,Matthew B J (Toss : Lost)					
	Result:		n 1st Innings (0 points)					
3	David Phillips	2D	UNSW	4/360 d.	65.3	Western Suburbs 1	194	83.3
	North		Maguire,Peter H	146	(110)	Senarath, Diluka K	3/27	18
			Gavan, Joshua P	144	(207)	Autar.Ravi C	3/40	13.3
			Perera,Thanuja G	41	(67)	Garland, Matthew B J	2/26	15
					()	Raza,Syed B	2/40	14
	Captain:	Garlan	d,Matthew B J (Toss : Won)					
	Result:		1 1st Innings (6 points)					
4	Balmoral Oval	2D	UNSW	201	58.5	Mosman	3/47	19
7	Bailliolai Ovai	20	Agar,Ryan G	45	(58)	Evans,Liam J	2/9	6
			Fox,Brendan M	34	(101)	Wilson,Andrew J	1/19	8
			Karmakar,Bikram P	23	(32)	Wilson,Andrew 5	1/13	U
			Raza,Syed B	23	(82)			
	Captain:	Corlon		23	(02)			
			d,Matthew B J (Toss: Won)					
-	Result:		sult (0 points) - Day 2 Washed Or	ut		Fainfield Livers and		
5	Don Dawson	2D	UNSW			Fairfield-Liverpool		
	Oval	0 1	114 W 5 L (T 11/4)					
	Captain:		d,Matthew B J (Toss : N/A)					
	Result:		sult (0 points) - Day's 1 & 2 Wash					
7	David Phillips	LO	Gordon	9/209	50	UNSW	4/213	48.3
	South		Hoque,Saief	3/38	7	Araujo,Gabriel	80	(112)
			Autar,Ravi C	2/23	7	Peters,Lawrence G	52	(63)
			McRae,John H	2/33	9	McRae,John H	40*	(33)
	Captain:		d,Matthew B J (Toss : Lost)					
	Result:	Win or	1 1st Innings (6 points)					
8	Jubilee Oval	LO	UNSW	182	46.4	Western Suburbs 2	9/181	50
			Furlong,Samuel P	45	(54)	Wilson, Andrew J	3/22	9
			Makin,Ryan W	29	(52)	Evans,Liam J	3/24	10
			Perera, Thanuja G	22	(59)	Sharma,Roop K	3/28	5
	Captain:	Garlan	d Matthew B J (Toss : Won)		` '	, I		
	Result:	Win or	1st Innings (6 points)					
9	Marrickville	LO	UNSW	150	43.4	Randwick-Petersham	3/153	47.2
•	Oval		Radhakrishnan,N	23	(59)	Hoque, Saief	2/14	10
	O van		Makin,Ryan W	20	(52)	110400,00101	2,	
	Captain:	Garlan	d,Matthew B J (Toss : Lost)	20	(02)			
	Result:	l nes n	n 1st Innings (0 points) - (Green)					
10	Snape Park	LO	Randwick-Petersham	118	31.1	UNSW	4/119	27.3
10	Sliape Falk	LO	Autar.Ravi C	5/23	10	Sharma,Roop K	52	(54)
			Gnyawali, Abhinav	3/26	7	Furlong,Samuel P	21	(53)
				1/3	1.1	Fullorig,Samuel F	21	(55)
	Cantain.	Carlan	Hoque, Saief	1/3	1.1			
	Captain:		d,Matthew B J (Toss : Lost)	N - L-IV				
	Result:		1st Innings (6 points + 1BP) - (G		40.1	BL LL		
11	Alexandria	LO	UNSW	255	49.1	Blacktown 2	235	47.2
	Park		Stocker,Rohan T	69	(48)	Rahman, Prosha A	2/17	4.2
			Craft,William J	38*	(27)	Wilson,Andrew J	2/32	10
			Gnyawali,Abhinav	32	(28)	Gnyawali,Abhinav	2/36	9
			Wilson, Andrew J	30	(42)			
	Captain:	Garlan	d,Matthew B J (Toss: Won)					
	Result:		1st Innings (6 points)					

12	Rance Oval	2D	Penrith Gnyawali,Abhinav Garland,Matthew B J Balasubramaniam,K (2nd Inns) Balasubramaniam,K	207 3/26 3/28 2/43 8/177 d. 2/30	59 12 10 9 20 4	UNSW Stocker,Rohan T Rahman,Prosha A Autar,Ravi C (2nd Inns) Autar,Ravi C	154 39 27 24	55.1 (37) (81) (39) 9 (17)
	Captain:		d,Matthew B J (Toss : Lost)					
	Result:		n 1st Innings (0 points)					
13	David Phillips	2D	UNSW	114	43.3	Blacktown 1	5/222 d.	67.5
	North		Rahman,Prosha A	46	(75)	Hoque,Saief	3/49	8.5
			Balasubramaniam,K	21*	(45)			
			(2nd Inns)	6/88	44			
			Makin,Ryan W	44	(103)			
			Raza,Syed B	25	(53)			
	Captain:	Garlan	d,Matthew B J (Toss : Won)					
	Result:	Loss or	n 1st Innings (0 points)					
14	David Phillips	LO	UNSW	150	48.1	Sydney University	6/152	32.4
	North		Radhakrishnan,N	29	(79)	Hogue,Saief	2/13	5
			Makin,Ryan W	21	(64)	Autar Ravi C	2/17	6
	Captain:	Garlan	d,Matthew B J (Toss : Won)		(- /	, , ,		
	Result:		n 1st Innings (0 points) - Day 1 V	Vashed Out. Nor	Scheduled	d LO Match Dav 2.		
15	Birchgrove	LO	Balmain Tigers 1			UNSW		
	Oval							
	Captain:	Garlan	d,Matthew B J (Toss : N/A)					
	Result:		sult (0 points) - Washed Out					
	1 toodit.	110 1100	rait (o pointo) Traditoa Out					

BATTING - Metropolitan Cup 2013/2014

Overs Faced: Runs Scored For: Wickets Lost: 596.1 2139 99 Average / Wicket: Balls / Wicket: Runs / Over: 21.61 36.13 3.59

Highest Score For: 4/360 vs Western Suburbs 1 (Rd3)

Lowest Score For:	114 v	s Black	town 1	(Rd13)													
Name	Mts	lnn	No	HS	Runs	Avg	50	100	S/R	4s	6s	Ct	Wk	St	RD	RI	Pts
Stocker,Rohan T	4	3	-	69	123	41.00	1	-	123.00	17	4	3			1	1	258
Balasubramaniam,Karthigan	3	4	3	21*	32	32.00	-	-	30.48	3	-	-			-	-	132
Autar,Ravi C	7	6	3	24	86	28.67	-	-	50.59	12	1	1			1	-	601
Furlong,Samuel P	3	3	-	45	74	24.67	-	-	57.36	4	1	1			-	-	124
Perera,Thanuja G	3	3	-	41	71	23.67	-	-	46.10	8	-	-			-	1	101
Makin,Ryan W	7	8	1	44	162	23.14	-	-	38.30	10	-	6			-	-	332
Sharma, Roop K	3	3	-	52	61	20.33	1	-	77.22	9	-	-			-	-	191
Radhakrishnan, Nikethan	7	6	1	30	94	18.80	-	-	39.33	6	-	-	6	-	-	4	284
Rahman, Prosha A	7	8	-	46	107	13.38	-	-	46.52	9	2	3			-	-	237
Raza,Syed B	4	4	-	25	52	13.00	-	-	35.37	8	-	1			-	-	122
Gnyawali, Abhinav	5	4	-	32	49	12.25	-	-	75.38	3	2	-			-	1	299
Agar,Ryan G	6	5	-	45	61	12.20	-	-	58.10	8	-	1			-	-	151
Wilson, Andrew J	8	6	-	30	70	11.67	-	-	48.28	9	-	1			-	1	365
Garland, Matthew B J	11	8	-	16	59	7.38	-	-	37.34	1	-	3			-	1	424
Lupton, John C	4	3	-	15	21	7.00	-	-	55.26	2	-	1			-	-	61
de Silva,Chaanuk A	3	5	1	10	24	6.00	-	-	33.33	1	-	-	5	2	-	1	234
Xu,Alan	3	5	1	11	22	5.50	-	-	20.95	2	-	-	1	-	-	-	52
Hoque,Saief	9	9	-	18	47	5.22	-	-	24.35	3	-	5			-	1	487
Evans,Liam J	3	3	3	4*	7	-	-	-	53.85	-	-	2			-	-	182
Also Batted:																	
Maguire,Peter H	1	1	-	146	146	146.00	-	1	132.73	24	2	-			-	-	256
Araujo,Gabriel	1	1	-	80	80	80.00	1	-	71.43	9	-	2			-	1	165
Gavan, Joshua P	2	2	-	144	158	79.00	-	1	52.32	22	1	-			-	-	268
Peters,Lawrence G	1	1	-	52	52	52.00	1	-	82.54	7	2	-			-	-	87
Tan,Jonathan J H	2	2	1	21	35	35.00	-	-	100.00	5	1	2			-	-	85
Fox,Brendan M	1	1	-	34	34	34.00	-	-	33.66	5	-	-			-	-	34
Karmakar,Bikram P	2	2	-	23	29	14.50	-	-	65.91	3	-	1			-	-	49
Thomas,Sean S	1	1	-	13	13	13.00	-	-	36.11	1	-	1			-	-	33
Qureshi,Hassan G	1	1	-	13	13	13.00	-	-	18.57	1	-	-			-	-	13
Dinclik,Ayden W	1	1	-	8	8	8.00	-	-	40.00	2	-	-			-	-	8
Nguyen,Sam James A D	1	1	-	5	5	5.00	-	-	41.67	-	-	-			-	-	15
Rowe, Matthew B	1	1	-	0	0	0.00	-	-	0.00	-	-	1			-	-	20
Allister, Christopher J	2	2	1	0*	0	0.00	-	-	0.00	-	-	-			-	-	20
McRae, John H	1	1	1	40*	40	-	-	-	121.21	4	1	-			-	-	90
Craft, William J	1	1	1	38*	38	-	-	-	140.74	6	1	-			-	-	68
Senarath, Diluka K	1	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-			-	-	95
Mays,Hugo R	1	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-			-	-	20
Extras	•				259												

BOWLING - Metropolitan Cup 2013/2014

Overs Bowled: Runs Scored Against: Wickets Taken: Average / Wicket: Balls / Wicket: 2139 93 23.00 37.23 Runs / Over: 3.71

Highest Score Against: Lowest Score Against:

244 vs North Sydney (Rd1) 118 vs Randwick-Petersham (Gold) (Rd10)

Lowest Score Against.	110 15 K	andwick-	reter sind	iiii (Gola) (ruiu)						
Name	0	M	W	R	Best	Avg	Econ	S/R	5wi	Wd	Nb
Evans,Liam J	22.2	6	5	62	3/24	12.40	2.78	26.80	-	4	-
Autar,Ravi C	75.4	14	16	228	5/23	14.25	3.01	28.38	1	20	6
Hoque,Saief	62	16	12	192	3/38	16.00	3.10	31.00	-	18	-
Gnyawali, Abhinav	38	2	8	155	3/26	19.38	4.08	28.50	-	19	2
Wilson, Andrew J	77	11	10	272	3/22	27.20	3.53	46.20	-	27	-
Balasubramaniam,Karthigan	34.4	5	5	141	2/30	28.20	4.07	41.60	-	2	1
Garland,Matthew B J	90	10	11	329	3/28	29.91	3.66	49.09	-	21	1
Raza,Syed B	21	3	2	72	2/40	36.00	3.43	63.00	-	3	3
Also Bowled:											
Rahman,Prosha A	4.2	-	2	17	2/17	8.50	3.92	13.00	-	2	-
Senarath,Diluka K	18	8	3	27	3/27	9.00	1.50	36.00	-	1	3
McRae,John H	9	1	2	33	2/33	16.50	3.67	27.00	-	2	1
Sharma,Roop K	9	-	3	64	3/28	21.33	7.11	18.00	-	-	-
Craft,William J	10	1	1	29	1/29	29.00	2.90	60.00	-	3	-
Allister, Christopher J	13	5	1	34	1/19	34.00	2.62	78.00	-	2	-
Mays,Hugo R	9	-	1	47	1/47	47.00	5.22	54.00	-	7	4
Agar,Ryan G	19	3	2	104	1/21	52.00	5.47	57.00	-	5	5
Makin,Ryan W	13	1	1	62	1/12	62.00	4.77	78.00	-	3	4
Tan,Jonathan J H	6	4	-	3	0/3	-	0.50	-	-	1	-
Maguire,Peter H	8	2	-	7	0/7	-	0.88	-	-	1	-
Rowe,Matthew B	9	1	-	35	0/35	-	3.89	-	-	5	-
Dinclik,Ayden W	3	-	-	13	0/13	-	4.33	-	-	1	-
Lupton, John C	17	-	-	80	0/18	-	4.71	-	-	28	-
Thomas,Sean S	8	1	-	42	0/42	-	5.25	-	-	-	-
Stocker,Rohan T	1	-	-	17	0/17	-	17.00	-	-	-	-
Extras				75							

PARTNERSHIPS - Metropolitan Cup 2013/2014

Wkt	Rd	Opponent	lnn	Bat 1	Sc	Bat 2	Sc	P/S
1st	7	Gordon	1	Peters,Lawrence G	52	Araujo,Gabriel	80	84
1st	3	Western Suburbs 1	1	Perera, Thanuja G	41	Gavan, Joshua P	144	82
1st	10	Randwick-Petersham (Gold)	1	Furlong,Samuel P	21	Sharma,Roop K	52	72
2nd	7	Gordon	1	Hoque,Saief	12	Araujo,Gabriel	80	55
3rd	3	Western Suburbs 1	1	Gavan, Joshua P	144	Maguire,Peter H	146	223 #
3rd	4	Mosman	1	Raza,Syed B	23	Fox,Brendan M	34	60
4th	3	Western Suburbs 1	1	Maguire,Peter H	146	Tan,Jonathan J H	14*	54
5th	8	Western Suburbs 2	1	Furlong,Samuel P	45	Makin,Ryan W	29	58
6th	4	Mosman	1	Wilson, Andrew J	21	Agar,Ryan G	45	29
7th	11	Blacktown 2	1	Stocker,Rohan T	69	Radhakrishnan,N	30	98
8th	12	Penrith	1	Stocker,Rohan T	39	Balasubramaniam,K	9*	42
9th	9	Randwick-Petersham (Green)	1	Makin,Ryan W	20	Garland, Matthew B J	16	28
10th	11	Blacktown 2	1	Gnyawali, Abhinav	32	Craft, William J	38*	74

New club record.

NOTE: JP Gavan & PH Maguire's 3rd Wicket Partnership was the highest in the MC for 2013/2014.

Partnership Averages

Wkt	Inns	NO	Runs	Avg
1st	13	-	414	31.85
2nd	13	-	204	15.69
3rd	12	-	456	38.00
4th	12	-	257	21.42
5th	11	2	164	18.22
6th	9	-	125	13.89
7th	9	-	148	16.44
8th	8	-	151	18.88
9th	8	-	117	14.63
10th	8	-	103	12.88

TIM CREER CUP REPORT



Semi-Final team versus South Sydney at Alan Davidson Oval.

It was a lean year for TCC and as I type these words the lads are struggling to cope with the disappointment of not winning the championship. Alcohol, women and listening to podcasts of Tony Abotts greatest speeches have failed to fill the gap left in our lives by not going into next years comp as defending champions. But I guess we will live. We are not big on stats in TCC as we have so many come and go throughout the season – all playing a vital role to the teams success before being snatched up by Garland or Charlwood in unforgiving ways. But I am sure if you look hard enough you will find them somewhere in this illustrious report.

We had a few highlights which made it to the Barr turn nominations at this years annual dinner, but since most of us can not even remember if we ate that night I shall refresh your memory. Amalesh Sukumar who thought it was a good idea to turn up for a game of cricket sans jocks, went out to bat and soon realised (between turning an easy three into a scrambled single) that these were rather important. He then did what anyone playing team sport would do, call out to his team mates for help. Unfortunately on this occasion none of the gents present in the change room were throwing their undies at him. Which seemed to upset him so he decided to get out. It is also noteworthy that this story has been told more times that the number of runs Amalesh managed to muster in the entire season.

Alan Xu, who has been a fixture at the opening spot for us this year however his 'shining' of the cricket ball is what caught the attention of many who are silly enough to play the game by the rules. Xuey is the only opening batsmen in the world who thinks that the game is skewed towards the batsmen and that ball tampering is a good way to even things out. However he does have a good reason for this act of lawlessness ... Rattler asked him to do it.

The spinners duo of Bala and Raza carried us through the season ably assisted by Abhi G who had a slightly longer run up that the other two. The batting ticked along with players stepping up at various points in the season to get us as far as we did and I hope everyone who came through the team enjoyed it as much as I did.

It never ceases to surprise me how a bunch of lads who barely know what day of the week it is are able to get onto a cricket pitch every week and put up a good show. A personal highlight of the season was beating South Sydney in the Qualifying Finals the second year in a row and seeing the disgust in their faces at having being rolled for 50. Special thanks to Jordo who stepped up and lead the team at various points in the season, most of the time getting a phone call the night before with the "can you skipper TCC and by the way you have 6 blokes..."

A great season overall and special thanks to everyone for an enjoyable season and for more of the same next year. I would like to end with wise (and sometimes only) words from every Sri Lankan skipper that has ever been... "Boys played well".

CHAANUK DE SILVA



Semi-Final versus Sydney at Ryde Oval. Bala certain he has got his man, as is Choppy behind the stumps. Unfortunately, it appears the umpire does not share their view!

MATCH SUMMARIES - Tim Creer Cup 2013/2014

1	David Phillips North	LO	South Sydney	7/252	40	UNSW	167	34.4
	North							77.7
			Buckland, Alexander J	2/44	8	Healy,James H	45	(44)
			Balasubramaniam,K	2/49	7	Karmakar,Bikram P	24	(20)
	Captain:	de Silva	a,Chaanuk A (Toss : Lost)					
	Result:	Loss or	1 1st Innings (0 points)					
2	Koola Park	LO	Lindfield	151	34.5	UNSW	7/152	35.5
			Buckland, Alexander J	3/11	8	Sukumar, Amalesh S K	36	(60)
			Stening,Thomas L	3/17	5	Healy,James H	25*	(48)
			Makin,Ryan W	2/29	8	Xu,Alan	21	(29)
	Captain:	Karmak	ar,Bikram P (Toss : Lost)					
	Result:		1st Innings (6 points)					
3	Frank Gray	LO	UNSW	4/241	40	Warringah White	8/135	40
	Oval		Gavan, Joshua P	112	(100)	Raza,Syed B	4/32	8
			Peters,Lawrence G	66	(84)			
			Karmakar,Bikram P	40	(36)			
	Captain:	de Silva	a,Chaanuk A (Toss : Won)					
	Result:	Win on	1st Innings (6 points + 1BP)					
4	Bland Oval	LO	Georges River Sharks	123	32.4	UNSW	4/124	31.1
			Balasubramaniam,K	5/14	4.4	de Silva,Chaanuk A	48*	(48)
			Raza,Syed B	2/30	7	Perera,Thanuja G	34	(70)
	Captain:	de Silva	a,Chaanuk A (Toss : Lost)			•		
	Result:	Win on	1st Innings (6 points + 1BP)					
5	David Phillips	LO	UNSW	7/194	40	Burwood Briars Maroon	132	35.4
	South		Fox,Brendan M	71	(75)	Lupton, John C	3/28	8
			Araujo,Gabriel	39	(56)	Thomas,Sean S	2/6	3.4
			Makin,Ryan W	21	(46)	Balasubramaniam,K	2/33	8
	Captain:		a,Chaanuk A (Toss : Won)					
	Result:	Win on	1st Innings (6 points + 1BP)					
6	Frank Gray	LO	UNSW	5/181	40	Warringah Green	4/182	38
	Oval		Araujo,Gabriel	60	(71)	Makin,Ryan W	1/22	4
			Stanton, Murray J	26	(26)			
			Xu,Alan	24	(55)			
	Captain:	Karmak	ar,Bikram P (Toss : Won)					
	Result:	Loss or	1 1st Innings (0 points)					
7	David Phillips	LO	Sydney	152	39	UNSW	6/153	37.4
	South		Raza,Syed B	3/23	6	Maguire,Peter H	57	(56)
			Allister, Christopher J	2/22	6	Raza,Syed B	25*	(41)
			Balasubramaniam,K	2/36	8	Kumar, Rajneel R	22	(59)
	Captain:	de Silva	a,Chaanuk A (Toss : Lost)			•		
	Result:	Win on	1st Innings (6 points)					
8	Roseville Park	LO	UNSW			Roseville		
	Captain:	de Silva	a,Chaanuk A (Toss: N/A)					
	Result:	No Res	ult (0 points) - Washed Out					
9	Boronia Park	LO	ÜNSW			Ryde Hunters Hill Pirates		
	Captain:	de Silva	a,Chaanuk A (Toss : N/A)			,		
	Result:		ult (0 points) - Washed Out					
10	Castlewood	LO	UNSW	9/165	40	North West Sydney	146	36.1
	Oval		Makin,Ryan W	65*	(68)	Buckland, Alexander J	3/26	5
			Sukumar.Amalesh S K	23	(61)	Makin,Ryan W	2/27	5.1
			de Silva,Chaanuk A	6	Cts	- ······ · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	_, _ .	
	Captain:	de Silva	a,Chaanuk A (Toss : Won)					

11	David Phillips	LO UNSW	7/236	40	Lane Cove	134	29.4
	South	Brown, Alexande		(56)	Kishor,Kamal	3/20	5
		Xu,Alan	64	(94)	Gnyawali,Abhinav	3/37	6
		Sharma,Roop K		(48)	de Silva,Chaanuk A	2/9	3
	Cantain:	Sukumar,Amales de Silva,Chaanuk A (Toss		(26)			
	Captain: Result:	Win on 1st Innings (6 poin					
12	David Phillips	LO UNSW	5/302	40	Mt.Pritchard-Sthn Dist.	66	25.4
12	South	de Silva,Chaanu		(72)	Kishor,Kamal	3/25	7
	Journ	Nguyen,Sam Jai		(50)	Gnyawali, Abhinav	2/10	5
		Perera, Thanuja		(61)	onjawan, isimiat	2/10	Ů
		Makin,Ryan W	31*	(22)			
	Captain:	de Silva, Chaanuk A (Toss	s : Won)	(/			
	Result:	Win on 1st Innings (6 poin					
13	Bexley Oval	T20 UNSW	4/99	20	Georges River Stingrays	1/100	16
	_	Hansen, Mark A	34	(36)	Marsden, Jordan L	1/11	2
		Marsden, Jordan	L 20	(29)			
	Captain:	Marsden, Jordan L (Toss:	Lost)				
	Result:	Loss on 1st Innings (0 poir					
14	David Phillips	LO Auburn	103	36.1	UNSW	1/104	21.4
	South	Raza,Syed B	2/5	2	Sharma,Roop K	77*	(63)
		Marsden, Jordan		5			
		Youngson,Neil A		4			
	Captain:	Marsden, Jordan L (Toss:					
	Result:	Win on 1st Innings (6 poin					
15	Alexandria	LO Burwood Briars		38.1	UNSW	139	36
	Park	Buckland, Alexar		8	Perera,Thanuja G	18	(29)
	Captain:	Marsden, Jordan L (Toss:					
-10	Result:	Loss on 1st Innings (0 poir		00.0	12.46.14	400	00.0
16	David Phillips	LO UNSW	171	38.3	Lindfield	100	29.3
	North	de Silva,Chaanu		(34)	Balasubramaniam,K	3/7	5.3
		Marsden, Jordan	L 28 25	(53)	Stening, Thomas L	2/13 2/19	4
		Raza,Syed B Xu,Alan	25 25	(25) (57)	Youngson,Neil A Healy,James H	2/19	5 5
	Captain:	de Silva,Chaanuk A (Toss		(31)	rieary,Jairies Fr	2/20	J
	Result:	Win on 1st Innings (6 poin					
17	David Phillips	LO UNSW	80	34.4	Warringah White	1/84	20.1
"	South	Karmakar,Bikran		(38)	Stening,Thomas L	1/12	4
	Captain:	Marsden, Jordan L (Toss :		(30)	Sterning, mornas L	1/12	7
	Result:	Loss on 1st Innings (0 poir					
18	David Phillips	LO South Sydney	9/177	40	UNSW	9/153	40
.0	South	Allister, Christoph		8	Lupton, John C	53*	(71)
		Raza, Syed B	2/20	8	Marsden, Jordan L	34	(40)
		Kanagalingam,S	2/41	5	•		` '
	Captain:	Marsden, Jordan L (Toss:	: Won)				
	Result:	Loss on 1st Innings (0 poir	nts)				
19	St Lukes Oval	LO UNSW	7/114	30	Burwood Briars Maroon	7/115	26.4
		Marsden, Jordan		(59)	Kumar,Rajneel R	2/11	4
		Agar,Ryan G	21*	(26)	Marsden, Jordan L	2/21	5.4
		Karmakar,Bikran		(52)			
	Captain:	Marsden, Jordan L (Toss:					
	Result:		nts) - Rain reduced 30 over p				
20	Roseville Park	LO UNSW	68	32.4	Roseville	2/69	25
	Contol-	Stening, Thomas		(77)	Marsden, Jordan L	2/21	7
	Captain:	Marsden, Jordan L (Toss :					
24	Result:	Loss on 1st Innings (0 point LO UNSW	115)		Coorgoo Diver Charles		
21	David Phillips Captain:	de Silva,Chaanuk A (Toss	s · Μ/Λ\		Georges River Sharks		
	Result:	No Result (0 points) - Was					
22	David Phillips	LO UNSW	9/106	40	Sydney	5/108	19.4
~~	South	Balasubramania		(60)	Lupton, John C	2/25	6
	Journ	Lupton, John C	23	(57)	Lupton, volill O	دادی	U
	Captain:	de Silva,Chaanuk A (Toss		(01)			
	Result:	Loss on 1st Innings (0 poir					
QF	Alan Davidson	LO South Sydney	58	21.5	UNSW	5/60	19.3
۳.	Oval	Gnyawali, Abhina		7.5	Raza,Syed B	21*	(38)
		Kishor, Kamal	2/11	5	· ·/-/-=	- ·	()
	Captain:	de Silva,Chaanuk A (Toss		-			
	Result:	Win on 1st Innings	,				
SF	Ryde Oval	LO UNSW	110	37.5	Sydney	2/111	35.1
	1	de Silva,Chaanu		(37)	Makin,Ryan W	1/14	4
		Marsden, Jordan		(44)	•		
		Makin,Ryan W	26	(51)			
	Captain:	de Silva, Chaanuk A (Toss	s : Lost)	•			
	Result:	Loss on 1st Innings					
_		·		·			

BATTING - Tim Creer Cup 2013/2014

Overs Faced: 3119 149 20.93 29.40 Runs Scored For: Wickets Lost: Average / Wicket: Balls / Wicket: Runs / Over: 4.27 5/302

Highest Score For:		5/302 vs Mt.Pritchard-Southern Districts (Rd12)															
Lowest Score For:	68 vs	Rosevi	lle (Rd2														
Name	Mts	lnn	No	HS	Runs	Avg	50	100	S/R	4s	6s	Ct	Wk	St	RD	RI	Pts
Lupton, John C	4	4	2	53*	86	43.00	1	-	56.95	5	1	1			-	1	276
Makin,Ryan W	10	10	3	65*	203	29.00	1	-	60.96	23	2	2			-	-	402
de Silva, Chaanuk A	12	11	2	104	238	26.44	-	1	97.14	35	2	-	12	7	-	4	990
Healy, James H	6	5	1	45	95	23.75	-	-	60.90	16	-	-			-	-	185
Perera,Thanuja G	6	6	1	44	109	21.80	_	-	53.69	12	_	1			-	_	159
Allister, Christopher J	9	5	3	15	42	21.00	_	_	54.55	3	_	_			_	1	206
Marsden.Jordan L	12	11	1	34	189	18.90	_	_	55.43	15	2	2			1	3	462
Xu,Alan	12	12	1	64	204	18.55	1	_	46.26	12	-	3	2	_	1	4	468
McRae,John H	5	4	2	10	32	16.00	_	_	82.05	4	_	3	_		_	-	172
Balasubramaniam,Karthigan	13	10	3	44*	109	15.57	_	_	60.56	8	_	-			_	_	624
Sukumar, Amalesh S K	8	8	-	36	118	14.75	_	_	63.78	16	_	1			_	_	178
Raza, Syed B	11	9	3	25*	88	14.67	_	_	51.46	8	_	3			_	1	572
Stening, Thomas L	11	8	3	25	60	12.00	_	_	35.93	3	_	4			_	-	382
Karmakar,Bikram P	14	14	-	40	158	11.29	_	-	60.31	15	_	1			_	1	238
Gnyawali, Abhinav	9	5	2	16*	27	9.00	_	-	93.10	-	1	1			-	1	522
Kumar,Rajneel R	5	4	-	22	32	8.00	-	-	37.65	4	-	2			-	-	192
Buckland, Alexander J	6	5		19	38	7.60	-	-	66.67	6	-	2			1	2	443
•	4	4	-	5	17	4.25	-	-	39.53	1	-	-	2		1	1	87
Nayak,Agnish	13	6	1	ว 7*	21	4.20	-	-	23.86	2	-	3	2	-	1	1	6 <i>1</i> 434
Kishor,Kamal	-		-	•			-	-								2	
Youngson,Neil A	7	5	-	11	14	2.80	-	-	36.84	1	1	3			-		204
Also Batted:		•			405	405.00			440.04	40	_						400
Sharma,Roop K	2	2	1	77*	125	125.00	1	-	112.61	18	2	1			-	-	190
Gavan, Joshua P	1	1	-	112	112	112.00	-	1	112.00	14	2	-			-	-	222
Nguyen,Sam James A D	2	2	1	78*	95	95.00	1	-	121.79	13	2	-			-	-	140
Maguire,Peter H	2	2	1	57	64	64.00	1	-	91.43	12	-	1			-	-	129
Araujo,Gabriel	2	2	-	60	99	49.50	1	-	77.95	11	-	1			-	1	164
Fox,Brendan M	2	2	-	71	84	42.00	1	-	85.71	11	-	-			-	-	119
Hansen,Mark A	1	1	-	34	34	34.00	-	-	94.44	3	1	-			-	-	34
Brown, Alexander J	3	3	-	67	88	29.33	1	-	114.29	12	2	-			-	-	143
Peters,Lawrence G	3	3	-	66	88	29.33	1	-	64.23	11	1	2			-	-	183
Stanton,Murray J	2	2	-	26	31	15.50	-	-	81.58	6	-	1	1	-	-	1	91
Arahu,Zachary K	1	1	-	15	15	15.00	-	-	75.00	2	-	-			-	-	15
Thomas,Sean S	1	1	-	14	14	14.00	-	-	58.33	3	-	-			-	-	64
Widana-Pathirana, Pradeep	1	1	-	13	13	13.00	-	-	81.25	2	-	-			-	-	13
Agar,Ryan G	4	3	1	21*	24	12.00	-	-	55.81	1	-	1			-	-	74
Sobhan,Shoaib S	2	2	-	17	18	9.00	-	-	56.25	3	-	-			-	-	28
Autar,Ravi C	3	1	-	7	7	7.00	-	-	29.17	-	-	1			-	-	87
Rowe, Matthew B	1	1	-	4	4	4.00	-	-	80.00	-	-	2			-	-	54
Geraghty, Fionn P	1	1	-	3	3	3.00	-	-	50.00	-	-	-			-	-	3
Maritz,Callum S	1	1	-	3	3	3.00	_	-	20.00	_	_	_			-	_	3
Jones, Andrew C	2	1	-	2	2	2.00	_	-	10.53	_	_	_			-	_	12
Kanagalingam, Saravanan	5	3	1	1*	1	0.50	_	_	3.23	_	_	1			_	1	81
Altman, Daniel H	1	1	1	16*	16	-	_	_	80.00	_	_				_	-	16
Saleh.Naser	1	1	1	7*	7	_	_	_	58.33	_	_	_			_	_	7
Evans,Liam J	3			-	,	_	_	_	-	_	_	_			_	1	, 70
Wilson, Andrew J	3	_	_	-	-	_	_	_	_	_	_	-			_	-	60
Senarath, Diluka K	2	-	_	-	-	_	-	-	-	-	-	2			_	-	100
Craft, William J	1	-			-	-	-	-	-	-	-	1			-	-	50
Ward, Anthony L		-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-				-	-	50
	l '	-	-	-	289	-	-	-	-	-	-	-			-	-	-
Extras					209												

BOWLING - Tim Creer Cup 2013/2014

Overs Bowled:	660
Runs Scored Against:	2676
Wickets Taken:	156
Average / Wicket:	17.15
Balls / Wicket:	25.38
Runs / Over:	4.05
Highest Score Against:	7/252 vs So

7/252 vs South Sydney (Rd1) 58 vs South Sydney (QF) Lowest Score Against:

Name	0	M	W	R	Best	Avg	Econ	S/R	5wi	Wd	Nb
Raza,Syed B	37	5	14	125	4/32	8.93	3.38	15.86	JWI	1	2
Gnyawali,Abhinav	59.1	16	14	160	4/32 5/17	11.43	2.70	25.36	-	5	4
Buckland.Alexander J	36	7	11	141	3/17	12.82	3.92	19.64	ı	2	4
	56	4	17	272	5/14	16.00	3.92 4.86	19.04	- 1	8	2
Balasubramaniam,Karthigan	34.4	4	8						1		4
Marsden, Jordan L		7	-	137	2/15	17.13	3.95	26.00	-	2	1
Stening, Thomas L	44	'	9	172	3/17	19.11	3.91	29.33	-	3	10
Makin,Ryan W	30.1	4	7	135	2/27	19.29	4.48	25.86	-	-	2
Kumar,Rajneel R	26	4	4	81	2/11	20.25	3.12	39.00	-	-	1
Kishor,Kamal	65	5	11	260	3/20	23.64	4.00	35.45	-	1_	4
Allister,Christopher J	50.1	5	6	176	2/16	29.33	3.51	50.17	-	7	6
Youngson,Neil A	36	4	4	149	2/19	37.25	4.14	54.00	-	7	2
McRae,John H	22	3	2	76	1/20	38.00	3.45	66.00	-	1	5
Kanagalingam,Saravanan	21	4	2	116	2/41	58.00	5.52	63.00	-	2	9
Also Bowled:											
Xu,Alan	1.4	1	1	1	1/1	1.00	0.60	10.00	-	-	1
Thomas,Sean S	3.4	-	2	6	2/6	3.00	1.64	11.00	-	-	-
de Silva,Chaanuk A	3.4	-	2	17	2/9	8.50	4.64	11.00	-	1	-
Lupton, John C	16	2	5	56	3/28	11.20	3.50	19.20	-	5	-
Autar,Ravi C	12	2	2	27	1/12	13.50	2.25	36.00	-	2	1
Craft, William J	8	-	1	25	1/25	25.00	3.13	48.00	-	-	2
Wilson, Andrew J	18	5	2	54	1/12	27.00	3.00	54.00	-	1	1
Senarath, Diluka K	14	4	2	58	1/26	29.00	4.14	42.00	-	-	6
Healy, James H	14.4	-	3	92	2/26	30.67	6.27	29.33	-	4	8
Evans,Liam J	18	4	2	68	1/5	34.00	3.78	54.00	-	1	1
Agar,Ryan G	10	_	1	59	1/23	59.00	5.90	60.00	_	-	-
Karmakar,Bikram P	2	-	-	5	0/5	-	2.50	-	-	-	-
Rowe, Matthew B	5	1	_	20	0/20	_	4.00	-	_	_	_
Perera,Thanuja G	3.1	-	_	15	0/3	_	4.74	-	_	1	_
Peters, Lawrence G	1	_	_	5	0/5	_	5.00	_	_	1	_
Arahu,Zachary K	7	_	_	36	0/36	_	5.14	_	_	Ċ	3
Geraghty, Fionn P	3	_	_	21	0/21	_	7.00	_	_	1	-
Ward, Anthony L	2	_	_	18	0/18	_	9.00	_	_		_
Extras	_	_	_	92	0/10	_	5.00	_	_	_	_
LAUGO				32							

PARTNERSHIPS - Tim Creer Cup 2013/2014

Wkt	Rd	Opponent	lnn	Bat 1	Sc	Bat 2	Sc	P/S
1st	3	Warringah White	1	Peters,Lawrence G	66	Gavan, Joshua P	112	146
1st	6	Warringah Green	1	Xu,Alan	24	Araujo,Gabriel	60	75
1st	4	Georges River Sharks	1	Peters,Lawrence G	18	Perera,Thanuja G	34	56
1st	14	Auburn	1	Xu,Alan	16	Sharma,Roop K	77*	53
1st	2	Lindfield	1	Xu,Alan	21	Sukumar, Amalesh S K	36	51
1st	5	Burwood Briars Maroon	1	Makin,Ryan W	21	Araujo,Gabriel	39	51
1st	16	Lindfield	1	Raza,Syed B	25	de Silva,Chaanuk A	33	51
2nd	12	Mt.Pritchard-Sthn Dist.	1	de Silva,Chaanuk A	104	Perera,Thanuja G	44	115
2nd	11	Lane Cove	1	Sharma,Roop K	48	Xu,Alan	64	85
2nd	3	Warringah White	1	Gavan, Joshua P	112	Karmakar,Bikram P	40	55
2nd	14	Auburn	1	Perera, Thanuja G	7*	Sharma,Roop K	77*	51*
3rd	11	Lane Cove	1	Xu,Alan	64	Brown, Alexander J	67	81
4th	19	Burwood Briars Maroon	1	Marsden, Jordan L	30	Karmakar,Bikram P	21	42
5th	4	Georges River Sharks	1	McRae,John H	5*	de Silva,Chaanuk A	48*	38*
6th	12	Mt.Pritchard-Sthn Dist.	1	Makin,Ryan W	31*	Nguyen,Sam James A D	78*	105*
7th	1	South Sydney	1	Balasubramaniam,K	18	Healy,James H	45	37
8th	22	Sydney	1	Lupton, John C	23	Balasubramaniam,K	44*	63
9th	18	South Sydney	1	Allister, Christopher J	15	Lupton, John C	53*	38
10th	10	North West Sydney	1	Gnyawali, Abhinav	11*	Makin,Ryan W	65*	47*

NOTE: SAD Nguyen & RW Makin's 6th Wicket Partnership was the highest in TCC for 2013/2014.

NOTE: RW Makin & A Gnyawali's 10th Wicket Partnership was the highest in the TCC for 2013/2014.

Partners	hip Averages
Wkt	Inns

I di di ci si i p Averages											
Wkt	Inns	NO	Runs	Avg							
1st	21	-	708	33.71							
2nd	21	1	520	26.00							
3rd	20	-	387	19.35							
4th	20	-	283	14.15							
5th	20	3	293	17.24							
6th	17	3	328	23.43							
7th	14	1	147	11.31							
8th	13	4	192	21.33							
9th	9	-	108	12.00							
10th	9	3	153	25.50							
	-	3									

AUSTRALIAN UNIVERSITY CHAMPIONSHIPS



We touched down on the Gold Coast with the hopes of defending our national title from 2013. Unlike the previous year's tournament, we bowled first every game and backed ourselves to chase down whatever was set for us. Our bowlers, spearheaded by **Bucky Rogers** and **Hayden McClean**, did the job in the first three games, bowling each team out for 120 or less. A special mention must be given to our spinners, **Tommy Atallah**, **Mitch Jones** and **Brandon McClean**, who kept it tight, often drawing batsmen into big shots which were safely held on the boundary.

Our batsmen were ruthless as ever. **Richard "Chee Quee" Walker** ensured we got off to a quick start and always had us in front of the required rate. Some solid performances by new man **Ethan Leton**, hailing from Canterbury Bankstown CC, (we will not hold that against him) in the middle order allowed to us to cruise to victory with overs to spare in all three qualifying games.

The semi final was against our cross border rival Melbourne University. A pre-match sledge fest, lead by our chief sprayers, M Jones and B McClean, who were openly questioning the warm up techniques of some of Melbourne Uni's bowlers ensured a heated battle was to ensue. Having won the toss and bowled, we had them 60 after 10 overs, thanks to some brilliant bowling but even better fielding by another new man ... first time cricketer and drink runner extraordinaire, **Tom "Lebjew" Wakim**. He took three catches, one at point, which will go down in history as one of the greats. If this wasn't enough, Melbourne Uni's best batsmen thought he could sneak a single to mid-on. Maybe the unassuming physique of T Wakim, who only stands a mere 160cms tall, lulled the batsmen into a fall sense of security. Nevertheless TLJ swooped on the balled and threw the stumps drown, dismissing the captain by a mile, even running past the batsman telling him how stupid he was to try and sneak a run off him. A definite highlight in the match. **Bucky Rogers**, steady always steered the ship after a nervy start to get us home with 2 overs to spare and take us through to the final against our arch enemy Sydney University.

Sticking with our plan we won the toss and bowled first. Notable mention goes to **Tom Atallah**, **Mitch Jones** and **Ethan Leton** who helped restrict Sydney Uni to 130 off there 20 overs. Our chase started with a bang as **Tom Gallop** hit a few fireworks and got a quick fire 20. I kept the runs ticking at the other end and with the help of **Nick Walker** and **Buck Rogers**, we chased the total down with a whopping 5 overs to go. A second consecutive national title was ours!

Special thanks to UNSWCC along with **Helen Bryson**, **Steve Davies** and **Phil Hood** who manage to organise us and transport us to our games. A final thanks goes to my second hand man **Tom Atallah** who dealt with all the logistical nightmares of marshalling 13 boys around the Gold Coast, day and night! In winning this title we have qualified to represent Australia at the World Universities T20 Cup in London in July 2014 which we are very excited for. I'm sure we will give a good showing. Stay posted for updates and watch this space!!!

CHARLIE WAKIM

MATCH SUMMARIES - Australian University Games (Twenty20) 2013/2014

Rd	Venue	Fmt	Inns of:	Score	Ov	Inns of:	Score	Ov
1	Runaway Bay	T20	Monash University	9/110	20	UNSW	6/113	19.3
	CC, Robina		Jones,Mitchell C	2/14	4	Rogers, Thomas S	46*	(40)
	(M104)		McLean,Hayden	2/18	4	Wakim, Charles A	24	(18)
			Atallah,Thomas G	2/25	4	Leten,Ethan	17	(35)
			McLean,Brandon J	1/19	3			
	Captain:	Wakim,	Charles A (Toss : Lost)					
	Result:	Win on	1st Innings (4 points)					
2	Kerrydale Oval,	T20	Southern Cross University	7/100	20	UNSW	5/101	14.5
	Robina		McLean,Brandon J	3/20	4	Leten,Ethan	31	(27)
	(M106)		Leten,Ethan	1/18	4			` '
	Captain:	Wakim,	Charles A (Toss : Lost)					
	Result:	Win on	1st Innings (4 points)					
3	Cheltenham	T20	University of Technology Sydney	94	20	UNSW	5/95	17.5
	Oval, Robina		McLean, Hayden	4/16	4	Rogers, Thomas S	33*	(35)
	(M109)		McLean, Brandon J	3/21	4	Walker Nicholas J	24	(15)
	,		Leten, Ethan	2/8	4			` '
			Jones, Mitchell C	1/20	4			
	Captain:	Walker	Nicholas J (Toss: Lost)					
	Result:		1st Innings (4 points)					
SF	Cheltenham	T20	Melbourne University	90	ua	UNSW	92	ua
	Oval, Robina		•					
	Captain:	Wakim.	Charles A (Toss : Lost)					
	Result:		1st Innings - All Scorecard information unava	ilable				
F	(Gold Medal	T20	Sydney University	6/128	20	UNSW	4/129	17.5
	Play-Off)		McLean.Brandon J	1/14	2	Wakim, Charles A	72*	(52)
	Cheltenham		Leten,Ethan	1/18	3	Leten, Ethan	17	(16)
	Oval, Robina		Atallah.Thomas G	1/26	4	, ,		(- /
	Captain:	Wakim.	Charles A (Toss: Lost)					
	Result:		1st Innings					

BATTING - Australian University Games (Twenty20) 2013/2014

70 438 20 21.90 Overs Faced: Runs Scored For: Wickets Lost: Average / Wicket: Balls / Wicket: Runs / Over: 21.00 6.26

Highest Score For: 4/129 vs Sydney University (F)

Lowest Score For:	106 vs	s Parran	natta (G	S4)													
Name	Mts	Inn	No	HS	Runs	Avg	50	100	S/R	4s	6s	Ct	Wk	St	RD	RI	Pts
Wakim, Charles A	3	3	1	72*	107	53.50	1	-	127.38	9	2	-			-	-	-
Rogers, Thomas S	4	4	2	46*	102	51.00	-	-	105.15	5	1	-			-	-	-
Leten,Ethan	4	4	-	31	72	18.00	-	-	75.00	6	-	1			-	-	-
Walker, Nicholas J	3	3	1	24	32	16.00	-	-	133.33	2	1	-	1	-	-	-	-
Gallop, Thomas D	4	4	1	14	40	13.33	-	-	72.73	2	-	-			-	-	-
McLean, Brandon J	4	4	-	15	32	8.00	-	-	64.00	3	-	-			3	-	-
Also Batted:																	
Nichols, Hayden G	3	2	-	9	9	4.50	-	-	100.00	1	-	1			-	-	-
Atallah, Thomas G	2	1	-	1	1	1.00	-	-	25.00	-	-	-			-	-	-
Reid,Jake R	3	2	2	4*	5	-	-	-	100.00	-	-	-	-	1	-	-	-
Jones, Mitchell C	4	1	1	4*	4	-	-	-	133.33	-	-	-			-	-	-
McLean, Hayden	4	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-			2	-	-
Fleming, Daniel	2	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-			-	-	-
Senarath, Diluka K	2	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-			-	-	-
Wakim, Thomas C	2	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	3			1	-	-
Unknown	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	3			2	-	-
Extras					34												

NOTE: AUG Statistics do not include those from the Semi Final - No Scorecard information available.

BOWLING - Australian University Games (Twenty20) 2013/2014

Overs Bowled: Runs Scored Against: 80 432 32 Wickets Taken: 13.50 Average / Wicket: Balls / Wicket: Runs / Over: 15.00 5.40

Highest Score Against:

6/128 vs Sydney University (F) 94 vs University of Technology Sydney (Rd3) Lowest Score Against:

	000				u,						
Name	0	М	W	R	Best	Avg	Econ	S/R	5wi	Wd	Nb
McLean,Brandon J	13	-	8	74	3/20	9.25	5.69	9.75	-	3	-
Leten,Ethan	11	-	4	44	2/8	11.00	4.00	16.50	-	-	2
McLean,Hayden	15	-	6	70	4/16	11.67	4.67	15.00	-	8	-
Atallah, Thomas G	8	-	3	51	2/25	17.00	6.38	16.00	-	2	-
Jones,Mitchell C	14	-	3	77	2/14	25.67	5.50	28.00	-	4	1
Also Bowled:											
Rogers,Thomas S	4	-	-	16	0/16	-	4.00	-	-	-	-
Senarath, Diluka K	4	1	-	20	0/7	-	5.00	-	-	-	2
Wakim, Charles A	6	-	-	31	0/13	-	5.17	-	-	2	1
Fleming, Daniel	4	-	-	27	0/11	-	6.75	-	-	8	-
Nichols, Hayden G	1	-	-	11	0/11	-	11.00	-	-	-	-
Extras	•			12							

PARTNERSHIPS - Australian University Games (Twenty20) 2013/2014

Wkt	Rd	Opponent	lnn	Bat 1	Sc	Bat 2	Sc	P/S
1st	1	Monash University	1	Wakim, Charles A	24	Leten,Ethan	17	36
2nd	F	Sydney University	1	Leten,Ethan	17	Wakim, Charles A	72*	35
3rd	F	Sydney University	1	Rogers, Thomas S	8	Wakim, Charles A	72*	18
4th	2	Southern Cross University	1	Leten,Ethan	31	McLean,Brandon J	15	47
5th	3	University of Technology Sydney	1	Walker, Nicholas J	24	Rogers, Thomas S	33*	29
6th	2	Southern Cross University	1	Gallop,Thomas D	9*	Reid, Jake R	4*	6*
7th	1	Monash University	1	Reid,Jake R	1*	Rogers,Thomas S	46*	6*

Partnersh	ip Av	erages
-----------	-------	--------

Wkt	Inns	NO	Runs	Avg
1st	4	-	71	17.75
2nd	4	-	84	21
3rd	4	-	48	12.00
4th	4	-	152	38.00
5th	4	1	62	20.67
6th	3	2	15	15.00
7th	1	1	6	-

UNIVERSITIES WOMEN'S CRICKET CLUB

2013-14 has been a year of consolidation for UWCC. Once again we entered teams in all grades of the Sydney Grade competition. All teams have performed well despite losing players regularly to the WNCL and the Test Series v England.

As most will recall we finished 2012-13 season on a high note with 1st Grade taking out two minor premierships but falling short in the Grand Final against Bankstown. The Club's players then went on to take out several awards at the Sydney Women's Grade Presentation, the UNSW Sports Awards and the SUSF Sports Awards Dinner. We were adjudged Sports Club of the Year at the UNSW awards together with the male cricket club.

Congratulations to **David Mifsud**, Secretary Extraordinaire, for winning both the 2013 Sydney University and 2013 University of NSW Sports Administrator of the Year Award, and to **David Frede** on winning the 2013 NSW Cricket Umpires and Scorers Association's "Encouragement Award" for his outstanding contribution as a scorer. We are very proud of our two Davids

At state level **Alex Blackwell** won the Belinda Clark Medal as the best player for NSW for 2012-13, with **Rachael Haynes** recently being awarded the NSW WNCL batter of the year for 2013-14 season.

In preparation for the 2013-14 season, the Club established an off season, 6 week, winter skills program / talent development academy, where top coaches assisted under-age female players from all over Sydney in a program run by the Club. Thank you to the coaches and players from our club who freely game up their time each week. Thank you to **Rachael Haynes** for organising the development of the 6 week program and to **Kara Sutherland** for taking on the Academy's Director of Coaching role and coordinating the coaching each week. We also ran an excellent pre-season training program for our senior players and due to fantastic recruitment of new players, we decided on the formation of a second 3rd grade team in conjunction with the Sydney Cricket Club to give more players a chance to compete.

As well as these initiatives, the season was launched with a bang when the Past players played the Present players to celebrate the 10th year of the new merged club. It was a lovely September day at the Village Green where "The Originals" were led by **Alex Blackwell** and the present players led by **Kate Owen** were welcomed by **Ann Mitchell** and given a brief history of the formation of the club. At the lunch break everyone enjoyed a visual display of the Club's history as well as a delicious lunch provided by sponsor Scolarest. The day continued with a trial match of a combined 2nd grade / Brewer team playing against a North Coast development team (in preparation for their defense of the Country Champs). Thank you to all who participated and helped on the day. We look forward to involving our past and current playing group in future events.

October 2013 saw the club re-launch Twilight 12's at Moore Park as an 8 week competition. Thank you to **David Mifsud** for getting this off the ground and partnering with both Cricket NSW and AFL 9's to offer a unique sporting option for women living and working in Sydney.

Our congratulations go to **Alex Blackwell** and **Rachel Haynes** whose excellent seasons peaked with their selection in the Australian teams. Congratulations to **Kara Sutherland** who toured with the Shooting Stars to Sri Lanka and to Alex for her success in the World T20 championship in Bangaldesh. These three players played for the NSW Breakers team that won the WNCL title, beating Victoria in a game that was lucky to proceed because of the wet weather. While **Sara Hungerford** and I both played critical roles for the ACT Meteor's in getting ACT to the WT20 final, only to be beaten by Queensland. The fifth player from the Club to play WNCL was **Kate Blackwell** who surprised many when she came out of retirement to play for Western Australia. Kate was later named by the Australian Cricket Association as Vice Captain for the T20 Team of the Season, with twin sister Alex being named Vice Captain for the WNCL equivalent.

Besides our senior players we had several younger members selected for State, City & Country teams this season. Congratulations to Clara lemma and Dharshia Srinivas who represented NSW at the U15 National Championships and to Sara Darney, Rachel Li and Emily Mifsud who were selected in the U18 City and Country teams. Sara went on to represent ACT U/18's. In addition we had a large contingent of players (more then any other club) who were part of the NSW Cricket Academy – well done to all those girls too.

Most importantly we must congratulate our Brewer Shield side which won the T20 competition beating Northern Districts at Bankstown Oval before Christmas, and backed it up with a win against Campbelltown at Raby Oval to win the Limited Over grand final. Our 1st Grade team nearly matched them but were beaten by St George Sutherland in their T20 grand final, however came back well and took out the Ruth Preddy trophy in a convincing win against St.George Sutherland in the Limited Over Grand Final.

I take this opportunity to thank all our coaches, especially **Nick Stapelton** who formed and coached the Brewer side, taking them to the top of the competition, which is a great improvement on last year. Thank you also to **James Walsh** who assisted at training nights when he could, as well as **Owen Gilmour** who looked after 3rd grade for much of the season, before relocating with his family to Northern Queensland.

The improved financial position was welcomed this year and I thank Secretary **David Mifsud** for his efforts in seeking grants and sponsorship. David secured grants from: Commonwealth of Australia – Australian Sports Commission, NSW Government

Department of Sport & Recreation, Cricket Australia / Sydney Cricket Association Clubs Grant as well as locking in the sponsorship with Scolarest (part of Compass Group) for an additional year.

Our thanks again go to **Josephine and Tony Sukkar** of Buildcorp for their continued support and advice. Thanks to Mizone and Aussie Bodies for the supply of drinks and protein bars at the games.

On behalf of the club, I thank SUSF and UNSWSA together with their respective men's cricket clubs for their assistance and I also take the opportunity to thank the SCA Women's Committee for its organisation of the fixtures this year.

I also thank members and their families for your involvement this year, especially those who managed or scored for the teams. Thanks also to the committee members who helped with the various administrative and policy matters. Special mention to **Alison Chisholm** for her support and contribution across all the grades including a fantastic club song. I would like to especially thank **Ann Mitchell** who has provided great guidance and continued support for the club since retiring from her role as President last year.

I wish everyone a fun filled off season and look forward to seeing you all for the 2014/2015 preseason. Remember "We are navy, gold and black! We are Unis and we're back!"

KATE OWEN PRESIDENT

Editor's Note – The above UWCC report is extracted from the UWCC's own annual report. For a full copy of the UWCC Annual Report please email wwcc.secretary@gmail.com.



The UWCC 1st grade team after their Grand Final win over St.George Sutherland at Bankstown Oval.

Back Row (Lto R): Shizuka Miyaji, Rachael Haynes (captain), Kara Sutherland, Katherine Wong, Brooke Lutz,
Emily Mifsud, Alison Parkin, Claire Hodgkinson
Front Row (L to R): Kate Blackwell, Mel Norup, Felicity Goodwin, Kate Owen, Georgia Redmayne

COUNTRY TOUR

In what had turned out to be my eighth and final season with the club I had always wanted to venture out to the country on a UNSWCC cricket trip. As a young cricketer in Dubbo the club in Sydney to go to was St George. Playing with and alongside prominent family names at the Red V such as Rummans and Pilon with the Newtown Cricket Club in Dubbo, where both Pablo and Worm learnt their craft, the main avenue to further hone your skills was Hurstville Oval. It wasn't until UNSWCC made their way to Dubbo on a regular basis with teams including the names of former Dubbo players such as O'Conner, Day, Cox and Carson, it paved the way for country cricketers from Dubbo to migrate to Kensington. With so many Dubbo players already here or passed through the hallowed turf of Dave Phillips or the Village Green, it automatically felt natural. So taking a team back to where it all started for me was a great thrill. Showing players from Dubbo that Sydney Grade Cricket is not that far away for them if they want to challenge themselves and if they want to move to a grade side, UNSWCC is a perfect fit for them.

So down to the actual tour details ...

We boarded the bus at the Corona Café after a few latté's were consumed and bacon and egg rolls devoured. On board we had Attallah x2, Wakim C, Wellsy, Bandit, Walks and TJ. Some of the tourists hadn't ventured far west past Benson's Lane or Howell Oval before so this was sure to be an eye opener. With eight of us on the bus we still had two to pick up, our Sri Lankan inclusions, Sutha and Kab. It was a pretty uneventful trip to Lithgow. A few stories from Wellsy about the county circuit, Bandit about his new investment opportunities and everyone else about their circuiting exploits from the previous Saturday night.

As we continued through Mudgee and then onto Dubbo one thing had become noticeable, it was the heat. The mercury was tipped to exceed 40 degrees and the afternoon breeze that bless us in the coastal suburbs and the possibility of a dip down at Coogee to beat the heat, was not going to be blessing us at Victoria Park No 1 in Dubbo on this Wednesday night.

After what was described as a favourable toss of the coin by our captain Charlie Wakim, we battered first. The Dubbo boys had us in a bit of early trouble on a wicket doing a little bit. With Wellsy, Walks and Chuck back in the grandstand escaping the heat with the score 3-30, a nice little partnership between club president and club young gun, Bandit and TJ, moved the score to 140 before Bandit was out for 52. TJ, 68 and a scorching 69 off 38 balls that included 4 towering 6's, with at least two that landed in the tennis courts from Sutha helped us finish with 267.

After an awesome feed put on by Wazza Saunders (former UNSWCC 1st grade captain and left arm quick), we limbered up with some warm ups and got ourselves ready to showcase our skills under clear, moonlit skies and recently upgraded floodlights.

As we only took 10 players, we had to borrow one of Dubbo's players and since we were so batter heavy, a bowler was just the order. As it turned out Dubbo player Matt Skinner managed to grab the 1st wicket, that being of former UNSWCC player Ryan Medley. Another early wicket and then a 60 run partnership had the hosts well placed at 3-95. We needed to get Mitch Bower out if we were to win the game. He managed to get stuck into our spin attack and plastered a few massive sixes into the adjacent croquet club. After inspired bowling by our captain and with a well flighted delivery enticing Mitch to loft one down to long off where, to be fair, I took a handy grab he was out for 85. From there they threw their last 6 wickets away and we managed to bowl them out for 180. Chuck 3 wickets and Tommy Attallah 3 were the pick of the bowlers.

After shooting back to the Amaroo Hotel and changing we headed downstairs for a few bevvies. It was good to catch up with some old UNSCC players such as Wazza and Glenn Shepherd. As the night progressed, and the drinks flowing, a few excellent karaoke verses were belted out. At 2am the bar shut, the boys needed a Maccas hit and an obliging cabby took us through the drive through – \$100+ order later and we were back to the pub to sit on the terrace to consume our late night snack and debate the possibility of climbing the rail and trapeazing across the road via the electricity wire.

After a good sleep-in we ventured round the local pool for a dip and to escape the heat. After consistently being told to get off the lane ropes, we walked back to the pub and hooked into a classic counter lunch. After a rest we boarded the bus for our 90min drive further west to Warren.

Warren is known for its rich cotton farms and love of sport. When we arrived the heat had certainly stepped up a notch. Today's warm up was done inside, shooting hoops in the local indoor gym. When the locals turned up, we could tell the challenge from the night before was going to be lighter. With the stumps knocked into the ground and the knowledge we'd have to umpire ourselves, the locals decided to bat first. After Walks took the new ball, due to our lack of seam bowling options, and taking a wicket with his first over, we knew we weren't going to be tested. We managed to roll them for 80 after taking our foot right off the gas and some lax fielding. Wellsy 3, M&T Attallah 2 and Sutha 2 were our wicket takers. To make a game out of it we batted out our 20 overs and managed to rack up 187 with Chuck scoring 59 and Sutha, another half century, finishing on 61. We gave them another 14 overs to try and chase down 100 but they only managed to scrape together another 50. With a few sausages on board we packed the kits back into the bus and had a good bus trip back into Dubbo where a 'fines meeting' was had. Only downside was we only had 1 case on board and was consumed well before we arrived back.

A quick change of clothes and it was off to the Commercial Hotel. Formally know as the 'farm', we arrived to the greetings of bouncers saying we couldn't come in due to the casual nature of some tourists clothing. I didn't realise how 'high brow' the dress standards on a Thursday night in Dubbo has developed since I left. The few of us who were dressed to an acceptable standard

went in and on reflection we weren't missing out on being turned away. So it was off to another establishment were the relaxed dress rules were evident. After a few unwinding drinks it was back to the Amaroo.

Friday morning it was up bright and early to enable a few boys to get back home to work. A quick stop in Lithgow for a feed then it was back home.

Thanks to Bandit for organising the bus and big thank you to all the boys who put their hands up to make the trip. I hope this tour continues and the club sees more Dubbo players make their way down to the Village Green.

WILL LINDSAY

UNSWCC Country Tour

Game 1 UNSW XI vs Dubbo XI

Played at Number 1 Oval, Dubbo, 15th January, 2014 Toss Won By UNSW XI

	1st Innings	of UNSW XI			103	13 VVOII	by onow A	1st Inn	ings of Dubbo XI				
<u>Batsman</u>	How Out	Bowler	Runs	Balls	<u>4's</u>	<u>6's</u>	<u>Batsman</u>	How Out	Bowler	Runs	Balls	<u>4's</u>	<u>6's</u>
LWP Wells	b.	Taylor	8	14	2	-	M Bower	c.Lindsay	Wakim	85	-	6	5
CA Wakim*	Run Out		16	29	3	-	RJ Medley	c.Lindsay	Skinner	0	-	-	-
NJ Walker	c.Moran	Taylor	0	5	-	-	J Moran	c.Wells	T.Atallah	6	-	-	-
TA Jagot	Run Out		68	71	7	-	J O'Brien	c.T.Atallah	M.Atallah	16	-	-	1
D Bhandari	c.Morton	Medley	52	53	4	2	N Munro	c.Jagot	T.Atallah	17	-	2	-
SK Thanabalasingam	b.	Naden	69	38	6	4	S Knight	c.Lindsay	Wells	7	-	-	-
MA Atallah	c.Moran	Patterson	1	8	-	-	C Morton	c.& b.	Wakim	25	-	3	1
TG Atallah	st.Moran	Bower	18	17	1	-	B Taylor	c.Bascaran	Wakim	6	-	1	-
M Skinner	c.Knight	Naden	9	8	-	1	B Patterson	c.Jagot	Thanabalasingam	2	-	-	-
W Lindsay	Not Out		10	8	-	1	S Naden	c.Skinner	T.Atallah	6	-	-	-
K Bascaran+	c.Patterson	Suckling	4	8	-	-	C Suckling	Not Out		2	-	-	-
Extras	(1b, 3lb, 7w, 1	lnb)	12				Extras	(4lb, 4w)		8	='		
Overs	43	Total	267				Overs	39.2	Totals	180	='		
FOW: 15 (Wells),19 (Walker)	,30 (Wakim),14	0 (Bhandari),15	9 (Jagot)	,163 (M.	Atallah	1),213	FOW:2 (Medley),35 (Mo	ran),95 (O'Brier	n),118 (Bower),139 (Kn	ight),139	(Munro),146	
(T.Atallah),252 (Skinner),252	: (Thanabalasing	gam), 267 (Bas	caran)				(Taylor),165 (Patterson),	176 (Morton),1	30 (Naden)				
<u>Bowler</u>	<u>Overs</u>	<u>Mdns</u>	Wkts	Runs	<u>Wds</u>	Nbs	<u>Bowler</u>	<u>Overs</u>	<u>Mdns</u>	Wkts		<u>Wds</u>	<u>Nbs</u>
B Taylor	8	1	2	28	1	-	W Lindsay	7	1	0	28	1	-
B Patterson	9	-	1	55	5	1	M Skinner	4	-	1	16	2	-
C Suckling	8	-	1	46	1	-	TG Atallah	7.2	1	3	41	-	-
S Knight	4	-	0	30	-	-	MA Atallah	9	1	1	31	1	-
S Naden	5	-	2	43	-	-	LWP Wells	5	-	1	22	-	-
RJ Medley	6	-	1	38	-	-	CA Wakim	5	-	3	23	-	-
M Bower	3	-	1	23	-	-	SK Thanabalasingam	2	-	1	15	-	-
					UNS	W XI w	on by 87 runs						

UNSWCC Country Tour

Game 2

University of NSW XI vs Warren XI Played at Victoria Oval, Warren, 16th January, 2014 Toss Won By Warren XI

	10	st Innings of Warren	ΧI					ron by man	01174	1st Innings of	Universit	v of NS	W XI				
Batsman	How Out	Bowler	Runs	Mins	Balls	4's	6's	FOW	Batsman	How Out	Bowler			Balls	4's	6's	FOW
B Jenkins	b.	M.Atallah	24	-	-	2	2	4 - 34	CA Wakim	C.	Kilby	59	-	36	4	_	3 - 110
BJ Murphy	b.	Walker	1	-	-	-	-	1 - 6	LWP Wells	C.	Kilby	19	-	8	2		1 - 22
G Kerr	C.	Wells	Ó	-	-	-	-	2 - 32	MA Atallah	c. & b.	Beach	2	-	3	-		2 - 26
J McKay Snr	Not Out		12	-	-	1	-	-	SK Thanabalasingam	Not Out		61	-	47	1	3	-
A Freer	b.	Wells	0	-	-	-	-	3 - 32	TA Jagot	lbw	Beach	3	-	5	-	_ ,	4 - 116
M Glasson	b.	Wells	2	-	-	-	-	5 - 37	K Bascaran+	Run Out		12	-	14	1	- 1	5 - 162
J Kilby	C.	M.Atallah	4	-	-	-	-	6 - 43	NJ Walker	Not Out		17	-	7	-	2	-
J McKay Jnr	C.	T.Atallah	16	-	-	1	-	7 - 67	TG Atallah	dnb		-	-	-	-	-	-
J Short	b.	Thanabalasingam	11	-	-	1	1	8 - 79	W Lindsay	dnb		-	-	-	-	-	-
T Beach	lbw	Thanabalasingam	0	-	-	-	-	9 - 79	•								
J Murphy	b.	T.Atallah	2	-	-	-	-	10 - 82	Extras	(1b, 3lb, 3w)		7					
D Robinson	dnb		-	-	-	-	-	-	Overs	20	Totals	5/187					
B Jenkins	C.	Lindsay	1	-	-	-	-	11 - 85	Bowler	Overs	Mdns	Wkts	Runs	Wds	Nbs		
BJ Murphy	b.	T.Atallah	4	-	-	-	-	12 - 87	J Kilby	4		1	22	2	-		
G Kerr	b.	Wakim	14	-	-	1	-	13 - 91	T Beach	4	-	2	26	1	-		
A Freer	C.	Lindsay	0	-	-	-	-	14 - 108	D Robinson	4	-	0	48	-	-		
M Glasson	Not Out	•	4	-	-	-	-		J Short	4	-	0	46	-	-		
J Kilby	c.Bascaran	T.Atallah	12	-	-	-	1	15 - 126	J Murphy	2	-	0	23	-	-		
J McKay Jnr	st.Bascaran	Thanabalasingam	17	-	-	1	-	16 - 134	M Glasson	2	-	0	19	-	-		
Extras	(3b, 2lb, 5w)		10														
Overs	24	Total	134														
Bowler	Overs	Mdns	Wkts	Runs	Wds	Nbs	;										
W Lindsay	5	-	2	17	2	-	-										
NJ Walker	1	-	1	6	-	-											
CA Wakim	3	-	1	25	1	-											
LWP Wells	5	-	3	23	-	-											
MA Atallah	3	-	2	15	1	-											
TG Atallah	5	-	4	22	1	-											
SK Thanabalasingam	2	-	3	21	-	-											
· ·					Unive	rsit	y of	NSW XI wo	n by 87 runs								

SCG TEST MATCH (PETER RICHARDSON MEMORIAL) BREAKFAST

It was Ashes time and, with our Aussies sweeping all before them, the mood was right to attract good numbers to our SCG Test Breakfast, despite a relatively slow and late promotion. One hundred and eighty attendees was an excellent result and a comfortable number in our usual venue and, once again, the guests that Henry and Jonesy were able to tee up for us made it a very successful morning. Special thanks go to:

- Jim Maxwell, again as MC. We are very fortunate to have Jim's willingness to automatically book himself to us every year and, this time around, he happily did so despite his recent instalment as President of one of our close competitors, Easts.
- Henry, who attended in his usual flexible and unpretentious "help out with anything" capacity and arranged for the excellent and extremely entertaining Graham Gooch as one of our guests another great coup for us, as he was very current as the English batting coach and had his hands full at the time! He opened with some Geoff Boycott stories and, in doing so, felt the need to expand on what a Yorkshireman is "a Scotsman with every last bit of generosity squeezed out of him"!
- Jonesy, the newly crowned CEO of Cricket NSW, in a new understated "no conflict of interest" capacity.
- Slats, who was in lively form and gave us several glimpses of that little bit of larrikinism we know is never far from the surface with him. Apologies to the Green Shield parents who attended with their children!
- JR, Club Royalty that he is, and basking in the long overdue and hitherto unexpected glory of his son playing a pivotal role in an Ashes campaign, finished the morning nicely with a wander down Bee Memory Lane and some interesting insights from his travels following Chris around two Ashes series.

Finally, some deserved thanks for:

Simon Jagot - Sorted out our venue again, and kicked in some prize donations, which are always appreciated.

Bandit - Also a strong supporter in the area of prizes, organising "thank you" tables for our beloved volunteers and smartphone credit card payments!

Seros - As usual, volunteered to trade in the relaxed morning that most enjoy for the hack work of payment processing and other logistics. Thank you, again, Paul.

This was our most successful fundraiser for the season and all of the proceeds will go towards scholarships to send young players to the Global Cricket School in Mumbai, just before our season starts. Last year we were able to send John Venianakis, accompanied by Henry, to India for this unique cultural and cricketing experience. Thanks to all our Bees, past and present, who support this Breakfast by attending.

DAVID JEBB

US MASTERS GOLF DAY AND BREAKFAST

UNSWCC once again hosted the US Open Golf Day and Breakfast at St Michaels Golf Club. Around 50 former and current Club members joined together to watch the completion of the final round of the US Open and then hit "St Micks" in a 4 ball Ambrose to see who could emulate the pro's. The weather on the day was absolutely magnificent and St Michaels proved a great challenge. 1st place on the day went to Simon Jagot's group consisting of Simon, Tim Lang, Mick Rea and Murray Creed with a Nett score of 18 under par. The tournament organisers will be assessing this team's handicap next year! Funds raised on the day go towards the UNSWCC Country Cricket Scholarship which was established to help young country cricketers establish themselves in the Sydney Grade Cricket Competition. The Club thanks everyone who made the effort to attend and thanks Geoff Lawson, Simon Jagot and Mike Gregg for the assistance in procuring prizes for the day, as well as Paul Serov for his great assistance with registrations and payments.

MATT SANDERS



The Winning Team - Simon Jagot, Tim Lang, Michael Rea, Murray Creed (absent)

OLD BOYS SOCIAL MATCH

At the end of the season, a motely bunch of past and some present players of UNSWCC assembled for what is hopped to be an annual match. Organised by Glenn "Orca" Clark, the match featured playing luminaries from the 70's, 80's, 90's and 00's, and was played in an atmoshpehere of great comraderie, tinged with that competitive instinct prevalent in in many of those assembled.

Remarkably, given the age profile and relevant lack of recent cricket by some of the players, there were few injuries. Apart from Disco that is, who pulled a hamstring in the first over of the match and proceeded to captain his team from the safety and comfort of the scorer's table. There were also many fine performances on the day – Chappo turning back the years and still looking a million dollars at the crease, Joe Scarcella bowling a marathon spell and picking up a 5-wicket haul, the Colonel taking a ripper of a catch at 1st slip to dismiss Richo, and Kurls driving the batsmen to distraction behind the stumps!

In the end, Disco's legends prevailed with an over to spare. The lunch organised by Orca was sensational, the beers were cold and some great stories were told. All in all a fanstatic day.

Social Match

UNSWCC Old Boys Match

Played at David Phillips South, Daceyville, 23rd March, 2014

Umpires: AW Reid

		Umpires:						
		Toss Won By: Cha						
Detemon		1st Innings of: Cha	•		Dalla	410	C!-	FOW
Batsman TS Richardson	How Out c.Sanders	<u>Bowler</u> Lupton	<u>Runs</u> 10	<u>Mins</u>	<u>Balls</u>	<u>4's</u> 2	<u>6's</u>	1 - 19
CW Jameson	lbw	Lupton	21	-	-	3	-	2 - 31
SA Norbury	c.Bennett	Lupton	2	-	_	-	-	3 - 34
P Tout	c.Sanders	Serov	2	_	_	_	_	4 - 37
CJ Chapman*	c.Debello	Gallagher	42	_	_	3	_	9 - 110
J Plunkett-Cole	c. & b.	Scolari	0	_	_	-	_	5 - 39
SG Campbell	lbw	Scolari	6	_	_	1	_	6 - 54
JW Wilcher	c. & b.	Scolari	2	-	_	-	_	7 - 60
MB Ryan	c.Palin	Serov	3	-	_	-	-	8 - 74
J Scarcella	Retired		20	-	-	1	-	10 - 142
DJA Gainsford	Not Out		25	-	-	3	-	-
M Kovacs+	Not Out		16	-	-	1	-	-
Extras	(b3, lb3, w7, nb	01)	14					
Overs	40	Total:	10/163	_				
<u>Bowler</u>	<u>Overs</u>	<u>Mdns</u>	Wkts	Runs	<u>Wds</u>	<u>Nbs</u>		
S Debello	5	2	0	12	-	-		
JC Lupton	7	1	3	20	3	-		
MD Mullen	4	1	0	4	2	-		
P Serov	6	1	2	14	2	-		
PL Scolari	6	-	3	39	-	-		
GA Clark	5	1	0	13	-	-		
MN Palin	3	-	0	20	-	-		
J Gallagher	3	-	1	18	-	-		
RJ Bennett	1	- 4-4 loods6 D	0	17	-	-		
Rateman	How Out	1st Innings of: D			Ralle	∆ 'e	6'e	FOW
Batsman Pl. Scolari	How Out	Bowler	Runs	Mins	Balls 1	<u>4's</u>	<u>6's</u>	FOW
PL Scolari	b.	Bowler Gainsford	Runs -5		1	-	-	1 - 0
		Bowler Gainsford Scarcella	Runs	Mins -				
PL Scolari PL Scolari	b. c.Richardson	Bowler Gainsford	Runs -5 17	Mins -	1 -	- 1	-	1 - 0 3 - 44
PL Scolari PL Scolari RJ Bennett+	b. c.Richardson c.Gainsford	Bowler Gainsford Scarcella Ryan	-5 17 25	Mins - - -	1 - -	- 1 3	- - -	1 - 0 3 - 44 2 - 42
PL Scolari PL Scolari RJ Bennett+ MR Sanders	b. c.Richardson c.Gainsford b.	Bowler Gainsford Scarcella Ryan	-5 17 25 6	<u>Mins</u> - - - -	1 - -	- 1 3 1	- - -	1 - 0 3 - 44 2 - 42 4 - 48
PL Scolari PL Scolari RJ Bennett+ MR Sanders PW Trimble	b. c.Richardson c.Gainsford b. Retired	Bowler Gainsford Scarcella Ryan Scarcella	Runs -5 17 25 6 30	<u>Mins</u> - - - -	1 - - -	1 3 1 2	- - - 2	1 - 0 3 - 44 2 - 42 4 - 48 7 - 100
PL Scolari PL Scolari RJ Bennett+ MR Sanders PW Trimble MD Mullen	b. c.Richardson c.Gainsford b. Retired b.	Bowler Gainsford Scarcella Ryan Scarcella Scarcella	Runs -5 17 25 6 30 2	<u>Mins</u>	1 - - - -	- 1 3 1 2	- - - 2	1 - 0 3 - 44 2 - 42 4 - 48 7 - 100 5 - 52
PL Scolari PL Scolari RJ Bennett+ MR Sanders PW Trimble MD Mullen DC Jebb	b. c.Richardson c.Gainsford b. Retired b. Ibw	Bowler Gainsford Scarcella Ryan Scarcella Scarcella Scarcella	Runs -5 17 25 6 30 2 11 14 21	Mins	1 - - - - -	- 1 3 1 2 - 2 1 1	- - - 2 - -	1 - 0 3 - 44 2 - 42 4 - 48 7 - 100 5 - 52 6 - 92 8 - 119 9 - 147
PL Scolari PL Scolari RJ Bennett+ MR Sanders PW Trimble MD Mullen DC Jebb MN Palin J Gallagher S Debello	b. c.Richardson c.Gainsford b. Retired b. Ibw st.Kovacs c.Tout Run Out	Bowler Gainsford Scarcella Ryan Scarcella Scarcella Scarcella Ryan Richardson	Runs -5 17 25 6 30 2 11 14 21 22	Mins	1	1 3 1 2 - 2	- - - 2 - -	1 - 0 3 - 44 2 - 42 4 - 48 7 - 100 5 - 52 6 - 92 8 - 119 9 - 147 10 - 155
PL Scolari PL Scolari RJ Bennett+ MR Sanders PW Trimble MD Mullen DC Jebb MN Palin J Gallagher S Debello GA Clark	b. c.Richardson c.Gainsford b. Retired b. Ibw st.Kovacs c.Tout Run Out	Bowler Gainsford Scarcella Ryan Scarcella Scarcella Scarcella Scarcella Ryan	Runs -5 17 25 6 30 2 11 14 21 22 4	Mins	1	1 3 1 2 - 2 1 1 1	- - - 2 - -	1 - 0 3 - 44 2 - 42 4 - 48 7 - 100 5 - 52 6 - 92 8 - 119 9 - 147
PL Scolari PL Scolari RJ Bennett+ MR Sanders PW Trimble MD Mullen DC Jebb MN Palin J Gallagher S Debello GA Clark JC Lupton	b. c.Richardson c.Gainsford b. Retired b. Ibw st.Kovacs c.Tout Run Out Ibw Not Out	Bowler Gainsford Scarcella Ryan Scarcella Scarcella Scarcella Ryan Richardson	Runs -5 17 25 6 30 2 11 14 21 22 4 7	Mins	1 - - - - - - -	1 3 1 2 - 2 1 1 1	- - - 2 - - - 1	1 - 0 3 - 44 2 - 42 4 - 48 7 - 100 5 - 52 6 - 92 8 - 119 9 - 147 10 - 155
PL Scolari PL Scolari RJ Bennett+ MR Sanders PW Trimble MD Mullen DC Jebb MN Palin J Gallagher S Debello GA Clark JC Lupton P Serov	b. c.Richardson c.Gainsford b. Retired b. Ibw st.Kovacs c.Tout Run Out Ibw Not Out Not Out	Bowler Gainsford Scarcella Ryan Scarcella Scarcella Scarcella Ryan Richardson	Runs -5 17 25 6 30 2 11 14 21 22 4 7 3	Mins	1 - - - - - - -	1 3 1 2 - 2 1 1 1 -	- - 2 - - - 1	1 - 0 3 - 44 2 - 42 4 - 48 7 - 100 5 - 52 6 - 92 8 - 119 9 - 147 10 - 155 11 - 159
PL Scolari PL Scolari RJ Bennett+ MR Sanders PW Trimble MD Mullen DC Jebb MN Palin J Gallagher S Debello GA Clark JC Lupton P Serov JS Dixon*	b. c.Richardson c.Gainsford b. Retired b. Ibw st.Kovacs c.Tout Run Out Ibw Not Out Not Out dnb	Bowler Gainsford Scarcella Ryan Scarcella Scarcella Scarcella Ryan Richardson	Runs -5 17 25 6 30 2 11 14 21 22 4 7 3	Mins	1 - - - - - - - -	1 3 1 2 - 2 1 1 1	- - 2 - - - 1	1 - 0 3 - 44 2 - 42 4 - 48 7 - 100 5 - 52 6 - 92 8 - 119 9 - 147 10 - 155 11 - 159
PL Scolari PL Scolari RJ Bennett+ MR Sanders PW Trimble MD Mullen DC Jebb MN Palin J Gallagher S Debello GA Clark JC Lupton P Serov JS Dixon*	b. c.Richardson c.Gainsford b. Retired b. Ibw st.Kovacs c.Tout Run Out Ibw Not Out Not Out dnb (b5, Ib3, w2)	Bowler Gainsford Scarcella Ryan Scarcella Scarcella Scarcella Ryan Richardson Scarcella	Runs -5 17 25 6 30 2 11 14 21 22 4 7 3 -10	Mins	1 - - - - - - - -	1 3 1 2 - 2 1 1 1 -	- - 2 - - - 1	1 - 0 3 - 44 2 - 42 4 - 48 7 - 100 5 - 52 6 - 92 8 - 119 9 - 147 10 - 155 11 - 159
PL Scolari PL Scolari RJ Bennett+ MR Sanders PW Trimble MD Mullen DC Jebb MN Palin J Gallagher S Debello GA Clark JC Lupton P Serov JS Dixon* Extras Overs	b. c.Richardson c.Gainsford b. Retired b. lbw st.Kovacs c.Tout Run Out lbw Not Out Not Out dnb (b5, lb3, w2) 38.4	Bowler Gainsford Scarcella Ryan Scarcella Scarcella Scarcella Ryan Richardson Scarcella	Runs -5 17 25 6 30 2 11 14 21 22 4 7 3 - 10 11/167	Mins		1 3 1 2 - 2 1 1 1 -	- - 2 - - - 1	1 - 0 3 - 44 2 - 42 4 - 48 7 - 100 5 - 52 6 - 92 8 - 119 9 - 147 10 - 155 11 - 159
PL Scolari PL Scolari RJ Bennett+ MR Sanders PW Trimble MD Mullen DC Jebb MN Palin J Gallagher S Debello GA Clark JC Lupton P Serov JS Dixon* Extras Overs Bowler	b. c.Richardson c.Gainsford b. Retired b. Ibw st.Kovacs c.Tout Run Out Ibw Not Out Not Out Not Out dnb (b5, Ib3, w2) 38.4	Bowler Gainsford Scarcella Ryan Scarcella Scarcella Scarcella Ryan Richardson Scarcella	Runs -5 17 25 6 30 2 11 14 21 22 4 7 3 - 10 11/167 Wkts	Mins	1	1 3 1 2 - 2 1 1 1 -	- - 2 - - - 1	1 - 0 3 - 44 2 - 42 4 - 48 7 - 100 5 - 52 6 - 92 8 - 119 9 - 147 10 - 155 11 - 159
PL Scolari PL Scolari RJ Bennett+ MR Sanders PW Trimble MD Mullen DC Jebb MN Palin J Gallagher S Debello GA Clark JC Lupton P Serov JS Dixon* Extras Overs Bowler DJA Gainsford	b. c.Richardson c.Gainsford b. Retired b. lbw st.Kovacs c.Tout Run Out lbw Not Out Not Out dnb (b5, lb3, w2) 38.4 Overs 5	Bowler Gainsford Scarcella Ryan Scarcella Scarcella Scarcella Ryan Richardson Scarcella Totals Mdns	Runs -5 17 25 6 30 2 11 14 21 22 4 7 3 - 10 11/167 Wkts 1	Mins		1 3 1 2 - 2 1 1 1 -	- - 2 - - - 1	1 - 0 3 - 44 2 - 42 4 - 48 7 - 100 5 - 52 6 - 92 8 - 119 9 - 147 10 - 155 11 - 159
PL Scolari PL Scolari PL Scolari RJ Bennett+ MR Sanders PW Trimble MD Mullen DC Jebb MN Palin J Gallagher S Debello GA Clark JC Lupton P Serov JS Dixon* Extras Overs Bowler DJA Gainsford J Scarcella	b. c.Richardson c.Gainsford b. Retired b. lbw st.Kovacs c.Tout Run Out lbw Not Out Not Out dnb (b5, lb3, w2) 38.4 Overs 5 12	Bowler Gainsford Scarcella Ryan Scarcella Scarcella Scarcella Ryan Richardson Scarcella	Runs -5 17 25 6 30 2 11 14 21 22 4 7 3 - 10 11/167 Wkts 1 5	Mins	1	1 3 1 2 - 2 1 1 1 - 1 1	- - 2 - - - 1	1 - 0 3 - 44 2 - 42 4 - 48 7 - 100 5 - 52 6 - 92 8 - 119 9 - 147 10 - 155 11 - 159
PL Scolari PL Scolari PL Scolari RJ Bennett+ MR Sanders PW Trimble MD Mullen DC Jebb MN Palin J Gallagher S Debello GA Clark JC Lupton P Serov JS Dixon* Extras Overs Bowler DJA Gainsford J Scarcella P Tout	b. c.Richardson c.Gainsford b. Retired b. lbw st.Kovacs c.Tout Run Out lbw Not Out Not Out dnb (b5, lb3, w2) 38.4 Overs 5	Bowler Gainsford Scarcella Ryan Scarcella Scarcella Scarcella Ryan Richardson Scarcella Totals Mdns	Runs -5 17 25 6 30 2 11 14 21 22 4 7 3 - 10 11/167 Wkts 1	Mins	1	1 3 1 2 - 2 1 1 1 - 1 1	- - 2 - - - 1	1 - 0 3 - 44 2 - 42 4 - 48 7 - 100 5 - 52 6 - 92 8 - 119 9 - 147 10 - 155 11 - 159
PL Scolari PL Scolari PL Scolari RJ Bennett+ MR Sanders PW Trimble MD Mullen DC Jebb MN Palin J Gallagher S Debello GA Clark JC Lupton P Serov JS Dixon* Extras Overs Bowler DJA Gainsford J Scarcella P Tout MB Ryan	b. c.Richardson c.Gainsford b. Retired b. Ibw st.Kovacs c.Tout Run Out Ibw Not Out Not Out (b5, Ib3, w2) 38.4 Overs 5 12 4	Bowler Gainsford Scarcella Ryan Scarcella Scarcella Scarcella Ryan Richardson Scarcella Totals Mdns 1	Runs -5 17 25 6 30 2 11 14 21 22 4 7 3 - 10 11/167 Wkts 1 5 0	Mins	1	1 3 1 2 - 2 1 1 1 - 1 1	- - 2 - - - 1	1 - 0 3 - 44 2 - 42 4 - 48 7 - 100 5 - 52 6 - 92 8 - 119 9 - 147 10 - 155 11 - 159
PL Scolari PL Scolari PL Scolari RJ Bennett+ MR Sanders PW Trimble MD Mullen DC Jebb MN Palin J Gallagher S Debello GA Clark JC Lupton P Serov JS Dixon* Extras Overs Bowler DJA Gainsford J Scarcella P Tout MB Ryan SG Campbell	b. c.Richardson c.Gainsford b. Retired b. Ibw st.Kovacs c.Tout Run Out Ibw Not Out Not Out dnb (b5, lb3, w2) 38.4 Overs 5 12 4 6	Bowler Gainsford Scarcella Ryan Scarcella Scarcella Scarcella Ryan Richardson Scarcella Totals Mdns 1	Runs -5 17 25 6 30 2 11 14 21 22 4 7 3 10 11/167 Wkts 1 5 0 2	Mins	1	1 3 1 2 - 2 1 1 1 - 1 1	- - 2 - - - 1	1 - 0 3 - 44 2 - 42 4 - 48 7 - 100 5 - 52 6 - 92 8 - 119 9 - 147 10 - 155 11 - 159
PL Scolari PL Scolari PL Scolari RJ Bennett+ MR Sanders PW Trimble MD Mullen DC Jebb MN Palin J Gallagher S Debello GA Clark JC Lupton P Serov JS Dixon* Extras Overs Bowler DJA Gainsford J Scarcella P Tout MB Ryan	b. c.Richardson c.Gainsford b. Retired b. Ibw st.Kovacs c.Tout Run Out Ibw Not Out Not Out Not Out 38.4 Overs 5 12 4 6 6 6.4	Bowler Gainsford Scarcella Ryan Scarcella Scarcella Scarcella Ryan Richardson Scarcella Totals Mdns 1	Runs -5 17 25 6 30 2 11 14 21 22 4 7 3 - 10 11/167 Wkts 1 5 0 2 0	Mins	1	1 3 1 2 - 2 1 1 1 - 1 - - - - - - - - - - -	- - 2 - - - 1	1 - 0 3 - 44 2 - 42 4 - 48 7 - 100 5 - 52 6 - 92 8 - 119 9 - 147 10 - 155 11 - 159
PL Scolari PL Scolari PL Scolari RJ Bennett+ MR Sanders PW Trimble MD Mullen DC Jebb MN Palin J Gallagher S Debello GA Clark JC Lupton P Serov JS Dixon* Extras Overs Bowler DJA Gainsford J Scarcella P Tout MB Ryan SG Campbell SA Norbury	b. c.Richardson c.Gainsford b. Retired b. Ibw st.Kovacs c.Tout Run Out Ibw Not Out Not Out Not Out 38.4 Overs 5 12 4 6 6 6.4 3	Bowler Gainsford Scarcella Ryan Scarcella Scarcella Scarcella Ryan Richardson Scarcella Totals Mdns 1	Runs -5 17 25 6 30 2 11 14 21 22 4 7 3 - 10 11/167 Wkts 1 5 0 2 0 0	Mins	1	1 3 1 2 - 2 1 1 1 - 1 - - - - - - - - - - -	- - 2 - - - 1	1 - 0 3 - 44 2 - 42 4 - 48 7 - 100 5 - 52 6 - 92 8 - 119 9 - 147 10 - 155 11 - 159



Chris Chapman



Mark Mullins



TREMOR'S YEOVAL CHARITY GOLF DAY

Mosdt charity golf days follow a pretty standard formula. Play at a nice course, make it an ambrose, throw in plenty of beers and everyone usually has a very good time. The Chris Tremain Charity Golf Day had that and more!

Tremors had been keen to do a charity day for a while, but it was not until he started a relationship witrh Cystic Fibrosis NSW that he finally had a cuase that would help drive that ambition. The club got on board and sponsored a hole, and a delegation comprising Micky Rea, Pyke Gunning, Jebby and I made the Friday afternoon trek to Yeoval for the weekend's festivities.

We caught up with Trem on the road outside Orange and decided to get the weekend started with a few beers at the Yeoval Pub – a great introduction to the town where we got to meet a few of the locals and linber up for the rest of the night's activities. The Tremain family had graciously allowed us all to stay at the family property about 30 minutes out of town, so we retured there for a fabulous dinner spread. According to Trem, the best way to wind down after dinner is to go out for a bit of roo hunting!. The five of us drove down to the neighbouring property, hopped in the back of the ute loaded with guns and ammunition and went searching for some roos. The temperature was close to freezing, but Tremors was eyeing kangaroos like he eyes tailenders and quickly found his range. The rest of us city-slickers were hopelessly off target, but it was a real eye opener to life on the farm and the risk arising from the booming kangaroo population. Pyke got his trophy photo which I am sure impressed his family and friends back in Amsterdam.

We arose Saturday to a frosty morning but crystal clear skies meant we would have sensational weather for golf. The Yeoval golf course was playing firm and fast, with the sand greens taking time to adjust for the unitiated. The course shares the same property as the Yeoval Racecourse, whuich cuts through the course at various points. There were around 60 startes for the day, with people travelling from Orange, Dubbo and Wellington, including former Bee Trent Colley. I woild love to report that the golf was spectacular and that we tore the course apart – but truth be told, we played solid if not great golf. But it was tremendous fun, we survived the "Murder Hole", and had a great BBQ after the first nine holes. After the golf we retured to the club house for the more food and drinks, Jonesy made a cameo appearance as Tremor's new boss (having just started in his CEO role at Cricket NSW), a few auctions were held and plenty of money was raised for Cystic Fibrisis NSW.

After the golf we made our way back to a packed Yeoval pub for the evening. With the sheep shearing championships on in the backyard of the pub, it was a big night.

Sunday morning arose with a couple of very sore heads so what better way to recover than for Trem to once more pull out the guns and ammunition for a spot of clay-target shooting. So after breakfast, the souind of gunfire echoed across the Tremain property as Tremors hit just about every clay-target flying through the air, Pyke demonstrated some surprising acumen with a rifle in his hand, while I struggled to even hit a clay-target even when it was stationary (proving a shoot very much like I bat).

A special mention and huge thanks must go to Peter and Helen Tremain who were gracious and generous hosts and made the whole weekend a fabulously enjoyable weekend. And to Trem, who planned the whole weekend and made it his singular goal to ensure we had a sensational time. Thanks Trem!

Paul Serov



Micky, Pyke and Sneaky on the 10th tee at Yeoval Golf Club.

UNSW JUNIOR ACADEMY

The UNSW Juniors Academy is an initiative whereby the UNSW Cricket Club provides specialised coaching to local juniors who have been selected into the South Eastern Junior Representative squads from ages 10 through 15 years old. It also provides a pathway for these juniors into Green Shield and Grade Cricket where appropriate.

The UNSW Academy completed its third year of pre-season training under the coaching and current UNSWCC 1st grade player James Day and David Dawson, as well as former player Tim Lang. Thirty junior representative players attended the sessions which are run at David Phillips Field from late July to the season start in September. Several of the older boys moved through to represent UNSW in this season's Green Shield team including John Venianakis who also went on to make his first grade debut.

SIMON JAGOT

UNSW In2Cricket Academy

UNSWCC once again hosted an in2cricket centre targeting 4-7 year olds with the aim of introducing the boys and girls to the basics of cricket and prepare them for junior matches as they get older.

This year we had around 30 enrolments for the weekly sessions that were held at David Phillips Field in Daceyville on Fridays afternoons. Every week the kids showed up full of enthusiasm and ready to learn from all the great coaches the Club provided.

The UNSWCC now have a clear pathway for young cricketers to achieve their goals by progressing through our in2cricket program, then on to Randwick Junior Cricket Club, Green Shield and Grade Cricket. Hopefully the next few years will see our first in2cricket participant step out for UNSWCC in Green Shield.

The Club wishes to thank and acknowledge the outstanding contribution of **Will Lindsay** to the Clubs in2cricket program since its inception. Will has been absolutely paramount to the success of the program and has run the sessions with enthusiasm and professionalism. We wish him all the best in his relocation the Country NSW and will miss him greatly, as will all the in2Cricket kids that worship him!

Thanks to all the other UNSWCC club members that helped out coaching the sessions and shaping the future UNSWCC grade cricketers.

MATT SANDERS AND WILL LINDSAY



SNAKE ROUTER CUP

The seventh annual Snake Router Cup was once again held as part of the club's Christmas Party. However, this year saw a shift in venue and format as we took advantage of the new lighting at David Phillips Field and introduced a Super 7's format with four teams. Some things stayed the same with teams comprising a mixture of 1st graders, lower grade stalwarts and the new Green Shiled squad (who were presented with their caps and welcomed to the club during the dinner interval).

The action kicked off in the late afternoon and concluded with a final under lights whwre Tremor's Purple Team defeated Choppy's Green Team in a close contest. Great cricket, an even better BBQ, great tunes over the PA system and plenty of refreshments made this year's Snake Router Cup one of the best. Thanks to G-squared and Jebby for umpiring and and huge thanks to Murray Stanton for single-handedly orgaining the whole event. A huge effort that was a major factor in Murray winning this season's Clubman of the Year!.



Rico du Plessis hits out while Choppy watches on from behind the stumps.



Green Shield player Zachary Arahu bowling to Basit Raza who is looking to take advantage of the short square boundary at DP North.

MATCH SUMMARIES - Snake Rooter Cup (Twenty20) 2013/2014

Rd	Venue	Fmt	Inns of:	Score	Ov	Inns of:	Score	Ov
1	David Phillips	T20	SRC - Green	1/87	7	SRC - Orange	4/87	7
	South		du Plessis,Rico	26*	(12)	Wakim,Benjamin P	25*	(12)
			Raza, Syed B	24*	(11)	Wells,Luke W P	17	(8)
			Tremain, Christopher P	23*	(13)	Bhandari, Danny	13	(14)
			Wakim,Benjamin P	1/7	`1 [°]	Garland, Matthew B J	1/8	`1 [′]
			•			Corey, Christopher	1/17	1
	Captain:		Garland, Matthew B J (Toss:	Won)		de Silva, Chaanuk A (Toss: L	ost)	
	Result:	Tie	,	,		,	,	
2	David Phillips	T20	SRC - Purple	3/84	7	SRC - Gold	2/65	7
	South		Rogers, Thomas S	24	(10)	Nampalli, Shashank	18*	(14)
			Stewart, Jesse J	22	(17)	Gavan, Joshua P	15*	(9)
					()	Crawford Isaac J	15	(ÌÓ)
						Izzard,Benjamin B	13	(9)
			Izzard,Benjamin B	1/4	1	Stewart, Jesse J	1/7	1
			Nampalli,Shashank	1/11	1	Ward, Christopher N	1/8	1
	Captain:		Tremain, Christopher P (Toss		•	Crawford,Isaac J (Toss : Lost		•
	Result:	SRC - F	Purple Won	,		014W1014,10440 0 (1000 : 2001	•)	
3	David Phillips	T20	SRC - Gold	2/74	7	SRC - Green	5/66	7
•	South		Gavan, Joshua P	28*	(9)	Jones.Dean N	20*	(12)
	- Courtin		Xu,Alan	18	(18)	du Plessis,Rico	14	(8)
			Dawson.David G	12	(3)	Radhakrishnan,N	13	(14)
			Bowcock, Daniel S	1/6	1	Nampalli,Shashank	2/3	1
			bowcock, barrier o	1/0	'	Izzard,Benjamin B	1/2	i
						Dawson,David G	1/10	1
	Captain:		Crawford,Isaac J (Toss : Wor	n)		Garland, Matthew B J (Toss:		1
	Result:	SRC - C	Gold Won	11)		Gariand, Matthew B 3 (1088).	LUSI)	
4	David Phillips	T20	SRC - Orange	4/81	7	SRC - Purple	7/71	7
•	South	120	Wakim,Benjamin P	27	(6)	Tremain, Christopher P	27	(12)
	Journ		Wells,Luke W P	26*	(12)	Maguire,Peter H	8*	(6)
			Bhandari,Danny	13	(16)	Geraghty, Fionn P	1/5	1
			Rogers,Thomas S	2/3	1	Wakim,Benjamin P	1/10	1
			Tremain, Christopher P	1/2	1	Weston, Joshua A	1/12	1
			Tremain, Crinstopher F	1/2	,	Arahu,Zachary K	1/12	1
	Captain:		de Silva, Chaanuk A (Toss: V	Non)		Tremain, Christopher P (Toss		'
	Result:	SDC (Orange Won	(1001)		Tremain, Christopher F (1088	. LUSI)	
F	David Phillips	T20	SRC - Orange	3/76	7	SRC - Purple	1/77	5.4
Г	South	120		25*			25*	
	South		Wakim,Benjamin P		(11)	Tremain, Christopher P		(12)
			Wells,Luke W P	15	(11)	Rogers, Thomas S	24*	(6)
			Bhandari,Danny	11	(10)	Stewart, Jesse J	13	(6)
			de Silva,Chaanuk A	10	(4)		0.77	
			Maritz,Callum S	1/8	1	Arahu,Zachary K	0/7	1
			Stewart, Jesse J	1/12	1			
	Captain:		de Silva, Chaanuk A (Toss: V	(Von)		Tremain, Christopher P (Toss	: Lost)	
	Result:	SRC - F	Purple Won					



The winning team

BATTING - Snake Rooter Cup (Twenty20) 2013/2014

Name	Mts	Inn	No	HS	Runs	Avg	50	100	S/R	4s	6s	Ct	Wk	St	RD	RI
Tremain, Christopher P	4	4	2	27	83	41.50	-	-	202.44	4	6	2			-	-
Wakim, Benjamin P	3	3	3	27*	77	-	-	-	265.52	8	5	-			-	1
Wells,Luke W P	3	3	2	26*	58	58.00	-	-	187.10	3	4	-			-	1
Rogers, Thomas S	3	3	2	24*	50	50.00	-	-	263.16	3	4	-			-	-
Gavan,Joshua P	2	2	2	28*	43	-	-	-	238.89	3	3	-			-	-
du Plessis,Rico	2	2	1	26*	40	40.00	-	-	200.00	3	2	2			-	-
Stewart, Jesse J	3	3	-	22	38	12.67	-	-	135.71	3	1	-			1	-
Bhandari, Danny	3	3	-	13	37	12.33	-	-	92.50	2	-	-			-	-
Raza, Syed B	2	2	1	24*	34	34.00	-	-	200.00	1	3	-			-	-
Jones,Dean N	2	2	2	20*	20	-	-	-	142.86	2	1	-			1	-
Xu,Alan	2	1	-	18	18	18.00	-	-	100.00	-	-	-			1	-
Nampalli,Shashank	2	1	1	18*	18	-	-	-	128.57	2	1	1			-	-
Crawford, Isaac J	2	1	-	15	15	15.00	-	-	150.00	2	-	1			-	-
Izzard,Benjamin B	2	1	-	13	13	13.00	-	-	144.44	1	-	-			-	1
Radhakrishnan,N	2	1	1	13*	13	-	-	-	92.86	-	-	-	-	-	1	1
Goddard Edward J K	3	2	1	9*	12	12.00	-	-	92.31	1	-	1			-	-
Dawson, David G	2	1	1	12*	12	-	-	-	400.00	1	1	-			-	-
de Silva, Chaanuk A	3	3	-	10	11	3.67	_	-	137.50	2	_	_	2	2	1	2
Maritz,Callum S	3	2	-	8	10	5.00	-	-	83.33	-	-	-			-	-
Maguire, Peter H	3	1	1	8*	8	-	-	-	133.33	-	-	1			-	-
Murthy, Sameer K	2	2	1	5*	6	6.00	-	-	100.00	-	-	1			-	-
Ward, Christopher N	3	1	-	6	6	6.00	_	-	100.00	_	_	_			_	_
Geraghty, Fionn P	3	2	1	5*	6	6.00	-	-	85.71	1	-	-			-	1
Lupton, John C	3	2	-	4	5	2.50	_	-	62.50	_	_	_			-	-
Stanton, Matthew H T	2	1	-	4	4	4.00	-	-	33.33	-	-	-			-	-
Roach, Jack P	3	2	1	2	3	3.00	_	-	37.50	_	_	_	-	_	1	_
Weston, Joshua A	3	2	2	2*	2	-	_	-	40.00	_	_	_			-	_
Lang, Timothy E	2	1	1	1*	1	-	-	_	100.00	-	_	_	_	_	_	1
Arahu,Zachary K	3	1	-	0	0	0.00	_	-	0.00	_	_	_			_	1
Corey, Christopher	2	1	-	Ö	0	0.00	_	-	0.00	_	_	_			_	_
Bowcock, Daniel S	1	1	_	0	Ö	0.00	_	_	0.00	_	_	_			_	_
Foster-Pullman, Julian A	2	1	_	0	Õ	0.00	_	_	-	_	_	_			_	1
Garland, Matthew B J	1	-	_	-	-	-	_	_	_	_	_	_			_	-
Extras					128											
					0											

BOWLING - Snake Rooter Cup (Twenty20) 2013/2014

Name	0	М	W	R	Best	Avg	Econ	S/R	5wi	Wd	Nb
Nampalli,Shashank	2	-	3	14	2/3	4.67	7.00	4.00	-	2	-
Izzard,Benjamin B	2	-	2	6	1/2	3.00	3.00	6.00	-	1	-
Rogers,Thomas S	3	-	2	25	2/3	12.50	8.33	9.00	-	4	-
Wakim,Benjamin P	3	-	2	27	1/7	13.50	9.00	9.00	-	8	-
Stewart, Jesse J	3	-	2	40	1/7	20.00	13.33	9.00	-	1	-
Bowcock, Daniel S	1	-	1	6	1/6	6.00	6.00	6.00	-	1	-
Garland, Matthew B J	1	-	1	8	1/8	8.00	8.00	6.00	-	-	-
Tremain, Christopher P	3	-	1	16	1/2	16.00	5.33	18.00	-	-	-
Corey, Christopher	2	-	1	21	1/17	21.00	10.50	12.00	-	13	-
Dawson, David G	2	-	1	25	1/10	25.00	12.50	12.00	-	-	-
Ward, Christopher N	3	-	1	35	1/8	35.00	11.67	18.00	-	-	-
Maritz,Callum S	3	-	1	35	1/8	35.00	11.67	18.00	-	-	-
Weston, Joshua A	3	-	1	37	1/12	37.00	12.33	18.00	-	8	1
Arahu,Zachary K	3	-	1	39	1/13	39.00	13.00	18.00	-	-	-
Geraghty, Fionn P	2.4	-	1	46	1/5	46.00	17.25	16.00	-	-	1
Maguire,Peter H	3	-	-	22	0/5	-	7.33	-	-	2	-
Bhandari, Danny	3	-	-	22	0/5	-	7.33	-	-	1	-
Stanton, Matthew H T	2	-	-	16	0/4	-	8.00	-	-	-	-
du Plessis,Rico	2	-	-	17	0/4	-	8.50	-	-	-	2
Murthy,Sameer K	2	-	-	21	0/5	-	10.50	-	-	5	1
Wells,Luke W P	2	-	-	21	0/4	-	10.50	-	-	-	-
Foster-Pullman,Julian A	2	-	-	21	0/4	-	10.50	-	-	-	-
Gavan, Joshua P	2	-	-	22	0/7	-	11.00	-	-	2	3
Crawford, Isaac J	2	-	-	22	0/7	-	11.00	-	-	4	1
Lupton, John C	3	-	-	38	0/6	-	12.67	-	-	9	-
Goddard,Edward J K	3	-	-	41	0/12	-	13.67	-	-	13	1
Jones, Dean N	2	-	-	29	0/7	-	14.50	-	-	5	-
Raza,Syed B	2	-	-	31	0/14	-	15.50	-	-	-	-
Xu,Alan	2	-	-	34	0/15	-	17.00	-	-	5	-

COMBINED CLUB STATISTICS 2013/2014

BATTING - Combined Club Statistics 2013/2014 (All Grades & Competitions - Grade,1LO,T20C,MC,TCC,PG & GS)

6471.4 23055 1078 Overs Faced: Runs Scored For: Wickets Lost: Average / Wicket: Balls / Wicket: 21.39 36.02 Runs / Over: 3.56 5/393 - 2nd Grade vs Fairfield-Liverpool (Rd3)

Highest Score For:					d-Liverpo												
Lowest Score For:					istricts (F			400	0/0	4.	•	٥,	14/1	01		D.	Di-
Name	Mts	Inn	No	HS	Runs	Avg	50	100	S/R	4s	6s	Ct	Wk	St	RD	RI	Pts
Byrnes,Joseph J	17	17	1	127	837	52.31	3	4	54.60	105	2	6	0.4		-	-	1462
Dawson,David G	18	21	5 4	113	799	49.94	5	1 2	54.13	80	2	- 13	31	4	-	1	1811
Wakim,Benjamin P	17 13	17 13	4	166* 144	659 530	50.69 40.77	2 2	2	68.50 57.17	90 59	1 6	-			-	-	1232 850
Gavan, Joshua P Day, James R F	14	15	4	129	530 515	46.82	3	1	59.33	55	6	1			-	-	967
Wakim,Charles A	18	17	2	117	470	31.33	1	1	58.53	57	4	5			-	-	722
Walker, Nicholas J	15	15	1	107	454	32.43	3	1	62.36	54	4	5	5	4	-	2	936
Maguire,Peter H	13	12	2	146	442	44.20	3	1	106.51	61	6	4	Ü	7	_	-	1037
Jagot,Thomas A	20	17	2	103	440	29.33	1	1	66.67	35	-	7			1	1	765
Bhandari,Danny	14	14	2	81	430	35.83	4	-	58.90	49	-	5			-	-	845
Wells,Luke W P	15	17	-	114	412	24.24	1	1	47.47	46	2	6			1	-	1037
Roach, Jack P	22	21	-	56	377	17.95	2	-	43.28	39	5	7			-	-	617
Makin,Ryan W	17	18	4	65*	365	26.07	1	-	48.28	33	2	8			-	-	734
Fox,Brendan M	13	13	3	84*	363	36.30	3	-	54.02	39	1	3			-	-	683
Gowland,Mitchell	11	12	-	111	360	30.00	1	1	64.52	46	-	3			-	1	503
Tsoukalas, Nikolas G	19	20	3	67	343	20.18	1	-	47.38	31	3	4			-	1	488
Peters,Lawrence G	12	12	-	78	335	27.92	4	-	73.46	47	4	6			-	1	635
Patel,Ankit	14	15	-	55	332	22.13	1	-	55.61	42	3	5			-	1	517
Ferrara, Daniel	20	21	1	81	314	15.70 16.26	1	-	46.04	23	5	3 6			-	- 1	429
Murthy,Sameer K Thanabalasingam,Suthangon K	19 15	19 16	- 1	42 109	309 305	20.33	-	- 1	62.93 62.12	29 33	1 9	2			-	-	1054 595
Araujo, Gabriel	10	10	-	80	294	29.40	2	-	50.95	27	-	3			1	3	524
Stanton,Murray J	13	13	-	47	286	22.00	-	-	81.02	36	4	1	9	4	-	3	696
Rogers Thomas S	25	19	1	80	276	15.33	1	_	46.31	36	-	16	3	7	3	-	1337
Nichols, Hayden G	12	11	1	81*	268	26.80	3	-	72.83	38	2	2			1	1	513
de Silva,Chaanuk A	15	16	3	104	262	20.15	-	1	82.65	36	2	-	17	9	_	5	1224
Thanabalasingam,Nirmalan R	14	15	-	52	262	17.47	2	-	45.25	29	4	2			-	1	347
Ho,Gavin T	14	14	1	60	261	20.08	1	-	67.44	37	3	5			1	2	856
Crowe,Murray P	11	12	1	54	257	23.36	1	-	74.49	21	7	5			1	1	1052
Sharma,Roop K	7	7	1	77*	246	41.00	2	-	77.12	33	3	2			-	-	531
Hartig-Franc,Philip P	11	11	1	63*	242	24.20	3	-	56.41	23	7	3			-	-	447
Lawrence,Ronald Jnr B	12	13	-	66	236	18.15	1	-	46.83	21	-	4			-	1	391
Zehner,Eric J W	15	15	1	59*	231	16.50	1	-	70.43	28	4	4			-	1	871
Campbell,Hugh G	13	14	-	55 C4	230	16.43	1	-	43.40	26	5	6 3	2		1 1	-	530
Xu,Alan	15 18	17 15	2 2	64 30	226 214	15.07 16.46	1	-	41.39 60.62	14 23	- 1	3 2	3	-	-	4	520 979
Atallah,Marcus A McCormick,Samuel A	13	12	1	49	214	19.18	-	-	72.76	24	4	1	13	5	-	1	671
Radhakrishnan, Nikethan	19	18	1	32	211	12.41	-	-	34.65	16	-	-	15	3	-	5	731
Reid, Jake R	12	13	1	53*	204	17.00	1	_	53.83	27	_	_	18	1	_	-	734
Rea, Michael P	11	11	1	60*	200	20.00	2	_	63.69	28	-	3	1		1	1	565
Bowcock, Daniel S	12	12	-	50	197	16.42	1	-	48.88	21	6	_			1	-	237
Shankar,Siddharth	14	11	1	78*	196	19.60	1	-	41.53	19	2	2			-	-	501
Stocker,Rohan T	9	8	2	69	193	32.17	1	-	85.40	23	5	7			1	1	503
Marsden, Jordan L	12	11	1	34	189	18.90	-	-	55.43	15	2	2			1	3	462
McRae,John H	13	11	4	47	188	26.86	-	-	76.73	18	1	3			-	-	488
Karmakar,Bikram P	16	16	-	40	187	11.69	-	-	61.11	18	-	2			-	1	287
Redman,Andrew J	7	7	-	61	185	26.43	1	-	47.44	22	1	2	24	^	-	2	290
Bascaran,Kabilan	22	21	3	38	181	10.06	-	-	56.21	17	2	-	31	3	1	5	1121
Perera,Thanuja G Shah,Jwalit	9 11	9 11	1 1	44 32	180 179	22.50 17.90	-	-	50.42 44.97	20 17	- 1	1 3			2	1 1	260 484
Mulvenna.Daniel R	10	11	1	41	175	17.50	-	-	50.58	20	4	6			_	-	420
Lindsay, William	16	16	4	33*	167	13.92	-	-	46.91	23	-	4			1	-	609
Hood, Philip J	14	12	-	68	161	13.42	1	_	49.69	23	2	2	3	3		2	436
du Plessis,Rico	10	11	1	39*	158	15.80		_	45.14	18	1	7	·	·	_	1	373
Keshar,Shashi B	14	14	2	53	155	12.92	1	-	80.73	19	5	4			-	2	845
Nguyen,Sam James A D	8	8	1	78*	152	21.71	1	-	75.62	21	2	3			-	3	307
Atallah,Thomas G	16	14	1	44	148	11.38	-	-	43.27	9	-	5			-	3	868
Venianakis, John A	18	13	7	45	145	24.17	-	-	65.02	15	-	5			-	-	755
Balasubramaniam,Karthigan	16	14	6	44*	141	17.63	-	-	49.47	11	-	-			-	-	756
Raza,Syed B	15	13	3	25*	140	14.00	-	-	44.03	16	-	4			-	1	694
Thistlethwaite,James E	2	3	-	66	128	42.67	1	-	100.00	16	5	-			-	-	183
Izzard,Benjamin B	6	6	-	44	126	21.00	-	-	47.01	9	-	4			1	-	481
Tan,Jonathan J H Rahman,Prosha A	11 8	10 9	1	30 46	126 123	14.00 13.67	-	-	52.50 49.20	14 12	2	4 3			-	-	316 253
Sukumar, Amalesh S K	8	8	-	36	118	14.75	-	-	49.20 63.78	16	۷ .	ა 1			-	-	255 178
oukumai,Amaiesh o K	ı	o	-	50	110	14.73	-	-	00.70	10	-	1			-	-	110

Name	Mts	Inn	No	HS	Runs	Avg	50	100	S/R	4s	6s	Ct	Wk	St	RD	RI	Pts
Ward,Christopher N	13	12	4	28	116	14.50	-	-	37.66	8	-	6			-	2	801
Foster-Pullman, Julian A	5	5	1	64	111	27.75	1	-	55.78	12	-	4			-	-	511
Gunning, Pyke O L	10	10	-	32	110	11.00	-	-	30.64	13	-	3			-	-	220
Autar,Ravi C	14	11	5	24	109	18.17	-	-	44.31	13	1	3			1	-	784
Lupton, John C	9.5	7	2	53*	107	21.40	1	-	56.61	7	1	2			-	1	387
Senarath,Diluka K	14	8	4	29	103	25.75	-	-	42.04	4	-	4			-	-	723
Maritz,Callum S	8	8	-	38	97	12.13	-	-	46.19	10	-	1			-	-	187
Healy, James H	6	5	1	45	95	23.75	-	-	60.90	16	-	-			-	-	185
Agar,Ryan G	11	9	1	45	93	11.63	-	-	59.62	10	-	2			-	-	233
Kharwadkar,Nikhil N Brown,Alexander J	17 3	13 3	2	20 67	89 88	8.09 29.33	- 1	-	28.99 114.29	7 12	2	3			1	-	609 143
Todd, William H C	6	6	-	41	81	13.50	-	-	35.84	6	-	-			1	-	101
Gnyawali, Abhinav	14	9	2	32	76	10.86	-	-	80.85	3	3	1			-	2	821
Geraghty, Fionn P	6	6	-	24	75	12.50	_	_	36.06	6	-	1			_	-	105
McCann,Shaun E	6	7	-	24	75	10.71	-	-	31.78	9	1	-			-	-	105
Furlong,Samuel P	3	3	-	45	74	24.67	-	-	57.36	4	1	1			-	-	124
Byrne,James A	5	6	1	31	70	14.00	-	-	56.00	7	-	1			-	-	180
Wilson, Andrew J	13	8	-	30	70	8.75	-	-	42.42	9	-	2			-	1	495
Woellner,Nathan E	13	11	5	32*	68	11.33	-	-	54.40	9	1	2			-	1	373
Garland, Matthew B J	12	9	1	16	64	8.00	-	-	37.21	1	-	4			-	1	544
Stening,Thomas L	11	8	3	25	60	12.00	-	-	35.93	3	-	4			-	-	382
Dabarera,Ramesh L	13	12	3	11	57	6.33	-	-	41.61	6	-	2			1	1	722
Charlwood, Alexander G	14	12	2	17 20*	56	5.60	-	-	30.77	3	-	5			-	1	671
Arahu,Zachary K	6	6	1	26* 29	54	10.80 10.80	-	-	47.37	16	3	- 1			-	-	84 289
Gopal,Rohan Hogue,Saief	7 10	6 10	1	29 18	54 53	5.30	-	-	37.76 21.72	4 3	-	1 5			1	- 1	503
Allister, Christopher J	12	8	4	15	49	12.25	-	-	49.00	4	-	-			-	1	273
Appleton,Mark S	13	11	2	13	49	5.44	-	-	27.53	4	-	-			-		394
Crawford,Isaac J	6	6	1	26	46	9.20	_	_	40.00	4	_	2			_	_	96
Tremain, Christopher P	12.5	8	-	14	46	5.75	_	_	40.00	4	-	3			_	_	963
Buckland, Alexander J	6	5	-	19	38	7.60	-	-	66.67	6	-	2			1	2	443
Craft,William J	2	1	1	38*	38	-	-	-	140.74	6	1	1			-	-	118
Hansen,Mark A	1	1	-	34	34	34.00	-	-	94.44	3	1	-			-	-	34
Houston,Bo C J	1	1	-	34	34	34.00	-	-	44.74	4	-	1			-	-	54
Kumar,Rajneel R	5	4	-	22	32	8.00	-	-	37.65	4	-	2			-	-	192
Stewart, Jesse J	5	5	-	14	32	6.40	-	-	32.99	3	-	1			-	-	62
Banham,Richard W	8	4	-	15	31	7.75	-	-	31.63	5	-	-			-	-	446
Stanton, Matthew H T	15	12 12	9	17 7	30	10.00 2.55	-	-	24.59	1	-	3			-	1	590
Jones,Dean N Thomas,Sean S	16 2	2	1	7 14	28 27	2.55 13.50		-	20.14 45.00	1 4	-	1			-	-	413 97
Kellaway, Nicholas D L	2	2	1	16	25	25.00	-	-	59.52	-	1	1			_	_	115
Evans,Liam J	11	6	6	11*	25	-	_	_	52.08	2	_	5			_	1	525
Nampalli,Shashank	3	3	-	12	22	7.33	-	_	20.37	1	_	-			_	-	22
Kishor,Kamal	13	6	1	7*	21	4.20	-	-	23.86	2	-	3			1	1	434
Youngson, Neil A	8	6	-	11	21	3.50	-	-	43.75	2	1	3			-	2	231
Sobhan,Shoaib S	2	2	-	17	18	9.00	-	-	56.25	3	-	-			-	-	28
Nayak,Agnish	4	4	-	5	17	4.25	-	-	39.53	1	-	-	2	-	1	1	87
Weston, Joshua A	5	3	3	9*	17	-	-	-	18.28	1	-	1			-	-	192
Mason,Liam C	5	4	2	16*	16	8.00	-	-	33.33	2	-	1			-	-	66
Goddard,Edward J K	4	3	1	10	16	8.00	-	-	29.09	-	-	1			-	-	56
White,Declan O Altman,Daniel H	15 1	12 1	3 1	9 16*	16 16	1.78 -	-	-	15.69 80.00	1 -	-	4			-	1	541 16
Hannah,Edward J	4	4	-	6	15	- 3.75	-	-	33.33	2	Ī	-			1	-	115
Evans,Robin N	4	4	-	10	15	3.75	-	-	25.42	-	-	1				-	125
Skelly,Thomas M	20	13	9	5*	14	3.50	_	_	20.90	1	_				_	_	879
Widana-Pathirana,Pradeep	1	1	-	13	13	13.00	_	_	81.25	2	-	_			_	_	13
Qureshi,Hassan G	1	1	-	13	13	13.00	-	-	18.57	1	-	_			-	-	13
Loganathan, Ajanthan	2	2	-	13	13	6.50	-	-	46.43	2	-	1			-	-	63
Zamprogno,Edward	1	1	-	9	9	9.00	-	-	69.23	1	-	2			-	-	49
Dinclik, Ayden W	2	2	-	8	8	4.00	-	-	30.77	2	-	-			-	-	28
Saleh,Naser	1	1	1	7*	7	-	-	-	58.33	-	-	-			-	-	7
Rowe,Matthew B	2	2	-	4	4	2.00	-	-	57.14	-	-	3			-	-	74
Jones,Andrew C	2	1	-	2	2	2.00	-	-	10.53	-	-	-			-	-	12
Kanagalingam,Saravanan	5	3	1	1* 1	1	0.50	-	-	3.23	-	-	1			-	1	81
Fensom,Samuel D J Sanders,Thomas D F	1 2	2	-	1	1	0.50	-	-	7.69	-	-	-			-	-	96 -
Whichello, Glen D	1	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-			-	-	20
Mays,Hugo R	1	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-			-	-	20
Ward,Anthony L	1	-	_	-	-	_	-	_	-	_	-	_			-	_	-
Extras	'				2027												
: -																	

BOWLING - Combined Club Statistics 2013/2014 (All Grades & Competitions - Grade, 1LO, T20C, MC, TCC, PG & GS)

 Overs Bowled:
 6108.3

 Runs Scored Against:
 23878

 Wickets Taken:
 947

 Average / Wicket:
 25.21

 Balls / Wicket:
 38.70

 Runs / Over:
 3.91

Highest Score Against: 7/395 - 1st Grade vs Northern Districts (Rd15)

Lowest Score Against:	58 - TCC				213 (11415)						
Name	0	M	W	R	Best	Avg	Econ	S/R	5wi	Wd	Nb
Tremain, Christopher P	174.4	30	30	663	5/44	22.10	3.80	34.93	1	4	32
Atallah,Marcus A	174.2	27	28	627	4/20	22.39	3.60	37.36	-	9	-
Skelly,Thomas M	141.5	13	28	712	5/43	25.43	5.02	30.39	1	49	6
Rogers,Thomas S	186.5	32	27	676	4/17	25.037	3.62	41.52	-	13	10
Murthy,Sameer K	161.1	20	24	601	4/28	25.04	3.73	40.29	-	37	35
Atallah,Thomas G	206	41	24	788	3/36	32.83	3.83	51.50	-	5	-
Gnyawali, Abhinav	97.1	18	22	315	5/17	14.32	3.24	26.50	1	24	6
Balasubramaniam,Karthigan	90.4	9	22	413	5/14	18.77	4.56	24.73	1	10	3
Dabarera,Ramesh L	127.3	19	21	474	5/71	22.57	3.72	36.43	1	30	8
Keshar,Shashi B	148	22 19	21 20	565 333	4/57	26.90 16.65	3.82	42.29	-	8 4	2
Ward, Christopher N	110.1 111.4	19	20	ააა 386	3/18 5/23	19.30	3.02 3.46	33.05 33.50	1	4 47	- 7
Autar,Ravi C Crowe,Murray P	138.1	25	19	406	5/73	21.37	2.94	43.63	1	1	-
Zehner,Eric J W	138.1	23	19	492	5/27	25.89	3.56	43.63	i	36	2
Stanton,Matthew H T	158.4	28	19	523	4/38	27.53	3.30	50.11		5	22
Wells,Luke W P	163.5	26	19	612	4/90	32.21	3.74	51.74	_	6	1
Venianakis, John A	132.5	8	19	681	4/43	35.84	5.13	41.95	-	28	14
Senarath, Diluka K	127	30	18	401	4/15	22.28	3.16	42.33	-	8	12
Charlwood, Alexander G	133.3	23	18	517	4/43	28.72	3.87	44.50	-	5	2
Kharwadkar, Nikhil N	124.1	16	17	489	3/34	28.76	3.94	43.82	-	8	-
Banham,Richard W	141.4	24	17	573	3/37	33.71	4.04	50.00	-	5	3
Raza,Syed B	58	8	16	197	4/32	12.31	3.40	21.75	-	4	5
Jones,Dean N	128	16	16	460	3/28	28.75	3.59	48.00	-	27	19
White, Declan O	136	30	15	429	5/18	28.60	3.15	54.40	1	9	1
Appleton,Mark S	131	21	15	501	3/53	33.40	3.82	52.40	-	8	1
Lindsay,William	161	33	15	528	4/38	35.20	3.28	64.40	-	16	-
Evans,Liam J	82.2	15	14	300	3/24	21.43	3.64	35.29	-	23	1
Wilson,Andrew J	103	16	14	365	3/22	26.07	3.54	44.14	-	39	1
Garland, Matthew B J	99 53.1	10 3	14	373	3/28 5/48	26.64 20.69	3.77	42.43 24.54	- 1	31 3	1 1
Ho,Gavin T Hoque,Saief	64	ა 16	13 12	269 196	3/38	16.33	5.06 3.06	32.00	-	20	-
Day,James R F	114	28	12	331	3/21	27.58	2.90	57.00	-	1	- 19
Buckland, Alexander J	36	7	11	141	3/11	12.82	3.92	19.64	_	2	4
Izzard,Benjamin B	60	6	11	224	3/27	20.36	3.73	32.73	_	1	-
Kishor,Kamal	65	5	11	260	3/20	23.64	4.00	35.45	-	1	4
Woellner,Nathan E	102.2	13	11	400	3/51	36.36	3.91	55.82	-	16	12
Shankar,Siddharth	100	19	11	409	2/46	37.18	4.09	54.55	-	8	14
Foster-Pullman, Julian A	56	20	10	163	4/40	16.30	2.91	33.60	-	1	-
Maguire,Peter H	61	13	10	198	4/35	19.80	3.25	36.60	-	27	-
Stening,Thomas L	44	7	9	172	3/17	19.11	3.91	29.33	-	3	10
Allister,Christopher J	77.1	11	9	289	2/16	32.11	3.75	51.44	-	11	8
Marsden, Jordan L	34.4	1	8	137	2/15	17.13	3.95	26.00	-	2	1
Gopal,Rohan	60	9	8	174	3/35	21.75	2.90	45.00	-	7	15
Makin,Ryan W	43.1	5	8	197	2/27	24.63	4.56	32.38	-	3 20	6 12
McRae, John H	55 103.1	6 22	8 8	240 386	2/33 3/66	30.00	4.36 3.74	41.25 77.38	-	20	12
Shah,Jwalit Fox,Brendan M	19	1	7	95	3/28	48.25 13.57	5.00	16.29	-	6	4
Bhandari,Danny	51	10	7	146	3/31	20.86	2.86	43.71	-	3	-
Lupton, John C	43	3	7	178	3/28	25.43	4.14	36.86	_	43	_
Rea, Michael P	25.5	5	6	79	4/32	13.17	3.06	25.83	_	17	_
Weston, Joshua A	28	6	6	94	3/11	15.67	3.36	28.00	-	1	5
Sharma, Roop K	28.5	2	6	112	3/28	18.67	3.88	28.83	-	-	2
Thanabalasingam,Suthangon K	61	11	6	231	2/27	38.50	3.79	61.00	-	4	-
Youngson,Neil A	43	4	5	184	2/19	36.80	4.28	51.60	-	12	2
Evans, Robin N	18	-	4	67	2/25	16.75	3.72	27.00	-	-	-
Kumar,Rajneel R	26	4	4	81	2/11	20.25	3.12	39.00	-	-	1
Hannah,Edward J	50	15	4	107	1/14	26.75	2.14	75.00	-	10	-
Byrne, James A	26	3	4	119	2/17	29.75	4.58	39.00	-	4	3
Campbell, Hugh G	33.5	1	4	172	3/98	43.00	5.08	50.75	-	-	-
du Plessis,Rico	51.3	4	4	192	1/16	48.00	3.73	77.25	-	-	1
Nichols,Hayden G	51.4	5	4	243	2/22	60.75	4.70	77.50	-	9	1
Fensom,Samuel D J	11	3	3	27	3/27	9.00	2.45	22.00	-	5	1
Kellaway,Nicholas D L	20.3 17.4	2	3 3	68 70	2/35 1/0	22.67 26.33	3.32	41.00 35.33	-	5 1	1 -
Maritz,Callum S Healy,James H	17.4	-	3 3	79 92	2/26	26.33 30.67	4.47 6.27	35.33 29.33	-	1 4	8
Tan,Jonathan J H	27	- 7	3	92 108	2/26	36.00	4.00	29.33 54.00	-	4 5	8 1
Agar,Ryan G	29	3	3	163	1/21	54.33	5.62	58.00	-	5	5
Stocker,Rohan T	40.5	4	3	191	3/104	63.67	4.68	81.67	-	-	-
	1 .5.5	•	•		J, . J .	00.01		J			

Name	0	M	W	R	Best	Avg	Econ	S/R	5wi	Wd	Nb
de Silva, Chaanuk A	3.4	-	2	17	2/9	8.50	4.64	11.00	-	1	-
Rahman, Prosha A	10.2	1	2	47	2/17	23.50	4.55	31.00	-	4	-
Thomas, Sean S	11.4	1	2	48	2/6	24.00	4.11	35.00	-	-	-
Mulvenna, Daniel R	8	-	2	50	2/36	25.00	6.25	24.00	-	1	-
Craft,William J	18	1	2	54	1/25	27.00	3.00	54.00	-	3	2
Kanagalingam,Saravanan	21	4	2	116	2/41	58.00	5.52	63.00	-	2	9
Hartig-Franc,Philip P	47	9	2	142	1/9	71.00	3.02	141.00	-	9	4
Wakim, Charles A	27	1	2	153	2/53	76.50	5.67	81.00	-	2	-
Xu,Alan	1.4	1	1	1	1/1	1.00	0.60	10.00	-	-	1
Loganathan, Ajanthan	10.2	2	1	34	1/7	34.00	3.29	62.00	-	-	-
Araujo,Gabriel	13.3	-	1	46	1/14	46.00	3.41	81.00	-	1	1
Mays, Hugo R	9	-	1	47	1/47	47.00	5.22	54.00	-	7	4
Whichello, Glen D	8	1	1	48	1/48	48.00	6.00	48.00	-	1	-
Dinclik, Ayden W	13	1	1	60	1/47	60.00	4.62	78.00	-	9	1
Thistlethwaite, James E	15.4	2	1	61	1/38	61.00	3.89	94.00	-	-	1
Goddard,Edward J K	12	1	1	70	1/47	70.00	5.83	72.00	-	1	2
McCann,Shaun E	19	3	1	71	1/43	71.00	3.74	114.00	-	-	5
Mason,Liam C	25	4	1	86	1/8	86.00	3.44	150.00	-	-	1
Arahu,Zachary K	20	1	1	92	1/21	92.00	4.60	120.00	-	-	4
Gunning, Pyke O L	20	1	1	112	1/33	112.00	5.60	120.00	-	2	1
Karmakar,Bikram P	2	-	-	5	0/5	-	2.50	-	-	-	-
Zamprogno,Edward	5	-	-	15	0/15	-	3.00	-	-	5	-
Rowe,Matthew B	14	2	-	55	0/20	-	3.93	-	-	5	-
Perera, Thanuja G	3.1	-	-	15	0/3	-	4.74	-	-	1	-
Ferrara, Daniel	18.1	-	-	95	0/13	-	5.23	-	-	3	-
Peters,Lawrence G	7	-	-	37	0/5	-	5.29	-	-	3	-
Geraghty, Fionn P	3	-	-	21	0/21	-	7.00	-	-	1	-
Crawford, Isaac J	2	-	-	14	0/14	-	7.00	-	-	-	-
Ward, Anthony L	2	-	-	18	0/18	-	9.00	-	-	-	-
Sanders, Thomas D F	3	-	-	29	0/10	-	9.67	-	-	5	-
Patel, Ankit	3	-	-	31	0/6	-	10.33	-	-	1	-
Extras	•			769							

PARTNERSHIPS - Combined Club Statistics 2013/2014 (All Grades & Competitions - Grade, 1LO, T20C, MC, TCC, PG & GS)

Wkt	Rd	Opponent	Gr	Bat 1	Sc	Bat 2	Sc	P/S
1st	3	Warringah White	TCC	Peters,Lawrence G	66	Gavan,Joshua P	112	146
1st	8	North Sydney	3	Ferrara,Daniel	81	Thanabalasingam,N R	44	130
1st	3	Fairfield-Liverpool	2	Redman, Andrew J	45	Bhandari,Danny	81	116
2nd	12	Mt.Pritchard-Sthn Dist.	TCC	de Silva,Chaanuk A	104	Perera,Thanuja G	44	115
3rd	5	Gordon	1	Dawson,David G	113	Wakim,Benjamin P	152*	244
3rd	3	Western Suburbs 1	MC	Gavan,Joshua P	144	Maguire,Peter H	146	223
3rd	3	Fairfield-Liverpool	1	Gowland,Mitchell	73	Dawson,David G	83*	151
3rd	6	Western Suburbs	1	Wakim,Benjamin P	82	Wells,Luke W P	114	130
3rd	8	North Sydney	2	Walker, Nicholas J	107	Thanabalasingam,S K	109	129
3rd	10	Mosman	5	Maguire,Peter H	63	Gavan,Joshua P	81	110
4th	3	Fairfield-Liverpool	2	Walker, Nicholas J	53	Wakim,Benjamin P	166*	155
4th	4	Sydney University	5	Ho,Gavin T	60	Foster-Pullman,Julian A	64	111
4th	1	Manly Warringah	5	Thistlethwaite,James E	66	Lawrence,Ronald Jnr B	66	109
5th	4	Sydney University	1	Day, James R F	70	Wakim,Charles A	117	153
5th	1	Manly Warringah	4	Rea,Michael P	50	Byrnes,Joseph J	127	109
5th	7	Eastern Suburbs	1	Dawson,David G	62	Wakim, Charles A	97	108
5th	LO2	Campbelltown-Camden	1LO	Dawson, David G	90	Bhandari,Danny	55	105
6th	12	Mt.Pritchard-Sthn Dist.	TCC	Makin,Ryan W	31*	Nguyen,Sam James A D	78*	105*
7th	6	Western Suburbs	4	McCormick,Samuel A	49	Fox,Brendan M	84*	112
8th	5	Gordon	2	Keshar,Shashi B	53	Byrnes,Joseph J	118*	80
9th	GS6	Bankstown	GS	Gopal,Rohan	29	Mason,Liam C	16*	47
10th	11	Blacktown 2	MC	Gnyawali,Abhinav	32	Craft,William J	38*	74

<u>Partne</u>	rship Ave	rages		
Wkt	Inns	NO	Runs	Avg
1st	131	-	3638	27.77
2nd	130	1	2646	20.51
3rd	127	1	3394	26.94
4th	126	5	2881	23.81
5th	118	6	2846	25.41
6th	112	8	2167	20.84
7th	104	2	2037	19.97
8th	101	7	1510	16.06
9th	93	5	1018	11.57
10th	87	9	918	11.77

PARTNERSHIPS - MOST PROLIFIC PARTNERS - Combined Club Statistics 2013/2014 (All Grades & Competitions)

Bat 1	Bat 2	Inn	NO	Highest P/S	Total Runs	Avg
Dawson,David G	Wakim,Benjamin P	8	1	244	482	68.86
Day, James R F	Wakim,Charles A	8	0	153	342	42.75
Dawson, David G	Gowland, Mitchell	7	0	151	338	48.29
Gavan, Joshua P	Maguire,Peter H	3	0	223	337	112.33
Dawson, David G	Wakim, Charles A	9	1	108	292	36.50
du Plessis,Rico	Wells,Luke W P	8	0	79	247	30.88
Dawson,David G	Wells,Luke W P	8	0	94	216	27.00
Ferrara, Daniel	Thanabalasingam,N R	6	0	130	194	32.33
Gowland, Mitchell	Day, James R F	4	0	86	174	43.50
Izzard,Benjamin B	Murthy,Sameer K	3	Ö	85	163	54.33
Thanabalasingam,S K	Byrnes, Joseph J	3	0	66	163	54.33
Gunning,Pyke O L	Hood, Philip J	4	Ö	77	155	38.75
Walker, Nicholas J	Wakim,Benjamin P	1	Ö	155	155	155.00
Redman, Andrew J	Bhandari,Danny	2	Ö	116	151	75.50
Byrnes, Joseph J	Walker, Nicholas J	3	0	85	149	49.67
Peters,Lawrence G	Gavan, Joshua P	1	Ö	146	146	146.00
Jagot,Thomas A	Walker, Nicholas J	5	0	56	139	27.80
Sharma, Roop K	Xu,Alan	2	0	85	138	69.00
Araujo,Gabriel	Peters,Lawrence G	3	0	84	137	45.67
de Silva,Chaanuk A	Perera,Thanuja G	2	0	115	136	68.00
Thanabalasingam,S K	Walker, Nicholas J	4	0	129	133	33.25
Dawson,David G	du Plessis,Rico	5	0	76	130	26.00
Wakim,Benjamin P	Wells,Luke W P	2	0	130	130	65.00
Bhandari,Danny	Day,James R F	3	1	69*	126	63.00
Byrnes, Joseph J	Redman.Andrew J	3	0	47	123	41.00
Ferrara.Daniel	Roach, Jack P	6	0	64	120	20.00
Nichols,Hayden G	Roach, Jack P	3	0	90	115	38.33
Byrnes, Joseph J	Thanabalasingam,N R	5	0	97	114	22.80
Bhandari, Danny	Byrnes, Joseph J	3	0	45	114	38.00
Lawrence,Ronald Jnr B	Thistlethwaite, James E	2	0	109	114	57.00
Araujo, Gabriel	Patel, Ankit	3	0	80	113	37.67
McCormick,Samuel A	Fox,Brendan M	1	0	112	112	112.00
Ho,Gavin T	Foster-Pullman, Julian A	1	0	111	111	111.00
Crowe, Murray P	Gavan, Joshua P	2	0	55	110	55.00
Lawrence,Ronald Jnr B	Peters,Lawrence G	3	0	73	109	36.33
McCormick,Samuel A	Zehner,Eric J W	2	0	73 73	109	54.50
Rea, Michael P	Byrnes, Joseph J	1	0	109	109	109.00
Dawson, David G	Bhandari,Danny	1	0	105	105	105.00
		1	1	105*	105	105.00
Makin,Ryan W	Nguyen,Sam James A D		0	82	103	52.00
Perera,Thanuja G	Gavan, Joshua P	2 3	0	84	104	34.00
Gowland,Mitchell Wakim,Charles A	Wells,Luke W P	5	0	55	102	20.40
*	Wells,Luke W P	2	0	86	102	51.00
Gavan, Joshua P	Patel,Ankit Hartig-Franc,Philip P	2	0	61		
Crowe, Murray P	Tsoukalas,Nikolas G	3	0	69	101 101	50.50 33.67
Fox,Brendan M	Nguyen,Sam James A D		0	47	100	33.33
McRae, John H	0 , ,	3	0	47 51	100	33.33
Sukumar,Amalesh S K Dawson.David G	Xu,Alan	_	-			
,	Day,James R F Radhakrishnan,Nikethan	5 1	1	59* 98	98 98	24.50
Stocker,Rohan T	•		0			98.00
Thanabalasingam,S K	Lindsay,William	2	0	51	97	48.50
Fox,Brendan M	Stanton, Murray J	2	0	63	96 06	48.00
Campbell, Hugh G	Rogers,Thomas S	1	0	96	96	96.00
Murthy,Sameer K	Shankar,Siddharth	3	0	73	95	31.67
Jagot,Thomas A	Rogers,Thomas S	5	0	45	94	18.80
Wakim,Charles A	Wakim,Benjamin P	2	0	58	93	46.50
Hood, Philip J	Patel, Ankit	5	0	36	93	18.60
Bowcock, Daniel S	Byrnes,Joseph J	2	0	65	90	45.00

PLAYER OF THE YEAR POINTS 2013/2014

PLAYER OF THE YEAR POINTS 2013/2014

<u></u>		Practice Atten	dance		On Field		Total
Player	No.	%	Points	Points	Mts	Avg	Points
Dawson,David G	38	92.7	380	1811	15	120.73	2191
Wakim,Benjamin P	33	80.5	330	1232	14	88.00	1562
Byrnes, Joseph J	20	48.8	200	1217	13	93.62	1417
Rogers,Thomas S Wells,Luke W P	31 29	75.6 70.7	310 290	1029 1037	15 12	68.60 86.42	1339 1327
Walker, Nicholas J	38	92.7	380	936	14	66.86	1316
de Silva,Chaanuk A	6	14.6	60	1224	14	87.43	1284
Day,James R F	29	70.7	290	967	12	80.58	1257
Tremain, Christopher P	26	63.4	260	963	9.5	101.37	1223
Atallah,Thomas G	34	82.9	340	868	14	62.00	1208
Bhandari,Danny	32	78.0	320	845	14	60.36	1165
Makin,Ryan W_	39	95.1	390	734	16	45.88	1124
Crowe, Murray P	4	9.8	40	1052	11	95.64	1092
Wakim,Charles A	34 20	82.9	340	722 850	15	48.13	1062
Gavan,Joshua P Maguire,Peter H	1	48.8 2.4	200 10	1037	13 13	65.38 79.77	1050 1047
Atallah,Marcus A	24	58.5	240	799	13	61.46	1039
Bascaran,Kabilan	21	51.2	210	807	15	53.80	1017
Zehner,Eric J W	14	34.1	140	871	15	58.07	1011
Gnyawali, Abhinav	17	41.5	170	821	13	63.15	991
Ho,Gavin T	11	26.8	110	856	14	61.14	966
Keshar,Shashi B	11	26.8	110	845	14	60.36	955
Ward, Christopher N	15	36.6	150	801	13	61.62	951
Lindsay,William	29	70.7	290	609	14	43.50	899
Stanton, Murray J	19	46.3	190	696	13	53.54	886
Reid, Jake R	14	34.1	140	734	12	61.17	874
Autar,Ravi C Senarath,Diluka K	9 15	22.0 36.6	90 150	784 723	14 14	56.00 51.64	874 873
Thanabalasingam,Suthangon K	26	63.4	260	595	15	39.67	855
Xu,Alan	33	80.5	330	520	14	37.14	850
Balasubramaniam,Karthigan	8	19.5	80	756	15	50.40	836
Garland, Matthew B J	26	63.4	260	544	12	45.33	804
Dabarera,Ramesh L	8	19.5	80	722	13	55.54	802
Skelly,Thomas M	17	41.5	170	631	13	48.54	801
Charlwood, Alexander G	13	31.7	130	671	14	47.93	801
Peters,Lawrence G	14	34.1	140	635	12	52.92	775
Raza,Syed B	8 9	19.5 22.0	80 90	694 671	14 13	49.57 51.62	774 761
McCormick,Samuel A Lupton,John C	36	87.8	360	387	9.5	40.74	747
Fox,Brendan M	6	14.6	60	683	13	52.54	743
Campbell, Hugh G	21	51.2	210	530	13	40.77	740
Stanton, Matthew H T	14	34.1	140	590	13	45.38	730
Evans,Liam J	19	46.3	190	525	11	47.73	715
Stocker,Rohan T	21	51.2	210	503	9	55.89	713
Murthy,Sameer K	19	46.3	190	515	12	42.92	705
Patel, Ankit	16	39.0	160	517	14	36.93	677
Shah, Jwalit	19	46.3	190	484	11	44.00	674
Appleton,Mark S Jagot,Thomas A	28 26	68.3 63.4	280 260	394 411	13 13	30.31 31.62	674 671
Radhakrishnan,Nikethan	27	65.9	270	397	12	33.08	667
White, Declan O	18	43.9	180	467	11	42.45	647
Rea,Michael P	8	19.5	80	565	11	51.36	645
Wilson, Andrew J	15	36.6	150	495	13	38.08	645
Hoque,Saief	14	34.1	140	503	10	50.30	643
Kharwadkar,Nikhil N	9	22.0	90	530	11	48.18	620
Roach, Jack P	14	34.1	140	476	15	31.73	616
Gowland,Mitchell	11	26.8	110	503	9	55.89	613
Jones,Dean N Shankar,Siddharth	21 16	51.2 39.0	210 160	402 451	14 12	28.71	612
du Plessis,Rico	21	59.0 51.2	210	373	7	37.58 53.29	611 583
Nichols,Hayden G	13	31.7	130	448	7	64.00	578
Venianakis, John A	13	31.7	130	443	13	34.08	573
Tsoukalas,Nikolas G	18	43.9	180	389	15	25.93	569
Hartig-Franc,Philip P	12	29.3	120	447	11	40.64	567
Marsden, Jordan L	10	24.4	100	462	11	42.00	562
Foster-Pullman, Julian A	4	9.8	40	511	5	102.20	551
Sharma,Roop K	2	4.9	20	531	7	75.86	551
McRae, John H	6	14.6	60	488	13	37.54	548
Araujo,Gabriel Stening,Thomas L	2 13	4.9 31.7	20 130	524 382	10 10	52.40 38.20	544 512
Banham,Richard W	6	31.7 14.6	60	382 446	8	38.20 55.75	512 506
Hood, Philip J	7	17.1	70	436	14	31.14	506
/ · ····· F -					• •		

	Practice Attendance			On Field			Total
Player	No.	%	Points	Points	Mts	Avg	Points
Woellner,Nathan E	13	31.7	130	373	13	28.69	503
Mulvenna, Daniel R	8	19.5	80	420	10	42.00	500
Buckland, Alexander J	5	12.2	50	443	6	73.83	493
Kishor, Kamal	5	12.2	50	434	12	36.17	484
Lawrence, Ronald Jnr B	8	19.5	80	391	12	32.58	471
Thanabalasingam, Nirmalan R	12	29.3	120	347	14	24.79	467
Allister Christopher J	19	46.3	190	273	11	24.82	463
Ferrara Daniel	9	22.0	90	311	15	20.73	401
Youngson, Neil A	14	34.1	140	231	8	28.88	371
Gunning,Pyke O L	14	34.1	140	220	10	22.00	360
Kumar,Rajneel R	16	39.0	160	192	5	38.40	352
Redman,Andrew J	6	14.6	60	290	7	41.43	350
Nguyen,Sam James A D	3	7.3	30	307	8	38.38	337
Karmakar,Bikram P	5	12.2	50	287	15	19.13	337
Tan,Jonathan J H	0	0.0	0	316	11	28.73	316
Perera,Thanuja G	5	12.2	50	260	9	28.89	310
Bowcock,Daniel S	5	12.2	50	237	12	19.75	287
Rahman, Prosha A	3	7.3	30	253	8	31.63	283
Byrne, James A	10	24.4	100	180	5	36.00	280
Agar,Ryan G	2	4.9	20	233	11	21.18	253
Hannah,Edward J	10	24.4	100	115	4	28.75	215
McCann,Shaun E	11	26.8	110	105	6	17.50	215
Healy, James H	2	4.9	20	185	6	30.83	205
Thistlethwaite, James E	2	4.9	20	183	2	91.50	203
Sukumar.Amalesh S K	1	2.4	10	178	8	22.25	188
Thomas, Sean S	9	22.0	90	97	2	48.50	187
Brown, Alexander J	4	9.8	40	143	3	47.67	183
*	8	9.6 19.5	40 80	81	5	16.20	161
Kanagalingam,Saravanan Craft,William J	4	9.8	40	118	2	59.00	158
*	7	9.0 17.1	70	87	4	21.75	157
Nayak,Agnish	2	4.9	20	124	3	41.33	144
Furlong,Samuel P	9	22.0	20 90	49	3 1		
Zamprogno,Edward	10	24.4	90 100	28	2	49.00 14.00	139 128
Dinclik,Ayden W	3	7.3	30	96	1		126
Fensom,Samuel D J			30 120	3	1	96.00	120
Geraghty, Fionn P	12 3	29.3		63	2	3.00	
Loganathan,Ajanthan		7.3	30			31.50	93
Kellaway,Nicholas D L	1	2.4	10	66	1	66.00	76
Rowe, Matthew B	0	0.0	0	74	2	37.00	74
Maritz,Callum S	6	14.6	60	3	1	3.00	63
Houston,Bo C J	0	0.0	0	54	1	54.00	54
Sobhan,Shoaib S	2	4.9	20	28	2	14.00	48
Mays,Hugo R	2	4.9	20	20	1	20.00	40
Hansen,Mark A	0	0.0	0	34	1	34.00	34
Whichello, Glen D	1	2.4	10	20	1	20.00	30
Arahu,Zachary K	1	2.4	10	15	1	15.00	25
Altman,Daniel H	0	0.0	0	16	1	16.00	16
Qureshi,Hassan G	0	0.0	0	13	1	13.00	13
Widana-Pathirana,Pradeep	0	0.0	0	13	1	13.00	13
Jones, Andrew C	0	0.0	0	12	2	6.00	12
Ward,Anthony L	1	2.4	10	0	1	0.00	10
Saleh,Naser	0	0.00	0	7	1	7.00	7

Explanatory Notes

Description	Points Obtained	Description	Points Obtained			
1.Batting		2.Bowling				
1 run	1 point	1 wicket	20 points			
50-99 runs / Inn	25 bonus points	3 wickets / Inn	25 bonus points			
100-199 runs / Inn	100 bonus points	4 wickets / Inn	50 bonus points			
>200 runs / Inn	200 bonus points	5 wickets / Inn	100 bonus points			
		6 wickets / Inn	150 bonus points			
3.Fielding (Catching)		4.Fielding (Wicket Keeping)				
1 catch	20 points	1 dismissal	15 points			
3 catches / Inn	25 bonus points	3 dismissal's / Inn	25 bonus points			
4 catches / Inn	50 bonus points	4 dismissal's / Inn	50 bonus points			
5 catches / Inn	100 bonus points	5 dismissal's / Inn	100 bonus points			
6 catches / Inn	150 bonus points	6 dismissal's / Inn	150 bonus points			
5.Fielding (Run Outs)	·	6.For Being in a Winning Side				
Direct Hit	20 points	Per Team Member	10 points			
In-Direct	10 points (to 2 players)					
7.Practice Attendance						
10 points awarded per practice	or fitness session attended					

Inclusion's / Exclusion's

Includes points obtained only through playing Grade's 1 - 7, regular season rounds. Does not include points obtained through playing 1st Grade LO or 1T20 games played on a Sunday, Poidevin-Gray Shield ,A.W.Green Shield ,Quarter Finals, Semi - Finals or Finals.

Only includes official practice sessions where all club members are invited to participate. Includes designated pre-season practice sessions. Does not include official practice sessions that have been "rained out", or that fall on or around public holidays. Points for practice attendance are awarded to those who are absent due to representative duties.

CAREER STATISTICS

The individual, team and partnership records published on the following pages are for those seasons since the clubs inception into the Sydney Grade Competition (1973/74). For records prior to this time, refer to the 1972/73 annual report, which was the last for the clubs affiliation in the Municipal & Shires Competition.

TOP CAREER STATISTICS

The table below outlines the minimum requirements that have been applied when printing the top career statistics on the following pages. When these minimum requirements have not been meet, the top 5 players have been published. Current players have been highlighted in **bold italic** type:

Competition / Grade	Batting (Runs)	Bowling (Wickets)	Fielding (Dismissals)			
Combined Competitions / Grades	5000 or 2000 current players **	300 or 100 for current players**	150 or 75 for current players**			
Combined 1st Grade	3000 or 500 current players	150 or 50 current players	125 or 50 for current players			
Limited (50) Over's Competitions	1000 or 500 current Players	35 or 15 for current Players	50 or 25 for current players			
1st Grade Twenty / 20	Top 5	Top 5	Top 5			
2 nd to 5 th Grades & Other Competitions	2000 or 1000 current players	125 or 50 for current players	50 or 25 for current players			
** Current players – have played at least one game this season						

More detailed career statistics can also be found on the clubs website www.cricket.unsw.edu.au

QUALIFICATION CRITERIA FOR CLUB RECORDS

The following table outlines the requirements needed to hold club records. The top 10 player's who meet the criteria been listed in the **Club Records** section of this annual report. Records can be held by multiple players. Record information is based on the data that is currently available.

Competition / Grade	Batting	Bowling					
Two Day Competitions **	250 runs	15 wickets					
Limited (50) Over Competitions (1LO, PG, AWGS)	150 runs	8 wickets					
1st Grade Twenty / 20 100 runs 5 wickets							
** Records for 1st Grade are a combination of the Two Day, 1LO & 1T20 competitions (excluding 1T20 from 2008/09, 2012/13 & 2013/14)							

All available information relating to bowlers Hat Tricks and 10 wickets taken in a match has been listed in the Club Records section of this annual report.

Note - where two teams have been entered into the same grade or competition, player statistics have been combined if a player has played in both teams.

DEFINITIONS

The following table provides explanation of what is included in each grouping or category in the Career Statistics section of this annual report:

All Grades & Shires	SCA + M&S + Other Competitions Combined + State Challenge
Sydney Cricket Association (SCA)	1st Grade to 5th Grade + 1st Grade Limited Overs + 1st Grade Twenty 20 + Poidevin Gray Shield + A.W.Green Shield
1st Grade (Combined)	1st Grade (Two Day Comp.) + 1st Grade Limited Overs + 1st Grade Twenty 20 (But excludes 1T20 from 2008/09, 2012/13 & 2013/14)
1st Grade Limited Overs (1LO)	All 1LO matches that form part of the 1st Grade Limited Overs Competition.
1st Grade Twenty 20 (1T20)	All 1T20 matches that form part of the 1st Grade Twenty 20 Competition (including those from 2008/09,2012/13 & 2013/14)
Other Competitions (Combined)	City & Suburban (CS) + M & S D Grade (MSD) + Moore Park (MP) + Metropolitan Cup (MC) + Tim Creer Cup (TCC)

PARTNERSHIP RECORDS

Highest partnership for each wicket (per grade) have been listed, as well as; a) All other partnerships of +150 for two day competitions; b) All other partnerships of +100 for LO competitions; c) All other partnerships of +50 for 1T20 competition. Otherwise, the top two partnerships only for each wicket have been listed.

RETROSPECTIVE CHANGES DIARY

2007 – 1LO - The Sydney Cricket Association made the decision to combine the statistics for 1st grade two day and 1st grade limited over (50 over's) competitions for historical purposes. (Which was not done in the initial seasons following the inception of the 1st grade limited over's competition in 92/93). As a result there are some changes to the records that have been published in past annual reports.

June 2010 – 1T20 – The Sydney Cricket Association made the decision to combine 1T20 statistics for the 2009/10 season with the other 1st grade competitions (as 1T20 games formed part of the 1st grade competition) As a result there are some changes to the data that was published in the 2009/10 annual report.

However, the inaugural season of the 1T20 (2008/09) still remains separate from the rest of the first grade statistics as it did not form part of the 1st grade competition that season, and was run as a separate tournament.

To be clear – 1T20 statistics from 2008/09 now contribute toward player 1T20 career statistics, combined season statistics for 08/09 and player combined career statistics, but **do not** contribute toward player 1st grade statistics.

2014 – 1T20 – The 1T20 competition for 2012/13 did not form part of the 1st Grade competition, did not contribute to club championship points, and therefore should not have contributed to player 1st Grade statistics.

Our statistics database has been updated and may lead to changes to certain players 1st Grade statistics.

INITIATIVES

The clubs statistics are in a constant state of review and improvement. Efforts to source and fully digitize scorebooks from past seasons continues. Any errors found when digitizing scorebooks have been correct which has resulted to some minor changes to certain player's career statistics. The **scorebook digitization table** on the following page outlines which seasons / grades have been fully digitized, and to what level they have been digitized (based on the information currently available). The task of scanning and posing past annual reports and other publications on the clubs website also continues. **Included in the Club Records section for the first time will appear the club records for best aggregates and averages achieved in any one season based on all grades combined.**

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

The following people should be acknowledged for their assistance with the statistics:

- Chris Ward for assisting with the week to week leg work chasing Captains for scorecard, proofing scorecards and data entry.
- . Our reliable group of scorers who really do make our job much easier Michael Rea, Alan Xu, Terry Stamp, Ian White, George Venianakis & Raghu Murthy.
- Special thanks to Alan Xu for going to the SCA Archives and photocopying all of our 1st Grade scorecards (of which the SCA has a complete record). Our
 intention is to put all of our 1st Grade scorecards onto My Cricket.

In the spirit of continual update and improvement, please forward your information or comments to cricket@unsw.edu.au.

DARREN SUE HONOURARY STATISTICIAN & RECORD KEEPER PETER MAGUIRE DATABASE MANAGER

SCOREBOOK DIGITIZATION TABLE

Season	1	1LO	1T20	2	3	4	5	6	7	PG	GS	IV	OT
1973-74	XB1	n/a	n/a	A2	Х	Х	Χ	Χ	n/a	Х	n/a	Х	Х
1974-75	XB1	n/a	n/a	A2	Х	Х	Х	Х	n/a	XB1	n/a	Х	Х
1975-76	XB1	n/a	n/a	A2	Χ	Х	Χ	Χ	n/a	Χ	n/a	Х	Х
1976-77	XB1	n/a	n/a	XB1	Χ	Х	Χ	Χ	n/a	Χ	n/a	Х	Х
1977-78	XB1	n/a	n/a	XB1	Χ	Χ	Χ	Χ	n/a	Χ	n/a	Х	X
1978-79	XB1	n/a	n/a	XB1	Χ	Χ	Χ	Χ	n/a	Х	n/a	Χ	Х
1979-80	XB1	n/a	n/a	XB1	Χ	Χ	Χ	n/a	n/a	Х	n/a	Х	X
1980-81	XB1	n/a	n/a	XB1	Χ	Х	Χ	Χ	n/a	XB1	n/a	Х	X
1981-82	XB1	n/a	n/a	XB1	Χ	Χ	Χ	Χ	n/a	XB1	n/a	Χ	X
1982-83	XB1	n/a	n/a	XB1	Χ	Χ	Χ	Χ	n/a	XB1	n/a	Χ	X
1983-84	XB1	n/a	n/a	XB1	Χ	Χ	Χ	n/a	n/a	XB1	n/a	Χ	X
1984-85	XB1	n/a	n/a	XB1	Χ	Χ	Χ	n/a	n/a	Χ	n/a	Χ	X
1985-86	XB1	n/a	n/a	XB1	X	Χ	Χ	XB1	n/a	Χ	n/a	Χ	X
1986-87	XB1	n/a	n/a	XB1	X	Χ	Χ	XB1	n/a	Х	n/a	Χ	X
1987-88	XB1	n/a	n/a	XB1	X	Χ	Χ	Χ	n/a	Х	n/a	Χ	X
1988-89	XB1	n/a	n/a	XB1	X	Χ	Χ	XB1	n/a	XB1	n/a	Χ	X
1989-90	XB1	n/a	n/a	XB1	Χ	Χ	Χ	Χ	n/a	Х	n/a	Χ	X
1990-91	XB1	n/a	n/a	XB1	X	Χ	Χ	XB1	n/a	Χ	n/a	Χ	X
1991-92	XB1	n/a	n/a	XB1	Χ	Χ	Χ	Χ	n/a	Х	n/a	Χ	X
1992-93	XB1	XB1	n/a	XB1	X	Χ	Χ	Χ	X	Χ	n/a	Χ	X
1993-94	XB1	XB1	n/a	Χ	X	Χ	Χ	Χ	Χ	Χ	n/a	Χ	X
1994-95	XB1	A4	n/a	Χ	Χ	Χ	Χ	Χ	XB1	Χ	n/a	Χ	X
1995-96	XB1	Χ	n/a	XB1	Х	X	Χ	XB1	Х	X	n/a	Х	Х
1996-97	A2	A2	n/a	A2	Х	X	Χ	X	Х	X	n/a	Х	Х
1997-98	XB1	Χ	n/a	XB1	X	Χ	Χ	Χ	n/a	Χ	A2	Χ	X
1998-99	XB1	Χ	n/a	A2	X	Χ	Χ	Χ	Х	Χ	A2	Χ	X
1999-00	XB1	XB1	n/a	XB1	Х	Χ	Х	X	Х	Х	Х	Х	Х
2000-01	A1	A1	n/a	XB1	A2	X	Χ	Χ	Х	XB1	XB1	Χ	Х
2001-02	XB1	XB1	n/a	XB1	X	X	Χ	XB1	Х	XB1	XB1	Χ	Х
2002-03	XB1	XB1	n/a	XB1	X	X	Χ	XB1	n/a	XB1	XB1	Х	Х
2003-04	XB1	XB1	n/a	XB1	Х	Х	Х	XB1	n/a	XB1	XB1	Х	Х
2004-05	A1	A1	n/a	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	n/a	A1	A1	u/a	A2/A5
2005-06	A1	A1	n/a	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	n/a	A1	A1	u/a	n/a
2006-07	A1	A1	n/a	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	n/a	A1	A1	u/a	n/a
2007-08	A1	A1	n/a	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	n/a	A1	A1	A1	n/a
2008-09	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A4	A1	A1	A1	n/a
2009-10	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	n/a
2010-11	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	n/a	A1	A1	Х	A1
2011-12	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1/A1
2012-13	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1
2013-14	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1	A1

	Key – Scorebook Digitization Table
A1	Full scorecard information digitized, including batsmen's balls faced and batting time (when available)
A2	Full scorecard information digitized, including batsmen's batting time (when available). Batsmen's balls faced unavailable
A3	Partial scorecard information digitized only. The following information is unavailable: Batting: Balls faced, batting time, 4s, and 6s. Bowling: Wides, No Balls. Fielding: Run Out information. Partnership / FOW information also unavailable (except partnership information detailed in the annual report)
A4	Partial scorecard information digitized only. The following information is unavailable: Batting: Balls faced, batting time, 4s, and 6s. Bowling: Wides, No Balls. Fielding: Run Out information. Partnership / FOW information also unavailable.
A5	Partial scorecard information digitized only. The following information is unavailable: Batting: Balls faced, batting time. Partnership / FOW information also unavailable.
B1	Top partnership information (as listed in annual report) only have been digitized.
Χ	Statistics based on summary information as provided in annual reports only
n/a	Not Applicable
u/a	Unavailable

ALL GRADES & SHIRES

ALL GRADES AND	SHIRES -	BATTING
----------------	----------	---------

Name	lnn	NO	HS	Runs	Avg	50	100
Robson, James G	471	80	165*	13616	34.82	77	11
Martel, Jock B	392	25	212	9946	27.10	51	8
Taylor, Alexander J	502	44	123	9383	20.49	ua	ua
Livingstone,Gregory R	306	32	204*	8952	32.67	51	12
Dixon,James S	392	41	139*	8052	22.94	39	5
Carson,David J	293	34	173	7585	29.29	35	10
Jebb,David C	267	20	131	6351	25.71	32	6
Jones,Clayton W	280	21	159	6297	24.31	32	3
Meagher, David P	228	31	154	6020	30.56	29	8
Bundy, Harold C	243	27	151	5921	27.41	ua	ua
Bowcock,Daniel S	222	18	222	5899	28.92	36	3
Creed,Murray W	140	17	207*	5751	46.76	36	12
Christian, Daniel T	207	23	163*	5607	30.47	25	11
Other Current Players:							
Bhandari,Danny	207	19	185	5024	26.72	24	5
Gowland,Mitchell	182	5	198	4690	26.50	25	6
Dawson,David G	101	18	200*	3926	47.30	22	8
Day,James R F	165	27	133	3831	27.76	14	3
Wakim,Benjamin P	132	9	166*	3213	26.12	11	6
Wakim,Charles A	124	10	146*	305 4	26.79	15	4
Zehner,Eric J W	210	47	93	2925	17.94	11	-
Jones,Andrew C	174	8	104*	2775	16.72	10	2
Jagot,Thomas A	104	13	108	2616	28.75	16	2
Walker, Nicholas J	93	8	138	2063	24.27	9	4

ALL GRADES AND SHIRES - BOWLING

Name	Wkts	Overs	Mdns	Runs	Avg	5wi	Best
Stark,Robert W	635	4218	1099	10587	16.67	30	8 - 16
Robinson, Greig G	630	4240	1072	11803	18.73	ua	6 - 26
Garland, Geoffrey M	591	2369	444	8040	13.60	ua	ua
Dixon, James S	569	4836	1221	13184	23.17	15	5 - 31
Middleton, John Mck	475	2062	375	6598	13.89	ua	ua
Robson, James G	457	4378	1466	9033	19.77	8	6 - 26
Schofield, Philip J	445	1473	221	5528	12.42	ua	ua
Zehner,Eric J W	419	2819	462	10003	23.87	11	8 - 36
Livingstone,Stanley E	407	1436	99	7081	17.40	ua	ua
Gregg,Michael J	390	3471	840	9250	23.72	8	7 - 40
Clark,Glen A	389	2853	683	7459	19.17	11	9 - 18
Other Current Players:							
Day,James R F	215	1504	279	5180	24.09	4	5 - 20
Lupton, John C	208	1693	389	4571	21.98	7	7 - 40
Appleton,Mark S	194	1400	280	4683	24.14	3	6 - 10
Bhandari,Danny	186	1450	288	4700	25.27	3	5 - 36
Tremain, Christopher P	160	818	147	2829	17.68	9	7 - 41
Ward, Christopher N	158	1078	233	3628	22.96	4	6 - 54
Charlwood, Alexander G	152	1095	182	3864	25.42	2	5 - 20
Atallah,Thomas G	138	1132	192	4332	31.39	4	7 - 63
Maguire,Peter H	128	918	209	2743	21.43	2	6 - 34
Garland, Matthew B J	123	849	141	2982	24.24	3	6 - 19

ALL GRADES AND SHIRES - DISMISSALS

Name	Catches	Stumpings	Total	Position
Neilan, Andrew M	231	70	301	Wicketkeeper
Kovacs ,Michael	220	35	255	Wicketkeeper
Back,Michael	187	43	230	Wicketkeeper
Barford,John P	187	32	219	Wicketkeeper
Robson,James G	215	-	215	
Nikolovski,Richard	171	36	207	Wicketkeeper
Barrington,Clem H	137	68	205	Wicketkeeper
Sanders,Matthew R	143	43	186	Wicketkeeper
Dawson,David G	168	17	185	Wicketkeeper
Dixon,James S	162	-	162	
Martel, Jock B	160	2	162	
Nott,Benjamin P J	148	14	162	Wicketkeeper
Other Current Players:				
Wakim,Benjamin P	100	24	124	Wicketkeeper
Walker,Nicholas J	85	14	99	Wicketkeeper
Bascaran,Kabilan	83	14	97	Wicketkeeper
Bhandari,Danny	89	-	89	
Gowland,Mitchell	87	-	87	
Hood,Philip J	65	22	87	Wicketkeeper
Bowcock,Daniel S	80	-	80	•
Zehner,Eric J W	73	-	73	

SYDNEY GRADE ONLY

SCA - BATTING

Name	Inn	NO	HS	Runs	Avg	50	100
Robson, James G	470	80	165*	13615	34.91	77	11
Livingstone, Gregory R	306	32	204*	8952	32.67	51	12
Martel, Jock B	340	16	212	8746	26.99	44	8
Dixon,James S	392	41	139*	8052	22.94	39	5
Carson,David J	292	34	173	7566	29.33	35	10
Jebb,David C	266	20	131	6244	25.38	32	5
Meagher,David P	227	31	154	6017	30.70	29	8
Bowcock,Daniel S	222	18	222	5899	28.92	36	3
Jones,Clayton W	266	20	159	5856	23.80	28	3
Creed,Murray W	139	17	207*	5714	46.84	36	12
Christian, Daniel T	206	23	163*	5605	30.63	25	11
Chapman,Christopher J	218	27	124*	5465	28.61	26	4
Baker,James M	179	16	180*	5171	31.72	23	8
Pratt, Anthony D	260	35	138	5151	22.89	20	5
Other Current Players:							
Bhandari,Danny	207	19	185	5024	26.72	24	5
Gowland,Mitchell	182	5	198	4690	26.50	25	6
Dawson,David G	101	18	200*	3926	47.30	22	8
Day,James R F	164	27	133	3808	27.80	14	3
Wakim,Benjamin P	129	8	166*	3187	26.34	11	6
Wakim, Charles A	123	10	146*	3053	27.02	15	4
Zehner,Eric J W	200	44	93	2783	17.84	11	-
Jagot,Thomas A	101	12	108	2462	27.66	14	2
Walker,Nicholas J	93	8	138	2063	24.27	9	4

SCA - BOWLING

Name	Wkts	Overs	Mdns	Runs	Avg	5wi	Best
Stark,Robert W	635	4218	1099	10587	16.67	30	8 - 16
Dixon,James S	569	4836	1221	13184	23.17	15	5 - 31
Robinson, Greig G	461	3658	969	9728	21.10	17	6 - 26
Robson,James G	457	4373	1465	9011	19.72	8	6 - 26
Zehner,Eric J W	392	2716	461	9589	24.46	9	7 - 46
Clark,Glen A	386	2843	682	7428	19.24	11	9 - 18
Ray,Mark	323	2113	586	5657	17.51	16	8 - 46
Quinlin,David	322	2695	677	7444	23.12	12	7 - 19
Gregg,Michael J	319	2949	740	7554	23.68	7	7 - 40
Merrell,Ralph W	315	1933	290	6609	20.98	10	6 - 51
Stephen, Darren J	310	2204	508	6378	20.57	15	8 - 58
Other Current Players:							
Day,James R F	215	1497	279	5146	23.93	4	5 - 20
Bhandari,Danny	186	1450	288	4700	25.27	3	5 - 36
Lupton, John C	185	1509	363	3975	21.49	7	7 - 40
Appleton,Mark S	183	1345	267	4535	24.78	3	6 - 10
Tremain, Christopher P	160	818	147	2829	17.68	9	7 - 41
Ward, Christopher N	150	1045	224	3517	23.45	3	6 - 54
Atallah,Thomas G	134	1089	185	4189	31.26	4	7 - 63

SCA - DISMISSALS

Name	Catches	Stumpings	Total	Position
Neilan, Andrew M	231	70	301	Wicketkeeper
Kovacs ,Michael	220	35	255	Wicketkeeper
Back, Michael	187	43	230	Wicketkeeper
Robson, James G	215	-	215	•
Nikolovski,Richard	171	36	207	Wicketkeeper
Barford, John P	176	30	206	Wicketkeeper
Sanders,Matthew R	142	43	185	Wicketkeeper
Dawson,David G	168	17	185	Wicketkeeper
Dixon, James S	162	-	162	•
Martel, Jock B	160	2	162	
Nott, Benjamin P J	148	14	162	Wicketkeeper
Smith,Roger T	125	34	159	Wicketkeeper
Morson, Michael	136	21	157	Wicketkeeper
Other Current Players:				•
Wakim,Benjamin P	96	24	120	Wicketkeeper

1ST GRADE CAREER STATISTICS (COMBINED)

1ST GRADE (COMBINED) - BATTING

Name	Inn	NO	HS	Runs	Avg	50	100
Robson,James G	310	42	124	8327	31.07	45	6
Livingstone, Gregory R	271	26	201*	7470	30.49	42	6
Carson,David J	242	31	173	6062	28.73	30	6
Creed,Murray W	127	15	169	5160	46.07	34	10
Chapman, Christopher J	191	25	124*	4553	27.43	21	3
Baker, James M	145	14	180*	4180	31.91	14	7
Ray,Mark	175	7	105	4025	23.96	23	1
Christian, Daniel T	144	17	161	3908	30.77	17	8
Dixon,James S	241	28	106*	3885	18.24	12	2
Slater,Michael J	77	7	213*	3873	55.33	19	13
Dawson,David G	93	16	200*	3686	47.87	22	8
Gowland, Mitchell	136	5	198	3553	27.12	19	5
Pratt, Anthony D	195	22	121	3382	19.55	14	1
Young,Jason C	85	10	161*	3247	43.29	22	5
Other Current Players:							
Day,James R F	124	20	133	2783	26.76	11	3
Wakim,Charles A	45	3	117	908	21.62	2	1
Byrne,James A	51	11	97*	883	22.08	4	-
Wakim,Benjamin P	31	4	152*	699	25.89	4	1
Zehner,Eric J W	57	20	50*	580	15.68	1	-
Bhandari,Danny	31	5	65*	529	20.35	2	-
Tremain, Christopher P	34	11	81*	486	21.13	1	-

1ST GRADE (COMBINED) - BOWLING

Name	Wkts	Overs	Mdns	Runs	Avg	5wi	Best
Dixon,James S	387	3517	884	9559	24.70	11	5 - 44
Ray,Mark	307	2113	586	5467	17.81	16	8 - 46
Lang, Timothy E	245	1817	385	5565	22.71	7	7 - 20
Grattan-Smith, Padriac J	235	1591	373	4648	19.78	8	8 - 44
Lawson, Geoffrey F	213	1565	419	3753	17.62	7	8 - 38
Horley, Jonathon	197	1538	278	5212	26.46	7	7 - 71
Pratt, Anthony D	189	1896	420	6022	31.86	6	6 - 43
Robson, James G	186	2078	669	4600	24.73	3	5 - 24
Day, James R F	170	1209	222	4221	24.83	3	5 - 26
Saunders, Warren R	167	1420	339	4190	25.09	5	6 - 14
Christian, Daniel T	167	1134	136	4555	27.28	4	8 - 57
Salisbury, lan D K	159	1011	211	2741	17.24	8	7 - 55
Trafford, David	151	1190	244	4041	26.76	3	7 - 43
Other Current Players:							
Tremain, Christopher P	129	684	131	2282	17.69	8	6 - 41
Zehner, Eric J W	101	868	126	3380	33.47	1	5 - 42
Byrne, James A	71	461	73	1715	24.15	-	4 - 27
Banham,Richard W	55	377	75	1245	22.64	1	5 - 14
Gowland, Mitchell	46	320	44	1306	28.39	-	4 - 30

1ST GRADE (COMBINED) - DISMISSALS

Name	Catches	Stumpings	Total	Position
Neilan, Andrew M	193	47	240	Wicketkeeper
Dawson,David G	163	15	178	Wicketkeeper
Back, Michael	142	30	172	Wicketkeeper
Robson, James G	162	-	162	•
Kovacs ,Michael	113	16	129	Wicketkeeper
Other Current Players:				·
Gowland, Mitchell	59	-	59	
Day, James R F	45	-	45	

1ST GRADE LIMITED-OVER CAREER STATISTICS

1ST GRADE LIMITED OVERS - BATTING

Name	Inn	NO	HS	Runs	Avg	50	100
Carson,David J	62	7	99*	1518	27.60	10	-
Creed,Murray W	41	4	135*	1405	37.97	8	3
Gowland,Mitchell	40	0	114	1057	26.43	6	1
Christian, Daniel T	46	7	89	1042	26.72	6	-
Other Current Players:							
Dawson,David G	25	6	102*	932	49.05	8	1
Day,James R F	42	6	51	670	18.61	2	-

1ST GRADE LIMITED OVERS - BOWLING

Name	Wkts	Overs	Mdns	Runs	Avg	5wi	Best
Lang,Timothy E	62	381	52	1423	22.95	2	5 - 26
Day,James R F	61	343	40	1341	21.98	-	4 - 7
Other Current Players:							
Zehner,Eric J W	39	278	13	1318	33.79	1	5 - 42
Byrne,James A	18	122	11	562	31.22	-	3 - 21
Tremain,Christopher P	16	86	6	378	23.63	-	4 - 45

1ST GRADE LIMITED OVERS - DISMISSALS

TOT OTT DE EMMITED OTE TO DIGITION TE	v			
Name	Catches	Stumpings	Total	Position
Neilan, Andrew M	62	16	78	Wicketkeeper
Dawson,David G	52	7	59	Wicketkeeper
Nikolovski,Richard	23	3	26	Wicketkeeper
Nott,Benjamin P J	19	4	23	Wicketkeeper
Christian Daniel T	20	-	20	·

1ST GRADE TWENTY20 CAREER STATISTICS

1ST GRADE TWENTY 20 - BATTING

IOI ONADE INTENTI ZO BATTINO							
Name	Inn	NO	HS	Runs	Avg	50	100
Dawson,David G	19	3	48*	476	29.75	-	-
Gowland,Mitchell	19	0	72	279	14.68	1	-
Lang,Timothy E	16	1	79*	259	17.27	1	-
Day,James R F	11	1	62	205	20.50	1	-
Wakim, Charles A	17	1	60	198	12.38	1	-

1ST GRADE TWENTY 20 - BOWLING

Name	Wkts	Overs	Mdns	Runs	Avg	5wi	Best
Talay,Louis A	20	44	0	230	11.50	-	4 - 17
Byrne, James A	11	46	0	261	23.73	-	1 - 4
Day, James R F	10	32	2	185	18.50	-	3 - 17
Tremain, Christopher P	9	40	0	250	27.78	-	2 - 23
Reed, Michael T	7	13	0	47	6.71	-	3 - 7

1ST GRADE TWENTY 20 - DISMISSALS

Name	Catches	Stumpings	Total	Position
Dawson,David G	14	6	20	Wicketkeeper
Lang,Timothy E	7	-	7	
Wakim, Charles A	7	-	7	
Rogers, Thomas S	6	-	6	
Gowland,Mitchell	6	-	6	

2ND GRADE CAREER STATISTICS

2ND	GRA	MF.	RAT.	TING

Name	Inn	NO	HS	Runs	Avg	50	100
Bhandari,Danny	165	14	185	4261	28.22	21	5
Martel, Jock B	172	9	109	4106	25.19	22	2
Coots, Duncan	97	5	148	3007	32.68	13	4
Elliott,Michael R	103	7	164	2772	28.88	8	7
Hayward, Matthew W	69	9	155	2223	37.05	8	5
Other Current Players:							
Wakim,Benjamin P	64	4	166*	1881	31.35	4	4
Walker, Nicholas J	50	2	138	1407	29.31	8	3
Zehner,Eric J W	75	11	93	1186	18.53	7	-
Lindsay,William	67	11	91	1097	19.59	2	-

2ND GRADE - BOWLING

Name	Wkts	Overs	Mdns	Runs	Avg	5wi	Best
Clements, Andrew P R	185	1597	571	3250	17.57	7	6 - 20
Bhandari,Danny	169	1297	266	4164	24.64	3	5 - 36
Mullen,Mark D	150	900	212	2768	18.45	4	6 - 19
Pym,Richard E	145	986	171	3105	21.41	2	6 - 43
Zehner,Eric J W	141	978	170	3349	23.75	2	6 - 32
Other Current Players:							
Appleton,Mark S	57	458	99	1542	27.05	-	4 - 41
Lindsay,William	54	574	123	1930	35.74	1	6 - 43
Atallah.Thomas G	47	474	98	1762	37.49	1	5 - 108

2ND GRADE - DISMISSALS

Name	Catches	Stumpings	Total	Position
Kovacs ,Michael	78	11	89	Wicketkeeper
Morson, Michael	77	8	85	Wicketkeeper
Martel, Jock B	77	1	78	
Bhandari, Danny	77	-	77	
Smith,Roger T	62	12	74	Wicketkeeper
Other Current Players:				·
Wakim,Benjamin P	57	7	64	Wicketkeeper
Walker, Nicholas J	48	13	61	Wicketkeeper
Zehner, Eric J W	25	-	25	·

3RD GRADE CAREER STATISTICS

3RD GRADE - BATTING

Name	Inn	NO	HS	Runs	Avg	50	100
Bowcock, Daniel S	168	13	106	4154	26.80	26	1
Dixon, James S	98	6	139*	2873	31.23	18	3
Meagher, David P	86	11	154	2364	31.52	13	2
Jebb,David C	101	9	128	2258	24.54	10	2
Jones,Clayton W	92	7	159	2240	26.35	13	1
Other Current Players:							
Zehner,Eric J W	58	8	60*	937	18.74	3	-
Ferrara,Daniel	34	1	106	572	17.33	2	1
Nichols, Hayden G	26	2	55	524	21.83	4	-

3RD GRADE - BOWLING

Name	Wkts	Overs	Mdns	Runs	Avg	5wi	Best
Ingleson, John E	189	1338	335	3662	19.38	9	8 - 27
Hetherington, William	112	725	211	1808	16.14	4	6 - 74
Robinson, Greig G	110	812	213	2197	19.97	5	6 - 27
Dennis, Gregory M	107	970	205	2856	26.69	1	5 - 44
Ryan, Michael B	106	823	204	2374	22.40	2	5 - 44
Current Players:							
Zehner,Eric J W	91	597	102	2013	22.12	3	7 - 46
Maguire,Peter H	61	401	92	1306	21.41	1	6 - 34
Appleton,Mark S	60	389	68	1393	23.22	-	3 - 18
Shah.Jwalit	40	240	45	841	21.03	2	5 - 67

3RD GRADE - DISMISSALS

Name	Catches	Stumpings	Total	Position
Bowcock, Daniel S	69	-	69	
Bascaran,Kabilan	46	6	52	Wicketkeeper
Higgins, Oliver W	43	7	50	Wicketkeeper
Cummins, Damien	46	4	50	·
Campbell, Richard	30	14	44	Wicketkeeper
Other Current Players:				·
Maguire, Peter H	18	-	18	
Zehner, Eric J W	15	-	15	

4TH GRADE CAREER STATISTICS

4TH	GRA	DE -	BATT	ING

Name	Inn	NO	HS	Runs	Avg	50	100
Jebb,David C	134	8	131	3429	27.21	19	3
Robson, James G	72	17	149	2468	44.87	14	3
Martel, Jock B	57	2	212	2097	38.13	10	4
Fleming, Tallaesen	75	3	154	1917	26.63	8	5
Garland, Geoffrey M	79	10	87	1514	21.94	9	-
Current Players:							
Bowcock,Daniel S	46	4	143	1432	34.10	10	1
Hood,Philip J	61	3	168	1159	19.98	4	1
Rea, Michael P	50	3	165	909	19.34	3	1

4TH GRADE - BOWLING

Name	Wkts	Overs	Mdns	Runs	Avg	5wi	Best
Stark,Robert W	293	1999	562	4757	16.24	15	7 - 25
Robson, James G	160	1424	526	2484	15.53	2	6 - 26
Gregg,Michael J	114	974	254	2564	22.49	1	5 - 54
Mag,Michael	106	813	197	2604	24.57	2	5 - 64
Clark,Glen A	92	619	160	1515	16.47	3	6 - 50
Current Players:							
Stocker,Rohan T	44	199	37	793	18.02	4	6 - 63
Ward, Christopher N	42	265	46	939	22.36	-	4 - 20
Crowe,Murray P	39	343	62	1088	27.90	2	5 - 73
Stanton.Matthew H T	33	203	35	679	20.58	1	5 - 20

4TH GRADE - DISMISSALS

Name	Catches	Stumpings	Total	Position
Barford, John P	98	20	118	Wicketkeeper
Sanders, Matthew Richard	75	26	101	Wicketkeeper
Hood, Philip J	45	14	59	Wicketkeeper
Stark,Robert William	51	-	51	•
Other Current Players:				
Roach, Jack P	20	-	20	
Rea, Michael P	17	-	17	

5TH GRADE CAREER STATISTICS

5TH GRADE - BATTING

Name	Inn	NO	HS	Runs	Avg	50	100
Epstein, Anthony	138	16	70*	2437	19.98	7	-
Robson, James G	59	14	165*	2135	47.44	14	2
Taylor, Alexander J	88	8	85	2118	26.48	9	-
James,Peter E	88	14	103	1692	22.86	3	1
Gerber,Simon B H	50	5	107	1517	33.71	9	2
Current Players:							
Stanton, Murray J	34	5	63*	790	27.24	4	-
Ward, Christopher N	63	22	43	503	12.27	-	-
Lawrence,Ronald Jnr B	24	1	81*	437	19.00	2	-

5TH GRADE - BOWLING

Name	Wkts	Overs	Mdns	Runs	Avg	5wi	Best
Stark,Robert W	273	1711	440	4200	15.38	13	8 - 16
Merrell,Ralph W	259	1644	265	5375	20.75	9	6 - 51
Gregg, Michael J	165	1438	358	3685	22.33	6	7 - 40
Robinson, Greig G	141	1112	363	2724	19.32	6	6 - 46
Taylor,Lachlan R	139	970	201	2736	19.68	5	6 - 18
Current Players:							
Ward, Christopher N	105	736	171	2388	22.74	3	6 - 54
Charlwood, Alexander G	40	323	52	1202	30.05	-	4 - 43
Stanton,Matthew H T	22	103	21	350	15.91	-	4 - 38

5TH GRADE - DISMISSALS

Name	Catches	Stumpings	Total	Position
MacFarlane, John D	70	8	78	Wicketkeeper
Barford, John P	66	10	76	Wicketkeeper
Epstein, Anthony	68	2	70	·
Rudd, Jason	62	4	66	
Mitchell,Peter B	50	11	61	Wicketkeeper
Sanders,Matthew R	42	9	51	Wicketkeeper
Current Players:				·
Stanton, Murray J	27	8	35	Wicketkeeper

POIDEVIN-GRAY SHIELD CAREER STATISTICS

POIDEVIN-GRAY	SHIELD - BATTING
---------------	------------------

Name	Inn	NO	HS	Runs	Avg	50	100
Christian, Daniel T	19	0	102	794	41.79	5	2
Robson, Angus J	25	3	130*	704	32.00	5	1
Gowland,Mitchell	22	0	100	651	29.59	2	1
Hoare,Todd J	21	4	101	644	37.88	2	1
Cooper,Tom L W	18	2	100*	629	39.31	4	1
Current Players:							
Jagot, Thomas A	14	2	103	272	22.67	-	1
Nichols, Hayden G	11	1	57	187	18.70	1	-

POIDEVIN-GRAY SHIELD - BOWLING

Name	Wkts	Overs	Mdns	Runs	Avg	5wi	Best
Watson, Gregory G	51	207	58	515	10.10	6	5 - 23
Christian, Daniel T	44	170	14	678	15.41	1	5 - 33
Fleming, Atticus	43	280	78	677	15.74	1	7 - 44
Lawson, Geoffrey F	38	166	46	441	11.61	3	7 - 43
Sinclair, Peter	33	160	31	493	14.94	-	4 - 28
Langdon, Andrew P	33	219	33	824	24.97	-	3 - 19
Current Players:							
Rogers, Thomas S	18	90	15	316	17.56	-	4 - 21
Atallah,Marcus A	13	83	6	293	22.54	-	2 - 22

POIDEVIN-GRAY SHIELD - DISMISSALS

TOTAL TIME OF THE PROPERTY OF	O, 120				
Name	Catches	Stumpings	Total	Position	
Neilan, Andrew M	19	13	32	Wicketkeeper	
Nikolovski,Richard	18	9	27	Wicketkeeper	
Bascaran,Kabilan	20	4	24	Wicketkeeper	
Wakim,Benjamin P	12	10	22	Wicketkeeper	
Howard, Steven J	18	2	20	Wicketkeeper	

AW GREEN SHIELD CAREER STATISTICS

A.W.GREEN SHIELD - BATTING

Name	Inn	NO	HS	Runs	Avg	50	100
Jagot,Thomas A	24	6	108	763	42.39	5	1
Christian, Daniel T	16	2	163*	561	40.07	3	1
Robson,Angus J	20	1	104*	471	24.79	2	1
Pararajasingham, Samuel	16	0	63	365	22.81	2	-
Erickson,Jack A	17	3	119*	356	25.43	-	1

A.W.GREEN SHIELD - BOWLING

Name	Wkts	Overs	Mdns	Runs	Avg	5wi	Best
Langdon,Andrew P	24	163	47	435	18.13	-	4 - 7
Venianakis,John A	23	124	22	362	15.74	-	4 - 22
Erickson,Jack A	23	177	19	636	27.65	-	3 - 21
White, Declan O	19	112	20	309	16.26	1	5 - 21
Kellaway,Nicholas D L	18	122	29	306	17.00	-	2 - 13

A.W.GREEN SHIELD - DISMISSALS

, c				
Name	Catches	Stumpings	Total	Position
Wakim,Benjamin P	12	4	16	Wicketkeeper
Churchill,Zachary J	10	5	15	Wicketkeeper
Jagot,Thomas A	13	-	13	
Nabarro, Jordan	10	1	11	Wicketkeeper
Harold,Marc	7	4	11	Wicketkeeper

OTHER COMPETITIONS CAREER STATISTICS

(CITY & SUBURBAN, SHIRES D GRADE, MOORE PARK, METROPOLITAN CUP, TIM CREER CUP)

OTHER COMPETITIONS (COMBINED) - BATTING

Name	Inn	NO	HS	Runs	Avg	50	100
Jones, Andrew C	129	6	100	2149	17.47	8	1
Wickremasena, Ruchera	97	11	104	2131	24.78	10	1
Tan,Jonathan J H	50	9	120*	1312	32.00	10	1
Karmakar,Bikram P	81	5	109*	1245	16.38	3	1
Cavill, Andrew	51	6	111	1028	22.84	4	1
Other Current Players:							
Perera, Thanuja G	41	3	84*	773	20.34	3	-
Peters,Lawrence G	23	1	99	674	30.64	5	-
Nguyen,Sam James A D	25	4	111*	608	28.95	3	1
Marsden, Jordan L	32	3	57	585	20.17	3	-
Maguire, Peter H	24	11	146	578	44.46	3	1
de Silva, Chaanuk A	47	6	104	564	13.76	1	1
Raza.Sved B	41	8	55*	540	16.36	1	

OTHER COMPETITIONS (COMBINED) - BOWLING

Name	Wkts	Overs	Mdns	Runs	Avg	5wi	Best
Payne,Todd	124	637	31	1848	14.90	8	7 - 28
Garland,Matthew B J	119	816	136	2879	24.19	3	6 - 19
Wunsch, Anthony	113	751	120	2086	18.46	1	5 - 63
Phillips, Michael	113	657	116	2684	23.75	1	5 - 76
Greenhill, Anthony	79	466	34	1231	15.58	3	6 - 28
Lucas,Mark S	79	559	113	1739	22.01	2	5 - 32
Other Current Players:							
Autar,Ravi C	74	360	53	1262	17.05	2	5 - 23
Raza, Syed B	54	194	21	898	16.63	-	4 - 30
Balasubramaniam,Karthigan	38	175	17	839	22.08	2	5 - 14
Maguire, Peter H	33	202	40	551	16.70	1	5 - 20
Kishor,Kamal	30	130	18	474	15.80	-	4 - 40

OTHER COMPETITIONS (COMBINED) - DISMISSALS

Name	Catches	Stumpings	Total	Position
Ward,Robert	64	6	70	Wicketkeeper
de Silva,Chaanuk A	38	10	48	Wicketkeeper
Hughes, David	36	8	44	Wicketkeeper
Whitton, Thomas B	27	17	44	Wicketkeeper
Harris,Peter A	24	6	30	Wicketkeeper
Other Current Players:				·
Garland,Matthew B J	25	-	25	
Karmakar,Bikram P	24	-	24	
Maguire,Peter H	22	-	22	
Stanton,Murray J	15	1	16	
Perera, Thanuja G	14	1	15	

CLUB RECORDS (BY SEASON)

ALL GRADES (COMBINED)

ALL GRADES COMBINED - BATTING AGGREGATE

Runs	Name	Season	Mts	Inns	NO	HS	Avge	S/R	50s	100s	4s	6s
1223	Phelps,Matthew J	1994 / 95	20	22	2	173	61.15	ua	6	2	ua	ua
1139	Creed,Murray W	2004 / 05	24	26	6	169	56.95	56.03	4	4	116	14
1108	Dawson, David G	2011 / 12	23	24	5	200*	58.32	70.30	4	4	128	1
1072	Christian, Daniel T	2002 / 03	24	29	2	161	39.70	ua	6	3	127	14
997	Creed,Murray W	2008 / 09	21	23	4	150*	52.47	65.94	5	4	95	12
921	Gowland,Mitchell	2008 / 09	26	29	1	99	32.89	70.04	8	0	101	15
911	Christian, Daniel T	2003 / 04	24	26	0	120	35.04	ua	5	2	ua	ua
886	Jeffrey,Andrew D	2005 / 06	18	20	1	194	46.63	63.60	3	2	85	10
856	Lamb,Alexander	1999 / 00	18	20	3	111	50.35	ua	5	2	ua	ua
847	Dawson, David G	2012 / 13	19	21	3	146	47.06	61.20	5	1	96	3
837	Byrnes,Joseph J	2013 / 14	17	17	1	127	52.31	54.60	3	4	105	2
834	Lang,Timothy E	2008 / 09	23	24	5	102*	43.89	77.22	6	1	84	23
814	Young, Jason C	1995 / 96	18	17	1	161	50.88	ua	6	2	ua	ua
801	Creed,Murray W	2007 / 08	19	19	1	166	44.50	59.69	5	1	78	10
799	Dawson,David G	2013 / 14	18	21	5	113	49.94	54.13	5	1	80	2
794	Sinclair,Peter	1990 / 91	16	29	4	102	31.76	ua	3	1	ua	ua
787	Robson,James G	1981 / 82	17	20	5	124	52.47	ua	5	1	ua	ua
781	Chapman, Christopher J	1974 / 75	26	31	4	87*	28.93	ua	5	0	ua	ua
770	Cooper,Tom L W	2006 / 07	20	22	3	149*	40.53	65.87	5	2	94	5
767	Martel, Jock B	1989 / 90	14	15	2	212	59.00	ua	4	3	ua	ua
764	Livingstone, Gregory R	1991 / 92	15	14	2	204*	63.67	ua	4	3	ua	ua
763	Creed,Murray W	2006 / 07	19	21	1	83	38.15	50.70	8	0	82	3
756	Dean,Blake S	2008 / 09	30	33	1	73	23.63	65.40	4	0	88	1
755	Young, Jason C	1993 / 94	17	16	2	127*	53.93	ua	5	1	ua	ua
739	Young, Jason C	1994 / 95	18	18	3	161*	49.27	ua	6	1	ua	ua

ALL GRADES COMBINED - BATTING AVERAGE

Avge	Name	Season	Mts	Inns	NO	HS	Runs	S/R	50s	100s	4s	6s
102.50	Hayward, Matthew W	2002 / 03	8	8	2	155	615	ua	2	3	77	4
93.00	Slater, Michael J	1996 / 97	2.5	3	0	126	279	ua	2	1	30	6
85.20	Robson, James G	2006 / 07	11	9	4	165*	426	76.48	3	1	50	3
81.63	Stamm, Jeremy	1997 / 98	14	14	6	201*	653	ua	4	3	ua	ua
80.00	Dejong,Steven	2001 / 02	4	4	0	119	320	ua	1	2	41	0
72.60	Carson,David J	2010 / 11	7	7	2	116	363	61.42	0	2	40	2
72.13	Adams, Christopher J	2000 / 01	9	11	3	109*	577	66.94	2	3	81	3
70.75	Buddin,Terrance L	1978 / 79	2	5	1	102*	283	ua	2	1	ua	ua
69.80	Slater, Michael J	2001 / 02	5.5	6	1	111	349	ua	3	1	44	9
68.00	Robson, James G	1998 / 99	13	12	5	149	476	ua	2	1	ua	ua
66.20	Burden,Michael	1979 / 80	8	8	3	99	331	ua	2	0	ua	ua
63.67	Livingstone, Gregory R	1991 / 92	15	14	2	204*	764	ua	4	3	ua	ua
63.56	Gerber,Simon B H	2005 / 06	12	12	3	132	572	55.86	3	2	75	0
61.15	Phelps,Matthew J	1994 / 95	20	22	2	173	1223	ua	6	2	ua	ua
60.00	Dixon,Donald	1984 / 85	6	6	1	84	300	ua	3	0	ua	ua
59.57	Bell,David E	2001 / 02	7	7	0	104	417	ua	3	1	43	2
59.55	Robson, James G	1989 / 90	14	14	3	112*	655	ua	4	1	ua	ua
59.00	Martel, Jock B	1989 / 90	14	15	2	212	767	ua	4	3	ua	ua
58.70	Weerakkody,Nivan	2005 / 06	13	13	3	124	587	69.14	4	1	45	0
58.67	Slater, Michael J	1997 / 98	8	9	0	152	528	ua	0	3	ua	ua
58.32	Dawson, David G	2011 / 12	23	24	5	200*	1108	70.30	4	4	128	1
58.13	Slater, Michael J	2002 / 03	7	8	0	193	465	ua	0	2	49	8
57.86	Madden,Keith	1980 / 81	11	12	5	78*	405	ua	4	0	ua	ua
57.00	Dermody,Damen P	1997 / 98	13	14	2	132*	684	ua	4	2	ua	ua
56.95	Creed,Murray W	2004 / 05	24	26	6	169	1139	56.03	4	4	116	14

ALL GRADES COMBINED - BOWLING AGGREGATE

Wkts	Name	Season	Mts	Overs	Mdns	Runs	Avge	S/R	Econ	B/B	5wi
64	Robson,Samuel D	2005 / 06	24	292.2	40	1162	18.16	27.41	66.25	6/28	3
58	Stark,Robert W	2001 / 02	15	344.5	124	743	12.81	35.67	35.91	7/25	4
55	Hetherington,William	1977 / 78	13	198.1	47	494	8.98	28.82	31.17	8/48	2
55	Stark,Robert W	2002 / 03	14	251.2	51	731	13.29	27.42	48.47	8/16	4
55	Ray,Mark	1980 / 81	17	447.1	179	784	14.25	48.78	29.22	5/23	4
55	Dixon, James S	1980 / 81	22	394	118	858	15.60	42.98	36.29	5/47	1
54	Dixon,James S	1981 / 82	21	373.1	120	822	15.22	41.46	36.71	5/40	4
54	Salisbury,lan D K	1998 / 99	15	326	68	853	15.80	36.22	43.61	6/37	4
54	Lang,Timothy E	2005 / 06	18	309.5	61	943	17.46	34.43	50.73	6/20	4
53	Merrell,Ralph W	1977 / 78	6	205.7	15	793	14.96	31.08	48.15	6/51	4
52	Watkins,Phillip W	1974 / 75	13	189.5	27	829	15.94	29.17	54.65	7/22	4
52	Perger,Nigel	1982 / 83	16	343	99	872	16.77	39.58	42.37	6/58	4
52	Lang,Timothy E	2004 / 05	24	349.3	78	942	18.12	40.33	44.92	7/20	2
51	Watson, Gregory G	1975 / 76	23	247.3	59	645	12.65	38.80	32.59	ua	5
50	Lawson, Geoffrey F	1976 / 77	22	234.7	48	763	15.26	37.58	40.61	7/43	2
50	Tremain, Christopher P	2011 / 12	31	299.2	42	1093	21.86	35.92	60.86	5/61	1
49	Campbell,Steven G	1976 / 77	15	193.6	25	734	14.98	31.63	47.35	5/23	3
49	Ryan, Michael B	1980 / 81	11	351	103	862	17.59	42.98	40.93	6/48	2
49	Brown, Craig A	1974 / 75	22	215.1	28	878	17.92	35.12	51.02	7/31	2
49	Campbell,Steven G	1975 / 76	20	207.6	26	884	18.04	33.92	53.19	6/68	3
49	Langford-Smith,David	2002 / 03	19	314.5	53	1201	24.51	38.55	63.58	5/53	1
48	Lupton, John C	1991 / 92	11	252	71	641	13.35	31.50	42.39	7/40	4
48	Robinson, Greig G	1977 / 78	11	227.3	40	645	13.44	37.90	35.46	5/27	1
48	Van der Sluys,Steven	1974 / 75	17	218.5	35	691	14.40	36.44	39.51	6/10	3
48	Ray,Mark	1981 / 82	14	370.4	134	762	15.88	46.33	34.26	8/46	4

ALL GRADES COMBINED - BOWLING AVERAGE

Avge	Name	Season	Mts	Overs	Mdns	Wkts	Runs	S/R	Econ	B/B	5wi
4.94	Culhane, Daniel J	2006 / 07	7	42.2	12	17	84	14.94	33.07	8/14	1
5.86	Graham,David	1987 / 88	5	69	15	28	164	14.79	39.61	8/48	1
8.72	Gosling,Max	1980 / 81	6	42	ua	18	157	14.00	62.30	ua	ua
8.94	Manoosingh,Trevor R R	2012 / 13	6	122.4	38	32	286	23.00	38.86	6/12	4
8.98	Hetherington,William	1977 / 78	13	198.1	47	55	494	28.82	31.17	8/48	2
9.06	Radley,Kevin	1978 / 79	ua	60	16	17	154	28.24	32.08	5/32	1
9.33	Lawson, Geoffrey F	1980 / 81	8	129.1	41	24	224	32.29	28.90	7/48	2
10.17	March,Roger S	1975 / 76	9	93.2	10	23	234	32.43	31.37	ua	ua
10.31	Salisbury,lan D K	1999 / 00	12	174.2	45	36	371	29.06	35.47	7/55	3
10.63	Fuss,Gary P	2001 / 02	7	95.3	17	24	255	23.88	44.50	5/25	1
11.22	Kishor,Kamal	2012 / 13	12	63.1	13	18	202	21.06	53.30	4/40	0
11.37	Sebesfi, Nicholas	1982 / 83	12	112	16	27	307	24.89	45.68	7/26	2
11.46	Robson, James G	1997 / 98	14	271	92	41	470	39.66	28.91	6/26	2
11.47	Stark,Robert W	1997 / 98	10	160	62	30	344	32.00	35.83	6/40	2
11.47	Martin,John	1988 / 89	11	71	16	15	172	28.40	40.38	4/17	0
11.86	Vonwiller, Christoph C	1997 / 98	13	98.2	21	22	261	26.82	44.24	6/60	1
11.88	Tremain, Christopher P	2012 / 13	12	149.4	28	41	487	21.90	54.23	6/41	5
11.89	Carr, Daniel J	2012 / 13	10	73.2	12	18	214	24.44	48.64	4/8	0
12.00	Middleton, John Mck	1980 / 81	6	91	ua	20	240	27.30	43.96	2/37	0
12.23	Stark,A	1977 / 78	7	77	7	22	269	28.00	43.67	5/78	1
12.28	Salisbury,lan D K	2004 / 05	11	154.5	28	32	393	29.03	42.30	5/43	1
12.31	Holt, Gregory	1981 / 82	16	188.3	40	42	517	26.93	45.71	6/46	4
12.31	Raza,Syed B	2013 / 14	15	58	8	16	197	21.75	56.61	4/32	0
12.39	Taylor,Lachlan R	1997 / 98	5	61	8	18	223	20.33	60.93	5/68	1
12.43	Carson,Peter W	2001 / 02	8	77.4	13	21	261	22.19	56.01	7/60	1

ALL GRADES COMBINED - FIELDING & WICKET KEEPING

Catches	Name	Season	Mts	W/K	Name	Season	Mts	W/K	St.
Fielder)				Dis.				Catches	
22	Robson,James G	1975 / 76	23	55	Neilan, Andrew M	2004 / 05	23	40	15
20	Henry, James A	2009 / 10	18	48	Dawson, David G	2011 / 12	23	43	5
19	Trimble,Peter W	1990 / 91	17	47	Kovacs ,Michael	1994 / 95	19	43	4
19	Gowland, Mitchell	2006 / 07	21	46	Neilan, Andrew M	2001 / 02	20	31	15
18	March,Roger S	1977 / 78	30	46	Sutton,Luke D	2002 / 03	18	41	5
18	Hamman,Rowan M K	1999 / 00	23	45	Neilan, Andrew M	1999 / 00	24	34	11
18	Britton, Christopher M	2002 / 03	18	43	Smith,Roger T	2002 / 03	21	39	4
17	Ray,Mark	1975 / 76	16	43	Neilan, Andrew M	2003 / 04	19	33	10
17	Everett,Bruce	1982 / 83	14	43	Nikolovski,Richard	2007 / 08	19	40	3
17	Dillon,Andrew	1983 / 84	ua	42	Nikolovski,Richard	2006 / 07	15	36	6
17	Barrow,Simon P	1985 / 86	ua	42	Bascaran, Kabilan	2011 / 12	23	35	7
17	Sinclair,Peter	1989 / 90	12	41	Smith,Roger T	2003 / 04	19	34	7
16	Brown,Craig A	1974 / 75	22	41	Neilan, Andrew M	2005 / 06	18	36	5
16	Smith,lan E	1976 / 77	16	39	Nikolovski,Richard	2005 / 06	25	23	16
16	Dixon,Peter	1981 / 82	20	37	Morson, Michael	1995 / 96	15	35	2
16	Sinclair,Peter	1988 / 89	16	37	Neilan, Andrew M	1998 / 99	15	23	14
16	Robson,Angus J	2011 / 12	23	36	Nikolovski,Richard	2004 / 05	20	29	7
16	Rogers, Thomas S	2013 / 14	25	36	Dawson, David G	2009 / 10	18	33	3
15	Robson, James G	1974 / 75	26	36	Dawson, David G	2012 / 13	19	35	1
15	Martel, Jock B	1979 / 80	13	35	Dawson, David G	2013 / 14	18	31	4
15	Pratt,David T	1979 / 80	ua	34	Bascaran,Kabilan	2013 / 14	22	31	3
15	Dixon, James S	1980 / 81	22	33	Nott,Benjamin P J	1994 / 95	23	32	1
15	Robson, James G	1980 / 81	17	33	Mitchell,Peter B	1999 / 00	18	30	3
15	Hetherington, William	1982 / 83	17	33	Higgins,Oliver W	2002 / 03	21	27	6
15	Scolari,Peter L	1983 / 84	ua	32	Hanger, Christopher M	1980 / 81	17	24	8
15	Carson,Peter W	2000 / 01	15	32	Kovacs ,Michael	1988 / 89	24	26	6
15	Bowcock, Daniel S	2006 / 07	15	32	Morson, Michael	1997 / 98	15	27	5
15	Gowland,Mitchell	2012 / 13	24	32	Neilan, Andrew M	2006 / 07	16	32	0
15	Wakim, Charles A	2012 / 13	24	32	Churchill,Zachary J	2011 / 12	24	22	10
15	Lang, Timothy E	2012 / 13	23		•				

FIRST (GRADE (COMBINED)											
1ST GRAD	E (COMBINED) - BATTING AG	GREGATE										
Runs	Name	Season		Inns	NO	HS	Avge	S/R	50s	100s	4s	6s
1223	Phelps,Matthew J	1994 / 95	20	22	2	173	61.15	ua	6	2	ua	ua
1108	Dawson,David G	2011 / 12	23	24		200*	58.32	70.30	4	4	128	1
1102	Creed,Murray W	2004 / 05	23	25	6	169	58.00	56.11	4	4	112	14
941	Creed,Murray W	2008 / 09	18	20	3	150*	55.35	64.54	4	4	89	11
886	Jeffrey,Andrew D	2005 / 06	18	20	1	194	46.63	63.60	3	2	85	10
814	Young, Jason C	1995 / 96	18	17	1	161	50.88	ua	6	2	ua	ua
801	Creed, Murray W	2007 / 08	19	19	1	166	44.50	59.69	5	1	78	10
787	Robson, James G	1981 / 82	17	20	5	124	52.47	ua	5	1	ua	ua
768	Christian.Daniel T	2002 / 03	19	24	2	161	34.91	ua	5	1	85	12
765	Cooper,Tom L W	2006 / 07	18	20		149*	45.00	65.83	5	2	93	5
	, ,											
	E (COMBINED) - BATTING AV		144	1	NO	110		0/0	50-	400-	4-	•
Avge	Name	Season	Mts	Inns	NO	HS	Runs	S/R	50s	100s	4s	6s
93.00	Slater, Michael J	1996 / 97	2.5	3	0	126	279	ua	2	1	30	6
72.13	Adams, Christopher J	2000 / 01	9	11	3	109*	577	66.94	2	3	81	3
69.80	Slater, Michael J	2001 / 02	5.5	6	1	111	349	ua	3	1	ua	ua
68.00	Creed,Murray W	2003 / 04	4	4	0	104	272	51.81	2	1	ua	ua
61.15	Phelps,Matthew J	1994 / 95	20	22	2	173	1223	ua	6	2	ua	ua
59.55	Robson, James G	1989 / 90	14	14	3	112*	655	ua	4	1	ua	ua
58.67	Slater, Michael J	1997 / 98	8	9	0	152	528	ua	0	3	ua	ua
58.32	Dawson,David G	2011 / 12	23	24	5	200*	1108	70.30	4	4	128	1
58.13	Slater,Michael J	2002 / 03	7	8	0	193	465	ua	0	2	49	8
58.00	Creed,Murray W	2004 / 05	23	25	6	169	1102	56.11	4	4	112	14
	E (TWO DAY) - HIGHEST SCO											
Score	Name	Season	Balls	Mins		6s	Oppone			Venue		
213*	Slater,Michael J	1999 / 00	197	235		4	St.Georg				lle Oval	
201*	Livingstone, Gregory R	1985 / 86	ua	372		2	Waverle	у		Trumpe	er Park	
200*	Dawson, David G	2011 / 12	237	323		0	Western	Suburbs		Village	Green	
198	Gowland,Mitchell	2011 / 12	257	335	19	5	Parrama	ıtta		Old Kir	ngs Oval	
194	Jeffrey,Andrew D	2005 / 06	244	305	18	8	Randwid	k-Petersham	1	Petersl	ham Oval	
193	Slater, Michael J	2002 / 03	ua	372	19	3	Sydney	University		Sydney	y Uni No 1	
184	Slater, Michael J	1991 / 92	ua	ua	ua	ua	Randwid	k		Cooge	e Oval	
180*	Baker, James M	1989 / 90	ua	377	15	0	Petersha	am-Marrickvil	le	Village		
173	Phelps,Matthew J	1994 / 95	ua	ua	ua	ua	ua				own Oval	
173	Carson,David J	1997 / 98	ua	ua	ua	ua	Banksto	wn			Phillips Nort	th
1ST GRAD	E (COMBINED) - BOWLING AG Name	GGREGATE Season	Mts	Overs	Mdns		Runs /	Avge S	5/R	Econ	B/B	5wi
55	Ray,Mark	1980 / 81	17	447.1	179				3.78	1.75	5 - 23	4
54	Salisbury,lan DK	1998 / 99	15	326	68				5.22	2.62	6 - 37	4
54 54		2005 / 06	18	309.5	61				1.43	3.04	6 - 37 6 - 20	4
	Lang, Timothy E		16	343	99						6 - 58	
52 51	Perger, Nigel	1982 / 83	23	340.3	99 77				9.58).06	2.54	7 - 20	4
-	Lang, Timothy E	2004 / 05								2.71		2
49	Langford-Smith,David	2002 / 03	19	314.5	53				3.55	3.81	5 - 53	1
48	Van der Sluys,Steven	1974 / 75	17	218.5	35				5.44	3.16	6 - 10	3
48	Ray,Mark	1981 / 82	14	370.4	134				3.33	2.06	8 - 46	4
47	Stephen, Darren J	2002 / 03	18	286.1	60				5.53	3.50	7 - 78	2
46	Dixon, James S	1980 / 81	17	327.2	97		671 1	4.59 42	2.70	2.05	5 - 47	1
	E (COMBINED) - BOWLING A		101	•			MA 4 -	D	0/0	F	D/D	
Avge	Name	Season	Mts	Overs					S/R	Econ	B/B	5wi
9.33	Lawson, Geoffrey F	1980 / 81	8	129.1			24		2.29	1.73	7 - 48	2
10.31	Salisbury,lan D K	1999 / 00	12	174.2			36		9.06	2.13	7 - 55	3
10.97	Tremain, Christopher P	2013 / 14	9	142.4			39		1.95	3.00	6 - 41	5
12.28	Salisbury,lan D K	2004 / 05	11	154.5			32		9.03	2.54	5 - 43	1
12.73	Lawson, Geoffrey F	1979 / 80	3	79.4	11		15		1.87	2.40	8 - 38	1
12.90	Lawson, Geoffrey F	1978 / 79	5	88	14		20		5.20	2.93	5 - 33	1
13.13	Lawson, Geoffrey F	1977 / 78	10	130.3			24		3.46	2.42	ua	ua
13.94	Perger,Nigel	1981 / 82	7	100.5			17		5.59	2.35	ua	ua
14.25	Ray,Mark	1980 / 81	17	447.1			55		8.78	1.75	5 - 23	4
14.40	Van der Sluys,Steven	1974 / 75	17	218.5	35	5	48	691 3	6.44	3.16	6 - 10	3
	E (TWO DAY) - BEST BOWLIN	IG										
Figures			Seasor		Overs		onent			Venue		
8 / 38			1979 / 8		17		tral Cumberl	and		Old King		
8 / 44	,		1984 / 8		28.1		dwick			Coogee		
8 / 46	Ray,Mark		1981 / 8	2	ua	Wes	stern Suburb	S		Pratten F	Park	
8 / 57	Christian, Daniel T		2001 / 0		20	Pen				Village G		
8 / 65			2002 / 0	3	20		kstown			Village G	Green	
7 / 20			2004 / 0	5	12.5	Can	npbelltown-C	amden		Raby 1		
7 / 21			1975 / 7	6	ua	Mos	man			Village G	Green	
7 / 43			1994 / 9		14.3	Mos	man				rder Oval	
7 / 48			1980 / 8	1	ua		erley/			Village G		
7 / 54	Grattan-Smith,Padriac J		1976 / 7	7	ua	Wes	stern Suburb	s		Village G	Green	

1ST GRADE (TWO DAY) - BOWLING - 10 WICKETS IN A MATCH											
1976/77	5/18 & 4/33	VS.	Bankstown	P.J.Grattan-Smith							
1981/82	8/46 & 5/21	VS.	Western Suburbs	M.Ray							
2001/02	8/57 & 2/22	VS.	Penrith	D.T.Christian							
2002/03	3/40 & 7/78	VS.	Western Suburbs	D.J.Stephen							
2012/13	5/16 & 5/25	VS.	Randwick-Petersham	C.P.Tremain							
1ST GRADE (TWO D	1ST GRADE (TWO DAY) - BOWLING - HAT TRICKS										
2012/13	5/26	VS.	Campbelltown-Camden	J.R.F.Day							

1ST GRADE (COMBINED)	EIEI DING	9 WICKET KEEDING
131 GRADE (CUMBINED)	- FIELDING	& WICKEI KEEPING

Catches	Name	Season	Mts	W/K Name		Season	Mts	W/K	St.
(Fielder)				Dis.				Catches	
20	Henry, James A	2009 / 10	18	55	Neilan, Andrew M	2004 / 05	23	40	15
17	Ray,Mark	1975 / 76	16	48	Dawson, David G	2011 / 12	23	43	5
15	Robson, James G	1980 / 81	17	47	Kovacs , Michael	1994 / 95	19	43	4
15	Lang,Timothy E	2012 / 13	23	46	Sutton,Luke D	2002 / 03	18	41	5
15	Gowland, Mitchell	2012 / 13	24	43	Neilan, Andrew M	2003 / 04	19	33	10
14	Martel, Jock B	1974 / 75	19	43	Nikolovski,Richard	2007 / 08	19	40	3
14	Campbell,Steven G	1982 / 83	17	41	Neilan, Andrew M	2005 / 06	18	36	5
14	Robson, James G	1985 / 86	11	36	Dawson, David G	2009 / 10	18	33	3
14	Carson, David J	2004 / 05	23	36	Dawson, David G	2012 / 13	19	35	1

1ST GRADE (TWO DAY) - HIGHEST TEAM SCORE

Total		Season	Overs	Opponent	Venue
417		2012 / 13	141.4	Sydney	Village Green
5 / 400	dec	1997 / 98	100	Manly Warringah	Manly Oval
393		2002 / 03	102.5	Fairfield-Liverpool	Village Green
7 / 388	dec	2007 / 08	96	Sydney University	Village Green
5 / 379	dec	2010 / 11	92	Sydney	Drummoyne Oval
7 / 376	dec	2003 / 04	96	St.George	Village Green
8 / 375	dec	2004 / 05	96	Mosman	Village Green
9 / 373		2005 / 06	88	UTS Balmain	Village Green
7 / 368	dec	1991 / 92	ua	Randwick	Coogee Oval
9 / 365	dec	2010 / 11	96	Gordon	Chatswood Oval

FIRST GRADE (LIMITED OVERS)

1ST GRADE LIMITED OVERS - BATTING AGGREGATE

Runs	Name	Season	Mts	Inns	NO	HS	Avge	S/R	50s	100s	4s	6s
395	Creed, Murray W	2004 / 05	9	7	2	135*	79.00	83.51	1	2	36	5
384	Cooper,Tom LW	2006 / 07	7	7	1	149*	64.00	81.70	2	1	45	4
349	Phelps,Matthew J	1994 / 95	5	5	1	120	87.25	ua	2	1	ua	ua
302	Dawson, David G	2011 / 12	7	7	3	102*	75.50	74.94	2	1	23	0
300	Watson, Michael G	2001 / 02	5	5	1	108	75.00	ua	2	1	ua	ua
285	Creed, Murray W	2005 / 06	7	7	1	87	47.50	50.35	3	0	18	0
280	Lang,Timothy E	2008 / 09	8	8	2	92*	46.67	80.69	2	0	21	8
277	Clarence, Gregory W	2011 / 12	7	7	3	85*	69.25	71.58	3	0	34	0
275	Creed, Murray W	2008 / 09	8	8	0	118	34.38	70.15	1	1	23	2
268	Dawson, David G	2009 / 10	5	5	1	96	67.00	75.71	3	0	24	5

1ST GRADE LIMITED OVERS - BATTING AVERAGE

Avge	Name	Season	Mts	Inns	NO	HS	Runs	S/R	50s	100s	4s	6s
153.00	Adams, Christopher J	2000 / 01	2	2	1	98*	153	76.12	2	0	20	0
87.25	Phelps,Matthew J	1994 / 95	5	5	1	120	349	ua	2	1	ua	ua
79.00	Creed, Murray W	2004 / 05	9	7	2	135*	395	83.51	1	2	36	5
75.50	Dawson, David G	2011 / 12	7	7	3	102*	302	74.94	2	1	23	0
75.00	Watson, Michael G	2001 / 02	5	5	1	108	300	ua	2	1	ua	ua
69.25	Clarence, Gregory W	2011 / 12	7	7	3	85*	277	71.58	3	0	34	0
67.00	Dawson, David G	2009 / 10	5	5	1	96	268	75.71	3	0	24	5
64.00	Cooper,Tom L W	2006 / 07	7	7	1	149*	384	81.70	2	1	45	4
56.67	Dawson,David G	2013 / 14	4	4	1	90	170	69.67	2	0	17	0
55.75	Christian, Daniel T	2002 / 03	6	6	2	71*	223	ua	2	0	ua	ua

1ST GRADE LIMITED OVERS - HIGHEST SCORE

Score	Player Name	Season	Balls	Mins	4s	6s	Opponent	Venue
149*	Cooper,Tom LW	2006 / 07	132	169	15	4	St.George	Hurstville Oval
135*	Creed, Murray W	2004 / 05	143	215	10	3	St.George	Sutherland Oval
123	Coots, Duncan	1992 / 93	ua	ua	ua	ua	Campbelltown	Village Green
120	Phelps,Matthew J	1994 / 95	ua	ua	ua	ua	ua	ua
118	Creed, Murray W	2008 / 09	128	171	7	2	Western Suburbs	Pratten Park
114	Gowland,Mitchell	2007 / 08	127	180	11	0	Sutherland	Village Green
113	Slater, Michael J	2002 / 03	106	127	12	2	North Sydney	Village Green
111	Slater,Michael J	2001 / 02	109	120	10	5	Gordon	Killara Oval
108	Watson, Michael G	2001 / 02	ua	183	10	1	Western Suburbs	Village Green
107	Creed, Murray W	2004 / 05	124	187	7	1	Randwick-Petersham	Village Green

1ST GRADE LIMITED	OVEDO	DOM!! INIO	ACCRECATE
151 GRADE HIMITED	UVERS	- KUVVI ING	AUTURPUTATE

Wkts	Name	Season	Mts	Overs	Mdns	Runs	Av ge	S/R	Econ	B/B	5wi
16	Day, James RF	2004 / 05	9	78.2	10	273	17.06	29.38	3.49	4 - 22	0
15	Salisbury,lan DK	2004 / 05	6	45.4	7	122	8.13	18.27	2.67	4 - 30	0
15	Day,James R	2007 / 08	6	44	2	207	13.80	17.60	4.70	4 - 7	0
14	Langford-Smith,David	2002 / 03	6	54.2	4	252	18.00	23.29	4.64	4 - 29	0
13	Reed, Michael T	2012 / 13	6	47.1	7	183	14.08	21.77	3.88	4 - 16	0
13	Lang,Timothy E	2005 / 06	7	65	13	223	17.15	30.00	3.43	5 - 26	1
13	Cox, Timothy D	2004 / 05	9	77.1	11	253	19.46	35.62	3.28	3 - 25	0
13	Talay,Louis A	2011 / 12	6	42.4	0	280	21.54	19.69	6.56	4 - 48	0
12	Lang, Timothy E	2006 / 07	5	43	6	157	13.08	21.50	3.65	5 - 30	1

1ST GRADE LIMITED OVERS - BOWLING AVERAGE

Avge	Name	Season	Mts	Overs	Mdns	Wkts	Runs	S/R	Econ	B/B	5wi
7.00	Salisbury,lan DK	1998 / 99	3	26	5	9	63	17.33	2.42	5 - 19	1
7.22	Salisbury,lan DK	1999 / 00	3	27.4	5	9	65	18.44	2.35	5 - 17	1
8.13	Salisbury,lan DK	2004 / 05	6	45.4	7	15	122	18.27	2.67	4 - 30	0
10.88	Dixon, James S	1994 / 95	5	29	7	8	87	21.75	3.00	3 - 19	0
11.38	Salisbury,lan DK	1997 / 98	4	34	6	8	91	25.50	2.68	2 - 14	0
11.64	van der Gugten,Timm	2008 / 09	5	33.2	2	11	128	18.18	3.84	5 - 21	1
11.78	Banham,Richard W	2012 / 13	5	39.2	6	9	106	26.22	2.69	4 - 12	0
11.89	Horley, Jonathon	1992 / 93	3	27	2	9	107	18.00	3.96	6 - 37	1
11.91	Day,James RF	2012 / 13	6	42	7	11	131	22.91	3.12	4 - 56	0
13.08	Lang,Timothy E	2006 / 07	5	43	6	12	157	21.50	3.65	5 - 30	1

1ST GRADE LIMITED OVERS - BEST BOWLING

Figures	Name	Season	Overs	Opponent	Venue
6 / 37	Horley, Jonathon	1992 / 93	10	Campbelltown	Village Green
5 / 17	Salisbury,lan DK	1999 / 00	10	Gordon	Chatswood Oval
5 / 19	Salisbury,lan DK	1998 / 99	6	Bankstown	Bankstown Oval
5 / 21	van der Gugten,Timm	2008 / 09	8	Western Suburbs	Pratten Park
5 / 26	Lang,Timothy E	2005 / 06	9	North Sydney	Village Green
5/30	Lang,Timothy E	2006 / 07	10	Western Suburbs	Pratten Park
5 / 35	Heysen, David CH	2000 / 01	8	Fairfield-Liverpool	Village Green
5 / 42	Zehner,Eric JW	2006 / 07	9.5	St.George	Hurstville Oval
5 / 49	Robson,Samuel D	2005 / 06	9.1	Parramatta	Old Kings Oval
5 / 55	Christian, Daniel T	2004 / 05	10	Randwick-Petersham	Village Green

1ST GRADE LIMITED OVERS - FIELDING & WICKET KEEPING

Catches (Fielder)	Name	Season	Mts	W/K Dis.	Name	Season	Mts	W/K Catches	St.
9	Henry,James A	2009 / 10	5	23	Dawson, David G	2011 / 12	7	21	2
5	Salisbury, lan DK	1999 / 00	3	21	Neilan, Andrew M	2004 / 05	9	13	8
5	Danenbergsons,Karl	2002 / 03	6	15	Neilan, Andrew M	2005 / 06	7	12	3
5	Salisbury,lan D	2004 / 05	6	15	Neilan, Andrew M	2003 / 04	7	11	4
5	Jeffrey, Andrew D	2005 / 06	7	14	Nikolovski, Richard	2008 / 09	8	13	1
5	Gowland, Mitchell	2008 / 09	8	13	Dawson, David G	2009 / 10	5	11	2
5	Tremain, Christopher P	2011 / 12	7	12	Neilan, Andrew M	2006 / 07	7	12	0
5	Lang, Timothy E	2012 / 13	6	12	Nikolovski, Richard	2007 / 08	7	10	2
				10	Dawson, David G	2012 / 13	5	10	0
				9	Kovacs Michael	1994 / 95	4	7	2

1ST GRADE LIMITED OVERS - HIGHEST TEAM SCORE

Total	Season	Overs	Opponent	Venue
7 / 301	2000 / 01	50	Petersham-Marrickville	Village Green
7 / 289	2006 / 07	50	Manly Warringah	Village Green
6 / 289	2007 / 08	50	Sutherland	Village Green
2 / 282	2011 / 12	50	Penrith	Village Green
5 / 279	2004 / 05	50	St.George	Sutherland Oval
277	2004 / 05	49.5	Randwick-Petersham	Village Green
4 / 277	2006 / 07	50	St.George	Hurstville Oval
7 / 272	1997 / 98	50	Petersham-Marrickville	David Phillips North
9 / 265	2009 / 10	50	Gordon	Chatswood Oval
7 / 264	2003 / 04	50	Fairfield-Liverpool	Village Green

FIRST GRADE (TWENTY20)

Runs	Player Name	Season	Mts	Inns	NO	HS	Avge	S/R	50s	100s	4s	6s
182	Dawson, David G	2012 / 13	5	5	1	44	45.50	100.55	0	0	19	1
127	Birrell,Matthew D	2011 / 12	5	5	2	36*	42.33	127.00	0	0	16	4
108	Gowland, Mitchell	2012 / 13	6	6	0	72	18.00	131.71	1	0	13	1
104	Dawson, David G	2010 / 11	4	4	1	48*	34.67	97.20	0	0	10	1
103	Lang,Timothy E	2008 / 09	4	4	1	79*	34.33	137.33	1	0	7	6

1ST GRADE TWENTY 20 - BATTING AVERAGE

Avge	Name	Season	Mts	Inns	NO	HS	Runs	S/R	50s	100s	4s	6s	
45.50	Dawson, David G	2012 / 13	5	5	1	44	182	100.55	0	0	19	1	
42.33	Birrell,Matthew D	2011 / 12	5	5	2	36*	127	127.00	0	0	16	4	
34.67	Dawson, David G	2010 / 11	4	4	1	48*	104	97.20	0	0	10	1	
34.33	Lang, Timothy E	2008 / 09	4	4	1	79*	103	137.33	1	0	7	6	
20.20	Dawson, David G	2011 / 12	5	5	0	42	101	117.44	0	0	12	1	

1ST GRADE TWENTY 20 - HIGHEST SCORE

Score	Name	Season	Balls	Mins	4s	6s	Opponent	Venue
79*	Lang,Timothy E	2008 / 09	48	58	5	5	Sutherland	Grahame Thomas Oval
72	Gowland,Mitchell	2012 / 13	43	50	9	1	Sydney	Goddard Park
62	Day,James RF	2010 / 11	42	53	4	3	Fairfield-Liverpool	Village Green
60	Wakim, Charles A	2012 / 13	46	62	6	1	Sydney	Goddard Park
56*	Tremain, Christopher P	2012 / 13	28	31	2	4	Campbelltown-Camden	North Sydney Oval

1ST GRADE TWENTY 20 - BOWLING AGGREGATE

Wkts	Name	Season	Mts	Overs	Mdns	Runs	Avge	S/R	Econ	B/B	5wi
	Talay,Louis A	2011 / 12	5	13.4	0	75	9.38	10.25	5.49	4 - 17	0
8	Talay,Louis A	2010 / 11	4	16	0	79	9.88	12.00	4.94	3 - 13	0
8	Day, James R	2012 / 13	6	22	2	120	15.00	16.50	5.45	3 - 17	0
7	Reed,Michael T	2012 / 13	4	13	0	47	6.71	11.14	3.62	3 - 7	0
6	Towers,Steven J	2008 / 09	3	9.3	0	61	10.17	9.50	6.42	4 - 19	0
6	van der Gugten,Timm	2011 / 12	4	13.5	0	96	16.00	13.83	6.94	2 - 24	0

1ST GRADE TWENTY 20 - BOWLING AVERAGE

Avge	Name	Season	Mts	Overs	Mdns	Wkts	Runs	S/R	Econ	B/B	5wi
6.71	Reed, Michael T	2012 / 13	4	13	0	7	47	11.14	3.62	3 - 7	0
9.38	Talay,Louis A	2011 / 12	5	13.4	0	8	75	10.25	5.49	4 - 17	0
9.88	Talay,Louis A	2010 / 11	4	16	0	8	79	12.00	4.94	3 - 13	0
10.17	Towers,Steven J	2008 / 09	3	9.3	0	6	61	9.50	6.42	4 - 19	0
13.80	Tremain, Christopher P	2011 / 12	5	16.4	0	5	69	20.00	4.14	2 - 23	0

1ST GRADE TWENTY 20 - BEST BOWLING

Figures	Name	Season	Overs	Opponent	Venue
4/3	McNeil, James L	2012 / 13	3	Northern Districts	Village Green
4/8	Henry, James A	2010 / 11	2.3	Blacktown	Joe McAleer Oval
4 / 17	Talay,Louis A	2011 / 12	4	Bankstown	Village Green
4 / 19	Towers,Steven J	2008 / 09	3.3	Bankstown	Bankstown Oval

1ST GRADE TWENTY 20 - FIELDING & WICKET KEEPING

Catches	Name	Season	Mts	W/K	Name	Season	Mts	W/K	St.
(Fielder)				Dis.				Catches	
5	Wakim, Charles A	2012 / 13	6	8	Dawson, David G	2011 / 12	5	6	2
4	Towers,Steven J	2008 / 09	3	5	Dawson, David G	2012 / 13	5	4	1
3	Byrne, James A	2011 / 12	5	3	Dawson, David G	2009 / 10	2	2	1
3	Gowland, Mitchell	2012 / 13	6						
3	Lang Timothy E	2012 / 13	6						
3	Rogers, Thomas S	2012 / 13	6						

1ST GRADE TWENTY 20 - HIGHEST TEAM SCORE

Total	Season	Overs	Opponent	Venue
6 / 184	2012 / 13	20	Sydney	Goddard Park
6 / 175	2011 / 12	20	Campbelltown-Camden	Raby 1
8 / 164	2010 / 11	20	Western Suburbs	Pratten Park
163	2008 / 09	20	Sutherland	Grahame Thomas Oval
9 / 162	2011 / 12	20	Eastern Suburbs	Waverley Oval
161	2008 / 09	20	Bankstown	Bankstown Oval
7 / 157	2012 / 13	20	Campbelltown-Camden	North Sydney Oval
3 / 151	2013 / 14	20	Bankstown	Village Green
9 / 150	2010 / 11	20	Fairfield-Liverpool	Village Green
6 / 147	2009 / 10	19.4	Penrith	Village Green

SECOND GRADE

2ND	GRADE -	BATTING	AGGREGATE
-----	---------	---------	-----------

Runs	Name	Season	Mts	Inns	NO	HS	Avge	S/R	50s	100s	4s	6s
847	Lamb,Alexander	1999 / 00	17	19	3	111	52.94	ua	5	2	109	0
706	Coots,Duncan	1990 / 91	16	19	0	148	37.16	ua	2	2	ua	ua
694	Richardson, Timothy S	2005 / 06	16	18	2	129	43.38	55.12	3	2	87	0
660	Bhandari,Danny	1999 / 00	15	17	1	185	41.25	ua	5	1	61	1
649	Coots, Duncan	1999 / 00	17	18	2	106	40.56	ua	5	1	65	0
615	Hayward, Matthew W	2002 / 03	8	8	2	155	102.50	ua	2	3	77	4
549	Sutton,Luke D	1998 / 99	12	14	1	117	42.23	ua	1	2	43	0
527	Richardson, Timothy S	2006 / 07	13.5	16	0	164	32.94	64.82	1	1	70	2
520	Watt, Michael	1978 / 79	13	13	1	166	43.33	ua	3	1	ua	ua
513	Sinclair,Peter	1990 / 91	16	19	3	102	32.06	ua	2	1	ua	ua

2NG GRADE - BATTING AVERAGE

Avge	Name	Season	Mts	Inns	NO	HS	Runs	S/R	50s	100s	4s	6s
122.00	Livingstone, Gregory R	1991 / 92	4	4	1	204*	366	ua	2	2	ua	ua
102.50	Hayward, Matthew W	2002 / 03	8	8	2	155	615	ua	2	3	77	4
82.25	Carson,David J	2010 / 11	6	6	2	116	329	61.96	0	2	35	2
81.25	Hamman,Rowan MK	1999 / 00	4	5	1	91	325	ua	3	0	40	2
75.00	Elliott,Michael R	2002 / 03	4	4	0	164	300	ua	0	2	40	10
66.80	Wakim,Benjamin P	2012 / 13	4	5	0	160	334	66.93	1	1	43	4
65.50	Shaw, Andrew C	1990 / 91	4	4	0	129	262	ua	1	1	ua	ua
65.50	Hayward, Matthew W	1994 / 95	5	5	1	149	262	ua	1	1	ua	ua
63.75	Phelps,Matthew J	1992 / 93	4	5	1	130*	255	ua	1	1	ua	ua
63.67	Boyer,Matthew	1991 / 92	7	8	2	129*	382	ua	1	2	ua	ua

2ND GRADE - HIGHEST SCORE

Score	Player Name	Season	Balls	Mins	4s	6s	Opponent	Venue
207*	Creed,Murray W	2010 / 11	277	336	28	1	Sydney University	Village Green
204*	Livingstone, Gregory R	1991 / 92	ua	ua	ua	ua	St. George	ua
193	Day,Benjamin M	2001 / 02	298	368	23	1	Fairfield-Liverpool	Village Green
185	Bhandari,Danny	1999 / 00	ua	260	19	0	Balmain	Village Green
171	Eades,Glen	1989 / 90	ua	ua	ua	ua	Manly Warringah	ua
168*	Churchill,Zachary J	2012 / 13	347	400	12	1	Campbelltown-Camden	Raby 1
166*	Wakim,Benjamin P	2013 / 14	196	238	24	0	Fairfield-Liverpool	Village Green
166	Watt,Michael	1978 / 79	ua	ua	ua	ua	Balmain	ua
164	Elliott,Michael R	2002 / 03	ua	246	23	3	Sydney University	Village Green
164	Richardson,Timothy S	2006 / 07	250	249	27	0	Fairfield-Liverpool	Village Green
160	McNeil,James L	2009 / 10	252	284	24	0	Fairfield-Liverpool	Village Green
160	Wakim,Benjamin P	2012 / 13	194	194	24	3	Penrith	Village Green

2ND GRADE - BOWLING AGGREGATE

Wkts	Name	Season	Mts	Overs	Mdns	Runs	Avge	S/R	Econ	B/B	5wi
50	Watkins,Phillip W	1974 / 75	11	167.5	25	726	14.52	26.82	4.33	7 - 22	4
47	March,Roger S	1977 / 78	30	238.4	47	702	14.94	40.60	2.94	7 - 55	1
45	Campbell,Steven G	1976 / 77	12	175.6	22	667	14.82	31.24	3.80	5 - 23	3
44	Clements, Andrew PR	1990 / 91	17	366.3	139	745	16.93	49.98	2.03	6 - 20	3
39	Mullen,Mark D	1997 / 98	14	196	56	580	14.87	30.15	2.96	6 - 45	2
38	Clark,Glen A	1984 / 85	15	269	74	658	17.32	42.47	2.45	9 - 18	2
38	Watkins,Phillip W	1975 / 76	15	198.4	30	716	18.84	41.79	3.61	6 - 44	2
37	Gallop,David	1992 / 93	13	275.4	69	720	19.46	44.70	2.61	5 - 50	1
35	Gainsford, David JA	1992 / 93	13	249.1	55	627	17.91	42.71	2.52	6 - 45	1
35	Pym,Richard E	1982 / 83	16	236	48	636	18.17	40.46	2.69	6 - 43	1

2ND GRADE - BOWLING AVERAGE

Avge	Name	Season	Mts	Overs	Mdns	Wkts	Runs	S/R	Econ	B/B	5wi
8.47	Tremain, Christopher P	2010 / 11	3	47.4	11	15	127	19.07	2.66	7 - 41	1
12.13	Robinson, Greig G	1977 / 78	8	111	21	24	291	37.00	2.62	5 - 27	1
13.19	Kirkwood, Geoffrey	1979 / 80	9	166.5	49	31	409	32.29	2.45	5 - 34	2
13.26	Cox,Bradley S	2002 / 03	7	108.3	42	19	252	34.26	2.32	7 - 61	2
13.29	Wijeratne, Asoka H	1976 / 77	15	91.6	26	21	279	34.95	3.04	4 - 9	0
13.56	Perger,Nigel	1981 / 82	3	81	15	16	217	30.38	2.68	6 - 39	1
13.61	Clements, Andrew PR	1991 / 92	15	233.3	91	33	449	42.45	1.92	5 - 27	1
14.11	Shah,Jwalit	2011 / 12	7	71.4	11	19	268	22.63	3.74	7 - 94	1
14.50	Kirkwood, Geoffrey	1974 / 75	7	66	11	16	232	33.00	3.52	5 - 59	1
14.52	Watkins,Phillip W	1974 / 75	11	167.5	25	50	726	26.82	4.33	7 - 22	4

2ND GRADE - BEST BOWLING

Figures	Name	Season	Overs	Opponent	Venue
9 / 18	Clark,Glen A	1984 / 85	ua	Randwick	ua
8 / 58	Hayward,Matthew W	1993 / 94	ua	Mosman	ua
8 / 84	Debello,Steven	1988 / 89	ua	Penrith	ua
7 / 22	Watkins,Phillip W	1974 / 75	11	Randwick	Village Green
7 / 26	Buddin,Terrance L	1975 / 76	12.3	Sydney DCC	Village Green
7 / 41	Tremain, Christopher P	2010 / 11	23.4	Sydney	Village Green
7 / 55	March,Roger S	1977 / 78	18	Petersham-Marrickville	ua
7 / 57	Trafford,David	1993 / 94	ua	Gordon	ua
7 / 61	Cox,Bradley S	2002 / 03	24	Campbelltown-Camden	Village Green
7 / 68	Price ,Stephen	1979 / 80	ua	Gordon	ua

2ND GRADE - BOWLING - 10 WICKETS IN A MATCH

1974/75	6/51 & 5/49	VS.	Western Suburbs	P.W.Watkins
1974/75	6/47 & 4/39	VS.	Sydney DCC	P.W.Watkins
1975/76	6/44 & 4/72	VS.	Northern Districts	C.A.Brown
1981/82	6/39 & 4/62	VS.	Sutherland	N.Perger
1984/85	9/18 & 4/53	VS.	Randwick	G.A.Clark
1990/91	5/67 & 4/39	VS.	Petersham-Marrickville	A.P.R.Clements
2011/12	6/38 & 4/32	VS.	Mosman	R.C.Close

2ND GRADE - BOWLING - HAT TRICKS

1977/78	?	VS.	Waverley		G.G.Robinson
1996/97	5/33	VS.	North Sydney		D.J.Stephen
2006/07	5/64 (20)	VS.	Mosman	(Rawson Oval)	C.M.Thomas

2ND GRADE - FIELDING & WICKET KEEPING

Catches	Name	Season	Mts	W/K	Name	Season	Mts	W/K	St.
(Fielder)				Dis.				Catches	
19	Trimble,Peter W	1990 / 91	17	33	Mitchell,Peter B	1999 / 00	18	30	3
18	March,Roger S	1977 / 78	30	32	Morson, Michael	1997 / 98	14	27	5
17	Everett,Bruce	1982 / 83	14	31	Nott,Benjamin P J	1994 / 95	15	30	1
15	Martel, Jock B	1979 / 80	13	31	Morson, Michael	1995 / 96	12	29	2
15	Sinclair,Peter	1989 / 90	12	28	Kovacs ,Michael	1987 / 88	13	25	3
13	Smith,lan E	1978 / 79	16	27	Deegan, Christopher	1977 / 78	15	27	0
13	Trimble,Peter W	1991 / 92	14	26	Deegan,Paul G	1979 / 80	13	20	6
12	Buddin,Terrance L	1976 / 77	14	26	Smith,Roger T	2004 / 05	12	20	6
12	Leahy,Mark C	2002 / 03	16	26	Nikolovski,Richard	2006 / 07	12	20	6
				25	Neilan, Andrew M	2001 / 02	11	16	9

2ND GRADE - HIGHEST TEAM SCORE

Total		Season	Overs	Opponent	Venue
471		1978 / 79	ua	Balmain	ua
5 / 393	dec	2013 / 14	96	Fairfield-Liverpool	Village Green
7 / 386	dec	2002 / 03	100	Blacktown	Village Green
8 / 378	dec	2010 / 11	96	Sydney University	Village Green
371		2001 / 02	99.1	Fairfield-Liverpool	Village Green
9 / 371	dec	2009 / 10	90.1	Fairfield-Liverpool	Village Green
8 / 368		2003 / 04	94	Northern Districts	Village Green
7 / 368	dec	2006 / 07	88	Hawkesbury	Village Green
8 / 367	dec	2004 / 05	96	Gordon	Killara Oval
6 / 366	dec	2010 / 11	96	Northern Districts	Waitara Oval

THIRD GRADE

	AGGREGATE

Runs	Name	Season	Mts	Inns	NO	HS	Avge	S/R	50s	100s	4s	6s
625	Meagher,David P	1988 / 89	14	16	0	154	39.06	ua	3	1	ua	ua
583	Dixon,James S	1998 / 99	14	16	0	109	36.44	ua	4	1	ua	ua
577	Livingstone, Gregory R	1994 / 95	13	14	3	114	52.45	ua	3	3	ua	ua
570	Pratt,David T	1978 / 79	16	18	2	100	35.63	ua	2	1	ua	ua
561	Pratt, Anthony D	2001 / 02	11	14	2	138	46.75	ua	2	2	ua	ua
510	Jones, Clayton W	1984 / 85	15	19	2	64	30.00	ua	4	0	ua	ua
504	Bowcock, Daniel S	2007 / 08	14	13	1	85	42.00	67.47	6	0	61	5
500	Meagher,David P	1987 / 88	11	13	0	126	38.46	ua	2	1	ua	ua
499	Bowcock, Daniel S	1999 / 00	15	14	2	74	41.58	ua	5	0	ua	ua
477	Dixon, James S	2005 / 06	11	11	2	139*	53.00	95.21	3	2	67	10

3RD GRADE - BATTING AVERAGE

Avge	Name	Season	Mts	Inns	NO	HS	Runs	S/R	50s	100s	4s	6s
53.00	Dixon,James S	2005 / 06	11	11	2	139*	477	95.21	3	2	67	10
52.45	Livingstone, Gregory R	1994 / 95	13	14	3	114	577	ua	3	3	ua	ua
48.50	Robb,Elvin	1986 / 87	6	7	1	106	291	ua	1	1	ua	ua
48.38	Kellaway,lan	1982 / 83	ua	11	3	101*	387	ua	1	2	ua	ua
48.29	Jones, Clayton W	1982 / 83	ua	7	0	159	338	ua	1	1	ua	ua
47.33	Mohideen,Sohail A	2001 / 02	8	8	2	99	284	ua	2	0	ua	ua
46.75	Pratt, Anthony D	2001 / 02	11	14	2	138	561	ua	2	2	ua	ua
44.86	Prattent, Nicholas M	1990 / 91	ua	8	1	107*	314	ua	2	1	ua	ua
44.38	Higgins,Oliver W	2006 / 07	8	8	0	96	355	54.62	3	0	43	2
43.57	Grosser,Timothy	1988 / 89	7	8	1	90	305	ua	3	0	ua	ua

3RD GRADE - HIGHEST SCORE

Score	Name	Season	Balls	Mins	4s	6s	Opponent	Venue
197	Foster,lan C	2003 / 04	209	255	34	0	North Sydney	North Sydney No 2
163	Coots, Duncan	1988 / 89	ua	ua	ua	ua	Sydney University	ua
159	Jones, Clayton W	1982 / 83	ua	ua	ua	ua	Central Cumberland	ua
155	Deegan, Christopher	1979 / 80	ua	ua	ua	ua	Manly Warringah	ua
154*	McDonald,Gavin S	2001 / 02	ua	ua	17	0	Randwick-Petersham	Snape Park
154	Meagher,David P	1988 / 89	ua	ua	ua	ua	Mosman	ua
153	Carson,Peter W	2002 / 03	ua	198	21	5	Western Suburbs	Blick Oval
151*	McNeil,James L	2009 / 10	201	250	21	1	Hawkesbury	Bensons Lane 3
139*	Dixon,James S	2005 / 06	128	161	24	2	Campbelltown-Camden	David Phillips North
138	Pratt, Anthony D	2001 / 02	ua	239	19	2	Penrith	David Phillips North

3RD GRADE - BOWLING AGGREGATE

Wkts	Name	Season	Mts	Overs	Mdns	Runs	Avge	S/R	Econ	B/B	5wi
46	Stephen,Darren J	2004 / 05	11	207.5	42	592	12.87	27.11	2.85	7 - 19	2
41	Hetherington,William	1980 / 81	ua	234	78	510	12.44	34.24	2.18	6 - 74	2
40	Bolton,John	1979 / 80	ua	247.3	61	642	16.05	37.13	2.59	9 - 28	2
38	McBarron,Graeme	1979 / 80	ua	214	65	487	12.82	33.79	2.28	5 - 37	2
34	Ingleson,John E	1978 / 79	15	228	52	653	19.21	53.65	2.86	6 - 34	2
32	Garland, Geoffrey M	1975 / 76	ua	106	19	362	11.31	26.50	3.42	5 - 11	2
31	Robinson, Greig G	1983 / 84	ua	206	67	517	16.68	39.87	2.51	5 - 34	2
30	Hoy,Mark	1984 / 85	10	210	66	543	18.10	42.00	2.59	6 - 63	1
29	Gosling,Max	1987 / 88	12	208	39	613	21.14	43.03	2.95	4 - 55	0

3RD GRADE - BOWLING AVERAGE

Avge	Name	Season	Mts	Overs	Mdns	Wkts	Runs	S/R	Econ	B/B	5wi
6.13	Ingleson,John E	1976 / 77	2	32	10	16	98	16.00	3.06	7 - 41	2
9.62	Clements, Andrew PR	1987 / 88	6	115	35	21	202	32.86	1.76	5 - 25	3
9.87	Appleton,Mark S	2011 / 12	6	50.5	13	15	148	20.33	2.91	3 - 18	0
11.31	Garland, Geoffrey M	1975 / 76	ua	106	19	32	362	26.50	3.42	5 - 11	2
11.40	Robinson, Greig G	1984 / 85	5	84.4	31	15	171	33.87	2.02	6 - 27	2
12.44	Hetherington, William	1980 / 81	ua	234	78	41	510	34.24	2.18	6 - 74	2
12.82	McBarron,Graeme	1979 / 80	ua	214	65	38	487	33.79	2.28	5 - 37	2
12.87	Stephen,Darren J	2004 / 05	11	207.5	42	46	592	27.11	2.85	7 - 19	2
13.06	Wijeratne, Asoka H	1974 / 75	8	71	13	16	209	35.50	2.94	ua	ua
13.89	Hetherington, William	1978 / 79	10	116	24	27	375	34.37	3.23	5 - 26	2

3RD GRADE - BEST BOWLING

Figures	Name	Season	Overs	Opponent	Venue
9 / 28	Bolton,John	1979 / 80	ua	Southern Districts	ua
8 / 27	Ingleson,John E	1975 / 76	ua	Sydney DCC	ua
7 / 16	Towers,Steven J	2007 / 08	12	Mosman	Rawson Oval
7 / 19	Stephen, Darren J	2004 / 05	13.3	Campbelltown-Camden	Raby 2
7 / 25	Thomas,Russell J	1998 / 99	ua	Parramatta	ua
7 / 26	Ingleson,John E	1974 / 75	ua	Waverley	ua
7 / 27	Culhane, Daniel J	1996 / 97	ua	Petersham-Marrickville	Marrickvile Oval
7 / 37	Buddin,Terrance L	1975 / 76	ua	Manly Warringah	ua
7 / 38	Price ,Stephen	1979 / 80	ua	Manly Warringah	ua
7 / 41	Ingleson,John E	1976 / 77	ua	Manly Warringah	ua
RD GRADE - B	OWLING - 10 WICKETS IN A M	ATCH			
1975/76	5/47 & 5/26	VS.	Nepean		M.N.Bryce
1976/77	5/29 & 4/28	VS.	Sydney	rdney J.E.Inglesc	
1979/80	5/27 & 5/48	VS.	Central-Cumberland		J.Sands
1986/87	6/32 & 4/59	VS.	Fairfield-Liverpool		A.P.R.Clements

3RD GRADE - BOWLING - HAT TRICKS

1979/80 5/21 vs. Macquarie University J.Bolton

3RD GRADE - FIELDING & WICKET KEEPING

Catches	Name	Season	Mts	W/K	Name	Season	Mts	W/K	St.
(Fielder)				Dis.				Catches	
16	Smith,lan E	1976 / 77	15	30	Bascaran,Kabilan	2011 / 12	14	26	4
15	Pratt,David T	1979 / 80	ua	25	Cummins,Damien	1987 / 88	12	25	0
12	Jones, Clayton W	1977 / 78	ua	24	Heil,Cameron L	1996 / 97	14	23	1
12	Dillon,Andrew	1983 / 84	ua	22	Smith,Roger T	2003 / 04	11	17	5
12	Darmody,Leon	1984 / 85	16	21	Higgins,Oliver W	2002 / 03	10	18	3
12	Dixon,James S	1998 / 99	14	19	Cummins, Damien	1988 / 89	12	15	4
12	Bowcock, Daniel S	2006 / 07	12	19	Nikolovski,Richard	2004 / 05	11	15	4
11	Lamb,Alexander	1997 / 98	ua	18	MacFarlane,John D	1981 / 82	9	13	5
11	Pratt, Anthony D	2000 / 01	13	18	Kostoglou,Stephen G	2009 / 10	10	13	5
				18	Campbell, Richard	1977 / 78	ua	11	7

3RD GRADE - HIGHEST TEAM SCORE

IIOIILOI IL	iii ooone			
	Season	Overs	Opponent	Venue
	2004 / 05	91	Fairfield-Liverpool	David Phillips South
	2004 / 05	80.3	Gordon	David Phillips South
	2003 / 04	79.3	North Sydney	North Sydney 2
	2002 / 03	81.4	Western Suburbs	Blick Oval
	2005 / 06	73.4	Bankstown	Grahame Thomas Oval
dec	2006 / 07	80	North Sydney	David Phillips North
dec	2005 / 06	77	Campbelltown-Camden	David Phillips North
	1982 / 83	ua	Mosman	ua
	2001 / 02	87	Sutherland	David Phillips North
	1992 / 93	ua	Mosman	ua
	dec	2004 / 05 2004 / 05 2003 / 04 2002 / 03 2005 / 06 dec 2006 / 07 dec 2005 / 06 1982 / 83 2001 / 02	Season Overs 2004 / 05 91 2004 / 05 80.3 2003 / 04 79.3 2002 / 03 81.4 2005 / 06 73.4 dec 2006 / 07 80 dec 2005 / 06 77 1982 / 83 ua 2001 / 02 87	Season Overs Opponent 2004 / 05 91 Fairfield-Liverpool 2004 / 05 80.3 Gordon 2003 / 04 79.3 North Sydney 2002 / 03 81.4 Western Suburbs 2005 / 06 73.4 Bankstown dec 2006 / 07 80 North Sydney dec 2005 / 06 77 Campbelltown-Camden 1982 / 83 ua Mosman 2001 / 02 87 Sutherland

FOURTH GRADE

41H (GRADE -	BATTING	AGGREGATE	

Runs	Name	Season	Mts	Inns	NO	HS	Avge	S/R	50s	100s	4s	6s
767	Martel, Jock B	1989 / 90	14	15	2	212	59.00	ua	4	3	ua	ua
628	Mitchell,Peter B	1996 / 97	na	15	1	98	44.86	ua	1	0	ua	ua
628	Robson, James G	1996 / 97	na	18	2	71	39.25	ua	7	0	ua	ua
608	Williams, Alexander J	1998 / 99	15	17	2	99*	40.53	ua	5	0	ua	ua
564	Jones, Clayton W	1987 / 88	14	15	2	123	43.38	ua	3	1	ua	ua
542	Martel, Jock B	1990 / 91	14	15	0	196	36.13	ua	2	1	ua	ua
532	Garland, Geoffrey M	1980 / 81	15	18	1	87	31.29	ua	4	0	ua	ua
507	Sackett, John	1982 / 83	na	15	1	127	36.21	ua	3	1	ua	ua
495	Jebb,David C	2002 / 03	15	17	1	70	30.94	ua	3	0	59	1
492	Jebb,David C	2001 / 02	14	15	2	85*	37.85	ua	4	0	ua	ua

4TH GRADE - BATTING AVERAGE

Avge	Name	Season	Mts	Inns	NO	HS	Runs	S/R	50s	100s	4s	6s
177.00	Murn,Scott W R	2012 / 13	3	4	2	152*	354	59.00	1	2	46	2
81.80	Dermody,Damen P	1997 / 98	5	6	1	132*	409	na	1	2	na	na
79.00	Norbury,Stephen A	1991 / 92	4	4	0	126	316	na	1	2	na	na
68.00	Robson,James G	1998 / 99	13	12	5	149	476	na	2	1	na	na
60.20	Hansen,Mark A	2011 / 12	5	6	1	108	301	58.56	1	1	48	1
59.71	Robson, James G	1995 / 96	11	11	4	104*	418	na	1	1	na	na
59.00	Martel, Jock B	1989 / 90	14	15	2	212	767	na	4	3	na	na
56.29	Stamm,Jeremy	1997 / 98	12	12	5	117*	394	na	3	1	na	na
52.60	Martel, Jock B	1988 / 89	5	5	0	98	263	na	2	0	na	na
51.22	Carson,Peter W	2009 / 10	12	12	3	152*	461	76.20	1	2	58	3

4TH GRADE - HIGHEST SCORE

Score	Name	Season	Balls	Mins	4s	6s	Opponent	Venue
212	Martel, Jock B	1989 / 90	ua	ua	ua	ua	North Sydney	ua
196	Martel, Jock B	1990 / 91	ua	ua	ua	ua	Sydney University	David Phillips South
168	Hood,Philip J	2011 / 12	191	255	25	5	Hawkesbury	David Phillips South
165	Rea,Michael P	2009 / 10	177	ua	22	0	Hawkesbury	David Phillips North
158	Gerber,Simon BH	1997 / 98	ua	ua	ua	ua	St. George	ua
154	Fleming,Tallaesen	2007 / 08	188	257	17	5	Blacktown	David Phillips North
152*	Carson,Peter W	2009 / 10	175	241	19	1	Fairfield-Liverpool	David Phillips North
152*	Murn,Scott WR	2012 / 13	223	290	20	1	Penrith	David Phillips South
151*	Bachmann, Hugh A	2006 / 07	151	183	19	5	Mosman	Allan Border Oval
149	Robson, James G	1998 / 99	ua	ua	ua	ua	Mosman	ua

4TH GRADE - BOWLING AGGREGATE

Wkts	Name	Season	Mts	Overs	Mdns	Runs	Avge	S/R	Econ	B/B	5wi
41	Robson, James G	1997 / 98	14	271	92	470	11.46	39.66	1.73	6 - 26	2
40	Robson, James G	1995 / 96	11	343	104	657	16.43	51.45	1.92	ua	ua
39	Stark,Robert W	1999 / 00	14	278.5	85	646	16.56	42.90	2.32	7 - 40	1
35	Stark,Robert W	1981 / 82	13	193.4	44	519	14.83	33.20	2.68	5 - 29	2
34	Lupton, John C	1991 / 92	9	177	45	451	13.26	31.24	2.55	7 - 40	3
34	Calver,Benjamin	1989 / 90	10	172.2	31	503	14.79	30.41	2.92	7 - 69	1
34	Robinson, Greig G	1988 / 89	12	202	35	577	16.97	35.65	2.86	ua	ua
34	Elliott,Andrew	1990 / 91	12	215.3	51	605	17.79	38.03	2.81	8 - 49	2
32	March,Roger S	1976 / 77	8	126.4	24	367	11.47	31.63	2.90	8 - 71	2

4TH GRADE - BOWLING AVERAGE

Avge	Name	Season	Mts	Overs	Mdns	Wkts	Runs	S/R	Econ	B/B	5wi
8.35	Lockett,Benjamin M	2001 / 02	3	66.5	14	20	167	20.05	2.50	6 - 39	2
10.17	March,Roger S	1975 / 76	9	93.2	10	23	234	32.43	2.51	ua	ua
11.44	Clark,Glen A	1977 / 78	6	72.4	16	16	183	36.25	2.52	6 - 50	1
11.462	Thomas,Russell J	2000 / 01	12	133.3	31	26	298	30.81	2.23	5 - 9	1
11.463	Robson, James G	1997 / 98	14	271	92	41	470	39.66	1.73	6 - 26	2
11.467	Stark,Robert W	1997 / 98	10	160	62	30	344	32.00	2.15	6 - 40	2
11.469	March,Roger S	1976 / 77	8	126.4	24	32	367	31.63	2.90	8 - 71	2
12.42	Hamwood,Mark	1990 / 91	5	99	23	19	236	31.26	2.38	6 - 40	2
12.57	Molesworth, David	1978 / 79	10	102	20	21	264	38.86	2.59	6 - 55	2
12.75	Debello,Steven	1985 / 86	ua	106.5	21	24	306	26.71	2.86	6 - 47	1

R.W.Stark

4TH GRADE - BEST BOWLING

Figures	Name	Season	Overs	Opponent	Venue
10 / 19	Besgrove,Peter J	1975 / 76	ua	Randwick	ua
8 / 49	Elliott,Andrew	1990 / 91	ua	Hawkesbury	ua
8 / 71	March,Roger S	1976 / 77	ua	Waverley	ua
7 / 25	Stark,Robert W	1996 / 97	ua	ua	ua
7 / 26	Quinlin,David	1992 / 93	ua	Hawkesbury	ua
7 / 40	Lupton, John C	1991 / 92	ua	Manly Warringah	ua
7 / 40	Stark,Robert W	1999 / 00	ua	ua	ua
7 / 48	Taylor,Lachlan R	1996 / 97	ua	ua	ua
7 / 54	Watson, Gregory G	1973 / 74	ua	Randwick	ua
7 / 54	Stark,Robert W	2002 / 03	18.1	Campbelltown-Camden	David Phillips North
GRADE - E	BOWLING - 10 WICKETS IN A M	ATCH			
1973/7	74 7/54 & 5/15		VS.	Randwick	G.G.Watson
1975/7	76 10/19 & 5/29		VS.	Randwick	P.J.Besgrove
1985/8	6/47 & 4/54		VS.	North Sydney	S.Debello
1990/9	6/40 & 4/42		VS.	Waverley	M.Hamwood
2001/0	5/42 & 6/39		VS.	Penrith	B.M.Lockett
GRADE - E	BOWLING - HAT TRICKS				
1974	/75 ?	VS.	Randwick		R.G.J.Carr

4TH GRADE - FIELDING & WICKET KEEPING

2003/04

Catches	Name	Season	Mts	W/K	Name	Season	Mts	W/K	St.
(Fielder)				Dis.				Catches	
12	Epstein, Anthony	1973 / 74	18	25	Barford, John P	1976 / 77	13	21	4
12	Epstein, Anthony	1974 / 75	17	25	Morson, Michael	1994 / 95	ua	18	7
12	Robb,Elvin	1984 / 85	15	23	Higgins,Oliver W	2000 / 01	9	19	4
12	Martel, Jock B	1989 / 90	14	23	Searle,Paul B	2005 / 06	9	23	0
12	Stark,Robert W	1997 / 98	10	22	Back, Michael	1984 / 85	9	17	5
12	Stark,Robert W	1998 / 99	12	21	Cooper,Bruce	1987 / 88	11	14	7
12	Mag,Michael	2006 / 07	14	21	Barford, John P	1975 / 76	16	13	8
11	Merrell,Ralph W	1974 / 75	16	19	Sanders, Matthew R	2006 / 07	14	15	4
11	Holt, Gregory	1982 / 83	ua	18	Little,David A	1991 / 92	10	12	6
11	Roach, Jack P	2011 / 12	10						

Northern Districts

VS.

4TH GRADE - HIGHEST TEAM SCORE

Total		Season	Overs	Opponent	Venue
5 / 418	dec	2006 / 07	80	Mosman	Allan Border Oval
5 / 373		1990 / 91	ua	Sydney University	ua
5 / 361	dec	2012 / 13	80	Penrith	David Phillips South
9 / 359	dec	2009 / 10	80	Blacktown	David Phillips North
3 / 352	dec	2009 / 10	71	Hawkesbury	David Phillips North
5 / 348	dec	2011 / 12	69	Hawkesbury	David Phillips South
8 / 344		1983 / 84	ua	Gordon	ua
9 / 339	dec	2006 / 07	80	Bankstown	Grahame Thomas Oval
9 / 338	dec	2002 / 03	89	Sydney University	David Phillips North
5 / 331	dec	1992 / 93	ua	Mosman	ua

FIFTH GRADE

	AGGREGATE

Runs	Name	Season	Mts	Inns	NO	HS	Avge	S/R	50s	100s	4s	6s
590	Lindsay,Andrew	1996 / 97	ua	15	2	138	45.38	ua	4	1	ua	ua
550	Vonwiller, Christoph C	1996 / 97	ua	19	4	101*	36.67	ua	3	1	ua	ua
519	Robson, James G	2005 / 06	16	14	3	90	47.18	45.97	4	0	41	0
507	Robson, James G	2002 / 03	16	17	4	111*	39.00	ua	2	1	ua	ua
504	Epstein, Anthony	1981 / 82	13	18	0	59	28.00	ua	3	0	ua	ua
500	Sanders, Matthew R	1996 / 97	ua	14	1	72	38.46	ua	4	0	ua	ua
482	Taylor, Alexander J	1981 / 82	16	17	1	67	30.13	ua	4	0	ua	ua
444	Cutler,Jeffrey N	1976 / 77	12	19	2	101*	26.12	ua	1	1	ua	ua
436	Gerber,Simon BH	2002 / 03	13	15	1	92	31.14	ua	3	0	ua	ua
432	Epstein, Anthony	1977 / 78	14	19	3	70*	27.00	ua	2	0	ua	ua

5TH GRADE - BATTING AVERAGE

Avge	Name	Season	Mts	Inns	NO	HS	Runs	S/R	50s	100s	4s	6s
259.00	Stamm,Jeremy	1997 / 98	2	2	1	201*	259	ua	1	1	ua	ua
133.00	Raffan,Neil GH	2007 / 08	2	2	0	148	266	52.26	0	2	34	0
85.20	Robson, James G	2006 / 07	11	9	4	165*	426	76.48	3	1	50	3
83.67	Bell,David E	2001 / 02	3	3	0	104	251	ua	2	1	ua	ua
80.00	Dejong,Steven	2001 / 02	4	4	0	119	320	ua	1	2	ua	ua
70.25	Goldsmith, David	1980 / 81	5	5	1	80	281	ua	4	0	ua	ua
63.40	Robson,Angus J	2006 / 07	5	5	0	162	317	64.69	1	1	38	0
63.33	Zavos,Zachery	1997 / 98	7	7	1	101*	380	ua	1	2	ua	ua
57.86	Madden,Keith	1980 / 81	11	12	5	78*	405	ua	4	0	ua	ua
56.83	Gerber,Simon BH	1994 / 95	ua	9	3	100	341	ua	2	1	ua	ua

5TH GRADE - HIGHEST SCORE

Score	Name	Season	Balls	Mins	4s	6s	Opponent	Venue
222	Bowcock, Daniel S	1996 / 97	ua	185	35	2	North Sydney	David Phillips South
201*	Stamm,Jeremy	1997 / 98	ua	ua	ua	ua	Western Suburbs	David Phillips South
200	Azhar, Ashlee B	2003 / 04	ua	304	18	7	UTS Balmain	David Phillips South
195	Chandra,Sandeep	2000 / 01	ua	ua	ua	ua	ua	David Phillips South
173	Martel, Jock B	1992 / 93	ua	ua	ua	ua	Hawkesbury	David Phillips North
167	Roper, Danniel	1985 / 86	ua	ua	ua	ua	Northern Districts	ua
165*	Robson, James G	2006 / 07	230	238	25	2	Sutherland	Tonkin Park
162	Robson,Angus J	2006 / 07	209	239	22	0	Bankstown	David Phillips South
153*	Day,Phillip	1981 / 82	ua	ua	ua	ua	Central Cumberland	ua
148	Raffan,Neil GH	2007 / 08	285	272	20	0	Sydney University	David Phillips South

5TH GRADE - BOWLING AGGREGATE

Wkts	Name	Season	Mts	Overs	Mdns	Runs	Avge	S/R	Econ	B/B	5wi
58	Stark,Robert W	2001 / 02	15	344.5	124	743	12.81	35.67	2.15	7 - 25	4
53	Merrell,Ralph W	1977 / 78	ua	205.7	15	793	14.96	31.08	3.85	6 - 51	4
43	Stark,Robert W	2002 / 03	12	214.1	44	634	14.74	29.88	2.96	8 - 16	3
41	Gregg, Michael J	1986 / 87	9	225	54	578	14.10	32.93	2.57	7 - 40	2
40	Hetherington, William	1977 / 78	8	130.1	28	265	6.63	26.03	2.04	8 - 48	2
40	Wiblin,S G	1974 / 75	13	180	26	698	17.45	36.00	3.88	6 - 69	1
39	McManis,Philip G	1976 / 77	6	128.7	20	488	12.51	26.44	3.79	7 - 35	3
35	Gale,K	1981 / 82	12	261	65	647	18.49	44.74	2.48	ua	ua

5TH GRADE - BOWLING AVERAGE

Avge	Name	Season	Mts	Overs	Mdns	Wkts	Runs	S/R	Econ	B/B	5wi
5.24	Graham,David	1987 / 88	4	54	11	25	131	12.96	2.43	8 - 48	1
6.60	Perger,Nigel	1976 / 77	3	43	11	15	99	22.93	2.30	ua	ua
6.63	Hetherington, William	1977 / 78	8	130.1	28	40	265	26.03	2.04	8 - 48	2
8.96	Holt, Gregory	1981 / 82	7	88	22	26	233	20.31	2.65	6 - 46	3
9.39	Ryan, Michael B	1988 / 89	6	92	25	23	216	24.00	2.35	7 - 40	1
10.00	Vonwiller, Christoph C	1997 / 98	7	81.2	17	20	200	24.40	2.46	6 - 60	1
10.11	Haradasa, Derick KC	1975 / 76	7	109	16	27	273	32.30	2.50	6 - 38	3
10.74	Thompson,Patrick G	1978 / 79	4	63	14	19	204	26.53	3.24	7 - 40	2
11.47	Martin, John	1988 / 89	11	71	16	15	172	28.40	2.42	4 - 17	ua
11.73	Appleton, Mark S	2003 / 04	6	64	19	15	176	25.60	2.75	6 - 10	1

5TH GRADE - BEST BOWLING

Figures	Name		Season	Overs	Opponent	Venue
8 / 16	Stark,Robert	W	2002 / 03	14.5	Manly Warringah	David Phillips South
8 / 30	Hamilton,Ste	ven	1976 / 77	ua	Northern Districts	ua
8 / 48	Hetherington	,William	1977 / 78	ua	Central Cumberland	ua
8 / 48	Graham,Davi	id	1987 / 88	ua	North Sydney	ua
8 / 51	Newton,G		1982 / 83	ua	Southern Districts	ua
8 / 58	Stephen,Dari	ren J	2003 / 04	29.2	Randwick-Petersham	Kensington Oval
7 / 19	Quinlin,David	I	1990 / 91	ua	Parramatta	ua
7 / 25	Stark,Robert	W	2001 / 02	14	Parramatta	Coleman Oval
7 / 26	Varatharajan	,Giri	1984 / 85	17	Waverley	ua
7 / 29	McKendry,Ar	thony T	1979 / 80	ua	North Sydney	ua
TH GRADE - E	BOWLING - 10 W	ICKETS IN A MAT	СН			
TH GRADE - E 1975/76	BOWLING - 10 W	6/42 & 5/46	CH vs.	Sydney Uni	versity	D.K.C.Haradasa
	BOWLING - 10 W			Sydney Uni North Sydn	•	D.K.C.Haradasa P.W.Watkins
1975/76		6/42 & 5/46	VS.	North Sydn	•	
1975/76 1976/77	5b	6/42 & 5/46 7/36 & 3/25	VS. VS.	North Sydn	ey mberland(B)	P.W.Watkins
1975/76 1976/77 1977/78	5b 5b	6/42 & 5/46 7/36 & 3/25 8/48 & 3/33	VS. VS. VS.	North Sydn Central Cur	ey mberland(B)	P.W.Watkins W.Hetherington
1975/76 1976/77 1977/78 1982/83 2001/02	5b 5b	6/42 & 5/46 7/36 & 3/25 8/48 & 3/33 8/51 & 4/43 7/34 & 7/25	VS. VS. VS.	North Sydn Central Cur Southern D	ey mberland(B)	P.W.Watkins W.Hetherington G.Newton
1975/76 1976/77 1977/78 1982/83 2001/02	5b 5b 5a	6/42 & 5/46 7/36 & 3/25 8/48 & 3/33 8/51 & 4/43 7/34 & 7/25	VS. VS. VS.	North Sydn Central Cur Southern D Parramata	ey mberland(B)	P.W.Watkins W.Hetherington G.Newton

5TH GRADE - FIELDING & WICKET KEEPING

Catches	Name	Season	Mts	W/K	Name	Season	Mts	W/K	St.
(Fielder)				Dis.				Catches	
12	Gonski,Steven	1976 / 77	11	31	Barford, John P	1981 / 82	16	29	2
11	Tinyow,D	1979 / 80	11	29	Mitchell,Peter B	2002 / 03	16	23	6
11	Madden,Keith	1981 / 82	15	26	Sanders, Matthew R	1996 / 97	ua	22	4
11	Sheperd,Glen R	1997 / 98	12	26	Madden,Keith	1978 / 79	ua	21	5
11	Quinlin,David	2000 / 01	15	25	Barford, John P	1977 / 78	12	22	3
11	Stark,Robert W	2001 / 02	15	24	MacFarlane, John D	1976 / 77	13	22	2
10	Joyce, John	1984 / 85	15	24	Rudd,Jason	1999 / 00	12	21	3
10	Crowl,Samuel J	2005 / 06	11	23	MacFarlane,John D	1978 / 79	12	22	1
10	Kargas,Evan	2005 / 06	9	23	MacFarlane, John D	1977 / 78	14	19	4
				20	Sackett, John	1987 / 88	11	18	2

5TH GRADE - HIGHEST TEAM SCORE

Total		Season	Overs	Opponent	Venue
3 / 445		1996 / 97	ua	North Sydney	ua
6 / 416	dec	1977 / 78	ua	Sutherland	ua
392		2005 / 06	138.4	Campbelltown-Camden	Village Green
9 / 387	dec	2005 / 06	82	Sydney University	David Phillips South
7 / 382	dec	1995 / 96	ua	Bankstown	ua
5 / 363	dec	2002 / 03	88	Parramatta	David Phillips South
4 / 354	dec	2006 / 07	80	Bankstown	David Phillips South
9 / 342	dec	1992 / 93	ua	Hawkesbury	David Phillips South
337		2013 / 14	84.2	Manly Warringah	David Phillips North
4 / 324		1981 / 82	ua	Randwick	ua
8 / 323		2004 / 05	82	Mosman	David Phillips North
6 / 323		2008 / 09	83	Northern Districts	Somerville Park

POIDEVIN-GRAY SHIELD

POIDEVIN GRA	V SHIEI D.	- BATTING	VCCDECVIE

Runs	Name	Season	Mts	Inns	NO	HS	Avge	S/R	50s	100s	4s	6s
323	Cooper,Tom LW	2007 / 08	7	7	1	100*	53.83	102.54	2	1	45	7
320	Chapman, Christopher J	1975 / 76	5	6	1	121*	64.00	ua	2	1	ua	ua
304	Christian, Daniel T	2002 / 03	5	5	0	102	60.80	99.35	1	2	42	2
299	Day,James R F	2005 / 06	8	8	2	75*	49.83	78.89	2	0	23	5
276	Lollback,Mark	1990 / 91	ua	8	0	73	34.50	ua	2	0	ua	ua
265	Dixon,James S	1980 / 81	5	6	0	65	44.17	ua	3	0	ua	ua
263	Cooper,Tom L W	2005 / 06	6	6	1	74*	52.60	110.50	2	0	42	4
263	McKay,Stuart W	2005 / 06	8	8	1	92	37.57	66.75	1	0	27	1
261	Robson, James G	1976 / 77	5	5	3	89	130.50	ua	2	0	ua	ua
249	Sinclair,Peter	1990 / 91	ua	9	1	51	31.13	ua	1	0	ua	ua

POIDEVIN GRAY SHIELD - BATTING AVERAGE

Avge	Player Name	Season	Mts	Inns	NO	HS	Runs	S/R	50s	100s	4s	6s
163.00	Hoare,Todd J	1997 / 98	2	2	1	101	163	ua	1	1	ua	ua
130.50	Robson, James G	1976 / 77	5	5	3	89	261	ua	2	0	ua	ua
64.00	Chapman, Christopher J	1975 / 76	5	6	1	121*	320	ua	2	1	ua	ua
60.80	Christian, Daniel T	2002 / 03	5	5	0	102	304	99.35	1	2	42	2
56.25	Wakim, Charles A	2010 / 11	5	5	1	95*	225	119.05	3	0	29	2
54.67	Robson,Angus J	2010 / 11	4	4	1	130*	164	79.61	0	1	15	1
53.83	Cooper,Tom LW	2007 / 08	7	7	1	100*	323	102.54	2	1	45	7
52.75	Paine,Michael K	1993 / 94	5	5	1	92*	211	ua	1	0	ua	ua
52.60	Cooper,Tom LW	2005 / 06	6	6	1	74*	263	110.50	2	0	42	4
52.33	Robson,Samuel D	2006 / 07	3	3	0	79	157	61.81	2	0	10	0

POIDEVIN GRAY SHIELD - HIGHEST SCORE

Score	Name	Season	Balls	Mins	4s	6s	Opponent	Venue
171*	Hamman,Rowan MK	1998 / 99	ua	ua	ua	ua	Eastern Suburbs	ua
130*	Robson,Angus J	2010 / 11	153	195	13	1	St.George	Hurstville Oval
121*	Chapman, Christopher J	1975 / 76	ua	ua	ua	ua	Gordon	ua
120*	Williams, David L	1974 / 75	ua	ua	ua	ua	Waverley	ua
114*	Elliott,Michael R	2000 / 01	ua	ua	10	4	St.George	Village Green
110	Jacobs,Alan J	1973 / 74	ua	ua	ua	ua	Sydney University	Village Green
109	Johnson, Andrew W	1993 / 94	ua	ua	ua	ua	Petersham-Marrickville	ua
105	Byrnes, Joseph J	2013 / 14	132	176	11	0	Parramatta	Villafge Green
105	Lamb, Alexander	1997 / 98	ua	ua	ua	ua	Bankstown	ua
105	Elliott,Michael R	1999 / 00	ua	ua	ua	ua	ua	ua

POIDEVIN GRAY SHIELD - BOWLING AGGREGATE

Wkts	Name	Season	Mts	Overs	Mdns	Runs	Avge	S/R	Econ	B/B	5wi
35	Watson, Gregory G	1975 / 76	7	123.1	33	301	8.60	28.14	2.44	ua	5
25	Brown, Craig A	1974 / 75	7	82.4	13	292	11.68	26.40	3.54	7 - 31	2
23	Lawson, Geoffrey F	1976 / 77	5	89.7	23	246	10.70	31.26	2.74	7 - 43	2
23	Fleming,Atticus	1988 / 89	9	151	33	390	16.96	39.39	2.58	7 - 44	1
22	Robson,Samuel D	2005 / 06	7	64	14	214	9.73	17.45	3.34	6 - 28	1
20	Sinclair,Peter	1988 / 89	9	90	16	257	12.85	27.00	2.86	4 - 28	0
20	Fleming,Atticus	1989 / 90	ua	129	45	287	14.35	38.70	2.22	6 - 51	ua
18	Le Lievre, Hugh MJ	2007 / 08	7	57.2	13	177	9.83	19.11	3.09	5 - 32	1
18	McCallum,Alistair	1988 / 89	9	91	21	271	15.06	30.33	2.98	5 - 57	1

POIDEVIN GRAY SHIELD - BOWLING AVERAGE

Avge	Name	Season	Mts	Overs	Mdns	Wkts	Runs	S/R	Econ	B/B	5wi
7.00	Hamwood,Mark	1981 / 82	6	60.3	19	15	105	24.20	1.74	6 - 46	2
7.75	Medley,Ryan J	2007 / 08	5	22.5	0	12	93	11.42	4.07	4 - 28	0
8.38	O'Brien,Stephen P	1985 / 86	3	24	ua	8	67	18.00	2.79	ua	ua
8.60	Watson, Gregory G	1975 / 76	7	123.1	33	35	301	28.14	2.44	ua	5
9.73	Robson,Samuel D	2005 / 06	7	64	14	22	214	17.45	3.34	6 - 28	1
9.83	Le Lievre, Hugh MJ	2007 / 08	7	57.2	13	18	177	19.11	3.09	5 - 32	1
10.60	Christian, Daniel T	1999 / 00	5	48	4	15	159	19.20	3.31	5 - 33	1
10.70	Lawson, Geoffrey F	1976 / 77	5	89.7	23	23	246	31.26	2.74	7 - 43	2
11.68	Brown, Craig A	1974 / 75	7	82.4	13	25	292	26.40	3.54	7 - 31	2
11.88	Ray,Mark	1973 / 74	9	ua	ua	16	190	ua	ua	ua	ua

POIDEVIN GRAY SHIELD - BEST BOWLING

Figures	Name	Season	Overs	Opponent	Venue
7 / 31	Brown, Craig A	1974 / 75	17	Petersham-Marrickville	Village Green
7 / 43	Lawson, Geoffrey F	1976 / 77	22	Central Cumberland	SCG No 2
7 / 44	Fleming,Atticus	1988 / 89	20	Sutherland	David Phillips South
7 / 60	Lawson, Geoffrey F	1977 / 78	15	Randwick	ua
6 / 23	Medley,Ryan J	2008 / 09	9.3	Parramatta	Village Green
6 / 28	Robson,Samuel D	2005 / 06	10	Penrith	Village Green
6 / 42	Robson, James G	1974 / 75	ua	Randwick	Coogee Oval
6 / 46	Hamwood,Mark	1981 / 82	23	Sydney University	ua
6 / 48	Ryan, Michael B	1980 / 81	20	Sydney University	ua
6 / 51	Fleming, Atticus	1989 / 90	ua	Manly Warringah	ua

POIDEVIN GRAY SHIELD - FIELDING & WICKET KEEPING

Catches	Name	Season	Mts	W/K	Name	Season	Mts	W/K	St.
(Fielder)				Dis.				Catches	
10	Robson, James G	1975 / 76	7	14	Nikolovski,Richard	2005 / 06	8	7	7
9	Martin, Timothy	1997 / 98	6	14	Wakim,Benjamin P	2008 / 09	6	7	7
7	Brown,Craig A	1974 / 75	7	13	Neilan, Andrew M	1999 / 00	7	10	3
7	Scolari,Peter L	1983 / 84	4	13	Nikolovski,Richard	2004 / 05	7	11	2
7	Robson,Samuel D	2005 / 06	7	11	Howard,Steven J	1975 / 76	4	10	1
6	Chapman, Christopher J	1974 / 75	7	11	Kovacs ,Michael	1988 / 89	9	7	4
6	Abbott,John	1988 / 89	7	10	Barbour,David R	1974 / 75	7	5	5
6	Sinclair,Peter	1988 / 89	9	10	Little,David A	1989 / 90	ua	10	0
6	Robson,Angus J	2011 / 12	8	10	Neilan, Andrew M	2001 / 02	5	6	4
				10	Smith,Roger T	2003 / 04	4	9	1
				10	Bascaran,Kabilan	2013 / 14	7	10	0

POIDEVIN GRAY SHIELD - HIGHEST TEAM SCORE

Total	Season	Overs	Opponent	Venue
4 / 338	1997 / 98	50	Bankstown	ua
5 / 311	2005 / 06	50	North Sydney	North Sydney 2
8 / 283	2008 / 09	50	Parramatta	Village Green
3 / 279	2010 / 11	50	St.George	Hurstville Oval
7 / 276	1990 / 91	ua	Western Suburbs	ua
9 / 271	2007 / 08	50	North Sydney	Village Green
9 / 261	2002 / 03	49.2	St.George	Hurstville Oval
2 / 257	1998 / 99	39	Eastern Suburbs	ua
8 / 256	2007 / 08	50	St.George	Village Green
9 / 255	2008 / 09	50	Eastern Suburbs	Village Green

AW GREEN SHIELD

A.W.GREEN SHIE	LD - BATTING	AGGREGATE
----------------	--------------	------------------

Runs	Name	Season	Mts	Inns	NO	HS	Avge	S/R	50s	100s	4s	6s
410	Jagot,Thomas A	2011 / 12	9	9	2	108	58.57	73.74	3	1	46	7
365	Christian, Daniel T	1998 / 99	7	7	2	163*	73.00	ua	2	1	44	4
287	Churchill, Zachary J	2011 / 12	9	9	3	61*	47.83	63.64	1	0	28	1
282	Robson,Angus J	2007 / 08	7	7	1	104*	47.00	57.55	2	1	33	0
278	Henry, Thomas J	2012 / 13	8	8	1	94	39.71	55.71	2	0	25	4
250	Gray,Scott	2008 / 09	7	7	1	124*	41.67	81.70	1	1	22	2
246	Foster,lan C	1999 / 00	7	7	0	104	35.14	ua	0	1	ua	ua
235	Brooks, Anthony	2001 / 02	7	7	0	82	33.57	ua	1	0	32	1
217	Erickson,Jack A	2011 / 12	9	7	3	119*	54.25	58.81	0	1	26	0
216	Tsoukalas,Nikolas G	2012 / 13	8	8	1	71	30.86	64.29	1	0	25	3

A.W.GREEN SHIELD - BATTING AVERAGE

Name	Name	Season	Mts	Inns	NO	HS	Runs	S/R	50s	100s	4s	6s
73.00	Christian, Daniel T	1998 / 99	7	7	2	163*	365	ua	2	1	44	4
58.57	Jagot,Thomas A	2011 / 12	9	9	2	108	410	73.74	3	1	46	7
54.25	Erickson, Jack A	2011 / 12	9	7	3	119*	217	58.81	0	1	26	0
47.83	Churchill,Zachary J	2011 / 12	9	9	3	61*	287	63.64	1	0	28	1
47.00	Robson,Angus J	2007 / 08	7	7	1	104*	282	57.55	2	1	33	0
41.67	Gray,Scott	2008 / 09	7	7	1	124*	250	81.70	1	1	22	2
41.40	Tartak,Daniel	2000 / 01	5	5	0	93	207	ua	1	0	ua	ua
39.71	Henry,Thomas J	2012 / 13	8	8	1	94	278	55.71	2	0	25	4
38.25	Lambros, Andrew D	2007 / 08	7	5	1	71	153	66.23	1	0	14	1
36.40	Jagot,Thomas A	2010 / 11	6	6	1	78	182	42.13	1	0	12	0

A.W.GREEN SHIELD - HIGHEST SCORE

Score	Name	Season	Balls	Mins	4s	6s	Opponent	Venue
163*	Christian, Daniel T	1998 / 99	151	206	21	0	Petersham-Marrickville	Village Green
124*	Gray,Scott	2008 / 09	130	168	13	0	Hawkesbury	Village Green
119*	Erickson, Jack A	2011 / 12	164	190	16	0	Gordon	Village Green
108	Jagot,Thomas A	2011 / 12	137	175	15	1	Parramatta	Village Green
104*	Robson,Angus J	2007 / 08	152	179	12	0	Randwick-Petersham	Village Green
104	Foster,lan C	1999 / 00	ua	ua	ua	ua	ua	ua
103*	Robson,Samuel D	2004 / 05	164	225	7	0	Bankstown	Jensen Park
101*	Sevior, Marcus JG	2009 / 10	123	188	5	0	North Sydney	Village Green
100	Wakim,Benjamin P	2004 / 05	154	245	13	0	Western Suburbs	David Phillips South
94	Henry,Thomas J	2012 / 13	146	183	11	1	Penrith	Village Green

A.W.GREEN SHIELD - BOWLING AGGREGATE

Wkts	Name	Season	Mts	Overs	Mdns	Runs	Avge	S/R	Econ	B/B	5wi
16	Langdon,Andrew P	1998 / 99	7	79	29	171	10.69	29.63	2.16	4 - 7	0
14	White, Declan O	2012 / 13	7	63.4	16	124	8.86	27.29	1.95	5 - 21	1
14	Carr,Daniel J	2012 / 13	7	53.2	9	129	9.21	22.86	2.42	4 - 8	0
14	Medley,Ryan J	2004 / 05	7	61.5	18	161	11.50	26.50	2.60	5 - 16	1
14	Parsons,Eriq L	2006 / 07	7	61.2	14	192	13.71	26.29	3.13	4 - 27	0
14	Venianakis, John A	2012 / 13	8	78.2	13	206	14.71	33.57	2.63	4 - 22	0
14	Matthews, Nolan GP	2003 / 04	7	49.2	13	233	16.64	21.14	4.72	4 - 21	0
14	Murthy,Sameer K	2013 / 14	7	69.1	9	236	16.86	29.64	3.41	4 – 28	0
14	Kellaway, Nicholas DL	2011 / 12	9	88.3	17	241	17.21	37.93	2.72	2 - 13	0

A.W.GREEN SHIELD - BOWLING AVERAGE

Avge	Name	Season	Mts	Overs	Mdns	Wkts	Runs	S/R	Econ	B/B	5wi
8.86	White, Declan O	2012 / 13	7	63.4	16	14	124	27.29	1.95	5 - 21	1
9.21	Carr, Daniel J	2012 / 13	7	53.2	9	14	129	22.86	2.42	4 - 8	0
10.69	Langdon, Andrew P	1998 / 99	7	79	29	16	171	29.63	2.16	4 - 7	0
11.50	Medley,Ryan J	2004 / 05	7	61.5	18	14	161	26.50	2.60	5 - 16	1
12.63	Duffy,Owen B	2011 / 12	9	28.2	2	8	101	21.25	3.56	4 - 12	0
12.67	Jagot,Thomas A	2010 / 11	6	43	11	9	114	28.67	2.65	4 - 20	0
13.71	Parsons,Eriq L	2006 / 07	7	61.2	14	14	192	26.29	3.13	4 - 27	0
13.80	Dinclik,Ayden W	2012 / 13	7	49.5	10	10	138	29.90	2.77	4 - 23	0
14.71	Venianakis, John A	2012 / 13	8	78.2	13	14	206	33.57	2.63	4 - 22	0
15.17	Treuberg, Matthias	2005 / 06	6	62.3	14	12	182	31.25	2.91	4 - 19	0

A.W.GREEN SHIELD - BEST BOWLING

Figures	Name	Season	Overs	Opponent	Venue
5 / 16	Medley,Ryan J	2004 / 05	9.4	Western Suburbs	David Phillips South
5 / 21	White, Declan O	2012 / 13	12	North Sydney	Village Green
5 / 24	Emery,Kieran J C	2007 / 08	12	Sydney	Drummoyne Oval
5/32	Webb, Alexander	2009 / 10	11	Gordon	Killara Oval
5 / 51	Wilding,Mihkel	1997 / 98	11	Petersham-Marrickville	Marrickville Oval
4/7	Langdon,Andrew P	1998 / 99	12	Eastern Suburbs	Waverley Oval
4/8	Carr,Daniel J	2012 / 13	6	Sydney University	Sydney University 2
4/9	Lambros, Andrew D	2007 / 08	10.1	Western Suburbs	Village Green
4 / 12	Wolrige,Benjamin	1998 / 99	5.3	Randwick	David Phillips South
4 / 12	Duffy,Owen B	2011 / 12	6.2	Campbelltown-Camden	David Phillips South

A.W.GREEN SHIELD - BOWLING - HAT TRICKS

2012/13 5/21 vs. North Sydney D.O.White

A.W.GREEN SHIELD - FIELDING & WICKET KEEPING

Catches	Name	Season	Mts	W/K	Name	Season	Mts	W/K	St.
(Fielder)				Dis.				Catches	
7	Atallah,Thomas G	2006 / 07	7	16	Wakim,Benjamin P	2004 / 05	7	12	4
6	Winder,Adam	2003 / 04	7	15	Churchill,Zachary J	2011 / 12	9	10	5
6	Jagot,Thomas A	2011 / 12	9	11	Harold,Marc	2003 / 04	7	7	4
5	Hill,Joshua	1997 / 98	9	10	Britton, Christopher M	1999 / 00	5	10	0
				10	Radhakrishnan, Nikethan	2013 / 14	7	7	3
5	Phillips,Samual	2000 / 01	7	9	McGilvray,A	1997 / 98	8	9	0
5	Robson,Angus J	2007 / 08	7	9	Tartak,Mark	1998 / 99	5	6	3
	•			9	Patel, Ankit	2012 / 13	8	8	1
				8	Braid, Alexander R	2001 / 02	7	8	0
				7	Wakim,Thomas C	2009 / 10	7	7	0
				7	Meagher, Jonathon	2005 / 06	6	4	3

A.W.GREEN SHIELD - HIGHEST TEAM SCORE

Total	Season	Overs	Opponent	Venue
5 / 283	1998 / 99	60	Petersham-Marrickville	Village Green
8 / 281	2011 / 12	60	Campbelltown-Camden	David Phillips South
2 / 272	2009 / 10	53.2	North Sydney	Village Green
6 / 250	2006 / 07	60	Sydney University	David Phillips North
7 / 249	2008 / 09	60	Eastern Suburbs	Waverley Oval
249	2012 / 13	59.5	Sydney	Village Green
5 / 245	1998 / 99	60	Randwick	David Phillips South
9 / 244	2007 / 08	60	North Sydney	David Phillips North
8 / 243	1998 / 99	60	Western Suburbs	Blick Oval
9 / 237	2011 / 12	52	St.George	Village Green

OTHER COMPETITIONS

Runs	Name	Season	Comp	Mts	Inns	NO	HS	Avge	S/R	50s	100s	4s	6s
698	Roberts, Matthew	1998 / 99	MP5	10	12	3	125*	77.56	ua	5	2	ua	ua
566	Weerakkody,Nivan	2005 / 06	MC	10	11	3	124	70.75	71.11	3	1	45	0
429	Robertson,Rodger WD	1981 / 82	CS	13	11	4	73*	61.29	ua	1	0	ua	ua
418	Ford, Aaron J	2009 / 10	MC	11	11	0	81	38.00	56.26	4	0	33	1
394	Marsden,Lachlan T	2011 / 12	MC	15	15	0	83	26.27	60.62	3	0	45	0
383	Hughes,David	1986 / 87	MSD	13	14	1	53	29.46	ua	1	0	ua	ua
381	Wickremasena,Ruchera	1999 / 00	MC	13	15	2	93*	29.31	ua	3	0	ua	ua
374	Jones,Andrew C	1994 / 95	MP3	12	12	1	82	34.00	ua	3	0	ua	ua
366	Kalagara,Suresh K	2005 / 06	MC	11	11	1	116	36.60	104.87	2	1	33	2
353	Tan,Jonathan JH	2005 / 06	MC	10	10	2	120*	44.13	56.39	2	1	40	2

OTHER COMPETITIONS - BATTING AVERAGE

Avge	Name	Season	Comp	Mts	Inns	NO	HS	Runs	S/R	50s	100s	4s	6s
300.00	Mullen,Mark D	1990 / 91	MP3	ua	5	4	231*	300	ua	0	2	ua	ua
127.00	Campion,Warren	1993 / 94	MP1	ua	4	2	111*	254	ua	0	2	ua	ua
77.56	Roberts, Matthew	1998 / 99	MP5	10	12	3	125*	698	ua	5	2	ua	ua
76.25	Schirmer,Scott	1990 / 91	MP3	ua	6	2	83	305	ua	3	0	ua	ua
70.75	Weerakkody,Nivan	2005 / 06	MC	10	11	3	124	566	71.11	3	1	45	0
61.29	Robertson,Rodger WD	1981 / 82	CS	13	11	4	73*	429	ua	1	0	ua	ua
57.40	Garton,Sean J	2009 / 10	MC	5	5	0	139	287	73.40	2	1	30	1
50.86	Tan,Jonathan JH	2011 / 12	TCC	12	11	4	77*	356	83.96	4	0	45	5
49.33	Murray,lan F	1985 / 86	MSD	ua	6	0	91	296	ua	3	0	ua	ua
47.57	Ferguson,Stuart	2000 / 01	MC	8	8	1	152*	333	ua	2	1	ua	ua

OTHER COMPETITIONS - HIGHEST SCORE

Score	Name	Season	Comp	Balls	Mins	4s	6s	Opponent	Venue
231*	Mullen,Mark D	1990 / 91	MP3	ua	ua	ua	ua	Randwick	David Phillips South
223	Choudhury, Manas	2010 / 11	MC	245	ua	34	4	Penrith	David Phillips South
174*	Garry,Andrew	1996 / 97	MP3	ua	ua	ua	ua	Archers	ua
152*	Kesby,Donald	1991 / 92	MP2	ua	ua	ua	ua	ua	ua
152*	Ferguson,Stuart	2000 / 01	MC	ua	ua	ua	ua	ua	ua
139	Garton,Sean J	2009 / 10	MC	148	ua	18	1	Penrith	Rance Oval
146	Maguire,Peter H	2013 / 14	MC	110	194	24	2	Western Suburbs	David Phillips North
144	Gavan, Joshua P	2013 / 14	MC	207	271	21	1	Western Suburbs	David Phillips North
136	Harris,Peter A	2004 / 05	MC	151	ua	21	0	South Sydney	David Phillips North
133	Syed,Faraz	2009 / 10	MC	165	ua	16	3	Georges River	Bland Oval

OTHER COMPETITIONS - BOWLING AGGREGATE

Wkts	Name	Season	Comp	Mts	Overs	Mdns	Runs	Avge	S/R	Econ	B/B	5wi
50	Taylor,Damien	1998 / 99	MP5	10	189	36	587	11.74	22.68	3.11	5 - 24	4
43	Payne,Todd	1999 / 00	MP2	10	199	ua	568	13.21	27.77	2.85	7 - 72	5
39	Phillips,Michael	1990 / 91	MP3	ua	171	34	646	16.56	26.31	3.78	ua	ua
37	Bell,David J	1986 / 87	MSD	16	249	77	529	14.30	40.38	2.12	4 - 41	0
35	Acret, Anthony	1999 / 00	MC	11	162.2	31	464	13.26	27.83	2.86	4 - 26	0
34	Payne,Todd	1998 / 99	MP5	9	181	31	584	17.18	31.94	3.23	5 - 56	1
32	Manoosingh, Trevor RR	2012 / 13	MC	6	122.4	38	286	8.94	23.00	2.33	6 - 12	4
32	Payne,Todd	2000 / 01	MP2	11	165	ua	439	13.72	30.94	2.66	7 - 28	2
32	Hettiarachchi,Ravin M	2008 / 09	MC	9	109.1	8	441	13.78	20.47	4.04	5 - 20	1
31	Charlwood, Alexander G	2011 / 12	TCC	19	117	15	422	13.61	22.65	3.61	4 - 15	0

OTHER COMPETITIONS - BOWLING AVERAGE

Avge	Name	Season	Comp	Mts	Overs	Mdns	Wkts	Runs	S/R	Econ	B/B	5wi
4.94	Culhane, Daniel J	2006 / 07	MC	7	42.2	12	17	84	14.94	1.98	8 - 14	1
7.48	Sebesfi, Nicholas	1982 / 83	CS	8	70	9	23	172	18.26	2.46	7 - 26	2
8.72	Gosling,Maxwell	1980 / 81	CS	6	42	ua	18	157	14.00	3.74	ua	ua
8.74	Sample,Mark	1981 / 82	CS	9	73	22	19	166	23.05	2.27	5 - 23	1
8.94	Manoosingh,Trevor RR	2012 / 13	MC	6	122.4	38	32	286	23.00	2.33	6 - 12	4
10.00	Mag,Michael	1996 / 97	MP1	ua	38.1	ua	15	150	15.27	3.93	5 - 17	2
11.12	Borda,Kenneth C	1973 / 74	CS	8	44	4	17	189	20.71	4.3	ua	ua
11.22	Kishor,Kamal	2012 / 13	TCC	12	63.1	13	18	202	21.06	3.20	4 - 40	0
11.28	Middleton, John Mck	1980 / 81	CS	5	81	ua	18	203	27.00	2.51	ua	ua
11.74	Taylor,Damien	1998 / 99	MP5	10	189	36	50	587	22.68	3.11	5 - 24	4

OTHER COMPETITIONS - BEST BOWLING

Figures	Name	Season	Comp	Overs	Opponent	Venue
8 / 14	Culhane, Daniel J	2006 / 07	MC	8.2	Sydney University	David Phillips South
8 / 36	Zehner,Eric JW	1996 / 97	MP3	ua	ua	ua
7 / 23	Schofield, Kenneth J	1974 / 75	CS	ua	Old Knox Grammarians	ua
7 / 26	Sebesfi, Nicholas	1982 / 83	CS	ua	Parramatta	ua
7 / 28	Payne,Todd	2000 / 01	MP2	ua	ua	ua
7 / 46	Holden,Thomas	1995 / 96	MP3	23	ua	ua
7 / 72	Payne,Todd	1999 / 00	MP5	ua	ua	ua
6 / 12	Manoosingh, Trevor RR	2012 / 13	MC	7.2	Randwick-Petersham	Snape Park
6 / 14	Agrawal,Mukul	2000 / 01	MC	ua	ua	ua
6 / 18	Amin,Rupesh	1999 / 00	MC	ua	ua	ua

OTHER COMPETITIONS - BOWLING - 10 WICKETS IN A MATCH

1996/97	M1	5/17 & 5/34	VS.	Woolpack Wolves	M.Mag
---------	----	-------------	-----	-----------------	-------

OTHER COMPETITIONS - BOWLING - HAT TRICKS

1986/87	SD	?	VS.	Canterbury	P.Warrington
1987/88	M1	5/49	VS.	Baulkham Hills	C.Michie
1995/96	M1	5/36	VS.	Woolpack Wolves	A.Cavill
1999/00	MC	5/32 & 3/47	VS.	Roseville	M.S.Lucas
1999/00	MC	?	VS.	?	M.Anderson

OTHER COMPETITIONS - FIELDING & WICKET KEEPING

Catches	Name	Season	Comp	Mts	W/K	Name	Season	Comp	Mts	W/K	St.
(Fielder)					Dis.					Catches	
10	Wunsch, Anthony	1990 / 91	MP3	ua	37	Hughes, David	1986 / 87	MSD	13	29	8
10	Maguire,Peter H	2012 / 13	TCC	8	31	Ward,Robert	1998 / 99	MP5	15	28	3
9	Wickremasena, Ruchera	1990 / 91	MP3	ua	21	Ward,Robert	2000 / 01	MP2	9	19	2
9	Maguire,Peter H	2001 / 02	MC	12	19	de Silva,Chaanuk A	2013 / 14	TCC	12	12	7
8	Phillips,Michael	1991 / 92	MP2	ua	18	Ward,Robert	1999 / 00	MP5	12	17	1
8	Anderson, Timothy	1998 / 99	MP5	13	18	de Silva,Chaanuk A	2012 / 13	TCC	18	17	1
8	Smart, Timothy	1998 / 99	MP5	7	15	Tate,Benjamin D	2004 / 05	MC	12	13	2
8	Taylor,Damien	1998 / 99	MP5	10	15	Whitton,Thomas B	2008 / 09	MC	10	7	8
8	Serov,Paul	2003 / 04	MC	12	14	Stanton, Murray J	2012 / 13	MC	8	13	1
8	Weerakkody,Nivan	2005 / 06	MC	10	13	Barford, John P	1985 / 86	MSD	ua	11	2
					13	Smith,Liam	2001 / 02	MC	11	11	2

OTHER COMPETITIONS - HIGHEST TEAM SCORE

Total		Season	Comp	Overs	Opponent	Venue
375		2005 / 06	MC	148	UTS Balmain	David Phillips North
366		2010 / 11	MC	76.5	Penrith	David Phillips South
4 / 360	dec	2013 / 14	MC	65.3	Western Suburbs	David Phillips North
9 / 356	dec	2004 / 05	MC	82	South Sydney	David Phillips North
8 / 355	dec	2012 / 13	MC	80	Randwick-Petersham	David Phillips South
9 / 335	dec	2011 / 12	MC	80	Blacktown	Whalan 2
333		2009 / 10	MC	75.3	Georges River	Bland Oval
327		2002 / 03	MC	74.3	Maccabi	Kensington Oval
320		2005 / 06	MC	49.4	Burwood	David Phillips South
318		2005 / 06	MC	82.5	Randwick-Petersham	David Phillips South

PARTNERSHIP RECORDS

FIRST GRADE (TWO DAY)

Wkt	Season	Opponent	Venue	Bat 1	Score	Bat 2	Score	P/Ship
1st	2005/06	UTS-Balmain	Village Green	A.D.Jeffrey	146	M.W.O'Connor	112	259
	2009/10	Parramatta	Old Kings Oval	M.W.Creed	65	B.S.Dean	102	178
	1995/96	Fairfield-Liverpool	Rosedale Oval	M.J.Phelps	81	A.W.Johnson	154*	174
	2007/08	Eastern Suburbs	Village Green	M.Gowland	112	T.S.Richardson	84	171
	1988/89	North Sydney	ua	J.M.Baker	88	A.C.Shaw	103	170
	1997/98	Northern Districts	ua	J.S.Dixon	50	M.J.Slater	152	163
2nd	1991/92	Randwick	Coogee Oval	M.J.Slater	184	G.R.Livingstone	126	253
	1999/00	St.George	Hurstville Oval	D.J.Carson	85	M.J.Slater	213*	251
	1997/98	Manly Warringah	ua	A.D.Pratt	121	M.J.Slater	149	246
	1992/93	Western Suburbs	ua	M.J.Slater	112	G.R.Livingstone	97	226
	1993/94	Mosman	ua	M.Boyer	85*	J.C.Young	97*	169*
	2001/02	Eastern Suburbs	Village Green	D.J.Carson	68	L.D.Sutton	122	165
	2011/12	Mosman	Rawson Oval	M.Gowland	77	D.G.Dawson	83	158
	1996/97	Manly Warringah	Village Green	M.W.Hayward	61	J.S.Dixon	103*	153
	1985/86	Campbelltown-Camden	ua	J.M.Baker	88	D.P.Meagher	102	151
3rd	2005/06	Sydney University	Village Green	D.T.Christian	135*	D.J.Carson	134*	273*
	2013/14	Gordon	Village Green	D.G.Dawson	113	B.P.Wakim	152*	244
	1995/96	Campbelltown-Camden	Raby No 1	M.W.Hayward	75	J.C.Young	161	212
	1997/98	Campbelltown-Camden	ua	I.D.K.Salisbury	119*	M.J.Slater	106	211
	2003/04	Hawkesbury	Village Green	D.T.Christian	106	M.W.Creed	104	207
	1997/98	Western Suburbs	David Phillips North	I.D.K.Salisbury	100	B.P.J.Nott	130	197
	2002/03	Sydney University	Sydney Uni No 1	L.D.Sutton	84	M.J.Slater	193	195
	2007/08	Sydney University	Village Green	D.T.Christian	106	M.W.Creed	166	171
	1990/91	Campbelltown-Camden	ua	M.J.Slater	104	M.Crawley	89	169
	2008/09	Manly Warringah	ua	M.Gowland	77	M.W.Creed	137*	154
	1985/86	Parramatta	ua	G.R.Livingstone	83	J.G.Robson	80	152
	2013/14	Fairfield-Liverpool	Rosedale Oval	M.Gowland	73	D.G.Dawson	83*	151
4th	2005/06	Randwick-Petersham	Petersham Oval	A.D.Jeffrey	194	T.L.W.Cooper	92	269
	2006/07	Fairfield-Liverpool	Rosedale Oval	T.L.W.Cooper	109	J.R.F.Day	133	215
	2004/05	Northern Districts	Village Green	D.T.Christian	136	D.J.Carson	81*	192
	1984/85	Manly Warringah	ua	J.G.Robson	75*	S.Keers	97	165
	2002/03	Parramatta	Village Green	D.T.Christian	68	D.J.Carson	119	165
5th	2003/04	Mosman	Village Green	M.R.Elliott	59	M.G.Watson	96	155
	2013/14	Sydney University	Village Green	J.R.F.Day	70	C.A.Wakim	117	153
6th	1979/80	Sutherland	Sutherland Oval	P.Tout	140*	T.L.Buddin	93*	173*
	2004/05	Mosman	Village Green	T.E.Lang	84	M.W.Creed	169	146
7th	1995/96	Manly Warringah	Manly Oval	J.Horley	77	M.W.Hayward	89	141
	1983/84	Manly Warringah	ua	D.P.Meagher	91	J.S.Dixon	106*	139
8th	2003/04	Western Suburbs	Village Green	M.R.Elliott	131*	E.J.W.Zehner	50*	142*
	1986/87	Western Suburbs	ua	G.R.Livingstone	119	A.D.Pratt	52	135
9th	1983/84	Western Suburbs	Pratten Park	S.G.Campbell	57	N.Perger	54*	111
	2004/05	Manly Warringah	Village Green	C.Brown	90	E.J.W.Zehner	39*	111
	1997/98	Randwick	David Phillips North	M.W.Hayward	83	W.R.Saunders	41*	107
	2011/12	Western Suburbs	Village Green	C.P.Tremain	81*	D.G.Dawson	200*	188*
10th			A HIDAO CICCII	V.I. HOHIGH	U I	D.U.DUWAUII	200	

FIRST GRADE - LIMITED OVERS (1LO)

Wkt	Season	Opponent	Venue	Bat 1	Score	Bat 2	Score	P/Ship
1st	2007/08	Sutherland	Village Green	D.J.Carson	79	M.Gowland	114	207
	2000/01	Campbelltown-Camden	Raby 1	D.J.Carson	56	T.S.Richardson	99	129
2nd	2009/10	Sydney	Village Green	M.W.Creed	75*	D.G.Dawson	73*	163*
	2004/05	UTS-Balmain	Drummoyne Oval	C.Brown	77*	M.W.O'Connor	68*	148*
	2001/02	Bankstown	Bankstown Oval	L.D.Sutton	53	T.S.Richardson	104*	131
	2000/01	Petersham-Marrickville	Village Green	D.J.Carson	95	C.J.Adams	55	124
	2000/01	Fairfield-Liverpool	Village Green	T.S.Richardson	48	C.J.Adams	98*	123
	2005/06	Hawkesbury	Village Green	M.W.Creed	37	A.D.Jeffrey	90	117
	1992/93	Campbelltown-Camden	Village Green	D.Coots	123	J.G.Robson	45	113
3rd	2008/09	St.George	Hurstville Oval	B.S.Dean	66	M.Gowland	94	163
	2011/12	Penrith	Village Green	G.W.Clarence	85*	D.G.Dawson	94*	162*
	1993/94	Western Suburbs	Pratten Park	M.J.Slater	84	G.Breusch	59	150
	2006/07	St.George	Hurstville Oval	M.W.Creed	62	T.L.W.Cooper	149*	138
	2002/03	North Sydney	Village Green	L.D.Sutton	33	M.J.Slater	113	128
	2011/12	Northern Districts	Mark Taylor Oval	G.W.Clarence	54*	D.G.Dawson	74*	125*
	2004/05	Randwick-Petersham	Village Green	D.T.Christian	62	M.W.Creed	107	120
4th	2008/09	Western Suburbs	Pratten Park	T.E.Lang	71	M.W.Creed	118	188
	2001/02	Western Suburbs	Village Green	D.J.Carson	61	M.G.Watson	108	125
	2006/07	St.George	Hurstville Oval	T.E.Lang	50	T.L.W.Cooper	149*	100
5th	2013/14	Campbelltown-Camden	Raby 1	D.G.Dawson	90	D.Bhandari	55	105
	2012/13	Fairfield-Liverpool	Village Green	T.E.Lang	43*	J.R.F.Day	50*	99*
6th	2004/05	St.George	Sutherland Oval	T.E.Lang	64*	M.W.Creed	135*	150*
	2008/09	Blacktown	Village Green	S.L.Crichton	47	T.E.Lang	92*	116
	2007/08	Bankstown	Bankstown Oval	M.R.Elliott	78	D.J.Carson	43*	113
7th	2006/07	Campbelltown-Camden	Raby 1	T.L.W.Cooper	72	S.D.Robson	39*	59
	2007/08	Penrith	Howell Oval	T.E.Lang	26	J.R.F.Day	30	57
8th	2003/04	Campbelltown-Camden	Village Green	D.J.Carson	99*	A.M.Neilan	44	79
	2008/09	Mosman	Allan Boarder Oval	T.Van Der Gugten	22	S.W.McKay	55*	51
9th	2007/08	Northern Districts	Village Green	M.C.Sykes	67	R.Nikolovski	21*	90
	2002/03	Hawkesbury	Bensons Lane 1	M.W.O'Connor	40*	D.Langford-Smith	44*	75*
10th	2000/01	Parramatta	Merrylands Oval	D.Langford-Smith	34	D.C.H.Heysen	20*	54
	2003/04	Manly Warringah	Manly Oval	A.M.Neilan	31	C.M.Thomas	14*	47

Note - Partnership information is not available from the following seasons: 1994/95 ,1995/96 ,1997/98 & 1998/99

FIRST GRADE - TWENTY20 (1T20)

Wkt	Season	Opponent	Venue	Bat 1	Score	Bat 2	Score	P/Ship
1st	2012/13	Sydney	Goddard Park	M.Gowland	72	C.A.Wakim	60	132
	2013/14	Bankstown	Village Green	M.Gowland	38	J.R.F.Day	38	86
2nd	2008/09	Bankstown	Bankstown Oval	S.L.Crichton	44	M.W.O'Connor	42	79
	2013/13	Northern Districts	Village Green	D.G.Dawson	44	J.R.F.Day	34	72
3rd	2010/11	Blacktown	Joe McAleer Oval	J.A.Henry	44	D.G.Dawson	48*	85
	2011/12	Bankstown	Village Green	T.E.Lang	39	M.D.Birrell	36*	63
4th	2011/12	Bankstown	Village Green	G.W.Clarence	25*	M.D.Birrell	36*	39*
	2012/13	St.George	Village Green	D.G.Dawson	34	J.L.McNeil	36*	32
5th	2008/09	Randwick-Petersham	Grahame Thomas Oval	M.W.Creed	51*	W.Lindsay	15*	23*
	2011/12	Gordon	Village Green	J.A.Byrne	18*	M.D.Birrell	35*	22*
6th	2011/12	Campbelltown-Camden	Raby 1	N.J.Walker	14	J.L.McNeil	30*	26
	2010/11	Fairfield-Liverpool	Village Green	J.R.F.Day	62	J.A.Byrne	24*	23
7th	2013/14	Randwick-Petersham	Coogee Oval	T.A.Jagot	20	N.J.Walker	48*	47
	2011/12	Campbelltown-Camden	Raby 1	C.P.Tremain	26*	J.L.McNeil	30*	39*
8th	2012/13	Campbelltown-Camden	North Sydney Oval	C.P.Tremain	56*	T.S.Rogers	39*	90*
	2010/11	Mosman	Village Green	C.E.Matthews	9	N.J.Walker	23*	11
9th	2008/09	Sutherland	Grahame Thomas Oval	R.T.Lyons	21	T.E.Lang	79*	46
	2010/11	Mosman	Village Green	W.Lindsay	13	N.J.Walker	23*	34
10th	2008/09	Sutherland	Grahame Thomas Oval	J.Webb	9	T.E.Lang	79*	28
	2011/12	Eastern Suburbs	Waverley Oval	L.A.Talay	6*	J.L.McNeil	30*	19*

SECOND GRADE

Wkt	Season	Opponent	Venue	Bat 1	Score	Bat 2	Score	P/Ship
1st	1999/00	Western Suburbs	David Phillips North	D.Bhandari	87	H.P.E.Nott	82	171
	2007/08	Manly Warringah	Village Green	A.J.Robson	43	S.W.McKay	95	126
2nd	1992/93	Sutherland	ua	A.D.Pratt	130*	M.J.Phelps	118*	240*
	1999/00	Balmain	Village Green	A.Lamb	104	D.Bhandari	185	234
	2006/07	Hawkesbury	Village Green	S.W.McKay	95	M.C.Sykes	100	178
	2006/07	Fairfield-Liverpool	Village Green	M.Gowland	66	T.S.Richardson	164	174
	1981/82	Sydney University	ua	A.H.Wijeratne	114	J.M.Baker	50	170
	2005/06	Randwick-Petersham	Village Green	T.S.Richardson	77	M.R.Elliott	105	167
	1986/87	Sydney University	ua	J.Sackett	55	J.Large	108	159
3rd	1998/99	Petersham-Marrickville	Village Green	A.W.Johnson	119	L.D.Sutton	117	219
	1989/90	Manly Warringah	ua	G.Eades	171	D.Coots	88	216
	1992/93	Waverley	ua	M.W.Hayward	137*	G.Breusch	100*	166
	1991/92	Penrith	ua	P.Sinclair	89	M.Boyer	129*	165
	2007/08	Western Suburbs	Pratten Park	W.Lindsay	91	J.Webb	145	165
	1990/91	Petersham-Marrickville	ua	M.Boyer	81	A.C.Shaw	73	151
	1999/00	Campbelltown-Camden	Raby 1	D.Coots	72	D.Bhandari	87	150
4th	2012/13	Penrith	Village Green	T.A.Jagot	72	B.P.Wakim	160	226
	1990/91	Campbelltown-Camden	ua	P.Sinclair	102	P.W.Trimble	129	202
_	2013/14	Fairfield-Liverpool	Village Green	N.J.Walker	53	B.P.Wakim	166*	155
5th	2011/12	Mosman	Village Green	T.A.Jagot	61	C.A.Wakim	116	174
	1985/86	North Sydney	North Sydney No2	M.Delgigante	61	P.L.Scolari	71	147
6th	2010/11	Northern Districts	Waitara Oval	H.G.Campbell	101	D.J.Carson	115*	182
	2002/03	Sydney University	Village Green	M.R.Elliott	164	M.W.Hayward	89*	161
	2010/11	Penrith	Village Green	S.A.Gardner	71	D.J.Carson	116	154
7th	2002/03	Fairfield-Liverpool	Rosedale Oval	E.J.W.Zehner	93	M.W.Hayward	106*	167
	1980/81	Gordon	ua	N.Perger	96	R.Campbell	69	151
8th	2002/03	St.George	Hurstville Oval	E.J.W.Zehner	73	M.W.Hayward	155	172
	2006/07	Sutherland	Village Green	M.W.Hayward	93	G.W.Walker	86	158
9th	2006/07	North Sydney	North Sydney 2	M.Treuberg	60	R.Nikolovski	110	164
	2005/06	Western Suburbs	Pratten Park	A.D.Zell	92	C.M.Thomas	31*	93
10th	1999/00	St.George	Village Green	E.J.W.Zehner	72	T.F.Buckett	54*	124
	1985/86	Waverley	ua	Patrick Crammond	73*	J.Sackett	48*	89*

Note - Partnership information is not available from the following seasons: 1993/94, 1994/95

3RD GRADE

Wkt	Season	Opponent	Venue	Bat 1	Score	Bat 2	Score	P/Ship
1st	2004/05	Fairfield-Liverpool	David Phillips South	D.C.Jebb	128	S.D.Robson	85	174
2nd	1990/91	Parramatta	ua	M.Boyer	120	N.M.Prattent	107*	204
3rd	2003/04	North Sydney	North Sydney No.2	M.W.Creed	110	I.C.Foster	197	250
4th	2001/02	Eastern Suburbs	David Phillips North	A.D.Pratt	108	A.W.Johnson	131*	212
5th	2005/06	Gordon	Beauchamp Park	A.J.O'Sullivan	84	M.S.Owers	70	141
6th	1983/84	Gordon	ua	P.Day	106	J.Sackett	88	179
7th	2002/03	Campbelltown-Camden	Raby Oval No.2	R.A.Dooley	68	D.J.Stephen	69	128
8th	1993/94	Gordon	ua	M.Morson	72*	D.Quinlin	20*	100*
9th	1982/83	Sydney	ua	S.Price	42	A.Dillon	36	79
10th	1978/79	Sydney	ua	R.Campbell	99	T.G.Thompson	35*	88

FOURTH GRADE

Wkt	Season	Opponent	Venue	Bat 1	Score	Bat 2	Score	P/Ship
1st	1980/81	Balmain		G.MacDonald	95	G.M.Garland	51	165
2nd	1993/94	Penrith		G.Hill	109	C.De Silva	60	195
3rd	1990/91	Sydney University	David Phillips South	J.B.Martel	196	D.C.Jebb	102*	196
4th	1990/91	Balmain		J.Horley	131*	N.M.Prattent	70*	205*
5th	2006/07	Mosman	Allan Border Oval	S.J.Towers	101	H.A.Backmann	151*	195
6th	2011/12	Western Suburbs	Blick Oval	M.A.Hansen	108	J.R.Shankar	105*	185
7th	1982/83	Gordon		J.E.Ingleson	92	M.Woodley	61	142
8th	2003/04	Randwick-Petersham	David Phillips North	P.B.Mitchell	47	D.W.Ross	58	113
9th	1989/90	North Sydney		J.B.Martel	212*	G.G.Robinson	26*	100*
10th	1991/92	Mosman		S.A.Norbury	126	W.R.Saunders	15*	82

FIFTH GRADE

Wkt	Season	Opponent	Venue	Bat 1	Score	Bat 2	Score	P/Ship
1st	1991/92	Manly-Warringah	ua	C.W.Jones	81	R.McLachlan	95	188
	1994/95	Mosman	ua	S.B.H.Gerber	100	P.B.Searle	92	173
	2004/05	Eastern Suburbs	Snape Park	A.I.Stuart	81	M.Kulkarni	88	169
	1981/82	Sydney University (B)	ua	A.J.Taylor	79	D.Dixon	79	158*
2nd	2001/02	Eastern Suburbs	David Phillips South	S.Dejong	119	T.J.Thompson	98	214
	2001/02	Sutherland	David Phillips South	S.Dejong	88	D.E.Bell	79	173
	1985/86	Mosman	ua	J.O.Carmichael	100*	A.Steward	76*	171*
	2005/06	Campbelltown-Camden	Village Green	S.B.H.Gerber	107	C.J.Morris	91	170
	1994/95	Parramatta	ua	S.B.H.Gerber	78*	M.C.Leahy	88	169
3rd	1996/97	North Sydney	David Phillips South	C.C.Vonwiller	101*	D.S.Bowcock	222	289
	2003/04	UTS-Balmain	David Phillips South	A.B.Azhar	200	S.D.Robson	53*	220
	1981/82	Randwick	ua	J.Martin	100*	E.Robb	100	165
	1982/83	University of NSW (B)	ua	M.Delgigante	84	J.Martin	72	157
4th	1992/93	Bankstown	ua	R.Wickremasena	78	B.L.Christie	103*	173
	2001/02	Parramatta	Coleman Oval	M.W.Pigg	123	D.E.Bell	68	151
5th	1992/93	Hawkesbury	David Phillips North	D.J.Sue	69	J.B.Martel	173	213
	2003/04	Eastern Suburbs	David Phillips South	T.A.L.Hood	121*	S.D.Robson	52*	178*
	2005/06	Sydney University	David Phillips South	H.A.Bachmann	145	J.G.Robson	84	161
	2004/05	Fairfield-Liverpool	David Phillips North	H.A.Bachmann	110	J.G.Robson	74*	159
	1997/98	Gordon	ua	G.J.Harris	95	J.Stamm	58	153
6th	2002/03	Parramatta	David Phillips South	P.W.Carson	144	J.G.Robson	111	255
	1984/85	Sydney University	ua	M.Back	77	V.Popovich	67	150
7th	2008/09	Northern Districts	Somerville Park	A.C.Jones	104*	S.D.Pearce	76*	148*
	1982/83	Southern Districts	ua	V.Popovich	98	R.Glennister	57	123
8th	2007/08	Sydney University	David Phillips South	N.G.H.Raffan	148	V.Jauregui	27*	133
	1996/97	Eastern Suburbs	ua	G.A.Clark	54*	M.Mag	50*	112*
9th	1980/81	University of NSW (A)	ua	L.Darmody	106*	S.Gibbs	25*	112*
	2010/11	Sydney	ELS Hall Park	B.K.Toms	12	B.M.Romano	55	73
10th	1984/85	Sutherland	ua	D.J.Bell	73*	Gregory Clarke	18	84
	2003/04	Sutherland	Tonkin Oval	M.S.Appleton	21	G.P.Fuss	76*	63

POIDEVIN GRAY SHIELD

Wkt	Season	Opponent	Venue	Bat 1	Score	Bat 2	Score	P/Ship
1st	1993/94	Waverley	ua	P.Urquhart	100	M.K.Paine	ua	155
	2012/13	Northern Districts	Mark Taylor Oval	T.D.Gallop	65	A.J.Robson	70	145
	2007/08	North Sydney	Village Green	M.Gowland	81	R.Flannigan	52	132
	1988/89	Campbelltown-Camden	ua	P.Sinclair	55	A.C.Shaw	61	110
2nd	2005/06	North Sydney	North Sydney 2	S.W.McKay	92	T.L.W.Cooper	70	106
	2010/11	St George	Hurstville Oval	C.A.Wakim	60	A.J.Robson	130*	97
3rd	2010/11	St George	Hurstville Oval	J.L.McNeil	60	A.J.Robson	130*	155
	2012/13	Penrith	Village Green	T.S.Rogers	29*	A.J.Robson	98*	121*
	2007/08	Randwick-Petersham	Petersham Oval	T.L.W.Cooper	62	J.Webb	50	117
	2008/09	Mosman	Rawson Oval	B.S.Dean	49	R.J.Medley	69*	106
4th	2006/07	Sydney University	Village Green	M.C.Sykes	50	S.D.Robson	79	94
	1980/81	Waverley	ua	P.Dixon	47	J.S.Dixon	48	85
5th	2007/08	Sutherland	Village Green	T.L.W.Cooper	100*	H.M.J.Le Lievre	49*	119*
	2007/08	Sydney	Drummoyne Oval	T.L.W.Cooper	89	S.L.Crichton	22	85
6th	2004/05	Western Suburbs	David Phillips Nth	G.J.Pereira	52	S.W.McKay	36*	91
	2013/14	Sutherland	Glenn McGrath Oval	J.A.Venianakis	45	T.A.Jagot	103	80
7th	2004/05	Northern Districts	Waitara Oval	R.Nikolovski	44	S.D.Robson	79*	104
	2011/12	Sutherland	Village Green	T.D.Gallop	66	T.G.Atallah	43	97
8th	2012/13	Sydney University	Village Green	H.G.Nichols	57	S.W.R.Murn	62*	118
	2010/11	Sydney	Village Green	T.A.Jagot	17	T.van der Gugten	98*	77
9th	2009/10	Sydney University	Sydney Uni. 1	S.G.Kostoglou	14	J.R.N.Brown	28*	39
	2012/13	Manly Warringah	Manly Oval	K.Bascaran	19	S.W.R.Murn	27	34
10th	2003/04	Manly Warringah	Manly Oval	A.P.Langdon	16*	M.D.M.Smith	19	38
	2008/09	Penrith	Howell Oval	S.Gray	18	J.L.McNeil	21*	32

Note - Partnership information is not available from the following seasons:
1973/74, 1975/76, 1976/77, 1977/78, 1978/79, 1979/80, 1984/85, 1985/86, 1986/87, 1987/88, 1989/90, 1990/91, 1991/92, 1992/93, 1993/94, 1994/95,1995/96, 1996/97, 1997/98, 1998/99, 1999/00.

A.W.GREEN SHIELD

Wkt	Season	Opponent	Venue	Bat 1	Score	Bat 2	Score	P/Ship
1st	2007/08	Randwick-Petersham	Village Green	M.J.Edwards	67	A.J.Robson	104*	141
	2008/09	Eastern Suburbs	Waverly Oval	D.Ferrara	55	J.Deacon	67	130
	2011/12	St.George	Village Green	J.Habib	74	O.B.Duffy	64	128
	2011/12	Gordon	Killara Oval	O.B.Duffy	52	R.B.Lawrence Jnr	53	109
2nd	2009/10	North Sydney	Village Green	S.W.R.Murn	87	M.J.G.Sevior	101*	152
	2004/05	Bankstown	Jensen Park	H.A.Bachmann	71	S.D.Robson	103*	127
	2006/07	Sydney University	David Phillips North	A.Kemmery	88	A.J.Robson	45	116
3rd	2012/13	Sydney	Village Green	R.B.Lawrence Jnr	64	J.G.Lyras	71	132
	2002/03	Mosman	Village Green	S.D.Robson	33	C.Lawry	82	113
	2009/10	North Sydney	Village Green	M.J.G.Sevior	101*	T.A.Jagot	31*	76*
4th	2011/12	Sutherland	Village Green	J.A.Jagot	82*	Z.J.Churchill	46*	127*
	1998/99	Petersham-Marrickville	Village Green	M.Wilding	39	D.T.Christian	163*	101
5th	2003/04	Campbelltown-Camden	Raby 1	R.Jayanetti	84	A.Winder	56	123
	1998/99	Randwick	David Phillips South	A.Allan	40	D.T.Christian	83*	87
6th	2004/05	UTS-Balmain	David Phillips South	T.van der Gugten	60	S.L.Crichton	76	127
	2006/07	Fairfield-Liverpool	Rosedale Oval	K.J.C.Emery	77	M.G.Phelps	47	127
	1998/99	Petersham-Marrickville	Village Green	D.T.Christian	163*	B.Wolrige	26*	91*
7th	2008/09	Hawkesbury	Village Green	S.Gray	124*	T.A.Jagot	18*	86*
	2002/03	Hawkesbury	Village Green	M.Brooks	35	P.Aley	37	71
8th	2006/07	Northern Districts	Village Green	T.G.Atallah	36	E.L.Parsons	18	56
	2009/10	Sydney University	St.Pauls College	T.C.Wakim	30	J.A.Erickson	22	50
9th	2011/12	Gordon	Village Green	D.O.White	19	J.A.Erickson	119*	59
	2009/10	Campbelltown-Camden	Village Green	G.T.Ho	50*	M.R.Hopper	15*	57*
10th	2002/03	Sutherland	Caringbah Oval	P.Windred	23	B.Bently	15*	39
	2011/12	Gordon	Village Green	N.D.L.Kellaway	12	J.A.Erickson	119*	36
	2013/14	Fairfield-Liverpool	Village Green	C.S.Maritz	38	R.Gopal	6*	36

Note - Partnership information is not available from the following seasons: 1999/00

OTHER (NON SCA) COMPETITIONS (COMBINED) (City & Suburban, Shires D Grade, Moore Park, Metropolitan Cup, Tim Creer Cup)

Wkt	Season		Opponent	Venue	Bat 1	Score	Bat 2	Score	P/Ship
1st	2012/13	MC	Blacktown	David Phillips South	S.Kumar	59	T.G.Perera	84*	149
	2013/14	TCC	Warringah	Frank Gray Oval	L.G.Peters	66	J.P.Gavan	112	146
	2006/07	MC	Hawkesbury	David Phillips South	A.C.Jones	59	V.Jauregui	55	110
	1988/89	MP1	Sydney University	ua	A.J.Taylor	24	C.McIntosh	67	104
	2008/09	MC	Sydney University	St.Pauls College	R.A.Dooley	37	N.Saleh	66	104
	2005/06	MC	Holroyd-Hills	Castlewood	M.R.Kaye	54	A.C.Jones	100	102
	2011/12	TCC	North West Sydney	David Phillips South	B.P.Karmakar	27	G.T.Ho	96*	100
2nd	1994/95	MP3	Mascot	ua	A.C.Jones	72	C.Neal	100	171
	2007/08	MC	Blacktown	Whalan 2	S.A.Butler	48	J.C.Mark	95	125
	2011/12	MC	Sydney	David Phillips South	S.A.D.Nguyen	47	L.T.Marsden	80	117
	2013/14	TCC	Mt.Pritchard-Sthn Dist.	David Phillips South	C.A.de Silva	104	T.G.Perera	44	115
	2005/06	MC	Randwick-Petersham	David Phillips North	S.K.Kalagara	116	N.Weerakkody	87*	106
3rd	2013/14	MC	Western Suburbs	David Phillips North	J.P.Gavan	144	P.H.Maguire	146	223
	2008/09	MC	Sydney	Jubilee Oval	R.M.Hettiarachchi	56	A.S.K.Sukumar	62	143
	2012/13	TCC	South Sydney	Alan Davidson Oval	P.H.Maguire	48*	G.Araujo	53*	101*
4th	1990/91	MP3	Randwick	ua	M.D.Mullen	231*	S.Schirmer	88	269
	2002/03	MC	Burwood Briars	Ron Routley Oval	C.Anderson	85*	G.Spenceley	90*	173*
	2011/12	TCC	Lane Cove	Village Green	N.J.Williams	48*	S.A.D.Nguyen	111*	120*
	2006/07	MC	Randwick-Petersham	David Phillips South	R.A.Dooley	53	A.C.Jones	64	119
	1994/95	MP3	Waverley	ua	C.Neal	86	R.Wickremasena	36	113
	2001/02	MC	Fairfield-Liverpool	David Phillips South	P.Serov	34	D.J.Dunne	99	113
	2009/10	MC	Penrith	David Phillips South	S.Kumar	72	A.J.Ford	58	111
	2003/04	MC	South Sydney	Alan Davidson Oval	D.S.Schroder	67	M.S.Weise	83	102
5th	1990/91	MP3	Randwick	ua	R.Wickremasena	u/a	M.Simms	u/a	134
	2004/05	MC	Randwick-Petersham	David Phillips South	J.J.H.Tan	70	B.D.Tate	80	126
	2005/06	MC	Penrith	Rance Oval	M.Kulkarni	61	J.J.H.Tan	65	101
6th	2011/12	MC	Sydney University	David Phillips South	R.B.Lawrence Jnr	41	J.Habib	100	126
	2009/10	MC	Georges River	Bland Oval	L.J.Williams	53	A.J.Ford	79	123
	2004/05	MC	South Sydney	David Phillips North	P.A.Harris	136	M.S.Appleton	73	110
	2013/14	TCC	Mt.Pritchard-Sthn Dist.	David Phillips South	R.W.Makin	31*	S.A.D.Nguyen	78*	105*
7th	1986/87	MSD	Canterbury	ua	S.Bell	69	J.Ross	55*	102
	2010/11	MC	Randwick-Petersham	Kensington Oval	A.Arya	56	I.G.Camejo	48*	98
	2013/14	MC	Blacktown	Alexandria Park	R.T.Stocker	69	N.Radhakrishnan	30	98
8th	1995/96	MP1	Woolpack Wolves	ua	C.C.Vonwiller	92*	A.Wunsch	43	123
	2005/06	MC	UTS-Balmain	David Phillips South	S.K.Kalagara	44	N.Weerakkody	124	77
9th	2008/09	MC	North Sydney	Tunks Park	E.L.Parsons	63	L.J.Williams	55*	111
	2005/06	MC	Gordon Colts	David Phillips South	Nirjon Kader	87	C.O'Brien	32	74
10th	2010/11	MC	Penrith	David Phillips South	M.Choudhury	223	P.Bhatia	20*	108
	2013/14	MC	Blacktown	Alexandria Park	A.Gnyawali	32	W.J.Craft	38*	74

Note - Partnership Information is not available from the following seasons: 1973/74 - 1984/85 (CS), 1987/88, 1989/90, 1991/92, 1992/93, 1993/94, 1994/95, 1995/96, 1996/97, 1997/98 (MP), 1998/99, 1999/00, 2000/01 (MC)

FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

PROFIT AND LOSS STATEMENT (1 JULY 2013 TO 30 JUNE 2014)

INCOME			
INCOME		25 002 42	
Fees Income		35,803.43	
Grant Income	40 010 E7		
UNSW S&R NSW General	48,912.57 27,110.55		
CNSW Coaching	37,119.55 15,214.50		
Sponsorship	15,214.50	5,763.64	
Income From Fundraising Events		5,705.04	
Test Match Breakfast	3,887.05		
Annual Dinner	163.64		
Heilig/Gassner Camp	354.54		
Canteen Sales	334.34	1,522.94	
Sundry Income		900.00	
Total Income		000.00	149,641.86
Total Cost Of Sales			0.00
Gross Profit			149,641.86
			,
EXPENSES			
Coaching			
T Lang	5,000.00		
D Dawson	5,759.00		
J Day	5,615.00		
Other Coaching	16,260.00		
Bank Charges	273.02		
Merchant Fees	174.67		
Scoring	2,004.55		
Metro Cup Fees	954.55		
SCG Nets	7,904.55		
David Phillips Field	1,590.91		
Computer Expenses	360.33		
Balls	15,154.36		
Total Coaching	0.400 =0	61,050.94	
Corolla Expense	2,433.52		
Gear – Other	16,083.37		
Umpires	5 007 00		
Umpires	5,037.96		
Total Umpires	5,037.96		
Events Premier's Dinner	4 160 20		
Annual Report/Trophies	4,160.20 513.92		
Aug's	3,991.96		
Contingency	1,445.46		
Overseas Player	6,913.93		
Country Tour	1,535.68		
Total Events	1,000.00	18,561.15	
Practice Co-Ordinator		10,001.10	
Practice Co-Ordinator	2,190.00		
Total Practice Co-Ordinator	_,	2,190.00	
Total Expenses		,	105,356.94
•			,
Operating Profit			44,284.92
Other Income			
Interest Income	1,250.87		
Total Other Income	,	1,250.87	
Total Other Expenses		0.00	
NET PROFIT(I 000)			4F F0F 70
NET PROFIT/{LOSS)			45,535.79

BALANCE SHEET (AS AT 30 JUNE 2014)

ASSETS				
Current Assets				
Bank Accounts				
SA Society Cheque Account	74,306.50			
SA Business Online Saver	61,244.23			
Total Bank Accounts		135,550.73		
Other Current Assets				
Trade Debtors	2,500.00			
Total Other Current Assets		2,500.00		
Total Current Assets			138,050.73	
Total Assets				138,050.73
LIABILITIES				
Current Liabilities				
GST liabilities				
G5T Collected	15,732.90			
GST Paid	-7,384.94			
Total GST Liabilities	1,001.01	8,347.96		
Other Current Liabilities		0,000		
Trade Creditors	1,315.00			
Total Other Current Liabilities	,	1,315.00		
Total Current Liabilities		•	9,662.96	
Total Liabilities				9,662.96
Net Assets				128,387.77
				,
EQUITY				
Current Year Surplus/Deficit			45,535.79	
Historical Balancing			82,851.98	
Total Equity				128,387.77



The

Way

Forward

It is our mission to be the most successful club in NSW.

This will be achieved by promoting cricket in the community, encouraging team spirit and ensuring individuals reach their maximum potential.

Our club has a proud history of developing talent both on and off the cricket field.

www.cricket.unsw.edu.au